

# 2025-2026

Effective 2025-2026 Academic Year

# Program and Course Catalog

#### **Table of Contents**

Degrees, Diplomas, and Certificates	6
Courses of Study	6
College Transfer Programs	6
Associate in Applied Science Programs	6
Diploma Programs	7
Certificate Programs	8
Types of Instruction	9
Associate Degree Curricula	10
Associate in Arts (A10100)	11
Associate in Arts-Teacher Preparation (A1010T)	20
Associate in Engineering (A10500) Teach-out Status, Ends 2026Sp	27
Associate in Fine Arts in Visual Arts (A10600) Teach-out Status, Ends 2026Sp	
Associate in General Education Nursing (A1030N)	
Associate in Science (A10400)	
Associate in Science-Teacher Preparation (A1040T)	47
Associate in Science – Pre-Medical Professional Pathway (A10400)	54
RCC – Wingate University Pre-Pharmacy Pathway (A10400W)	57
Associate in Applied Science Degrees, Diplomas and Certificates	59
911 Communications and Operations (A55470)	60
Accounting and Finance (A25800)	66
Air Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Technology (A35100)	76
Associate Degree Nursing (A45110)	
Business Administration (A25120)	
Computer Engineering Technology (A40160) Teach-out Status, Ends 2026Sp	99
Criminal Justice Technology (A55180)	
Early Childhood Administration (Certificate) (C55850)	112
Early Childhood Education (A55220)	114
Early Childhood Preschool (Certificate) (C55860)	
Electric Utility Substation and Relay Technology (A50510)	134
Elementary Education Residency Licensure (Certificate) (C55490)	139
Emergency Medical Science (A45340)	141
Funeral Service Education - FTCC Pathway (A55260)	

Healthcare Management Technology (A25200)
Infant/Toddler Care (Certificate) (C55290)
Information Technology (A25590)157
Mechatronics Engineering Technology (A40350)
Medical Assisting (A45400) Teach-out Status, Ends 2026Su
Paralegal Technology - FTCC Pathway (A25380)
Practical Nursing (Diploma) (D45660)
Respiratory Therapy - FTCC Pathway (A45720)
Social and Human Services (A45380)
Speech-Language Pathology Assistant - FTCC Pathway (A45730)
Approved Electives
Course Descriptions

Richmond Community College offers curricular programs leading to an associate degree, a diploma, or a certificate. Certificates may be awarded through certain curricula upon the satisfactory completion of prescribed courses selected and identified by the College. For more information, see your academic advisor.

The Academic Success Center, tutorial services, and developmental education courses are available for students who need to enhance or review basic skills prior to entering a curriculum. New programs and courses are added in response to student and community needs. All course syllabi are available on the college website. This general catalog represents the most accurate information available concerning Richmond Community College at the time of its publication. However, the College reserves the right to delete or change programs and courses as may be required.

The curricular programs are designed so all students who complete requirements for a degree or diploma will meet required competencies in reading, writing, oral communication, computing and general math skills.

Curricular programs are arranged in alphabetical order and described in detail on the following pages.

### **Degrees, Diplomas, and Certificates**

The Board of Trustees of Richmond Community College, under the authority of the State Board of Community Colleges, is authorized to award the following degrees, diplomas, and certificates: 1. An Associate in Arts or Associate in Science degree is awarded for successful completion

- of the college transfer curriculum.
- 2. An Associate in Applied Science degree is awarded for successful completion of a 64-76 semester hour curriculum.
- 3. A diploma is awarded for successful completion of a 36-48 semester hour curriculum.4. A certificate is awarded for successful completion of programs that are 12-18 semester hours credit in length. The courses will be determined by Richmond Community College.

### **Courses of Study**

#### **College Transfer Programs**

These programs are offered through the Associate in Arts (AA) and Associate in Science (AS) degrees. The Associate in Arts and the Associate in Science programs are part of the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (CAA). This agreement addresses the transfer of students between institutions in the North Carolina Community College System and the constituent institutions of the University of North Carolina.

Associate in Arts (A10100) Associate in Arts-Teacher Preparation (A1010T) Associate in Engineering (A10500) Teach-Out Status: Ends 2026Sp Associate in Fine Arts in Visual Arts (A10600) Teach-Out Status: Ends 2026Sp Associate in General Education Nursing (A1030N) Associate in Science (A10400) Associate in Science – Pre-Medical Professional Pathway (A10400) Associate in Science-Teacher Preparation (A1040T) RCC – Wingate University Pre-Pharmacy Pathway (A10400W)

Associate in Applied Science Programs These programs range from 64 to 76 semester hour credits. A full-time student can typically complete one of these programs within two years. In addition to major course work, associate in applied science degree programs require a minimum of 15 semester hour credits of general education. General education requirements include course work in communications, humanities/ fine arts, social/behavioral sciences and natural sciences/mathematics. Certain courses in associate degree programs may be accepted by a four-year college or university for transfer credit in an associated field.

911 Communications & Operations (A55470) Accounting and Finance (A25800) Air Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Technology (A35100) Associate Degree Nursing (A45110) Business Administration: General Business (A25120GB) Business Administration: Marketing (A25120M) Computer Engineering Technology (A40160) Teach-Out Status: Ends 2026Sp Criminal Justice Technology (A55180) Early Childhood Education: Career Track (A55220C) Early Childhood Education: Licensure Transfer Track (A55220L) Early Childhood Education: Non-Licensure Transfer Track (A55220N) Electric Utility Substation and Relay Technology (A50510) Emergency Medical Science (A45340A) Emergency Medical Science Bridging Program (A45340B) Funeral Service Education – FTCC Pathway (A55260) Healthcare Management Technology (A25200) Information Technology: Cyber Security (A25590A) Information Technology: Information Technology Support (A25590B) Information Technology: Software and Web Development (A25590C) Information Technology: Information Technology Support-Healthcare (A25590E) Mechatronics Engineering (A40350) Medical Assisting (A45400) Teach-Out Status: Ends 2026Su Paralegal Technology – FTCC Pathway (25380) Respiratory Therapy – FTCC Pathway (A45720) Social and Human Services Technology: Addiction and Recovery (A45380A) Social and Human Services Technology: Child Advocacy Studies (A45380B) Social and Human Services Technology: General Social and Human Services (A45380C) Social and Human Services Technology: Mental Health (A45380D) Social and Human Services Technology: Social Services (A45380E) Speech-Language Pathology Assistant – FTCC Pathway (A45730)

**Note**: Associate in Applied Science Degree students considering transfer to a senior institution should substitute a higher-level mathematics course for the required mathematics course listed in their curriculum.

#### **Diploma Programs**

These programs range from 36 to 48 semester hour credits and can usually be completed by a full-time student within two semesters and one summer term. Associate degree level courses within a diploma program may also be applied toward an Associate in Applied Science degree.

911 Communications & Operations (D55470)
Air Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Technology (D35100)
Criminal Justice Technology (D55180)
Early Childhood Education: Special Education (D55220)
Electric Utility Transformer Test Specialist (D50510)
Information Technology: Cyber Security (D25590A)
Information Technology: Information Technology Support (D25590B)
Information Technology: Information Technology Support (D25590C)
Information Technology: Information Technology Support-Healthcare (D25590E)
Practical Nursing (D45660)

#### **Certificate Programs**

These programs range from 12 to 18 semester hour credits and can usually be completed within one semester by a full-time student. Associate degree level courses within a certificate program may also be applied toward a diploma or an associate in applied science degree.

911 Communications & Operations (C55470) Accounting and Finance: Accounting Specialist (C25800A) Accounting and Finance: Accounting/Bookkeeper (C25800B) Accounting and Finance: Payroll Accountant Specialist (C25800C) Accounting and Finance: Tax Preparer (C25800D) Air Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Technology: Air Conditioning (C35100C) Air Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Technology: Heating (C35100H) **Business Administration (C25120)** Business Administration: Entrepreneurship (C25120E) Business Administration: Human Resources (C25120HR) Business Administration: Marketing (C25120MK) Computer Engineering Technology (C40160) Teach-Out Status: Ends 2026Sp Criminal Justice Technology: Corrections (C55180C) Criminal Justice Technology: Juvenile Justice (C55180J) Criminal Justice Technology: Law Enforcement (C55180L) Early Childhood Administration (C55850) Early Childhood Education (C55220) Early Childhood Preschool (C55860) Electric Utility Substation and Relay Technology: Basic Power Systems (C50510) Elementary Education Residency Licensure (C55490) Healthcare Management Technology (C25200) Infant/Toddler Care (C55290) Information Technology: Cyber Security Technician (C25590A1) Information Technology: Security+ Prep (C25590A2) Information Technology: Entry Level Computer Technician (C25590B1) Information Technology: A+ Prep (C25590B2) Information Technology: Web Development Specialist (C25590C1) Information Technology: Computer Programming Specialist (C25590C2) Information Technology: Mobile Applications Development Specialist (C25590C3) Information Technology: Network Management (C25590D1) Information Technology: Network+ Prep (C25590D2) Mechatronics Engineering Technology (C40350) Medical Assisting (C45400) Teach-Out Status: Ends 2026Su Social and Human Services Technology: Addiction and Recovery (C45380A) Social and Human Services Technology: Child Advocacy Studies (C45380B) Social and Human Services Technology: Mental Health (C45380D) Social and Human Services Technology: Social Services (C45380E)

#### **Types of Instruction**

Web-assisted courses: Web-assisted courses are delivered 100% face-to-face on campus. There may be up to 24% online course work using the college learning management system. The instructor will provide online resources that will be available to students throughout the entire duration of the course.

Asynchronous online courses: Asynchronous online courses are independent of time and location. Rather than gathering in a classroom, students meet online and communicate with the instructor and classmates using the college learning management system (LMS), e-mail and/or other web tools. Students are required to complete 100% of the course online. While there are no required on-campus class meetings, instructors may require a proctored exam.

Synchronous online courses: Synchronous online courses are delivered completely online but have set virtual meeting times. Students will have regularly scheduled online meeting times in addition to online assignments. While students are not required to physically come to campus, synchronous courses do require students to meet virtually with their classmates and instructor using web-conferencing tools, web-cam, and a microphone. The required virtual course meeting times will be designated on the course schedule.

Hybrid courses: Hybrid courses combine traditional face-to-face learning with online learning. Hybrid courses will require at least 25% but not more than 75% of the course work to be completed online using the college learning management system (LMS), e-mail and/or other web tools. The required traditional course meeting times will be designated on the course schedule.

Interactive television courses: Interactive television (ITV) courses are taught by an RCC instructor who teaches traditionally from one campus location and synchronously delivers the class to other campus location(s) using advanced web-conference tools and a large TV monitor. The instructor and students can interact with each other just as they would in a traditional classroom, and students are able to interact with their peers who are enrolled at other campus locations. ITV courses provide opportunities for students to take courses that mirror a traditional classroom setting but from a different more convenient campus location.

#### Section indicators on RCC Course Schedule

- "W" = Online courses
  - Asynchronous courses will NOT have any scheduled days and times listed
- "H" = Hybrid courses
  - Synchronous courses will have scheduled days and times listed for in class meetings and online virtual meetings
- "V" = ITV courses

# Associate Degree Curricula

#### **UNIVERSITY TRANSFER** Associate in Arts (A10100)

Richmond Community College offers two associate degree programs designed to allow seamless transition to four-year institutions: Associate in Arts (AA) and Associate in Science (AS). These programs are designed to offer students the freshman and sophomore years of a baccalaureate-track program.

The Associate in Arts program is designed for students desiring a bachelor's degree and/or preprofessional training in areas other than fine arts and natural/biological/mathematical sciences. Students who plan to major in such disciplines as art, business, economics, history, humanities, liberal arts, liberal arts education, music, political science, psychology, and sociology should consult a counselor about enrolling in the AA program.

The Associate in Arts degree shall be granted for a planned program of study consisting of a minimum of 60 semester hours of credit (SHC) of college transfer courses. Within the degree program, the institution shall include opportunities for the achievement of competence in reading, writing, oral communication, fundamental mathematical skills, and basic computer use.

The Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (CAA) and the Independent Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (ICAA) enables North Carolina community college graduates of two-year associate in arts programs who are admitted to constituent institutions of The University of North Carolina and to Signatory Institutions of North Carolina Independent Colleges and Universities to transfer with junior status.

Community college graduates must obtain a grade of "C" or better in each course and an overall GPA of at least 2.0 on a 4.0 scale in order to transfer with a junior status. Courses may also transfer through bilateral agreements between institutions.

Transfer programs such as this require a "C" or better in all classes to graduate.

#### **ACADEMIC PRE-MAJORS**

Counselors and advisors can help students design a program of study. See https://www.northcarolina.edu/Transfer-Student-Success/NC-Community-College-Transfer for additional information.

#### A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

						Work/	
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
1.	Englis	h Con	nposition (6 SHC)				
	ENG	111	Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
2.	Comn	nunica	tions and Humanities/Fine Arts (9 SHC	!)			
	Choos	e three	e(3) courses from the following from at lea	ast two (2	) diffe	erent disc	iplines:
	ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
	ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3
	COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
	ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
	ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
	ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3
	ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3

P	age										
	MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3				
	PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3				
	PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3				
3.	Social	/Behav	vioral Sciences (9 SHC)								
	Choose three (3) courses from the following from at least two (2) different disciplines.										
	ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3				
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3				
	HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3				
	HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3				
	HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3				
	HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3				
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3				
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3				
	SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3				
4.	Mathe	ematics	s (3-4 SHC)								
	Note:	If take	e 3 credit hour MAT must take 14 Additiond	ıl Gene	ral Edu	cation c	redit				
	hours	(see be	elow). If take 4 credit hour MAT must take	13 Add	itional (	General					
	Educa	tion cr	edit hours (see below).								
			urse from the following:								
	MAT		Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3				
	MAT		Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4				
	MAT		Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4				
5.			nces (4 SHC)								
		·	he following course(s):								
	AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3				
	and										
	AST		Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1				
	BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4				
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4				
	CHM		General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4				
	GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4				
	PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3				
	and										
			Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1				
6.			General Education hours (13-14 SHC)*								
		TC / 1		C	1 17 1		1.1				

Note: If take 3 credit hour MAT must take 14 Additional General Education credit hours (see above). If take 4 credit hour MAT must take 13 Additional General Education credit hours (see above).

Select 13-14 semester hours of additional general education courses from the preceding Humanities/Fine Arts, Social/Behavioral Sciences, Mathematics, and Natural Sciences or any of the courses listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

#### **B. OTHER REQUIRED HOURS (15 SHC)**

#### 1. Academic Transition

ACA 122 College Transfer Success 0 2 0

#### 2. Electives (14 SHC)\*\*

Select a minimum of fourteen (14) semester hours. Students may take additional general education courses from the preceding general education sections or courses classified as

1

a pre-major and/or elective course within the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

#### **Total Credit Hours**

#### 60-61

* <u>Courses approved to meet the General Education requirement</u>	<u>nt under the Comprehensive</u>
Articulation Agreement.	
	Work/

					Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3
ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3
ASL	111	Elementary Sign Language I	3	0	0	3
ASL	112	Elementary Sign Language II	3	0	0	3
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1
CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
DRA	111	Theatre Appreciation	3	0	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4
HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3
HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3
HIS	121	Western Civilization I	3	0	0	3
HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3
		5				

<b>14  </b> P	age					
HUM		Technology and Society	3	0	0	3
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
MAT	263	Brief Calculus	3	2	0	4
MAT	271	Calculus I	3	2	0	4
MAT	272	Calculus II	3	2	0	4
MAT	273	Calculus III	3	2	0	4
MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
MUS	210	History of Rock Music	3	0	0	3
MUS	211	History of Country Music	3	0	0	3
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4
PHY	152	College Physics II	3	2	0	4
PHY	251	General Physics I	3	3	0	4
PHY	252	General Physics II	3	3	0	4
POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	212	Intermediate Spanish II	3	0	0	3
		*				

#### \*\*<u>Courses approved as pre-major and/or elective courses under the Comprehensive</u> <u>Articulation Agreement</u>.

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3	
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3	

Page | 15

						rage .
ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3
ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3
ART	121	Two-Dimensional Design	0	6	0	3
ART	122	Three-Dimensional Design	0	6	0	3
ART	131	Drawing I	0	6	0	3
ART	171	Digital Design I	0	6	0	3
ART	240	Painting I	0	6	0	3
ART	241	Painting II	0	6	0	3
ART	264	Digital Photography I	0	6	0	3
ART	281	Sculpture I	0	6	0	3
ART	283	Ceramics I	0	6	0	3
ART	284	Ceramics II	0	6	0	3
ART	285	Ceramics III	0	6	0	3
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy and Physiology	4	2	0	5
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4
BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4
BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1
CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
CHM	251	Organic Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
CHM	252	Organic Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3
CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
DRA	111	Theatre Appreciation	3	0	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3
EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3
EGR	150	Introduction to Engineering	1	2	0	2

#### **16 |** Page

<b>10</b>   P	age					
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
ENG	125	Creative Writing I	3	0	0	3
ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
ENG	273	African-American Literature	3	0	0	3
GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4
HEA	120	Community Health	3	0	0	3
HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3
HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3
HIS	121	Western Civilization I	3	0	0	3
HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3
HUM		Technology and Society	3	0	0	3
HUM		Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
HUM		Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	$\frac{1}{2}$	0	4
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	$\frac{1}{2}$	0	4
MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	$\frac{1}{2}$	0	4
MAT	263	Brief Calculus	3	$\frac{1}{2}$	0	4
MAT	203	Calculus I	3	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	4
MAT	272	Calculus I	3	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	4
MAT	272	Calculus III	3	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	4
MAT	285	Differential Equations	2	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3
MUS	110	Music Appreciation	$\frac{2}{3}$	$\overset{2}{0}$	0	3
MUS	111	Fundamentals of Music	3	0	0	3
MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
MUS	131	Chorus I	0	2	0	1
MUS	131	Chorus II	0	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	1
MUS	210	History of Rock Music	3		0	3
MUS	210	History of Country Music	3	0	0	3
PED	110	Fit and Well for Life	5 1		0	
PED	120		0	2 3	0	2 1
		Walking for Fitness	0	3		
PED	121	Walk, Jog, Run	0	5 2	0	1
PED	138	Archery			0	1
PED	143	Volleyball-Beginning	0	2	0	1
PED	147	Soccer	0	2	0	1
PED	157	Pickleball	0	2	0	1
PED	162	Angling	0	2	0	1
PED	172	Outdoor Living	1	2	0	2
PED	174	Wilderness Pursuits	0	2	0	1
PED	219	Disc Golf	0	2	0	1
PED	277	Ultimate Frisbee	0	2	0	1
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3

Page | 17

						uge	
PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1	
PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4	
PHY	152	College Physics II	3	2	0	4	
PHY	251	General Physics I	3	3	0	4	
PHY	252	General Physics II	3	3	0	4	
POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3	
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3	
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3	
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3	
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3	
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3	
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3	
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3	
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3	
SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3	
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3	
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3	
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3	
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3	
SPA	212	Intermediate Spanish II	3	0	0	3	

#### UNIVERSITY TRANSFER ASSOCIATE IN ARTS (A10100) (ONLINE)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

#### A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC) (All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.) Work/ Lab Clinical Credit Class 1. English Composition (6 SHC) ENG 111 Writing & Inquiry ENG 112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines 2. Communications and Humanities/Fine Arts (9 SHC) *Choose three (3) courses from the following from at least two (2) different disciplines:* Art Appreciation ART 111 COM 120 Intro to Interpersonal Communication COM 231 Public Speaking American Literature I ENG 231 ENG 232 American Literature II ENG 242 British Literature II MUS 110 Music Appreciation PHI 240 Introduction to Ethics 3. Social/Behavioral Sciences (9 SHC) *Choose three (3) courses from the following from at least two (2) different disciplines.* 251 Principles of Microeconomics ECO ECO 252 Principles of Macroeconomics World Civilization I HIS HIS 112 World Civilization II HIS American History I HIS 132 American History II POL 120 American Government PSY 150 General Psychology SOC 210 Introduction to Sociology 4. Mathematics (3-4 SHC) Note: If take 3 credit hour MAT must take 14 Additional General Education credit hours (see below). If take 4 credit hour MAT must take 13 Additional General Education credit hours (see below). Select one course from the following: MAT 143 **Ouantitative Literacy** MAT 152 Statistical Methods I 5. Natural Sciences (4 SHC) 110 Principles of Biology BIO BIO General Biology I 6. Additional General Education hours (13-14 SHC)\*

Note: If take 3 credit hour MAT must take 14 Additional General Education credit hours (see above). If take 4 credit hour MAT must take 13 Additional General Education credit hours (see above).

Select 13-14 semester hours of additional general education courses from the preceding Humanities/Fine Arts, Social/Behavioral Sciences, Mathematics, and Natural Sciences or any of the courses listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

			,				
	ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
	REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
	REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3
В.	<b>OTHER</b>	REQU	JIRED HOURS (15 SHC)				
	1. Acade	emic T	ransition				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1

#### 2. Electives (14 SHC)\*\*

Select a minimum of fourteen (14) semester hours. Students may take additional general education courses from the preceding general education sections or courses classified as a pre-major and/or elective course within the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3
PED	110	Fit and Well for Life	1	2	0	2

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

#### **Total Credit Hours**

#### 60-61

The courses listed above are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Additional courses satisfy many of the requirements necessary to complete the Associate in Arts (A10100) degree at Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

#### **UNIVERSITY TRANSFER**

#### **Associate in Arts-Teacher Preparation (A1010T)**

Richmond Community College offers two associate degree programs designed to allow seamless transition to four-year institutions: Associate in Arts (AA) and Associate in Science (AS). These programs are designed to offer students the freshman and sophomore years of a baccalaureate-track program.

The Associate in Arts in Teacher Preparation degree shall be granted for a planned program of study consisting of a minimum of 60 semester hours of credit (SHC) of college transfer courses. Within the degree program, the institution shall include opportunities for the achievement of competence in reading, writing, oral communication, fundamental mathematical skills, and basic computer use.

The Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (CAA) and the Independent Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (ICAA) enables North Carolina community college graduates of two-year associate in arts programs who are admitted to constituent institutions of The University of North Carolina and to Signatory Institutions of North Carolina Independent Colleges and Universities to transfer with junior status.

Community college graduates must obtain a grade of "C" or better in each course and an overall GPA of at least 2.7 on a 4.0 scale in order to transfer with a junior status. Courses may also transfer through bilateral agreements between institutions.

If your intention is to transfer to a four-year institution, consult with a counselor to make sure you enroll in the correct college transfer track offered at RichmondCC. Additionally, counselors and advisors can help students design a program of study that best fits the student's career plan. Transfer programs such as this require a "C" or better in all classes to graduate.

#### A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

				Work/				
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
1.	Englis	h Coi	mposition (6 SHC)					
	ENG	111	Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
2.	Comn	nunica	ations and Humanities/Fine Arts (9 SHC)					
	Take:							
	COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3	
	or		1					
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
	Choos	e two	(2) courses from the following from at least	two (2)	differe	ent discip	lines:	
	ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3	
	ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3	
	ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3	
	DRA	111	Theatre Appreciation	3	0	0	3	
	ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3	
	ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3	
	ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3	
	ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3	
					-	-		

							Page   <b>21</b>
	MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
	MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
	PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
	PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
3.			vioral Sciences (6 SHC)				
	Choos	e two	(2) courses from the following from at leas	rt two (2)	differen	nt discij	plines.
	ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
	HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3 3 3 3 3
	HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3
	HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
	HIS	132	American History II	3 3	0	0	3
	POL	120	American Government		0	0	
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3 3
	SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
4.	Math	ematio	es (3-4 SHC)				
	Select	one co	ourse from the following:				
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
5.	Natur	al Sci	ences (4 SHC)				
	Select	from t	the following course(s):				
	AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
	and						
	AST	111A	A Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
	BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
	CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
	GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4
	PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
	and						
	PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
6.	Addit		General Education hours (17-18 SHC)*				
	Take:		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
	SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3
			semester hours of additional general edu	cation co	ourses t	from the	e preceding
			Fine Arts, Social/Behavioral Sciences, Ma		•		
			courses listed below. Students should sel				
			jor and transfer university.				
OT			JIRED HOURS (15 SHC)				
		-	Fransition				
	ACA		College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
2.			14 SHC)	0	-	Ū	-
-•	EDU	187	Teaching & Learning for All**	3	3	0	4
	EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3
	EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	Ő	0	3
	EDU		Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4

EDU 279 Literacy Development & Instruction 3 3 0 4

B.

\*\*Students who have completed Teacher Cadet or Teaching as a Profession courses in high school with a B or better may substitute that course for EDU 187 Teaching and Learning for All.

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

#### **Total Credit Hours**

#### 60-61

*Courses approved to meet the General Education requirement under the Comprehensive
Articulation Agreement.

AILL		Agreement.			Work/			
			Class	Lab Clinical Credit				
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3		
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3		
ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3		
ASL	111	Elementary Sign Language I	3	0	0	3		
ASL	112	Elementary Sign Language II	3	0	0	3		
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3		
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1		
BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4		
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4		
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4		
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3		
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1		
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3		
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1		
CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4		
CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4		
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3		
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3		
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3		
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		
DRA	111	Theatre Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3		
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3		
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3		
ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3		
ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3		
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3		
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3		
GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4		
HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3		
HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3		
HIS	121	Western Civilization I	3	0	0	3		
HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3		
HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3		
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3		

Page | 23

					F	age
HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
MAT	271	Calculus I	3	2	0	4
MAT	272	Calculus II	3	2	0	4
MAT	273	Calculus III	3	2	0	4
MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4
PHY	152	College Physics II	3	2	0	4
PHY	251	General Physics I	3	3	0	4
PHY	252	General Physics II	3	3	0	4
POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	212	Intermediate Spanish II	3	0	0	3
		_				

#### UNIVERSITY TRANSFER ASSOCIATE IN ARTS-TEACHER PREPARATION (A1010T) (ONLINE)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

## A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

			I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I	1		Work/	
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
1.	Englis	sh Co	mposition (6 SHC)				
	ENG	111	Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
2.	Comn	nunic	ations and Humanities/Fine Arts (9 SHC)				
	Take:						
	COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
	or						
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
	Choos	e two	(2) courses from the following from at least	two (2)	differe	ent discip	olines:
	ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
	ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
	ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
	ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3 3 3 3
	ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
	MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
	MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
	PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
	PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
3.			avioral Sciences (6 SHC)				
			(2) courses from the following from at least				
	ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
	HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3 3 3 3
	HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3
	HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
	HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3 3
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
4.			cs (3-4 SHC)				
			ourse from the following:	2	2	0	2
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
_	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
5.			ences (4 SHC)				
			the following course(s):	2	0	0	2
	AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3

	and						
	AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
	BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
	CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
	PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
	and						
	PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
6.	Additi	onal G	General Education hours (17-18 SHC)*				
	Take:						
	SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3
	Select	14-15	semester hours of additional general educa	tion co	urses fro	om the p	preceding

Select 14-15 semester hours of additional general education courses from the preceding Humanities/Fine Arts, Social/Behavioral Sciences, Mathematics, and Natural Sciences or any of the courses listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

#### **B. OTHER REQUIRED HOURS (15 SHC)**

Acade	emic T	ransition						
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
2. Education (14 SHC)								
EDU	187	Teaching & Learning for All**	3	3	0	4		
EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3		
EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3		
EDU	279	Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4		
	ACA Educa EDU EDU EDU	ACA 122 Education ( EDU 187 EDU 216 EDU 250	Academic TransitionACA122College Transfer SuccessEducation (14 SHC)EDU187Teaching & Learning for All**EDU216Foundations of EducationEDU250Teacher Licensure PreparationEDU279Literacy Development & Instruction	ACA122College Transfer Success0Education (14 SHC)7EDU187Teaching & Learning for All**3EDU216Foundations of Education3EDU250Teacher Licensure Preparation3	ACA122College Transfer Success02Education (14 SHC)5EDU187Teaching & Learning for All**33EDU216Foundations of Education30EDU250Teacher Licensure Preparation30	ACA122College Transfer Success020Education (14 SHC)EDU187Teaching & Learning for All**330EDU216Foundations of Education300EDU250Teacher Licensure Preparation300		

\*\*Students who have completed Teacher Cadet or Teaching as a Profession courses in high school with a B or better may substitute that course for EDU 187 Teaching and Learning for All.

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

#### **Total Credit Hours**

#### 60-61

#### \*<u>Courses approved to meet the General Education requirement under the Comprehensive</u> Articulation Agreement.

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Credit			
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3		
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
ASL	111	Elementary Sign Language I	3	0	0	3		
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3		
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1		
BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4		
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4		
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4		
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3		
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1		
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3		
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1		

#### **26 |** Page

26   P a §						
CHM 1	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
CHM 1	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
CIS 1	10	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CIS 1	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3
COM 2	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ECO 2	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO 2		Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
ENG 1	14	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
ENG 2	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
ENG 2	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
ENG 2	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3
ENG 2	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
HIS 1	11	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3
HIS 1	12	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3
	31	American History I	3	0	0	3
	132	American History II	3	0	0	3
		Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
		Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
		Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
		Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
		Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
		Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
		Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
		Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
		Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4
	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
		General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3
	10	World Religions	3	0	0	3
		Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
		Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
		Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
		Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
		Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SIA 2	-14	mernediae Spansn n	5	0	0	5

#### EFFECTIVE 2024 FALL: THIS PROGRAM IS IN TEACH-OUT STATUS. NO NEW STUDENTS WILL BE ENROLLED AFTER 2024 FALL. CURRENT STUDENTS MUST COMPLETE THE PROGRAM BY 2026 SPRING. LAST SEMESTER THESE CLASSES WILL BE OFFERED IS 2026 SPRING.

#### **UNIVERSITY TRANSFER**

#### Associate in Engineering (A10500)

The Associate in Engineering (AE) degree shall be granted for a planned program of study consisting of a minimum of 60 semester hours of credit (SHC) of courses. Within the degree program, the institution shall include opportunities for the achievement of competence in reading, writing, oral communication, fundamental mathematical skills, and basic computer use.

The degree plan includes required general education and prerequisite courses that are acceptable to all state funded Bachelor of Engineering programs. Students who follow the degree progression plan will meet the entrance requirements at all of the North Carolina public Bachelor of Science Engineering programs. Associate in Engineering graduates may then apply to any of these programs without taking additional and sometimes duplicative courses. Admission to Engineering programs is highly competitive and admission is not guaranteed.

To be eligible for the transfer of credits under the AE to the Bachelor of Science in Engineering Articulation Agreement, community college graduates must obtain a grade of "C" or better in each course and an overall GPA of at least 2.5 on a 4.0 scale.

Transfer programs such as this require a "C" or better in all classes to graduate.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

					Class	Work/ Lab Clinical Credit			
A.	Ge	eneral H	Educa	tion Courses					
	1. English Composition (6 SHC)								
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
		ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
	2.	2. Humanities (3 SHC)							
		Select one course from the following:							
		ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3	
		ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3	
		ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3	
		ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3	
		PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3	
		PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3	
		REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3	

#### **28 |** Page

28	P	age						
	3.	Fine A	rts an	d Communication (3 SHC)				
		Select	one c	ourse from the following:				
		ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3
		ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3 3 3
		COM	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
		MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
	4.	Social	/Beha	vioral Sciences (6 SHC)				
		Requir	ed					
		ECO		Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
		Select	one c	ourse from the following:				
		HIS	111	World Civilizations I	3	0	0	3
		HIS	112	World Civilizations II	3	0	0	3
		HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3 3 3 3 3 3
		HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3
		POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
		PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
		SOC		Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
	5.	Mathe	matic	s (12 SHC)				
		MAT	271	Calculus I	3	2	0	4
		MAT	272	Calculus II	3	2	0	4
		MAT	273	Calculus III	3	2	0	4
	6.	Natura	l Scie	ences (12 SHC)				
				General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
		PHY	251	General Physics I	3	3	0	4
		PHY	252	General Physics II	3	3	0	4
В.	Ot	her Re	quire	d Courses				
	1.	Acade	mic T	ransition (1 SHC)				
		ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	2.	Pre-ma	ajor E	lective (2 SHC)				
		EGR	150	Introduction to Engineering	1	2	0	2
	Ot	her Gen	eral E	Education and Pre-Major Elective Hours (1	5 SHC)			
		BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
		CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
		CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
		ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
		EGR	220	Engineering Statics	3	0	0	3
		EGR	225	Engineering Dynamics	3	0	0	3 3 3 3 3
		MAT	285	Differential Equations	2	2	0	
		PED	110	Fitness and Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

60

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE ENGINEERING (DAY)

		ENGINEERING (DAI)									
					Work/						
			Class	Lab (	Clinical	Credit					
		First Year – Fall Semester									
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1					
CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4					
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3					
MAT		Calculus I	3	2	0	4					
		Humanities	3	0	0	3					
			U	0	Ū	C					
			$\overline{12}$	7	0	15					
		First Year – Spring Semester		,	0	10					
CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4					
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3					
MAT	272	Calculus II	3	2	0	4					
PHY	251	General Physics I	3	$\frac{2}{3}$	0	4					
1 1 1 1	231	General Thysics I	5	5	0	4					
			$\overline{12}$	8	0	15					
		Second Year – Fall Semester		0	0	15					
CSC	151			2	0	2					
EGR	151	JAVA Programming	2 1	3	0	3					
	150	Introduction to Engineering		2	0	2					
EGR	220	Engineering Statics	3	0	0	3					
MAT	273	Calculus III	3	2	0	4					
PHY	252	General Physics II	3	3	0	4					
			12	10	0	16					
		Second Year – Spring Semest									
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3					
EGR	225	Engineering Dynamics	3	0	0	3					
MAT	285	Differential Equation	2	2	0	3					
		Fine Arts/Communication	3	0	0	3					
		Social/Behavioral Sciences	3	0	0	3					
			14	2	0	15					
	Total Credit Hours61										

#### EFFECTIVE 2024 FALL: THIS PROGRAM IS IN TEACH-OUT STATUS. NO NEW STUDENTS WILL BE ENROLLED 2024 FALL OR AFTER. CURRENT STUDENTS MUST COMPLETE THE PROGRAM BY 2026 SPRING.

#### **UNIVERSITY TRANSFER**

#### Associate in Fine Arts in Visual Arts (A10600)

Richmond Community College offers four associate degree programs designed to allow seamless transition to four-year institutions: Associate in Arts (AA), Associate in Science (AS), Associate in Engineering (AE) and the Associate in Fine Arts in Visual Arts (AFAVA). These programs are designed to offer students the freshman and sophomore years of a baccalaureate-track program.

The Associate in Fine Arts in Visual Arts program is designed to prepare students to transfer to one of the UNC Bachelor in Fine Arts (BFA) in Visual Arts programs. The Associate in Fine Arts in Visual Arts degree shall be granted for a planned program of study consisting of a minimum of 60 semester hours of credit (SHC) of college transfer courses. Within the degree program, the institution shall include opportunities for the achievement of competence in reading, writing, oral communication, fundamental mathematical skills, and basic computer use. More specifically, students foster a great understanding of social and personal responsibility, communication, critical thinking, and technical literacy.

AFA in Visual Arts graduates must meet the portfolio submission requirements and associated timelines as published by each BFA program. Admission to a visual arts program is competitive and acceptance into any BFA program is not guaranteed. Each student must follow the admissions process of the specific receiving university.

AFA in Visual Arts graduates must obtain a grade of "C" or better in each course and an overall GPA of at least 2.0 on a 4.0 scale in order to transfer under the AFAVA to BFA Articulation Agreement. Courses may also transfer through bilateral agreements between institutions.

Transfer programs such as this require a "C" or better in all classes to graduate.

#### **ACADEMIC PRE-MAJORS**

Counselors and advisors can help students design a program of study. See https://www.northcarolina.edu/Transfer-Student-Success/NC-Community-College-Transfer for additional information.

#### A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

				Work/	
		Class	Lab	Clinical	l Credit
1.	English Composition (6 SHC)				
	ENG 111 Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	ENG 112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
2.	Communications and Humanities/Fine Arts (6	5 SHC)			
	Choose two (2) courses from the following from a	at least two (2)	differ	ent discip	olines:
	ART 111 Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3

		COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
		ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
		ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3
		ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
		MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	Ő	3
		MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3 3 3 3
		PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
		PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
	3.			ioral Sciences (6 SHC)	5	U	0	5
				2) courses from the following from at least t	two (2	) differer	nt discii	olines.
		ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
		ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
		HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3
		HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3
		HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
		HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3 3
		POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
		PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
	4.			s (3-4 SHC)		Ū.	-	-
				urse from the following:				
		MAT		Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
			152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
			171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
		MAT	271	Calculus I	3	2	0	4
		MAT		Calculus II	3	2	0	4
	5.	Natura	al Scie	nces (4 SHC)				
				e following course(s):				
		AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
		and		1 ,				
		AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
		BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
		CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
		GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4
		PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
		and						
		PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
	6.	Additi	ional G	eneral Education hours (15 SHC)				
		ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3
		ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3
		ART	121	Two-Dimensional Design	0	6	0	3 3 3
		ART	122	Three-Dimensional Design	0	6	0	3
		ART	131	Drawing I	0	6	0	3
В.	01	THER I	REQU	IRED HOURS (15 SHC)				
	1.			ransition				
		ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	2.	Pre-M	lajor E	lectives (18-20 SHC)*				

Select eighteen to twenty (18-20) semester hours. Students may take additional general education courses from the preceding general education sections or courses classified as a pre-major and/or elective course within the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

#### **Total Credit Hours**

#### 60-61\*\*

#### \*<u>Courses approved as pre-major and/or elective courses under the Comprehensive</u> <u>Articulation Agreement</u>.

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
ART	171	Digital Design I	0	6	0	3		
ART	240	Painting I	0	6	0	3		
ART	241	Painting II	0	6	0	3		
ART	264	Digital Photography I	0	6	0	3		
ART	281	Sculpture I	0	6	0	3		
ART	283	Ceramics I	0	6	0	3		
ART	284	Ceramics II	0	6	0	3		
ART	285	Ceramics III	0	6	0	3		

\*\*One semester hour of credit may be included in a 61 SHC Associate in Fine Arts in Visual Arts program of study. The transfer of this hour is not guaranteed.

#### Associate in General Education Nursing (A1030N)

The Associate in General Education (AGE)-Nursing is designed for students who wish to begin their study toward the Associate in Nursing degree and a Baccalaureate degree in Nursing as based on Blocks 1 through 3 of the Uniform Articulation Agreement between the University of North Carolina's Registered Nurse (RN) to Bachelor of Science in Nursing (BSN) programs and the North Carolina Community College Associate Degree Nursing Programs which was approved by the State Board of Community Colleges and the UNC Board of Governors in February 2015. The AGE-Nursing shall be granted for a planned program of study consisting of a minimum of 60 semester hours of credit (SHC) of courses.

A student who completes an Associate in Applied Science (AAS) in Nursing with a GPA of at least 2.0 and a grade of C or better in the AGE-Nursing courses listed below and who holds a current unrestricted license as a Registered Nurse in North Carolina will have fulfilled the UNC institutions lower-division general education requirements as well as nursing program entry requirements. However, because nursing program admissions are competitive, no student is *guaranteed* admission to the program of his or her choice.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

#### Work/

#### Class Lab Clinical Credit

To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C" or better in all curriculum courses and a "B" or better in all BIO courses for the program of study. A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (53-54 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

(* *	(in courses in this component requires and will statisfied equivalency creation)									
1.	English Composition (6 SHC)									
	ENG	111	Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3			
2.	Huma	nities	s/Fine Arts (9 SHC)							
	ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3			
	HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3			
	MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3			
3.	Social	/Beha	avioral Sciences (15 SHC)							
	HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3			
	or									
	HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3			
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3			
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3			
	SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3			
	SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3			
4.	Mathe	emati	cs (7-8 SHC)							

143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
171	Precedentus Algebra	3	2	0	4
	0			-	
152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
al Scie	ences (16 SHC)				
165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4
166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4
275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4
151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
REQU	<b>JIRED HOURS (9 SHC)</b>				
mic T	ransition (1 SHC)				
122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
Beha	vioral Science/Electives (8 SHC)				
120	American Government	3	0	0	3
220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
Total	Credit Hours			60-0	51
	171 152 al Scia 165 166 275 151 <b>REQU</b> mic T 122 <b>Beha</b> 120 220	<ul> <li>171 Precalculus Algebra</li> <li>152 Statistical Methods I</li> <li>al Sciences (16 SHC)</li> <li>165 Anatomy and Physiology I</li> <li>166 Anatomy and Physiology II</li> <li>275 Microbiology</li> <li>151 General Chemistry I</li> <li>REQUIRED HOURS (9 SHC)</li> <li>mic Transition (1 SHC)</li> <li>122 College Transfer Success</li> <li>Behavioral Science/Electives (8 SHC)</li> <li>120 American Government</li> </ul>	171Precalculus Algebra3152Statistical Methods I3al Sciences (16 SHC)3165Anatomy and Physiology I3166Anatomy and Physiology II3275Microbiology3151General Chemistry I3REQUIRED HOURS (9 SHC)mic Transition (1 SHC)122122College Transfer Success0Behavioral Science/Electives (8 SHC)3120American Government3220Social Problems3	171Precalculus Algebra32152Statistical Methods I32al Sciences (16 SHC)33165Anatomy and Physiology I33166Anatomy and Physiology II33275Microbiology33151General Chemistry I33REQUIRED HOURS (9 SHC)mic Transition (1 SHC)122122College Transfer Success02Behavioral Science/Electives (8 SHC)30120American Government30220Social Problems30	171Precalculus Algebra320152Statistical Methods I320al Sciences (16 SHC)330165Anatomy and Physiology I330166Anatomy and Physiology II330275Microbiology330151General Chemistry I330REQUIRED HOURS (9 SHC)mic Transition (1 SHC)122College Transfer Success020Behavioral Science/Electives (8 SHC)3002200220Social Problems30030

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE ASSOCIATE IN GENERAL EDUCATION NURSING (A1030N) Work/

	W UI R/									
			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit				
		First Year – Fall Semester								
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1				
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3				
HIS	111	World Civilizations I	3	0	0	3				
or										
HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3				
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3				
or										
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4				
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3				
				—						
			11-12	4	0	13-14				
		First Year – Spring Semester	r							
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3				
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4				
MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3				
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3				
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3				
			1.5			16				
			15	2	0	16				
DIO	1.65	Second Year – Fall Semester		2	0					
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4				
CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4				
ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3				

Page | 35

						age	
SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3	
			12	6	0	14	
		Second Year – Spring Semester	r				
BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4	
BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4	
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3	
POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3	
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3	
			15	6	0	17	

**Total Credit Hours** 

60-61

#### **UNIVERSITY TRANSFER**

Associate in Science (A10400)

Richmond Community College offers two associate degree programs designed to allow seamless transition to four-year institutions: Associate in Arts (AA) and Associate in Science (AS). These programs are designed to offer students the freshman and sophomore years of a baccalaureate-track program.

The Associate in Science program is designed for students desiring a bachelor's degree and/or pre-professional training in biological, mathematical, or natural science disciplines.

The Associate in Science degree shall be granted for a planned program of study consisting of a minimum of 60 semester hours of credit (SHC) of college transfer courses. Within the degree program, the institution shall include opportunities for the achievement of competence in reading, writing, oral communication, fundamental mathematical skills, and the basic computer use.

The Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (CAA) and the Independent Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (ICAA) enables North Carolina community college graduates of two-year associate in science programs who are admitted to constituent institutions of The University of North Carolina and to Signatory Institutions of North Carolina Independent Colleges and Universities to transfer with junior status.

Community college graduates must obtain a grade of "C" or better in each course and an overall GPA of at least 2.0 on a 4.0 scale in order to transfer with a junior status. Courses may also transfer through bilateral agreements between institutions.

Transfer programs such as this require a "C" or better in all classes to graduate.

#### **ACADEMIC PRE-MAJORS**

Counselors and advisors can help students design a program of study. See https://www.northcarolina.edu/Transfer-Student-Success/NC-Community-College-Transfer for additional information.

#### A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

						Work/	
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
1.	Englis	h Con	nposition (6 SHC)				
	ENG	111	Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
2.	Comn	nunica	tions and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 SHC)	1			
	Choos	e two (	2) courses from the following from at least	two diff	erent d	liscipline	<i>s</i> .
	ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
	ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3
	ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3
	COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
	ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
	ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
	ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3
	ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
	MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3

						Ρa	age
	MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
	PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
	PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
3.	Social	/Behav	vioral Sciences (6 SHC)				
			2) courses from the following from at least tw	vo (2) d	ifferent	discipli	nes.
	ECO	251		3	0	0	3
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
	HIS	111	World Civilizations I	3	0	0	
	HIS	112	World Civilizations II	3	0	0	3
	HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
	HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3 3 3 3 3 3
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	210		3	0	0	3
4.			s (8 SHC)				
			urses from the following:				
			Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
			Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
			Brief Calculus	3	2	0	4
	MAT	271	Calculus I	3	2	0	4
	MAT	272	Calculus II	3	2	0	4
5.	Natur	al Scie	nces (8 SHC)				
			) group from the following:				
	BIO	110		3	3	0	4
	GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4
	BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
	PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
	PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
	BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4
	CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
	CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
	GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4
	PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
	PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
	PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4
	PHY	152	College Physics II	3	2	0	4
	PHY	251	General Physics I	3	3	0	4
	PHY		General Physics II	3	3	0	4
6.	Additi		General Education hours (11 SHC)*		-	-	
	L	11			C		

Select 11 semester hours of additional general education courses from the preceding Humanities/Fine Arts, Social/Behavioral Sciences, Mathematics, and Natural Sciences or

any of the courses listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

## **B. OTHER REQUIRED HOURS (15 SHC)**

1. Academic Transition

ACA 122 College Transfer Success

2. Electives (14 SHC)\*\*

Select a minimum of fourteen (14) semester hours. Students may take additional general education courses from the preceding general education sections or courses classified as a pre-major/and or elective course within the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

0

2

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

#### **Total Credit Hours**

#### 60-61

0

1

#### \*<u>Courses approved to meet the General Education requirement under the Comprehensive</u> Articulation Agreement.

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit	
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3	
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3	
ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3	
ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3	
ASL	111	Elementary Sign Language I	3	0	0	3	
ASL	112	Elementary Sign Language II	3	0	0	3	
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3	
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1	
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4	
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3	
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1	
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3	
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3	
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3	
DRA	111	Theatre Appreciation	3	0	0	3	
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3	
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3	
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3	
HIS	121	Western Civilization I	3	0	0	3	
HUM	110	Technology and Society	3	0	0	3	
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3	
HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3	
MAT	272	Calculus II	3	2	0	4	
MAT	273	Calculus III	3	2	0	4	
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3	

						0
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	212	Intermediate Spanish II	3	0	0	3

# \*\*<u>Courses approved as pre-major and/or elective courses under the Comprehensive</u> <u>Articulation Agreement</u>.

Artici	llation	Agreement.			*** * /	
					Work/	
	100		Class			Credit
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3
ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3
ART	121	Two-Dimensional Design	0	6	0	3
ART	122	Three-Dimensional Design	0	6	0	3
ART	131	Drawing I	0	6	0	3
ART	171	Digital Design I	0	6	0	3
ART	240	Painting I	0	6	0	3
ART	241	Painting II	0	6	0	3
ART	264	Digital Photography I	0	6	0	3
ART	281	Sculpture I	0	6	0	3
ART	283	Ceramics I	0	6	0	3
ART	284	Ceramics II	0	6	0	3
ART	285	Ceramics III	0	6	0	3
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy and Physiology	4	2	0	5
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4
BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4
BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
<b>D</b> 00	110		5	0	U	5

40   Pag	g e
----------	-----

<b>40  </b> P a							
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3	
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3	
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3	
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1	
CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4	
CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4	
CHM	251	Organic Chemistry I	3	3	0	4	
CHM	252	Organic Chemistry II	3	3	0	4	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3	
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3	
CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3	
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3	
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3	
DRA	111	Theatre Appreciation	3	0	0	3	
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	Ő	0	3	
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3	
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3	
EDU	145	Child Development I	3	0	0	3	
EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3	
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3	
EGR	150	Introduction to Engineering	1	2	0	2	
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	$\overset{2}{0}$	0	3	
ENG	125	Creative Writing I	3	0	0	3	
ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3	
ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3	
ENG	232 241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3	
ENG	241	British Literature II	3	0	0	3	
ENG	242	African-American Literature	3	0	0	3	
GEL	111		3	2			
HEA	120	Geology Community Health	3	$\overset{2}{0}$	0 0	4 3	
		5	-				
HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3	
HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3	
HIS	121	Western Civilization I	3	0	0	3	
HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3	
HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3	
HUM	110	Technology and Society	3	0	0	3	
	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3	
HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3	
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4	
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4	
MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4	
MAT	263	Brief Calculus	3	2	0	4	
MAT	271	Calculus I	3	2	0	4	
MAT	272	Calculus II	3	2	0	4	
MAT	273	Calculus III	3	2	0	4	

# Page | **41**

					1	uge -
MAT	285	Differential Equations	2	2	0	3
MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
MUS	111	Fundamentals of Music	3	0	0	3
MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
MUS	131	Chorus I	0	2	0	1
MUS	132	Chorus II	0	2	0	1
MUS	210	History of Rock Music	3	0	0	3
MUS	211	History of Country Music	3	0	0	3
PED	110	Fit and Well for Life	1	2	0	2
PED	120	Walking for Fitness	0	3	0	1
PED	121	Walk, Jog, Run	0	3	0	1
PED	138	Archery	0	2	0	1
PED	143	Volleyball-Beginning	0	2	0	1
PED	147	Soccer	0	2	0	1
PED	157	Pickleball	0	2	0	1
PED	162	Angling	0	2	0	1
PED	172	Outdoor Living	1	$\frac{1}{2}$	0	2
PED	174	Wilderness Pursuits	0	$\frac{1}{2}$	0	1
PED	219	Disc Golf	0	2	0	1
PED	277	Ultimate Frisbee	0	2	0	1
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	$\overline{0}$	0	3
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4
PHY	152	College Physics II	3	2	0	4
PHY	251	General Physics I	3	3	0	4
PHY	252	General Physics II	3	3	0	4
POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0 0	0	3
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
SOC	212	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
SOC	213	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
JIA	<u> </u>	intermediate opanisii ii	5	U	U	5

# **UNIVERSITY TRANSFER** Associate in Science (A10400) (Online)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

# A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

				Class		Work/ Clinical	Credit
1.	-	sh Con	nposition (6 SHC)				
	ENG	111	Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
2.			tions and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 SHC)			_	
			(2) courses from the following from at least				
	ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
		231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
	ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3 3 3
	ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
	ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3 3 3 3
	ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
	MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
	PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3 3
2	PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
3.			vioral Sciences (6 SHC)	( <b>2</b> )	1:00		1:
			(2) courses from the following from at least				
	ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
	HIS	111	World Civilizations I	3	0	0	3
	HIS	112	World Civilizations II	3 3	0	0	3
	HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3 3 3
	HIS	132	American History II	3 3	0	0	
	POL	120	American Government		0	0	3 3 3
	PSY	150 210	General Psychology	3 3	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	3
4	SOC Moth		Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
4.			s (8 SHC)				
			purses from the following:	3	2	0	4
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra			$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	4
5	MAT		Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
5.			ences (8 SHC)				
	BIO	110 <i>one</i>	) group from the following: Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
	РНҮ	110	Principles of Biology Conceptual Physics	3 3	$\frac{5}{0}$	0	4 3
			1 1	5 0	2		5 1
	PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	U	Z	0	1

ING	241	British Literature I
ENG	242	British Literature II

Revised May 1, 2025

						0	•
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4	
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4	
CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4	
CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4	
BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4	
PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3	
PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1	

# 6. Additional General Education hours (11 SHC)\*

Select 11 semester hours of additional general education courses from the preceding Humanities/Fine Arts, Social/Behavioral Sciences, Mathematics, and Natural Sciences or any of the courses listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

# **B. OTHER REQUIRED HOURS (15 SHC)**

- **1. Academic Transition** 
  - ACA 122 College Transfer Success 0 2 0 1

# 2. Electives (14 SHC)\*\*

Select a minimum of fourteen (14) semester hours. Students may take additional general education courses from the preceding general education sections or courses classified as a pre-major/and or elective course within the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

# **Total Credit Hours**

# \*Courses approved to meet the General Education requirement under the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement.

Work/							
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3	
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3	
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3	
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1	
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4	
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3	
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1	
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3	
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3	
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3	
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3	
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3	

60-61

#### **44** | Page

	190					
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	212	Intermediate Spanish II	3	0	0	3

# \*\*<u>Courses approved as pre-major and/or elective courses under the Comprehensive</u> <u>Articulation Agreement</u>.

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4		
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4		
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3		
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3		
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1		
BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4		
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4		
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4		
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3		
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1		
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy and Physiology	4	2	0	5		
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4		
BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4		
BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4		
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3		
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3		
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3		
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3		
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1		
CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4		
CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4		
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3		
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3		
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3		
CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3		
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		

# Page | 45

						Page
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3
EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3
			3			
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities		0	0	3
EGR	150	Introduction to Engineering	1	2	0	2
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
ENG	273	African-American Literature	3	0	0	3
HIS	111	World Civilization I	3	0	0	3
HIS	112	World Civilization II	3	0	0	3
HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
HIS	131	American History II	3	0	0	3
		•	3	0		3
HUM		Critical Thinking			0	
HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
MUS	210	History of Rock Music	3	0	0	3
PED	110	Fit and Well for Life	1	2	0	2
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
PHY	110 110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
POL	110A 120				0	
		American Government	3			3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
51 A			5	0	U	J

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Additional courses satisfy many of the requirements necessary to complete the Associate in Science (A10400) degree at Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

## UNIVERSITY TRANSFER

#### **Associate in Science-Teacher Preparation (A1040T)**

Richmond Community College offers two associate degree programs designed to allow seamless transition to four-year institutions: Associate in Arts (AA) and Associate in Science (AS). These programs are designed to offer students the freshman and sophomore years of a baccalaureate-track program.

The Associate in Science in Teacher Preparation degree shall be granted for a planned program of study consisting of a minimum of 60 semester hours of credit (SHC) of college transfer courses. Within the degree program, the institution shall include opportunities for the achievement of competence in reading, writing, oral communication, fundamental mathematical skills, and the basic computer use.

The Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (CAA) and the Independent Comprehensive Articulation Agreement (ICAA) enables North Carolina community college graduates of two-year associate in science programs who are admitted to constituent institutions of The University of North Carolina and to Signatory Institutions of North Carolina Independent Colleges and Universities to transfer with junior status.

Community college graduates must obtain a grade of "C" or better in each course and an overall GPA of at least 2.7 on a 4.0 scale in order to transfer with a junior status. Courses may also transfer through bilateral agreements between institutions.

If your intention is to transfer to a four-year institution, consult with a counselor to make sure you enroll in the correct college transfer track offered at RichmondCC. Additionally, counselors and advisors can help students design a program of study that best fits the student's career plan.

Transfer programs such as this require a "C" or better in all classes to graduate.

# A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
Englis	sh Con	nposition (6 SHC)						
ENG	111	Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
Comn	nunica	tions and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 SHC)						
Take:								
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3		
or								
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		
Choos	e one (	(1) course from the following.						
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3		
ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3		
ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3		
ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3		
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3		
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3		
MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
	ENG ENG Comm Take: COM or COM Choos ART ART ART ART ENG ENG ENG ENG	ENG 111 ENG 112 Communica <i>Take:</i> COM 120 or COM 231 <i>Choose one</i> ( ART 111 ART 114 ART 115 ENG 231 ENG 232 ENG 241 ENG 242	<ul> <li>ENG 112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines</li> <li>Communications and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 SHC) <i>Take:</i></li> <li>COM 120 Intro to Interpersonal Communication or</li> <li>COM 231 Public Speaking</li> <li><i>Choose one (1) course from the following.</i></li> <li>ART 111 Art Appreciation</li> <li>ART 114 Art History Survey I</li> <li>ART 115 Art History Survey II</li> <li>ENG 231 American Literature I</li> <li>ENG 241 British Literature I</li> <li>ENG 242 British Literature II</li> </ul>	English Composition (6 SHC)Image: Composition (6 SHC)ENG 111 Writing & Inquiry3ENG 112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines3Communications and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 SHC)7Take:7COM 120 Intro to Interpersonal Communication3or7COM 231 Public Speaking3Choose one (1) course from the following.3ART 111 Art Appreciation3ART 114 Art History Survey I3ART 115 Art History Survey II3ENG 231 American Literature I3ENG 241 British Literature I3ENG 242 British Literature II3	English Composition (6 SHC)ENG 111Writing & Inquiry30ENG 112Writing/Research in the Disciplines30Communications and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 SHC)Take:7COM 120Intro to Interpersonal Communication30oror77COM 231Public Speaking30Choose one (1) course from the following.30ART 111Art Appreciation30ART 115Art History Survey I30ART 115Art History Survey II30ENG 231American Literature I30ENG 241British Literature I30ENG 242British Literature II30	ClassLabClinicalEnglish Correction (6 SHC)300ENG111Writing & Inquiry300ENG112Writing Research in the Disciplines300Communications and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 SHC)7777Take:77000Or120Intro to Interpersonal Communication300or77300COM231Public Speaking300Choose one (1) course from the following.300ART114Art Appreciation300ART114Art History Survey I300ENG231American Literature I300ENG232American Literature I300ENG241British Literature I300		

<b>)  </b> P	age								
	MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3		
	PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3		
	PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3		
3.	Social	/Behav	vioral Sciences (3 SHC)						
	Choos	e one (	1) course from the following.						
	ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3		
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3		
	HIS	111	World Civilizations I	3	0	0	3		
	HIS	112	World Civilizations II	3 3 3	0	0	3		
	HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3		
	HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3		
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3		
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3		
	SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3		
4.			s (8 SHC)						
			) courses from the following:	~	-	C			
	MAT		Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4		
			Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4		
		263	Brief Calculus	3	2	0	4		
	MAT		Calculus I	3	2	0	4		
-	MAT		Calculus II	3	2	0	4		
5.									
			) group from the following:	2	2	0	4		
	BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3 3	3 2	0 0	4		
	GEL	111	Geology	3	Z	0	4		
	BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4		
	PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3		
	PHY		Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1		
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4		
	BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4		
	CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4		
	CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4		
	GEL	111	Geology	3	2	0	4		
	PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3		
	PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1		
	PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4		
	PHY	152	College Physics II	3	2	0	4		
	PHY	251	General Physics I	3	3	0	4		
	PHY	252	General Physics II	3	3	0	4		
6.	Addit	ional (	General Education hours (14-15 SHC)*						

						Page   49
SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3

Select eleven-twelve (11-12) semester hours of additional general education courses from the preceding Humanities/Fine Arts, Social/Behavioral Sciences, Mathematics, and Natural Sciences or any of the courses listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

# **B. OTHER REQUIRED HOURS (15 SHC)**

1.	Academic Transition									
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1			
2.	Educa	tion (								
	EDU	187	Teaching & Learning for All**	3	3	0	4			
	EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3			
	EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3			
	EDU	279	Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4			

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

\*\*Students who have completed Teacher Cadet or Teaching as a Profession courses in high school with a B or better may substitute that course for EDU 187 Teaching and Learning for All.

#### **Total Credit Hours**

60

#### \*<u>Courses approved to meet the General Education requirement under the Comprehensive</u> <u>Articulation Agreement.</u>

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
ANT	220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3		
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
ART	114	Art History Survey I	3	0	0	3		
ART	115	Art History Survey II	3	0	0	3		
ASL	111	Elementary Sign Language I	3	0	0	3		
ASL	112	Elementary Sign Language II	3	0	0	3		
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3		
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1		
BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4		
BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4		
BIO	140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3		
BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1		
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3		
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1		
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3		
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3		
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3		
DRA	111	Theatre Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3		
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3		

# 50 | Page

301	uge					
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
HIS	121	Western Civilization I	3	0	0	3
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
MAT	272	Calculus II	3	2	0	4
MAT	273	Calculus III	3	2	0	4
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3
SPA	212	Intermediate Spanish II	3	0	0	3

## UNIVERSITY TRANSFER ASSOCIATE IN SCIENCE – TEACHER PREPARATION (A1040T) (ONLINE)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

### A. UNIVERSAL GENERAL EDUCATION TRANSFER COMPONENT (45 SHC)

(All courses in this component are required and will transfer for equivalency credit.)

					<b>.</b> .	Work/	
1				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
1.	-		nposition (6 SHC)	2	0	0	2
	ENG	111	Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3
2	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
2.		iunica	tions and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 SHC)				
	Take:	120	Intro to Intermeteonal Communication	2	0	0	2
	COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
	or COM	221	Dublic Speaking	3	0	0	3
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
	Choos	e one (	(1) course from the following.				
	ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
	ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
	ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
	ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3
	ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3
	MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
	MUS	112	Introduction to Jazz	3	0	0	3
	PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
	PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
3.	Social	/Beha	vioral Sciences (3 SHC)				
	Choos	e one (	(1) course from the following.				
	ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
	HIS	111	World Civilizations I	3	0	0	3
	HIS	112	World Civilizations II	3	0	0	3
	HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
	HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
4.	Mathe	ematic	es (8 SHC)				
	Select	two (2	) courses from the following:				
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
	MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
5.			ences (8 SHC)				
	Salact	ono (1	) group from the following:				

Select one (1) group from the following:

•	0						
	BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
	PHY	110	Conceptual Physics	3	0	0	3
	PHY	110A	Conceptual Physics Lab	0	2	0	1
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
	BIO	112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4
	CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
	CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
6.	Additi	onal G	eneral Education hours (14-15 SHC)*				
	SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3

Select eleven-twelve (11-12) semester hours of additional general education courses from the preceding Humanities/Fine Arts, Social/Behavioral Sciences, Mathematics, and Natural Sciences or any of the courses listed below. Students should select these courses based on their intended major and transfer university.

# **B. OTHER REQUIRED HOURS (15 SHC)**

Academic Transition									
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1			
Educa	tion (1	14 SHC)							
EDU	187	Teaching & Learning for All**	3	3	0	4			
EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3			
EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3			
EDU	279	Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4			
	ACA Educa EDU EDU EDU	ACA 122 Education (1 EDU 187 EDU 216 EDU 250	Academic TransitionACA122College Transfer SuccessEducation (14 SHC)EDU187Teaching & Learning for All**EDU216Foundations of EducationEDU250Teacher Licensure PreparationEDU279Literacy Development & Instruction	ACA122College Transfer Success0Education (14 SHC)200EDU187Teaching & Learning for All**3EDU216Foundations of Education3EDU250Teacher Licensure Preparation3	ACA122College Transfer Success02Education (14 SHC)2EDU187Teaching & Learning for All**33EDU216Foundations of Education30EDU250Teacher Licensure Preparation30	ACA122College Transfer Success020Education (14 SHC)2020EDU187Teaching & Learning for All**330EDU216Foundations of Education300EDU250Teacher Licensure Preparation300			

Students must meet the receiving university's foreign language and/or health and physical education requirements, if applicable, prior to or after transfer to the senior institution.

\*\*Students who have completed Teacher Cadet or Teaching as a Profession courses in high school with a B or better may substitute that course for EDU 187 Teaching and Learning for All.

### **Total Credit Hours**

### 60

# \*<u>Courses approved to meet the General Education requirement under the Comprehensive</u> Articulation Agreement.

			Work/				
		Class	Lab	Credit			
220	Cultural Anthropology	3	0	0	3		
111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3		
111	Elementary Sign Language I	3	0	0	3		
111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3		
111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1		
110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4		
112	General Biology II	3	3	0	4		
140	Environmental Biology	3	0	0	3		
140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1		
	111 111 111 111A 110 112 140	<ul> <li>111 Art Appreciation</li> <li>111 Elementary Sign Language I</li> <li>111 Descriptive Astronomy</li> <li>111A Descriptive Astronomy Lab</li> <li>110 Principles of Biology</li> <li>112 General Biology II</li> </ul>	220Cultural Anthropology3111Art Appreciation3111Elementary Sign Language I3111Descriptive Astronomy3111ADescriptive Astronomy Lab0110Principles of Biology3112General Biology II3140Environmental Biology3	220Cultural Anthropology30111Art Appreciation30111Elementary Sign Language I30111Descriptive Astronomy30111ADescriptive Astronomy Lab02110Principles of Biology33112General Biology II33140Environmental Biology30	ClassLabClinical220Cultural Anthropology300111Art Appreciation300111Elementary Sign Language I300111Descriptive Astronomy300111ADescriptive Astronomy Lab020110Principles of Biology330112General Biology II330140Environmental Biology300		

Page | 53

						rage	
CHM	131	Introduction to Chemistry	3	0	0	3	
CHM	131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3	
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3	
ENG	241	British Literature I	3	0	0	3	
ENG	242	British Literature II	3	0	0	3	
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3	
HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3	
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4	
PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3	
PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3	
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3	
PSY	281	Abnormal Psychology	3	0	0	3	
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3	
REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3	
REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3	
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3	
SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3	
SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3	
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3	
SPA	112	Elementary Spanish II	3	0	0	3	
SPA	211	Intermediate Spanish I	3	0	0	3	
SPA	212	Intermediate Spanish II	3	0	0	3	

# **UNIVERSITY TRANSFER**

# Associate in Science – Pre-Medical Professional Pathway (A10400)

RichmondCC has created a Pre-Medical Professional Pathway in an effort to outline a specific pathway for students to obtain an Associate in Science degree that also meets a majority of the prerequisite coursework requirements for admission to most US Medical Schools. Students can major in anything they like to prepare for medical school. Medical schools do not require, or even prefer, a certain undergraduate major. It is recommended that you check with specific schools to see if they require any additional coursework to be eligible for admission.

Some schools are not yet specifically requiring Biochemistry and Statistics. However, students will need to take these courses to be successful on the MCAT because it contains material from those courses.

Students seeking entry into Medical School will meet a majority of prerequisite course requirements for application by completing this Associate in Science Degree—Pre-Medical Professional Pathway. Additionally, this curriculum adheres to the North Carolina Community College System guidelines for an Associate in Science degree. Admission into a US Medical School requires a bachelor degree, the Associate of Science degree can be used to transfer to a bachelor degree program.

Program Completion Guide

# ASSOCIATE IN SCIENCE (A10400) UNIVERSITY TRANSFER Pre-Medical Professional Pathway

 Student Name:
 ID #:
 Date of Enrollment:

Note: Developmental coursework may be required. Please refer to the Developmental Education Guide for additional information.

#### A. College Orientation and Academic Transition (1 credit)\*

Courses	Course	Credit	Sem. Registered/Planned	Sem. Completed/Grade
ACA 122 College Transfer Success	ACA 122	1		

#### B. Universal General Education Transfer Component (45 credits)\*

English Composition (6 credits)**						
Courses	Course	Credit	Sem. Registered/Planned	Sem. Completed/Grade		
ENG 111 Writing and Inquiry	ENG 111	3				
ENG 112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines	ENG 112	3				

Communications and Humanities/Fine Arts (6 credits)**					
Courses	Course	Credit	Sem. Registered/Planned	Sem. Completed/Grade	
Select two (2) courses from the following from at					
least two (2) different disciplines:		3			
ART 111, ART 114, ART 115, COM 231, ENG 231,					
ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, MUS 110, MUS 112,					
PHI 215, PHI 240		3			
(Courses above are offered at RCC.)		5			

Social/Behavioral Sciences (6 credits)**				
Courses	Course	Credit	Sem. Registered/Planned	Sem. Completed/Grade
Select two (2) courses from the following from at least two (2) different disciplines: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132 POL 120, PSY 150, SOC 210 (Courses above are offered at RCC.)	PSY 150	3		
	SOC 210	3		

Mathematics (8 credits)**					
Courses	Course	Credit	Sem. Registered/Planned	Sem. Completed/Grade	
Select two (2) courses from the following: MAT 171, MAT 172, MAT 263, MAT 271	MAT 171	4			
(Courses above are offered at RCC.)	MAT 172	4			

Natural Sciences (8 credits)**						
Courses	Course	Credit	Sem. Registered/Planned	Sem. Completed/Grade		
Select one (1) set of courses from the following: BIO 111 and BIO 112; CHM 151 and CHM 152; GEL 111 and PHY 110/110A; PHY 151 and PHY 152; PHY 251 and PHY 252 (Courses above are offered at RCC. For other courses that will satisfy this requirement, refer to the Program and Course Catalog.)	CHM 151	4				
	CHM 152	4				

Additional General Education hours (11 credits)**					
Courses	Course	Credit	Sem. Registered/Planned	Sem. Completed/Grade	

#### 56 | Page

Select eleven (11) semester credit hours of additional ourses from the preceding lists or from the following:	BIO 111	4	
ANT 220, ASL 111, ASL 112, AST 111 and AST 111A, BIO 140 and BIO 140A, CIS 110, CIS 115,	BIO 112	4	
DRA 111, ENG 241, HIS 121, PSY 241, PSY 281, REL 110, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 213, SPA 111, SPA 112, SPA 211, SPA 212	MAT 152	4	
(Courses above are offered at RCC. For other courses that will satisfy this requirement, refer to the Program			
and Course Catalog.)			

#### C. Other Required Hours (14 credits)\*

Pre-major and/or Elective Courses (14 credits)* Courses	Course	Credit	Sem. Registered/Planned	Sem. Completed/Grade
Select a minimum of fourteen (14) semester credit hours from general education courses listed above	MAT 271	4	¥	
(section B) or from the following: ACC 120, ACC 121, ART 131, BIO 163, BIO 165,	PHY 151	4		
BIO 166, BIO 275, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CHM 251, CJC 111, CJC 141, ENG 273, HEA 120,	PHY 152	4		
PED 110, PED 120, PED 121 (Courses above are offered at RCC. For other courses	PED 110	2		
that will satisfy this requirement, refer to the Program and Course Catalog.)				

**NOTES:** \*All courses must be completed with a grade of "C" or better.

\*\*See course catalog for prerequisite and/or corequisite requirements.

#### Students please read the following and sign below.

I understand that as an RCC student, I am ultimately responsible for my schedule. I understand that I must complete each course with a grade of "C" or better and follow the established course sequence or my ability to graduate on time may be affected.

My advisor has information regarding other colleges and transfer opportunities that I can investigate after completing my degree/diploma/certificate, and I understand that if I would like more information I can schedule an appointment with him/her.

Student Name:	_ Student Signature:	Date:
Advisor Name:	Advisor Signature:	Date:

# UNIVERSITY TRANSFER - ASSOCIATE IN SCIENCE RCC – Wingate University Pre-Pharmacy Pathway (A10400W)

Students seeking entry into the Wingate University School of Pharmacy will meet all prerequisite course requirements for application by completing this Associate in Science Degree -Pre-Pharmacy Pathway. Additionally, this curriculum adheres to the North Carolina Community College System guidelines for an Associate in Science degree. If a student is not admitted to the Wingate University School of Pharmacy, the Associate of Science degree can also be used to transfer to a Bachelor's degree program.

Completion of the Associate of Science degree does not guarantee admission to the Wingate University School of Pharmacy. Program completion through this partnership ensures that prerequisites have been met; however, the following are additional criteria for admission to the School of Pharmacy:

- minimum 3.0 GPA in prerequisite courses (average GPA for accepted Wingate Pharmacy students is 3.5)
- earn a competitive composite score on the Pharmacy College Admissions Test (PCAT)
- complete an application through PharmCAS
- complete the Wingate University School of Pharmacy supplemental application
- complete the interview process
- complete criminal background check

All pharmacy prerequisites must be completed by the end of spring semester of the year in which pharmacy school enrollment is requested. Admission decisions will be made upon consideration of the course work completed by December 31 of the year prior to prospective matriculation. It is acknowledged that several requirements may be in-progress during the spring semester prior to matriculation into the School of Pharmacy. The grades for in-progress courses will not be taken into account in determination of pre-pharmacy grade point averages.

The Wingate University School of Pharmacy requires that science and communications courses be taken in a seated classroom setting. Science courses taken more than 5 years prior to one's desired enrollment date may not be accepted.

Take a Virtual Tour of the Wingate University School of Pharmacy at **http://pharmacy.wingate.edu**. Additional information about Wingate University's School of Pharmacy and application process can be found at **http://pharmacy.wingate.edu/admissions**. RCC's Pathway correlation to course requirements can be viewed below.

The Wingate University School of Pharmacy and Richmond Community College have agreed to partner in an effort to outline a specific pathway for students to obtain an Associate in Science degree that also meets the prerequisite coursework requirements for application to the Wingate University School of Pharmacy. The following are the details of the pathway curriculum.

				Work/	
		Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
1. English	Composition (6 SHC)				
ENG	111 Writing & Inquiry	3	0	0	3
ENG	112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines**	3	0	0	3
2. Literatu	ıre (3 SHC)**				

*Choose one (1) course from the following:* 

8   P a	age						
	ENG	231	American Literature I	3	0	0	3
	ENG	232	American Literature II	3	0	0	3
3.	Comn	nunica	ations (3 SHC)*				
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
4.	Huma	nities/	/Fine Arts (3 SHC)				
	Choos	e one (	(1) course from the following:				
	REL	211	Introduction to Old Testament	3	0	0	3
	REL	212	Introduction to New Testament	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
5.	Histor	ry (3 S	HC)				
	Choos	e one (	(1) course from the following:				
	HIS	112	World Civilizations II	3	0	0	3
	HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3
6.	Social	/Beha	vioral Sciences (3 SHC)				
			(1) course from the following:				
	PSY		General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC		Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
	SOC		Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
7.	Addit	ional I	History, Humanities, Social Behaviora	al Science (3	SHC)		
			(1) course from above not taken previou		2		
8.			(3 SHC)				
	Choos	e one (	(1) course from the following:				
	ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
9.	Mathe	ematic	es (16 SHC)				
	MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
	MAT		Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
	MAT	271	Calculus I	3	2	0	4
10.	Natur	al Scie	ences (33 SHC)*				
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
	BIO	163	Basic Anatomy and Physiology	4	2	0	5
	BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4
	CHM	151	General Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
	CHM	152	General Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
	CHM	251	Organic Chemistry I	3	3	0	4
	CHM	252	Organic Chemistry II	3	3	0	4
	PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4
	or						
	PHY	251	General Physics I	3	3	0	4
11.			ired RCC hours (1 SHC)				
	ACA	_	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
Caian	an and		numications courses must be taken in			actting	Saianaa

\*Science and communications courses must be taken in a seated classroom setting. Science courses taken more than five (5) years prior to one's desired enrollment date may not be accepted. \*\*The higher grade will be used in calculating the GPA for the application to Wingate's School of Pharmacy.

**Total Credit Hours** 

77

# Associate in Applied **Science** Degrees, **Diplomas and** Certificates

# 911 Communications and Operations (A55470)

The 911 Communications and Operations curriculum is designed to provide new students, as well as current practitioners, with knowledge and skills in the areas necessary for entrance or advancement within emergency communications.

Emphasis is placed on the development of concepts and theories of public safety communication systems, basic office software skills, technical writing, business math and statistics, cybersecurity fundamentals, public and interpersonal relations, understand local government finance systems, basics of GIS, personnel management and supervision, project coordination, time management, and organizational skills, grant writing, introduction to computers and networks, mental health awareness, and adaptation to technology within emergency communication organizations.

Employment opportunities exist in a variety of areas, including: local government emergency communication organizations, county sheriff's departments, 911 emergency dispatch organizations, law enforcement, fire and EMS agencies, private communication centers, and emergency management.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

					Work/			
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
A.	General H	Educa	tion Courses					
	1. Requir	ed Co	Durses					
	COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3	
	or							
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
	MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4	
	Huma	nities/	Fine Arts Elective*					
	Take 1	(one)	) course from the following:					
	HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3	
	HUM	120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3	
	PHI	215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3 3	
	PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3	
	REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3	
	Social	/Beha	vioral Sciences Elective**					
	Take 1	(one)	) course from the following:					
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	

		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
		SOC	240	Social Psychology	3	0	0	3
В.	Ma	ajor Co	ourses					
	1.	Core C						
				degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a	student	must h	ave a gr	ade of "C"
				all core courses for the program of study.				
		EME		911 Communications & Operations I	2	2	0	3
		EME	112	911 Communications & Operations II	2	2	0	3
		EME	211	1	2	2	0	3
		GIS	110	Survey of GIS/GPS	1	0	0	1
		GIS	111	Intro to Geographic Information System	2	2	0	3
		PAD	151	Intro to Public Administration	3	0	0	3
	2.		•	Courses				
				College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		BUS		Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
		BUS	217	Employment Law & Regulations	3	0	0	3
		or						
		BUS		Business Law I	3	0	0	3
		CTI		Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
		HSE		Crisis Intervention	3	0	0	3
		PAD	152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
		or						
		CJC		Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3
		PAD		Public Finance & Budgeting	3	0	0	3
		PAD		Public Policy Analysis	3	0	0	3
		POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
		CJC	215	Organization and Administration	3	0	0	3
		or						
		WBL		Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
				Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
	3.			c OP Elective Courses***				
			wo (2	) courses from the following:				
		BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
		PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
		SOC	220	Social Problems	3	0	0	3
		SOC	225	Social Diversity	3	0	0	3
			Та	tal Cradit Hours			65 6	< 6 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

65-66

**Total Credit Hours** \*\*\*Approved 911 COM & OP Electives are listed above.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE - WBL 111 AND WBL 115 OPTION 911 COMMUNICATIONS AND OPERATIONS (A55470) (ONLINE) Work/

			Class	Lab	Clinical	l Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
EME	111	911 Communications & Operations I	2	2	0	3
GIS	110	Survey of GIS/GPS	1	0	0	1
PAD	151	Intro to Public Administration	3	0	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective**	3	0	0	3
			12	4	0	14
		First Year – Spring Semester	•			
EME	112	911 Communications & Operations II	2	2	0	3
GIS	111	Intro to Geographic Info Systems	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
PAD	152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
or CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3
CJC	212	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		Humannes/Time Arts Elective				
			13	6	0	16
		First Year – Summer Semeste	er			
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
			1	0	10	2
		Second Year – Fall Semester		-	- •	_
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
or						
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3 3
EME	211	Adv 911 Communications & Operations	2	2	0	3
PAD	251	Public Finance & Budgeting	3	0	0	3
POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
			14	2	0	15
		Second Year – Spring Semeste	er			
BUS	217	Employment Law & Regulations	3	0	0	3
or BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	
HSE	225	Crisis Intervention	3	0	0	3
PAD	252	Public Policy Analysis	3	0 0	0	3
		911 COM & OP Elective I***	3	0 0	0	3
		911 COM & OP Elective II***	3	0	0	3 3 3 3 3
			17	2	0	18

**Total Credit Hours** 

\*\*\*Approved 911 COM & OP Electives are listed above.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE – CJC-215 OPTION 911 COMMUNICATIONS AND OPERATIONS (A55470) (ONLINE) Work/

					Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
EME	111	911 Communications & Operations I	2	2	0	3
GIS	110	Survey of GIS/GPS	1	0	0	1
PAD	151	Intro to Public Administration	3	0	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective**	3	0	0	3
			12	4	0	14
~~~		First Year – Spring Semester		<u>_</u>	0	
CJC	215	Organization and Administration	3	0	0	3
EME	112	911 Communications & Operations II	2	2	0	3
GIS	111	Intro to Geographic Info Systems	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
PAD	152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
or CJC	212	Ethics & Community Polations	2	0	0	2
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3 3	0	0	3 3
		Humanues/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			16	6	0	19
		Second Year – Fall Semester				
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
or		-				
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
EME	211	Adv 911 Communications & Operations	2	2	0	3
PAD	251	Public Finance & Budgeting	3	0	0	3
POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
			14	2	0	15
		Second Year – Spring Semeste		_	Ū.	
BUS	217	Employment Law & Regulations	3	0	0	3
0ľ	117		2	0	0	2
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
HSE	225	Crisis Intervention	3	0	0	3

	T	otal Credit Hours			65-	66
			17	2	0	18
		911 COM & OP Elective II***	3	0	0	3
PAD	252	Public Policy Analysis 911 COM & OP Elective I***	3 3	0 0	0 0	3 3

\*\*\*Approved 911 COM & OP Electives are listed above.

# 911 COMMUNICATIONS AND OPERATIONS (DIPLOMA) (D55470) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

		Work/			
<b>Required:</b>		Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
ACA 122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
COM 120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
or					
COM 231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ENG 111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
EME 111	911 Communications & Operations I	2	2	0	3
EME 112	911 Communications & Operations II	2	2	0	3
EME 211	Adv 911 Communications & Operations	2	2	0	3
GIS 110	Survey of GIS/GPS	1	0	0	1
GIS 111	Intro to Geographic Information System	2	2	0	3
PAD 151	Intro to Public Admin	3	0	0	3
PAD 152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
or					
CJC 212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3
PAD 251	Public Finance & Budgeting	3	0	0	3
PAD 252	Public Policy Analysis	3	0	0	3
POL 120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	Fine Arts Elective				
Take 1 (one)	course from the following:				
HUM 115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
HUM 120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
PHI 215	Philosophical Issues	3	0	0	3
PHI 240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3
REL 110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
				20	
Т	otal Credit Hours			38	

#### 911 COMMUNICATIONS AND OPERATIONS (CERTIFICATE) (C55470) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

		-	Work/			
			Class	Lab	Credit	
EME	111	911 Communications & Operations I	2	2	0	3
EME	112	911 Communications & Operations II	2	2	0	3
EME	211	Adv 911 Communications & Operations	2	2	0	3
GIS	110	Survey of GIS/GPS	1	0	0	1
GIS	111	Intro to Geographic Info Systems	2	2	0	3
		Total Credit Hours			13	

A criminal background check may be required as a condition of employment in the 911 Emergency Communication field.

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACA 122, BUS 137, COM 120, ENG 111, GIS 111, HUM 115, MAT 152, POL 120, PSY 150, SOC 210, SOC 220, and SOC 225. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# ACCOUNTING SPECIALIST Accounting and Finance (A25800)

The Accounting and Finance curriculum is designed to provide students with the knowledge and the skills necessary for employment and growth in the accounting and finance profession. Accounting and finance professionals assemble and analyze, process, and communicate essential information about financial operations.

Course work may include accounting, finance, ethics, business law, computer applications, financial planning, insurance, marketing, real estate, selling, and taxation. Related skills are developed through the study of communications, computer applications, financial analysis, critical thinking skills, and ethics.

Graduates should qualify for entry-level accounting and finance positions in many types of organizations including accounting firms, small businesses, manufacturing firms, banks, hospitals, school systems, and governmental agencies.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

			Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
A. General	l Educ	ation Courses					
1. Requir	red Co	urses					
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
or							
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3	
Math Option (Choose One):**							
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4	
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4	
B. Major (	Course	S					
1. Core C	Courses	8					
To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a	student i	must h	ave a gra	ide of "C"	
or bett	ter in a	Ill core courses for the program of study.					
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ACC	129	Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3	
ACC	220	Intermediate Accounting I	3	2	0	4	

BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheets	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
2. Other	Major (	Courses				
ACC	122	Principles of Financial Accounting II	3	0	0	3
ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
ACC	150	Accounting Software Applications	1	3	0	2
ACC	221	Intermediate Accounting II	3	2	0	4
ACC	225	Cost Accounting	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and		-				
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar	1	0	0	1
or		-				
		Business Elective***	1-3	0-3	0	2-4
C. Other F	Require	ed Courses				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		-				

**Total Credit Hours** 

66-69

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

\*\*\*Business elective may be selected from the following courses:

Du	Dusiness cleenve may be selected from the following courses.									
ACC	115	College Accounting	3	2	0	4				
ACC	140	Payroll Accounting	1	3	0	2				
ACC	180	Practices in Bookkeeping	3	0	0	3				
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3				
BUS	121	Business Mathematics	2	2	0	3				
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3				
BUS	217	Employment Law and Regulations	3	0	0	3				
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3				
BUS	260	Business Communication	3	0	0	3				
DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3				
INT	110	International Business	3	0	0	3				
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3				
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3				
OST	286	Professional Development	3	0	0	3				
PAD	152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3				
PAD	251	Public Finance and Budgeting	3	0	0	3				
PAD	252	Public Policy and Analysis	3	0	0	3				
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3				
<i>Note:</i> Only three (3) SHC of SPA are allowed towards the Accounting degree.										

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE SPECIALIST (A25800) Work/

First Year – Spring Semester           ACC         121         Principles of Managerial Accounting         3         2         0         4           ACC         122         Principles of Financial Accounting II         3         0         0         3           ACC         129         Individual Income Taxes         2         2         0         3           ACC         150         Accounting Software Applications         1         3         0         2           CTS         130         Spreadsheets         2         2         0         3           ECO         251         Principles of Microeconomics         3         0         0         3           O         231         Public Speaking         3         0         0         3           or         I12         Writing/Research in the Disciplines         3         0         0         3           Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*         3         0         0         3         6         0         3           ACC         130         Business Income Taxes         2         2         0         3           BUS         115         Business Law I         3         0         0 </th <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>Work</th> <th>/</th>						Work	/	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				Class	Lab	Clinica	al Credit	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			First Year – Fall Semester					
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ACA	122	College Transfer Success			0	1	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting			0	4	
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers		2	0		
Math Option**       2-3       2       0       3-4         I3-14       8       0       17-18         First Year – Spring Semester         ACC       121       Principles of Managerial Accounting       3       2       0       4         ACC       121       Principles of Financial Accounting II       3       0       0       3         ACC       122       Principles of Financial Accounting II       3       0       0       3         ACC       120       Accounting Software Applications       1       3       0       2       3         CTS       130       Spreadsheets       2       2       0       3         ECO       251       Principles of Microeconomics       3       0       0       3         COM       231       Public Speaking       3       0       0       3         or       I12       Writing/Research in the Disciplines       3       0       0       3         Or       Eecond Year – Fall Semester       Intermediate Accounting I       3       2       0       4         BUS       125       Personal Finance       2       2       0       3       3       0 <td>ECO</td> <td>252</td> <td>Principles of Macroeconomics</td> <td></td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td></td>	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics		0	0		
Image: 13-14       8       0       13-14       8       0       17-18         First Year – Spring Semester         ACC       121       Principles of Financial Accounting       3       2       0       4         ACC       122       Principles of Financial Accounting II       3       0       0       3         ACC       129       Individual Income Taxes       2       2       0       3         ACC       150       Accounting Software Applications       1       3       0       2         CTS       130       Spreadsheets       2       2       0       3         ECO 251       Principles of Microeconomics       3       0       0       3         ENG 231       Public Speaking       3       0       0       3         OM 231       Public Speaking       3       0       0       3         OM 231       Public Speaking       3       0       0       3         COM 231       Public Speaking       3       0       0       3         COM 231       Public Speaking <th c<="" td=""><td>ENG</td><td>111</td><td></td><td>3</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>3</td></th>	<td>ENG</td> <td>111</td> <td></td> <td>3</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>3</td>	ENG	111		3	0	0	3
First Year – Spring Semester           ACC         121         Principles of Managerial Accounting         3         2         0         4           ACC         122         Principles of Financial Accounting II         3         0         0         3           ACC         129         Individual Income Taxes         2         2         0         3           ACC         150         Accounting Software Applications         1         3         0         2           CTS         130         Spreadsheets         2         2         0         3           ECO         251         Principles of Microeconomics         3         0         0         3           O         231         Public Speaking         3         0         0         3           or         I12         Writing/Research in the Disciplines         3         0         0         3           Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*         3         0         0         3         6         0         3           ACC         130         Business Income Taxes         2         2         0         3           BUS         115         Business Law I         3         0         0 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td>Math Option**</td> <td>2-3</td> <td>2</td> <td>0</td> <td>3-4</td>			Math Option**	2-3	2	0	3-4	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				13-14	8	0	17-18	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$								
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$								
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$								
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$								
ECO       251       Principles of Microeconomics       3       0       0       3         Id       9       0       18         First Year – Summer Semester         COM       231       Public Speaking       3       0       0       3         or       3       0       0       3       0       0       3         ENG       112       Writing/Research in the Disciplines       3       0       0       3         Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*       3       0       0       3       6       0       0       6         ACC       130       Business Income Taxes       2       2       0       3       3       0       3         ACC       130       Business Income Taxes       2       2       0       3       3       0       0       3         BUS       115       Business Law I       3       0       0       3       11       4       0       13         Second Year – Spring Semester         ACC       221       Intermediate Accounting II       3       2       0       4         ACC       225       Cost Accounting       3								
Intermediate Accounting II         ACC       221       Intermediate Accounting II       3       0       0       3         or         ENG       112       Writing/Research in the Disciplines       3       0       0       3         Mumanities/Fine Arts Elective*       3       0       0       3       6       0       0       3         ACC       130       Business Income Taxes       2       2       0       3         ACC       220       Intermediate Accounting I       3       2       0       4         BUS       115       Business Law I       3       0       0       3         BUS       125       Personal Finance       3       0       0       3         MCC       221       Intermediate Accounting II       3       2       0       4         MUS       137       Principles of Management       3       0       0       3         WBL       111       Work-Based Learning I       0       0       10       1         and       or       0       0       10       1       1       0       0       1			1			0		
First Year – Summer SemesterCOM231Public Speaking3003or $ENG$ 112Writing/Research in the Disciplines3003Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*3003 $6$ 006Second Year – Fall SemesterACC130Business Income Taxes2203ACC220Intermediate Accounting I3204BUS115Business Law I3003BUS125Personal Finance3003CCC221Intermediate Accounting II3204ACC225Cost Accounting II3203BUS137Principles of Management3003WBL111Work-Based Learning I00101andWBL115Work-Based Learning Seminar1001	ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				14	9	0	18	
or       ENG 112       Writing/Research in the Disciplines Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*       3       0       0       3         Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*       3       0       0       3         6       0       0       6       0       0       3         ACC 130       Business Income Taxes       2       2       0       3         ACC 220       Intermediate Accounting I       3       2       0       4         BUS 115       Business Law I       3       0       0       3         BUS 125       Personal Finance       3       0       0       3         III       4       0       13       3       0       0       3         Excond Year – Spring Semester       11       4       0       13       3       0       0       3         MCC 221       Intermediate Accounting II       3       2       0       4         ACC 225       Cost Accounting       3       0       0       3         BUS 137       Principles of Management       3       0       0       3         WBL 111       Work-Based Learning I       0       0       10       1         and			First Year – Summer Semeste					
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*3003 $6$ 006Second Year - Fall SemesterACC 130Business Income Taxes2203ACC 220Intermediate Accounting I3204BUS 115Business Law I3003BUS 125Personal Finance3003Second Year - Spring SemesterACC 221Intermediate Accounting II3204ACC 225Cost Accounting II3003BUS 137Principles of Management3003BUS 137Principles of Management3003WBL 111Work-Based Learning I00101andWSL 115Work-Based Learning Seminar1001		112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
Second Year – Fall Semester         ACC 130       Business Income Taxes       2       2       0       3         ACC 220       Intermediate Accounting I       3       2       0       4         BUS 115       Business Law I       3       0       0       3         BUS 125       Personal Finance       3       0       0       3         C 221       Intermediate Accounting II       3       2       0       4         ACC 221       Intermediate Accounting II       3       2       0       4         ACC 225       Cost Accounting       3       0       0       3         BUS 137       Principles of Management       3       0       0       3         WBL 111       Work-Based Learning I       0       0       10       1         and			•					
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				6	0	0	6	
ACC 220       Intermediate Accounting I       3       2       0       4         BUS 115       Business Law I       3       0       0       3         BUS 125       Personal Finance       3       0       0       3         III       4       0       13         Second Year – Spring Semester         ACC 221       Intermediate Accounting II       3       2       0       4         ACC 225       Cost Accounting       3       0       0       3         BUS 137       Principles of Management       3       0       0       3         WBL 111       Work-Based Learning I       0       0       10       1         and       W       W       115       Work-Based Learning Seminar       1       0       0       1			Second Year – Fall Semester	•				
ACC 220       Intermediate Accounting I       3       2       0       4         BUS 115       Business Law I       3       0       0       3         BUS 125       Personal Finance       3       0       0       3         Image: Comparison of the system of the sys	ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3	
BUS       115       Business Law I       3       0       0       3         BUS       125       Personal Finance       3       0       0       3         Image: Intermediate Accounting II       3       2       0       4         ACC       225       Cost Accounting II       3       2       0       3         BUS       137       Principles of Management       3       0       0       3         BUS       137       Principles of Management       3       0       0       3         WBL       111       Work-Based Learning I       0       0       10       1         and	ACC	220	Intermediate Accounting I			0		
BUS       125       Personal Finance       3       0       0       3         11       4       0       13         Second Year – Spring Semester         ACC       221       Intermediate Accounting II       3       2       0       4         ACC       225       Cost Accounting       3       0       0       3         BUS       137       Principles of Management       3       0       0       3         WBL       111       Work-Based Learning I       0       0       10       1         and	BUS	115	-	3	0	0	3	
Second Year – Spring SemesterACC 221Intermediate Accounting II3204ACC 225Cost Accounting3003BUS 137Principles of Management3003WBL 111Work-Based Learning I00101and	BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0		
ACC221Intermediate Accounting II3204ACC225Cost Accounting3003BUS137Principles of Management3003WBL111Work-Based Learning I00101and				11	4	0	13	
ACC 225Cost Accounting3003BUS 137Principles of Management3003WBL 111Work-Based Learning I00101andWBL 115Work-Based Learning Seminar1001or </td <td></td> <td></td> <td>Second Year – Spring Semest</td> <td>er</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			Second Year – Spring Semest	er				
BUS137Principles of Management3003WBL111Work-Based Learning I00101andWBL115Work-Based Learning Seminar1001oror001001	ACC	221	Intermediate Accounting II	3	2	0	4	
WBL 111Work-Based Learning I00101andWBL 115Work-Based Learning Seminar1001or	ACC	225	Cost Accounting	3	0	0	3	
WBL 111Work-Based Learning I00101andWBL 115Work-Based Learning Seminar1001or	BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3	
WBL 115 Work-Based Learning Seminar 1 0 0 1 or	WBL			0	0	10		
	WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar	1	0	0	1	
	UI		Business Elective***	1-3	0-3	0	2-4	

10-12 2-5 0-10 12-14

**Total Credit Hours** 

66-69

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25800A) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	l Credit
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
or						
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
		Math Option**	2-3	2	0	3-4
Total Credit Hours					17-1	18

# ACCOUNTING/BOOKKEEPER (CERTIFICATE) (C25800B) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	122	Principles of Financial Accounting II	3	0	0	3
ACC	150	Accounting Software Applications	1	3	0	2
ACC	180	Practices in Bookkeeping	3	0	0	3
BUS	121	Business Mathematics	2	2	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
Total Credit Hours					18	

# PAYROLL ACCOUNTANT SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25800C) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Class	Lab	Work/ Clinical	Credit
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	140	Payroll Accounting	1	3	0	2

ACC BUS CIS CTS	Accounting Software Applications Employment Law and Regulations Introduction to Computers Spreadsheets	1 3 2 2	3 0 2 2	0 0 0	2 3 3 3
	tal Credit Hours	_		17	-

# TAX PREPARER (CERTIFICATE) (C25800D) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4		
ACC	129	Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3		
ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3		
BUS	125	Personal Finance	2	2	0	3		
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3		

# **Total Credit Hours**

16

# ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE SPECIALIST (ONLINE) (A25800) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

			Class	Lab	Work/ Clinical	Credit
		ation Courses				
1. Requi						
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
or			_			_
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
1		Choose One):**				
MAT		Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
B. Major (						
1. Core C						
		degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a	i student i	must he	ave a gro	ade of "C"
		all core courses for the program of study.				
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheets	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
2. Other	Major	Courses				
ACC	122	Principles of Financial Accounting II	3	0	0	3
ACC	129	Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
ACC	150	Accounting Software Applications	1	2	0	2
ACC	220	Intermediate Accounting I	3	2	0	4
ACC	221	Intermediate Accounting II	3	2	0	4
ACC	225	Cost Accounting	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and		-				
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar	1	0	0	1
or		č				
		Business Elective***	2-3	0-3	0	3
C. Other H	Requir	ed Courses				
ACA	-		0	2	0	1
		5				

Total Credit Hours66-68\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered online:ART 111, ENG 231, ENG 232, MUS110, PHI 240

ale ale ale A						
*** A	pprove	d Business Electives offered online:				
ACC	140	Payroll Accounting	1	3	0	2
ACC	180	Practices in Bookkeeping	3	0	0	3
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	121	Business Mathematics	2	2	0	3
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	217	Employment Law and Regulations	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
PAD	152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
PAD	251	Public Finance and Budgeting	3	0	0	3
PAD	252	Public Policy and Analysis	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish	3	0	0	3
Note: Only three (3) SHC of SPA are allowed towards the Accounting degree						

*Note: Only three (3) SHC of SPA are allowed towards the Accounting degree.* 

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE SPECIALIST (ONLINE)

		ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE SPECIAL	791 (O	INLIIN	E)		
			Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit	
		First Year – Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
		Math Option**	2-3	2	0	3-4	
			13-14	8	0	17-18	
		First Year – Spring Semester	r				
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ACC	122	Principles of Financial Accounting II	3	0	0	3	
ACC	150	Accounting Software Applications	1	3	0	2	
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
or							
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
CTS	130	Spreadsheets	2	2	0	3	
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3	
			15	7	0	18	

		Second Year – Fall Semester	r			
ACC	129	Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
ACC	220	Intermediate Accounting I	3	2	0	4
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	2	2	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
			13	6	0	16
		Second Year – Spring Semest	er			
ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
ACC	221	Intermediate Accounting II	3	2	0	4
ACC	225	Cost Accounting	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
WBL and	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
WBL or	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar	1	0	0	1
		Business Elective***	2-3	0-3	0	3
			12-14	4-7	0-10	15-16

66-68

Approved Electives offered online:

\*Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are: ART 111, ENG 231, ENG 232, MUS 110, PHI 240 \*\*\*Business Electives are: BUS 110, BUS 121, BUS 153, BUS 230, DBA 110, MKT 120, PAD 152, PAD 251, PAD 252, SPA 111

# ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25800A) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/				
			Class	Class Lab Clinical Cre			
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3	
or							
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3	
		Math Option**	2-3	2	0	3-4	
Total Credit Hours					17-	18	

### ACCOUNTING/BOOKKEEPER (CERTIFICATE) (C25800B) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	<b>Clinical (</b>	Credit
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	122	Principles of Financial Accounting II	3	0	0	3
ACC	150	Accounting Software Applications	1	3	0	2
ACC	180	Practices in Bookkeeping	3	0	0	3
BUS	121	Business Mathematics	2	2	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
Total Credit Hours					18	

## PAYROLL ACCOUNTANT SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25800C) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/				
			Class	s Lab Clinical Credit			
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ACC	140	Payroll Accounting	1	3	0	2	
ACC	150	Accounting Software Applications	1	3	0	2	
BUS	217	Employment Law and Regulations	3	0	0	3	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
CTS	130	Spreadsheets	2	2	0	3	
Total Credit Hours					17		

### TAX PREPARER (CERTIFICATE) (C25800D) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ACC	129	Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3	
ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3	
BUS	125	Personal Finance	2	2	0	3	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
	Т.				16		
	10	tal Credit Hours	16				

Students enrolled in WBL 111 and WBL 115, who reside outside of Richmond County and Scotland County North Carolina will need to work under an active, licensed CPA or at an instructor approved location.

2025-2026

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ACC 121, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, COM 231, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

## HEATING AND AC TECHNICIAN Air Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Technology (A35100)

The Air Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Technology curriculum provides the basic knowledge to develop skills necessary to work with residential and light commercial systems.

Topics include mechanical refrigeration, heating and cooling theory, electricity, controls, and safety. The diploma program covers air conditioning, furnaces, heat pumps, tools and instruments. In addition, the A.A.S. degree covers residential building codes, residential system sizing, and advanced comfort systems.

Diploma graduates should be able to assist in the start-up, preventive maintenance, service, repair, and/or installation of residential and light commercial systems. A.A.S. degree graduates should be able to demonstrate an understanding of system selection and balance and advanced systems.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

				Work/			
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A.	General H	Educat	tion Courses				
	1. Requir	red Co	urses				
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	MAT	110	Math Measurement and Literacy	2	2	0	3
	or						
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
В.	Major Co	urses					
	1. Core C	Course	S				
	To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student	must l	nave a gra	ide of "C"
	or bett	er in a	all core courses for the program of study.				
	AHR	110	Intro to Refrigeration	2	6	0	5
	AHR	111	HVACR Electricity	2	2	0	3
	AHR	112	Heating Technology	2	4	0	4
	AHR	113	Comfort Cooling	2	4	0	4
	AHR	114	Heat Pump Technology	2	4	0	4
	AHR	130	HVAC Controls	2	2	0	3
	AHR	211	Residential Systems Design	2	2	0	3
	AHR	212	Advanced Comfort Systems	2	6	0	4

	R 213	e	1	2	0	2
2. Oth	er Majo	r Courses				
AH	R 115	Refrigeration Systems	1	3	0	2
AH	R 120	HVACR Maintenance	1	3	0	2
or						
WB	L 111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
an	d					
WB	L 115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
AH	R 151	HVAC Duct Systems I	1	3	0	2
AH	R 160	Refrigerant Certification	1	0	0	1
AH	R 180	HVACR Customer Relations	1	0	0	1
AH	R 235	Refrigeration Design	2	2	0	3
BUS	<b>S</b> 110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
or						
BUS	<b>S</b> 230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
C. Other I	Require	ed Courses				
ACA	A 122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	Toto	l Credit Hours			65	
					03	

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE

#### AIR CONDITIONING, HEATING, AND REFRIGERATION TECHNOLOGY Work/

				VV OF K/		
			Class	Lab Clinical C		Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
AHR	110	Intro to Refrigeration	2	6	0	5
AHR	111	HVACR Electricity	2	2	0	3
AHR	113	Comfort Cooling	2	4	0	4
AHR	180	HVACR Customer Relations	1	0	0	1
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
			9	16	0	17
		First Year – Spring Semester	r			
AHR	112	Heating Technology	2	4	0	4
AHR	114	Heat Pump Technology	2	4	0	4
AHR	151	HVAC Duct Systems I	1	3	0	2
AHR	160	Refrigerant Certification	1	0	0	1
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
or						
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3

			12	11	0	17
		Second Year – Fall Semester				
AHR	115	Refrigeration Systems	1	3	0	2
AHR	211	Residential System Design	2	2	0	3
AHR	213	HVACR Building Code	1	2	0	2
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
MAT	110	Math Measurement and Literacy	2	2	0	3
or						
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		Humanities Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
						—
			12	9	0	16
		Second Year – Spring Semeste	r			
AHR	120	HVACR Maintenance	1	3	0	2
or						
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and						
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
AHR	130	HVAC Controls	2	2	0	3
AHR	212	Advanced Comfort Systems	2	6	0	4
AHR	235	Refrigeration Design	2	2	0	3
		Social /Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			10	10-13	0-10	15
					<b>~=</b>	

65

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE AIR CONDITIONING, HEATING, AND REFRIGERATION TECHNOLOGY (DIPLOMA) (D35100) XX7. 1 /

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
		First Year – Fall Semester						
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
AHR	110	Intro to Refrigeration	2	6	0	5		
AHR	111	HVACR Electricity	2	2	0	3		
AHR	113	Comfort Cooling	2	4	0	4		
AHR	180	HVACR Customer Relations	1	0	0	1		
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3		
			9	16	0	17		
		First Year – Spring Semester	•					
AHR	112	Heating Technology	2	4	0	4		

AHR	114	Heat Pump Technology	2	4	0	4
AHR	151	HVAC Duct Systems I	1	3	0	2
AHR	160	Refrigerant Certification	1	0	0	1
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
or						
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
ENG	102	Applied Communications II	3	0	0	3
MAT	110	Math Measurement and Literacy	2	2	0	3
or		-				
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
			14	13	0	20
	Total	Credit Hours			37	

## AHRT: AIR CONDITIONING (CERTIFICATE) (C35100C) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

					Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
AHR	110	Intro to Refrigeration	2	6	0	5			
AHR	111	HVACR Electricity	2	2	0	3			
AHR	113	Comfort Cooling	2	4	0	4			
AHR	160	Refrigerant Certification	1	0	0	1			
Total Credit Hours			13						

## AHRT: HEATING (CERTIFICATE) (C35100H) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

		C C		Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
AHR	110	Intro to Refrigeration	2	6	0	5	
AHR	111	HVACR Electricity	2	2	0	3	
AHR	112	Heating Technology	2	4	0	4	
AHR	114	Heat Pump Technology	2	4	0	4	
AHR	160	Refrigerant Certification	1	0	0	1	

## **Total Credit Hours**

17

## Associate Degree Nursing (A45110)

The Associate Degree Nursing curriculum provides knowledge, skills, and strategies to integrate safety and quality into nursing care, to practice in a dynamic environment, and to meet individual needs which impact health, quality of life, and achievement of potential.

Course work includes and builds upon the domains of healthcare, nursing practice, and the holistic individual. Content emphasizes the nurse as a member of the interdisciplinary team providing safe, individualize care while employing evidence-based practice, quality improvement, and informatics.

Graduates of this program are eligible to apply to take the National Council Licensure Examination (NCLEX-RN). Employment opportunities are vast within the global health care system and may include positions within acute, chronic, extended, industrial, and community health care facilities.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

The Associate Degree Nursing program is approved by the North Carolina Board of Nursing.

**Class Lab Clinical Credit** To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C" or better in all curriculum courses and a "B" or better in all NUR and BIO courses for the program of study.

#### A. General Education Courses

1. Required C	ourses				
BIO 165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4
ENG 111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
ENG 112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
SOC 210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
ART 111 HUM 115 MUS 110	/Fine Arts Elective (Choose One):* Art Appreciation Critical Thinking Music Appreciation Introduction to Ethics	3 3 3 3	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	3 3 3 3

#### **B.** Major Courses

#### 1. Core Courses

To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "B"or better in all NUR and BIO courses for the program of study.NUR 111Intro to Health Concepts4668

Work/

		Family Health Concepts Holistic Health Concepts	3	0	6	5
		Health Care Concepts	3	0	6	5
NUR	212	Health Systems Concepts	3	0	6	5
NUR	213	Complex Health Concepts	4	3	15	10
2. Other	Majo	or Courses				
BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4
BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	Tot	tal Credit Hours			76	

SEMESTER SCHEDULE ASSOCIATE DEGREE NURSING (A45110) NUR-111 PRE-REQUISITES NOT COMPLETED

					Work/	
			Class	Lah	Clinical	Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester	Ciubb	1140	cinicui	orean
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			11	5	0	13
		First Year – Spring Semester				
BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3 3 3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
			12	3	0	13
		First Year – Summer Semester	r			
BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			6	3	0	7
		Second Year – Fall Semester				
NUR	111	Intro to Health Concepts	4	6	6	8
			4	6	6	8
		Second Year – Spring Semester	r			
NUR	112	Health-Illness Concepts	3	0	6	5

NUR	114	Holistic Health Concepts	3	0	6	5				
			6	0	12	10				
		Second Year – Summer Semeste	r							
NUR	113	Family Health Concepts	3	0	6	5				
			3	0	6	5				
	Third Year – Fall Semester									
NUR	211	Health Care Concepts	3	0	6	5				
NUR		Health System Concepts	3	0	6	5				
			6	0	12	10				
		Third Year – Spring Semester								
NUR	213	Complex Health Concepts	4	3	15	10				
			4	3	15	10				
* 1	Total Credit Hours 76									

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are listed above.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE ASSOCIATE DEGREE NURSING (A45110) NUR-111 PRE-REQUISITES COMPLETED

			Class	Lab (	Work/ Clinica	l Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
NUR	111	Intro to Health Concepts	4	6	6	8
			4	6	6	8
		First Year – Spring Semester	ſ			
NUR	112	Health-Illness Concepts	3	0	6	5
NUR	114	Holistic Health Concepts	3	0	6	5
			6	0	12	10
		First Year – Summer Semeste	er			
BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4
NUR	113	Family Health Concepts	3	0	6	5
			6	3	6	9
		Second Year – Fall Semester	-	5	0	,
NUR	211	Health Care Concepts	3	0	6	5
NUR	212	Health System Concepts	3	0	6	5
			6	0	12	10

Second Year – Spring Semester

NUR PSY		Complex Health Concepts Developmental Psychology	4 3	3 0	15 0	10 3
			7	3	15	13
	Tot	al Credit Hours			50	
Total Credit Hours including completion of NUR-111 prerequisites.						

Revised May 1, 2025

## **Business Administration (A25120)**

The Business Administration curriculum is designed to introduce students to the various aspects of the free enterprise system. Students will be provided with a fundamental knowledge of business functions, processes, and an understanding of business organizations in today's global economy.

Course work includes business concepts such as accounting, business law, economics, management, and marketing. Skills related to the application of these concepts are developed through the study of computer applications, communication, team building, and decision making.

Through these skills, students will have a sound business education base for lifelong learning. Graduates are prepared for employment opportunities in government agencies, financial institutions, and large to small business or industry.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

### BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION: GENERAL BUSINESS (A25120GB) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Class	Lab	Work/ Clinical	Credit
A. Ge	neral E	duca	tion Courses			••	010010
1.	Requir	ed Co	burses				
	-		Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	ENG		Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
2.	Requir	ed Su	bject Area				
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	or						
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
B. Ma	jor Co	urses					
1.	Core C	Course	S				
	To rece	eive a	degree, diploma, or certificate from RCC, a	student	must h	have a gro	ide of "C"
	or bett	er in d	all core and concentration courses for the p	rogram	of stud	ly.	
	ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
	BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
	BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
	BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3

	MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
2.			on Core Requirements (12 SHC)	-	-	-	_
	BUS		Business Mathematics	2	2	0	3
			Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
			Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
	BUS		Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
3.			Courses	-	-	-	
01		•	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
	BUS		Business Applications Capstone	2	$\overline{2}$	0	3
	or			_	_	-	
	WBL	111	Work Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
	and		······································	-	-	- •	
		115	Work Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
			Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
	ECO		Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
4.			bject Area				
			ectives** (Select 6 credit hours from the f	ollowing c	ourses	)	
			Principles of Financial Accounting II	3	0	0	3
	ACC		Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
	ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
	ACC	140	Payroll Accounting	1	3	0	
			Accounting Software Applications	1	3	0	2
			Practices in Bookkeeping	3	0	0	2 2 3
			Cost Accounting	3	0	0	3
	BUS		Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
	BUS	217	Employment Law & Regulations	3	0	0	3
	BUS		Training & Development	3	0	0	3
	BUS	256	Recruit Select & Personal Plan	3	0	0	3
	BUS	260	Business Communication	3	0	0	3
	MKT	220	Advertising & Sales Promotion	3	0	0	3
	MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
	MKT	225	Marketing Research	3	0	0	3
	MKT	227	Marketing Applications	3	0	0	3
	MKT	232	Social Media Marketing	2	2	0	3
	PAD	151	Intro to Public Admin	3	0	0	3
	PAD	152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
	PAD	251	Public Finance & Budgeting	3	0	0	3
	PAD		Public Policy Analysis	3	0	0	3
	PMT		Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
	PMT		Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
	PMT		Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
C. Ot		-	d Courses				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	T						<b>(</b> )

67-69

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE BA: GENERAL BUSINESS (A25120GB) (DAY)

		BA: GENERAL BUSINESS (A251200	<b>зВ) (D</b> A	<b>XX</b> )	Work/	
			Class	Lah		l Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester	Class	Lau	Cinica	Cleun
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3		0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
ENG	110	Writing and Inquiry	3		0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	145	Qualificative Effected	Z	Z	0	5
or MAT	171	Dracelaulus Algebra	3	2	0	4
MAI	1/1	Precalculus Algebra	3	Z	0	4
			12 14			16 17
			13-14	6	0	16-17
DUC	127	First Year – Spring Semester		0	0	2
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
		Business Elective I**	1-3	0-3	0	2-4
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			15-17	2-5	0	17-19
		Second Year – Fall Semester		•	<u>^</u>	
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	121	Business Mathematics	2	2	0	3
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
		Business Elective II**	1-3	0-3	0	2-4
			12-14	4-7	0	15-17
		Second Year – Spring Semest		_	_	
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	239	Business Applications Capstone	2	2	0	3
or						
WBL	111	Work Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and						
WBL	115	Work Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			16-17	2-4	0-10	18-19

66-72

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

## **BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION (CERTIFICATE) (C25120) COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
or						
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
	Т	otal Credit Hours			18	

#### **BA: HUMAN RESOURCE (CERTIFICATE) (C25120HR) COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3	
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3	
BUS	217	Employment Law & Regulations	3	0	0	3	
BUS	234	Training & Development	3	0	0	3	
BUS	256	Recruit Select & Personal Plan	3	0	0	3	
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3	
	T	otal Credit Hours			18		

## **Total Credit Hours**

## BA: GENERAL BUSINESS (A25120GB) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

met	лзи	res. I le	use se	e the Student Manabook for further inform	nunon.		Work/	
					Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A.	Ge	eneral H	Educa	tion Courses	Clubb	1140	omiteu	orean
		Requi						
		-		Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		ENG		Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
				Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
				Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
	2.	Requir	ed Su	lbject Area	-	-	-	-
		-		Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		or						
		MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
B.	M	ajor Co		•				
		Core C						
		To rec	eive a	degree, diploma, or certificate from RCC,	, a student	must l	have a gr	ade of "C"
		or bett	er in d	all core and concentration courses for the	program	of stuc	ły.	-
		ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
		BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
		BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
		BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
		CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
		ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
				Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
	2.	Conce	ntratio	on Requirements (12 SHC)				
		BUS	121	Business Mathematics	2	2	0	3
		BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
		BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
		BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
	3.		•	Courses				
			121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
		BUS	239	Business Applications Capstone	2	2	0	3
		or						
		WBL	111	Work Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
		and						
		WBL		Work Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
		CTS		Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
		ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
	4.			ibject Area				
				ectives** (Select 6 credits from the follow	-		_	_
				Principles of Financial Accounting II	3	0	0	3
		ACC	129	Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3

ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
ACC	140	Payroll Accounting	1	3	0	2
ACC	150	Accounting Software Applications	1	3	0	2
ACC	180	Practices in Bookkeeping	3	0	0	3
ACC	225	Cost Accounting	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	217	Employment Law & Regulations	3	0	0	3
BUS	234	Training & Development	3	0	0	3
BUS	256	Recruit Select & Personal Plan	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	<b>Business Communication</b>	3	0	0	3
MKT	220	Advertising & Sales Promotion	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
MKT	225	Marketing Research	3	0	0	3
MKT	227	Marketing Applications	3	0	0	3
MKT	232	Social Media Marketing	2	2	0	3
PAD	151	Intro to Public Admin	3	0	0	3
PAD	152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
PAD	251	Public Finance & Budgeting	3	0	0	3
PAD	252	Public Policy Analysis	3	0	0	3
PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
C. Other Re		<i>v v i</i>				
	-	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1

#### 67-69

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered online are: ART 111, DRA 111, ENG 231, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, ENG 273, HUM 115, HUM 120 MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, REL 212.

\*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives offered online are: HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, PSY 281, SOC 210, SOC 213, SOC 220, SOC 225, SOC 240.

\*\*\*Approved Business Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE BA: GENERAL BUSINESS (A25120GB) (ONLINE)

			Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
		First Year – Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3	
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3	

		Business Elective I**	1 <del>-</del> 3	0-3	0	2-4
			13-15	2-5	0	15-17
		First Year – Spring Semester			0	10 17
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
or						
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			16	4	0	18-19
		Second Year – Fall Semester				
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
			14	4	0	16
		Second Year – Spring Semeste	er			
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	121	Business Mathematics	2	2	0	3
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	239	Business Applications Capstone	2	2	0	3
or						
WBL	111	Work Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and						
WBL	115	Work Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
		Business Elective II**	1-3	0-3	0	2-4
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			13-15	 4-9	0-10	17-20

66-72

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered online area: ART 111, DRA 111, ENG 231, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, ENG 273, HUM 115, HUM 120, MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, REL 212.

\*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives offered online are: HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, PSY 281, SOC 210, SOC 213, SOC 220, SOC 225, SOC 240.

\*\*\*Approved Business Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

		-		Work/		
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I3	0	0	3	
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
or						
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
	Т	otal Credit Hours			18	

#### BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION (CERTIFICATE) (C25120) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

# BA: HUMAN RESOURCE (CERTIFICATE) (C25120HR) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab Clinical Cred		
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	217	Employment Law & Regulations	3	0	0	3
BUS	234	Training & Development	3	0	0	3
BUS	256	Recruit Select & Personal Plan	3	0	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
	T	otal Credit Hours			18	

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ACC 121, ANT 220, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, DRA 111, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, PSY 150, PSY 241, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 210, SOC 213, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

## BA: MARKETING (A25120M) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

						Work/	
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
<b>A.</b> G	eneral I	Educa	tion Courses				
1.	. Requi	red Co	Durses				
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
2	. Requi	red Su	ıbject Area				
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	or						
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
<b>B. N</b>	Iajor Co	ourses	3				
1.	. Core C						
			degree, diploma, or certificate from RCC				ade of "C"
	or beti		all core and concentration courses for the	e program	of stud	y.	
	ACC		Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
	BUS		Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
	BUS		Business Law I	3	0	0	3
	BUS		Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
	CIS		Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	ECO		Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
			Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
2.			on Core Requirements (15 SHC)				
			Advertising & Sales Promotion	3	0	0	3
			Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
			Marketing Research	3	0	0	3
			Marketing Applications	3	0	0	3
			Social Media Marketing	2	2	0	3
3.			r Courses				
			Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
	BUS	239	<b>Business Applications Capstone</b>	2	2	0	3
	or						
	WBL	111	Work Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
	and						
	WBL		Work Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
	CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
4	-		ıbject Area				
			ective** (Select 3 credits from the followi	-	s)		
	ACC	122	1 0	3	0	0	3
	ACC	129	Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
	ACC		Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
	ACC	225	Cost Accounting	3	0	0	3

BU	S 121	<b>Business Mathematics</b>	2	2	0	3
BU	S 125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BU	S 139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BU	S 153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
BU	S 230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BU	S 260	<b>Business Communication</b>	3	0	0	3
EC	O 251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
PA	D 151	Intro to Public Admin	3	0	0	3
PA	D 152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
PA	D 251	Public Finance & Budgeting	3	0	0	3
PA	D 252	Public Policy Analysis	3	0	0	3
PM	T 110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
PM	T 210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PM	T 215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
C. Other Required Courses						
AC	A 122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1

65-67

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE BA: MARKETING (A25120M)

			•••)		*** * /	
					Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
or						
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
			 16-17	6	0	19-20
		First Year – Spring Semeste		0	0	17-20
DUC	127		3	0	0	2
BUS	137	Principles of Management		0	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
		Business Elective**	2-3	0-2	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			16-17	2-4	0	18
		Second Year – Fall Semester	r			
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4

ECO MKT MKT		Principles of Macroeconomics Marketing Applications Social Media Marketing	3 3 2	0 0 2	0 0 0	3 3 3				
			11	4	0	13				
	Second Year – Spring Semester									
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4				
BUS	239	Business Applications Capstone	2	2	0	3				
or										
WBL	111	Work Based Learning I	0	0	10	1				
and										
WBL	115	Work Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1				
MKT	220	Advertising & Sales Promotion	3	0	0	3				
MKT	225	Marketing Research	3	0	0	3				
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3				
			13-14	2-4	0-10	15-16				

65-67

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

## BA: MARKETING (CERTIFICATE) (C25120MK) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			~			
					Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
MKT	225	Marketing Research	3	0	0	3
MKT	227	Marketing Applications	3	0	0	3
MKT	232	Social Media Marketing	2	2	0	3
		Total Credit Hours			15	

## BA: ENTREPRENEURSHIP (CERTIFICATE) (C25120E) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab Clinical Credi		
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
		Total Credit Hours			16	

## BA: MARKETING (A25120M) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

Work/										
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
A. Ge	eneral H	Educa	tion Courses							
1.	Requir	red Co	Durses							
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3			
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3			
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3			
2.	Requir	red Su	ıbject Area							
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3			
	or									
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4			
<b>B.</b> M	ajor Co	urses	5							
1.	Core C									
	To receive a degree, diploma, or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C"									
			all core and concentration courses for the	program	of stud	dy.				
			Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4			
	BUS		Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3			
	BUS		Business Law I	3	0	0	3			
	BUS		Principles of Management	3	0	0	3			
	CIS		Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3			
	ECO		Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3			
			Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3			
2.			on Core Requirements (15 SHC)							
			Advertising & Sales Promotion	3	0	0	3			
	MKT		Customer Experience	3	0	0	3			
			Marketing Research	3	0	0	3			
	MKT		Marketing Applications	3	0	0	3			
		232	e	2	2	0	3			
3.		•	Courses	-						
	ACC		Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4			
	BUS	239	Business Applications Capstone	2	2	0	3			
	or			0	0	10				
	WBL	111	Work Based Learning I	0	0	10	1			
	and			_	0	0				
	WBL	115	Work Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1			
	CTS	130	1	2	2	0	3			
4.	-		ibject Area		、 、					
			ective** (Select 3 credits from the following	-		0	2			
			Principles of Financial Accounting II	3	0	0	3			
	ACC	129	Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	3			

ACC	130	Business Income Taxes	2	2	0	3
ACC	225	Cost Accounting	3	$\tilde{0}$	0	3
BUS	116	Business Law II	3	0	0 0	3
BUS	121	Business Mathematics	2	2	0 0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS		Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communication	3	0	0	3
BUS	261	Diversity in Management	3	0	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
INT	110	International Business	3	0	0	3
MKT	221	Consumer Behavior	3	0	0	3
NPO	110	Introduction to Nonprofit Management	3	0	0	3
PAD	151	Intro to Public Admin	3	0	0	3
PAD	152	Ethics in Government	3	0	0	3
PAD	251	Public Finance & Budgeting	3	0	0	3
PAD	252	Public Policy Analysis	3	0	0	3
PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
C. Other Re	quire	• • •				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1

#### 65-67

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered online are: ART 111, DRA 111, ENG 231, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, ENG 273, HUM 115, HUM 120, MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, REL 212.

\*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives offered online are: HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, PSY 281, SOC 210, SOC 213, SOC 220, SOC 225, SOC 240.

\*\*\*Approved Business Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE BA: MARKETING (A25120M) (ONLINE)

			Work/							
			Class	Lab Clinical Credit						
		First Year – Fall Semester								
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1				
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3				
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3				
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3				
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3				
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3				
or										

MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
			16-17	6	0	19-20
		First Year – Spring Sem	lester			
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3 3
		Business Elective**	2-3	0-2	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			16-17	2-4	0	18
		Second Year – Fall Sem	ester			
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
MKT	227	Marketing Applications	3	0	0	3
MKT	232	Social Media Marketing	2	2	0	3
			11	4	0	13
		Second Year – Spring Ser	mester			
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS or	239	Business Applications Capstone	2	2	0	3
WBL and	111	Work Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
WBL	115	Work Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
MKT	220	Advertising & Sales Promotion	3	0	0 0	3
MKT	225	Marketing Research	3	0	Ő	3
IVII I	223	Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			13-14	2-4	0-10	 15-16
	Т	otal Credit Hours			65-	67
* 1		Inmonition/Fine Arts Electives offered online	anal ADT 1	11 D	DA 111	ENC

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered online are: ART 111, DRA 111, ENG 231, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, ENG 273, HUM 115, HUM 120, MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL110, REL 211, REL 212.

\*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives offered online are: HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, PSY 281, SOC 210, SOC 213, SOC 220, SOC 225, SOC 240.

\*\*\*Approved Business Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

### BA: MARKETING (CERTIFICATE) (C25120MK) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/			
			Class	Lab Clinical Credit			
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3	
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3	
MKT	225	Marketing Research	3	0	0	3	
MKT	227	Marketing Applications	3	0	0	3	
MKT	232	Social Media Marketing	2	2	0	3	
		Total Credit Hours			15		

# BA: ENTREPRENEURSHIP (CERTIFICATE) (C25120E) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
		Total Credit Hours			16	

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ACC 121, ANT 220, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, DRA 111, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, PSY 150, PSY 241, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 210, SOC 213, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

## EFFECTIVE 2024 FALL: THIS PROGRAM IS IN TEACH-OUT STATUS. NO NEW STUDENTS WILL BE ENROLLED 2024 FALL OR AFTER. CURRENT STUDENTS MUST COMPLETE THE PROGRAM BY 2026 SPRING. LAST SEMESTER THESE CLASSES WILL BE OFFERED WILL BE 2026 SPRING.

#### **COMPUTER ENGINEERING TECHNICIAN**

**Computer Engineering Technology (A40160)** 

### ENGINEERING AND TECHNOLOGY PATHWAYS

These curriculums are designed to prepare students through the study and application of principles from mathematics, natural sciences, and technology and applied processes based on these subject areas.

Course work includes mathematics, natural sciences, and engineering sciences and technology. Graduates should qualify to obtain occupations such as technical service providers, materials and technologies testing services, process improvement technicians, engineering technicians, construction technicians and mangers, industrial and technology managers, or research technicians.

#### **PROGRAM DESCRIPTION**

A course of study that prepares the students to use basic engineering principles and technical skills for installing, servicing, and maintaining computers, peripherals, networks, and microprocessor and computer controlled equipment. Includes instruction in mathematics, computer electronics and programming, prototype development and testing, systems installation and testing, solid state and microminiature circuitry, peripheral equipment, and report preparation. Graduates should qualify for employment opportunities in electronics technology, computer service, computer networks, server maintenance, programming, and other areas requiring knowledge of electronic and computer systems. Graduates may also qualify for certification in electronics, computers, or networks.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

						Work/	<b>k</b> /	
					Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit
A.	Ge	neral E	Educa	tion Courses				
	1.	Requir	red Co	burses				
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		or						
		ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4

			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
B. Ma	ajor Co	ourses					
1.	Core C	Course	28				
	To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student i	nust h	ave a gr	ade of "C"
	or bett	ter in d	all core courses for the program of study.				
	CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
	CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
	CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
	ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4
	ELN	131	Analog Electronics I	3	3	0	4
	ELN	133	Digital Electronics	3	3	0	4
	ELN	232	Introduction to Microprocessors	3	3	0	4
C. Ot	her Ma	ajor C	lourses				
	ATR	112	Intro to Automation	2	3	0	3
	CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3
	DFT	151	CAD I	2	3	0	3
	EGR	285	Design Project	0	4	0	2
	or						
	WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
	and						
	WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
	ELN	260	Prog Logic Controllers	3	3	0	4
	MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
	NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
	NOS	120	Linux/Unix Single User	2	2	0	3
D. Ot	her Re		d Courses				
		-	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		Tota	l Credit Hours			67	

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

#### 67

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE COMPUTER ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY (DAY)

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit		
		First Year – Fall Semester						
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3		
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3		
ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4		
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4		
			13	13	0	18		

		First Year – Spring Semester				
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
or						
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
ELN	131	Analog Electronics I	3	3	0	4
ELN	133	Digital Electronics	3	3	0	4
MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
			14	11	0	18
		Second Year – Fall Semester	14	11	0	10
DET	151		2	2	0	2
DFT	151	CAD I	2 3	3	0	3
ELN	232	Introduction to Microprocessors		3	0	4
ELN	260	Prog Logic Controllers	3	3	0	4
NOS	120	Linux/Unix Single User	2	2	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			13	11	0	17
		Second Year – Spring Semeste	r			
ATR	112	Intro to Automation	2	3	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
EGR	285	Design Project	0	4	0	2
or			_	_		
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and	115		1	0	0	1
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			8-9	14	0-10	14

67

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# COMPUTER ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY (CERTIFICATE) (C40160) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	l Credit
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming & Logic	2	3	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4
ELN	131	Analog Electronics I	3	3	0	4
ELN	133	Digital Electronics	3	3	0	4

## **Total Credit Hours**

## LAW ENFORCEMENT, COURTS, AND CORRECTIONS Criminal Justice Technology (A55180)

The Criminal Justice Technology curriculum is designed to provide knowledge of criminal justice systems and operations. Study will focus on local, state, and federal law enforcement, judicial processes, corrections and security services. The criminal justice system's role within society will be explored.

Emphasis is on criminal justice systems, criminology, juvenile justice, criminal and constitutional law, investigative principles, ethics and community relations. Additional study may include issues and concepts of government, counseling, communications, computers and technology.

Employment opportunities exist in a variety of local, state, and federal law enforcement, corrections, and security fields. Examples include police officer, deputy sheriff, county detention officer, state trooper, intensive probation/parole surveillance officer, correctional officer, and loss prevention specialist.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

The Criminal Justice A.A.S. Degree Program at Richmond Community College is certified as meeting the educational and program requirements of the North Carolina Criminal Justice Education and Training Standards Commission.

				Work/					
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
А.	General H	<b>Educa</b>	tion Courses						
	1. Requir	red Co	Durses						
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3		
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3		
	Math Option (Choose One):**								
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3		
	MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4		
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4		
В.	Major Co	ourses	5						
	1. Core C	Course	es						
	To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, d	a student	must k	nave a gra	ade of "C"		
	or bett	ter in d	all core courses for the program of study.						
	CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3		
	CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3		

		CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3
		CJC	131	Criminal Law	3	0	0	3
		CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3
		CJC	221	Investigative Principles	3	2	0	4
		CJC	231	Constitutional Law	3	0	0	3
	2.	Other 1	Major	Courses				
		CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
		CJC	132	Court Procedure & Evidence	3	0	0	3
		CJC	141	Corrections	3		0	3
		CJC	160	Terrorism: Underlying Issues	3	0	0	3
		CJC	215	Organization & Administration	3	0	0	3
		CJC	222	Criminalistics	3	0	0	3
		CJC	233	Correctional Law	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
	3.	Crimir	nal Jus	stice Elective Course***				
		Select	one (1	l) course from the following:				
		CJC	121	Law Enforcement Operations	3	0	0	3
		HIS	131	American History I	3		0	3
		HIS	132	American History II	3		0	3
		HSE	225	Crisis Intervention	3	0	0	3
		HSE	227	Children and Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
		POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
		SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
C.	Ot	her Re	quire	d Courses				
		ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1

64-66

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE **CRIMINAL JUSTICE TECHNOLOGY (A55180)**

			- (				
				Work/			
			Class	Lab Clinical Cred			
		First Year – Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	
		Math Option**	2-3	2	0	3-4	
			13-14	6	0	16-17	
		First Year – Spring Semester	r				
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3	
CJC	131	Criminal Law	3	0	0	3	

CJC CJC ENG SOC	132 141 112 210	Court Procedure & Evidence Corrections Writing/Research in the Disciplines Introduction to Sociology	3 3 3 3	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	3 3 3 3
			18	0	0	18
		Second Year – Fall Semester				
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3
CJC	160	Terrorism: Underlying Issues	3	0	0	3
CJC	221	Investigative Principles	3	2	0	4
CJC	231	Constitutional Law	3	0	0	3
		Criminal Justice Elective Course***	3	0	0	3
			15	2	0	16
		Second Year – Spring Semester	r			
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3
CJC	215	Organization & Administration	3	0	0	3
CJC	222	Criminalistics	3	0	0	3
CJC	233	Correctional Law	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			15	0	0	15

65-66

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

#### **CRIMINAL JUSTICE TECHNOLOGY (DIPLOMA) (D55180)** COURSE REQUIREMENTS Worls/

			Work/					
Requi	red:		Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3		
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3		
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3		
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3		
CJC	131	Criminal Law	3	0	0	3		
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3		
CJC	221	Investigative Principles	3	2	0	4		
CJC	231	Constitutional Law	3	0	0	3		
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
Math Option (Choose One):**								
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3		
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4		

MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4		
Any Three (3) of the Following Criminal Justice Courses:								
CJC	132	Court Procedure & Evidence	3	0	0	3		
CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3		
CJC	160	Terrorism: Underlying Issues	3	0	0	3		
CJC	215	Organization & Administration	3	0	0	3		
CJC	233	Correctional Law	3	0	0	3		

43-44

## CJT: CORRECTIONS (CERTIFICATE) (C55180C) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/					
			Class	Lab	<b>Credit</b>				
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3			
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3			
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3			
CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3			
CJC	212	Ethics and Community Relations	3	0	0	3			
CJC	233	Correctional Law	3	0	0	3			
Total Credit Hours									

## CJT: JUVENILE JUSTICE (CERTIFICATE) (C55180J) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/					
			Class	Lab Clinical Cred					
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3			
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3			
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3			
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3			
HSE	225	Crisis Intervention	3	0	0	3			
HSE	227	Children and Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3			

## **Total Credit Hours**

18

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3		
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3		
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3		
CJC	121	Law Enforcement Operations	3	0	0	3		
CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3		
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3		
		Total Credit Hours			18			

## CJT: LAW ENFORCEMENT (CERTIFICATE) (C55180L) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

## LAW ENFORCEMENT, COURTS, AND CORRECTIONS CRIMINAL JUSTICE TECHNOLOGY (A55180) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

						Work/			
					Class	Lab	Clinical	l Credit	
А.	Ge	eneral I	Educa	tion Courses					
	1.	Requi	red Co	Durses					
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
		ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
		PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	
				Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3	
		Math	Option	n (Choose One):**					
		MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
		MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4	
В.	Ma	ajor Co	ourses	i					
	1.	Core (	Course	es					
		To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student	must k	nave a gr	ade of "C"	
		or beta	ter in l	all core courses for the program of study.					
		CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3	
		CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3	
		CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3	
		CJC	131	Criminal Law	3	0	0	3	
		CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3	
		CJC		Investigative Principles	3	2	0	4	
		CJC	231	Constitutional Law	3	0	0	3	
	2.	Other	Majoı	Courses					
		CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
		CJC	132	Court Procedure & Evidence	3	0	0	3	
		CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3	
		CJC	160	Terrorism: Underlying Issues	3	0	0	3	
		CJC	215	Organization & Administration	3	0	0	3	
		CJC		Criminalistics	3	0	0	3	
		CJC	233	Correctional Law	3	0	0	3	
		SOC		Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3	
	3.	Crimi	nal Ju	stice Elective Course***					
		Select	one (.	l) course from the following:					
		CJC	121	Law Enforcement Operations	3	0	0	3	
		HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3	
		HIS	132	American History II	3	0	0	3	
		HSE	225	Crisis Intervention	3	0	0	3	
		HSE	227	Children and Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3	
		POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3	

	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
<b>C.</b> C	C. Other Required Courses						
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1

64-66

\*Approved online Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, and REL 212.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE CRIMINAL JUSTICE TECHNOLOGY (ONLINE)

		CRIVINAL JUSTICE TECHNOLOGI			<b>XX</b> 71-	,
			Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit			
			Class	Lab	Clinica	al Credit
. ~ .		First Year – Fall Semester	<u>^</u>		0	
ACA		College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
		Math Option**	2-3	2	0	3-4
			13-14	6	0	 16-17
		First Year – Spring Semester	-		-	
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3
CJC	131	Criminal Law	3	0	0	3
CJC	131	Court Procedure & Evidence	3	0	0	3
CJC	132	Corrections	3	0	0	3
ENG	1112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
300	210	introduction to Sociology		0	0	
			18	0	0	18
		Second Year – Fall Semester	•			
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3
CJC	160	Terrorism: Underlying Issues	3	0	0	3
CJC	221	Investigative Principles	3	2	0	4
CJC	231	Constitutional Law	3	0	0	3
		Criminal Justice Elective Course***	3	0	0	3
			15	2	0	16
		Second Year – Spring Semest				
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3
CJC	215	Organization & Administration	3	0	0	3
CJC	222	Criminalistics	3	0	0	3
CJC	233	Correctional Law	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3

# 15 0 0 15

#### **Total Credit Hours**

65-66

Work/

\*Approved online Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, and REL 212.

\*\*Approved online CJC electives are: CJC 121, HIS 131, HIS 132, HSE 225, HSE 227, POL 120, and SPA 111.

#### CRIMINAL JUSTICE TECHNOLOGY (DIPLOMA) (D55180) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

					Work/	
Requi	ired:		Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3
CJC	131	Criminal Law	3	0	0	3
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3
CJC	221	Investigative Principles	3	2	0	4
CJC	231	Constitutional Law	3	0	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
Math	Option	(Choose One):**				
MAT	-	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
Δnv ]	Chree (	3) of the Following Criminal Justice Courses:				
CJC	132	Court Procedure & Evidence	3	0	0	3
CJC	132		3	0	0	
		Corrections				3
CJC	160	Terrorism: Underlying Issues	3	0	0	3
CJC	215	Organization & Administration	3	0	0	3
CJC	233	Correctional Law	3	0	0	3

**Total Credit Hours** 

43-44

# CJT: CORRECTIONS (CERTIFICATE) (C55180C) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				WOrk/		
			Class	Lab	Clinical C	Credit
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3

CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3
CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3
CJC	212	Ethics and Community Relations	3	0	0	3
CJC	233	Correctional Law	3	0	0	3
		<b>Total Credit Hours</b>			18	

#### CJT: JUVENILE JUSTICE (CERTIFICATE) (C55180J) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab Clinical Cred		
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3
HSE	225	Crisis Intervention	3	0	0	3
HSE	227	Children and Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
		Total Credit Hours			18	

# CJT: LAW ENFORCEMENT (CERTIFICATE) (C55180L) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

		-	Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	al Credit	
CJC	111	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3	0	0	3	
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3	
CJC	113	Juvenile Justice	3	0	0	3	
CJC	121	Law Enforcement Operations	3	0	0	3	
CJC	141	Corrections	3	0	0	3	
CJC	212	Ethics & Community Relations	3	0	0	3	
		Total Credit Hours			18		

Course CJC 131 Criminal Law focuses on North Carolina law.

A criminal background check may be required as a condition of employment in the criminal justice field.

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ART 111, CIS 110, CJC 111, CJC 113, CJC 121, CJC 141, CJC 212, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, HIS 131, HSE 225, MAT 143, MAT 152, MAT 171, MUS 110, PHI 240, POL 120, PSY 150, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 210, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# Early Childhood Administration (Certificate) (C55850)

This curriculum prepares individuals pursuing administrating roles in diverse child care settings to effectively work with children, families and teachers. The certificate is composed of learning opportunities in developmental theories, competency and evidence-based professional knowledge, administrative skills and leadership qualities.

Course work includes foundations in early childhood education, physical/nutritional needs of young children, safety issues in the care of young children; communication and leadership skills with teachers, families and children; programming and staffing, budgeting/financial management and marketing, and rules and regulations of early childhood programs.

Employment opportunities include entrepreneurship and/or management of child development and child care programs, preschools, public and private schools, recreational centers, Early Head Start and Head Start programs, and other programs.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

				Work/			
				Class	Lab	Clinica	Credit
M	ajor Co	ourses	3				
1.	Core (	Course	es				
	To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC	', a student	must he	ave a gr	ade of "C"
	or bett	ter in	all core courses for the program of study.				
	EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
	EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
	EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
	EDU	261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3
	EDU	262	Early Childhood Administration II	3	0	0	3
	<b>Total Credit Hours</b>					16	

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE

EA	EARLY CHILDHOOD ADMINISTRATION (CERTIFICATE) (C55850) (ONLINE)								
				Work/					
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4			
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3			
EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3			
EDU	261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3			

A.

**XX**7 . 1 /

EDU 262		Early Childhood Administration II	3	0	0	3
		Total Credit Hours			16	

EDU 114 and EDU 119 have components of the course using the North Carolina Foundations for Early Learning and Development, which is a free resource.

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. Please see the Student Handbook for the courses, which are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# EARLY CHILDHOOD SPECIALIST Early Childhood Education (A55220)

The Early Childhood Education curriculum prepares individuals to work with children from birth through eight in diverse learning environments. Students will combine learned theories with practice in actual settings with young children under the supervision of qualified teachers.

Course work includes child growth and development; physical/nutritional needs of children; care and guidance of children; and communication skills with families and children. Students will foster the cognitive/language, physical/motor, social/emotional, and creative development of young children.

Graduates are prepared to plan and implement developmentally appropriate programs in early childhood settings. Employment opportunities include child development and child care programs, preschools, public and private schools, recreational centers, Head Start Programs, and school-age programs.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

#### EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: CAREER TRACK (A55220C) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Class	Lab	Work/ Clinical	Credit
<b>A. G</b>			tion Courses				
1.	. Requir	red Co	ourses				
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
	or						
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
<b>B. M</b>	lajor Co	urses					
1.	. Core C	Course	es				
	To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a	student	must h	nave a gra	ide of "C"
	or bett	er in d	all core courses for the program of study.				
	EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
	EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
	EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
	EDU	145	1	3	0	0	3
	EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3

	EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3	
	EDU		Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4	
2	. Other	Majo	r Courses					
	EDU I							
	Select a minimum of 14 credit hours from the following:**							
	ASL	111	Elementary American Sign Language I	3	0	0	3	
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
	EDU	114	Intro to Family Childcare	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	130	Social Environments for Children	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	150	Building an Inclusive Classroom	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	154	Social/Emotional/Behavioral Dev	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	157	Active Play	2	2	0	3	
	EDU	158	Healthy Lifestyles-Youth	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	159	Health & Safety for Early Childhood	2	0	0	2	
	EDU	161	Introduction to Exceptional Children	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	162	Observation & Assessment in ECE	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	163	Classroom Mgt & Instruction	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	173	Becoming a Professional in ECE	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	184	Early Childhood Introductory Practicum	1	3	0	2	
	EDU	187	Teaching & Learning for All	3	3	0	4	
	EDU	188	Trends/Policies in Early Childhood	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	223	Specific Learning Disabilities	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	235	School-Age Dev & Programs	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	247	Sensory & Physical Disabilities	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	248	Developmental Delays	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	259	Curriculum Planning	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	262	Early Childhood Administration II	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	263	School-Age Program Administration	2	0	0	2	
	EDU	275	Effective Teacher Training	2	0	0	2	
	EDU	279	Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4	
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2	
	WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1	
	WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1	
•		-	d Courses					
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	

Total Credit Hours65\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

C.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: CAREER TRACK (A55220C)

				Work/	,
		Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit
	First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA 1	122 College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
EDU 1	119 Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
EDU 1	131 Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
EDU 1	144 Child Development I	3	0	0	3
EDU 1	145 Child Development II	3	0	0	3
ENG 1	111 Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		16	2	0	17
	First Year – Spring Semeste	r			
COM 2 or	231 Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ENG 1	112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
EDU 1	146 Child Guidance	3	0	0	3
EDU 1	151 Creative Activities	3	0	0	3
EDU 1	153 Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
	EDU Elective I**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3
		13-15	0-2	0-10	13-15
	Second Year – Fall Semester	r			
EDU 2	221 Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3
EDU 2	280 Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3
PSY 1	150 General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	EDU Elective II**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3
	EDU Elective III**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3
	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		14-18	0-4	0-10	14-18
	Second Year – Spring Semest		_		_
	234 Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3
	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4
MAT 1		2	2	0	3
	EDU Elective IV**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3
	EDU Elective V**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3
		8-12	11-15	0-10	12-16
	Total Credit Hours			65-	67

## **Total Credit Hours**

65-67

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION (CERTIFICATE) (C55220)

				Work/		
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3
EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3

## **Total Credit Hours**

16

# EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: CAREER TRACK (A55220C) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

						Work	,	
					Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit
А.	Ge	eneral I	Educa	tion Courses				
	1.	Requi	red Co	Durses				
		COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		or						
		ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		PSY	150		3	0	0	3
				Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
B.	Ma	ajor Co	ourses	5				
	1.	Core (						
				degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a	i student	must h	ave a gr	ade of "C"
		or bet		all core courses for the program of study.				
		EDU		Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
				Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
		EDU		Child Development I	3	0	0	3
		EDU		Child Development II	3	0	0	3
		EDU		Child Guidance	3	0	0	3
		EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3
		EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
		EDU	221	1	3	0	0	3
		EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3
		EDU	280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3
		EDU		Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4
	2.			Courses				
		EDU I						
				imum of 14 credit hours from the following				
		ASL		Elementary American Sign Language I	3	0	0	3
		CIS		Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
		EDU	114	Intro to Family Childcare	3	0	0	3
		EDU	154	Social/Emotional/Behavioral Dev	3	0	0	3
		EDU	158	Healthy Lifestyles-Youth	3	0	0	3
		EDU	161	Introduction to Exceptional Children	3	0	0	3
		EDU	162	Observation & Assessment in ECE	3	0	0	3
		EDU	163	Classroom Mgt & Instruction	3	0	0	3
		EDU	173	Becoming a Professional in ECE	3	0	0	3
		EDU	187	Teaching & Learning for All	3	3	0	4
		EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3

EDU	223	Specific Learning Disabilities	3	0	0	3	
EDU	235	School-Age Dev & Programs	3	0	0	3	
EDU	247	Sensory & Physical Disabilities	3	0	0	3	
EDU	248	Developmental Delays	3	0	0	3	
EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3	
EDU	259	Curriculum Planning	3	0	0	3	
EDU	261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3	
EDU	262	Early Childhood Administration II	3	0	0	3	
EDU	263	School-Age Program Administration	2	0	0	2	
EDU	275	Effective Teacher Training	2	0	0	2	
EDU	279	Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4	
PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2	
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1	
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1	
C. Other Required Courses							
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	

Total Credit Hours65\*Approved Online Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are:ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240,REL 211, and REL 212.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE

# EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: CAREER TRACK (A55220C) (ONLINE)

			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit		
		First Year – Fall Semester						
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4		
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3		
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3		
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3		
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
			16	2	0	17		
	First Year – Spring Semester							
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		
or								
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3		
EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3		
EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3		
		EDU Elective I**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3		
			13-15	0-2	0-10	13-15		

		Second Year – Fall Semester	•					
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3		
EDU	280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3		
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3		
		EDU Elective II**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3		
		EDU Elective III**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3		
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3		
			14-18	0-4	0-10	14-18		
	Second Year – Spring Semester							
EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3		
EDU	284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4		
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3		
		EDU Elective IV**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3		
		EDU Elective V**	1-3	0-2	0-10	1-3		
			8-12	11-15	0-10	12-16		

. . .

**Total Credit Hours** 

65

\*Approved Online Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are: ART 111, ENG 131, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, and REL 212.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE

	EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION (CERTIFICATE) (C55220) (ONLINE)								
				Work/					
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1			
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3			
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3			
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3			
EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3			
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3			
Total Credit Hours 16									

Students taking the following Early Childhood Education Electives as part of their degree program will also earn a **Special Education Diploma**: EDU 154, EDU 223, EDU 247, and EDU 248.

Students enrolled in EDU 284, wishing to complete hours outside of Richmond county and Scotland county North Carolina must complete practicum hours at a location meeting one of the following criteria: NAEYC accredited; a Public School Pre-K-3<sup>rd</sup> grade; Head Start or Early Head Start; or NACCRA accredited. The student must be directly supervised by an individual holding an associate degree or higher in Early Childhood Education or related program.

EDU 114 and EDU 119 have components of the course using the North Carolina Foundations for Early Learning and Development, which is a free resource.

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. Please see the Student Handbook for the courses, which are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: LICENSURE TRANSFER TRACK (A55220L) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Work/									
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
A.	General H	Educat	tion Academic Courses						
	1. Requir	red Co	urses						
	AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3		
	AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1		
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4		
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3		
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3		
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3		
			Social/Behavioral Elective**	3	0	0	3		
В.	Major Co	ourses							
	1. Core C	Course	8						
	<i>To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C"</i>								
	or bett	ter in a	Ill core courses for the program of study.						
	EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4		
	EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3		
	EDU	284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4		
C.	Other Re	quired	l Courses						
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
		Tet	al Credit Hours			71			
		100				/1			

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240. \*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Electives: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, or SOC 210.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE

## EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: LICENSURE TRANSFER TRACK (A55220L) Work/

					Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
			16	2	0	17
		First Year – Spring Semester	•			
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3
EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3
EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			17	2	0	18
		Second Year – Fall Semester		_	Ũ	10
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3
EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3
EDU	280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			$\frac{1}{21}$	3	0	<u> </u>
		Second Year – Spring Semeste		C	Ũ	
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3
EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3
EDU	284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4
		Social/Behavioral Elective**	3	0	0	3
			10	11	0	17
	To	tal Credit Hours			71	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240. \*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Electives: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, or SOC 210.

# EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: LICENSURE TRANSFER TRACK (A55220L) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

Work/								
				Class	Lab	Clinical	l Credit	
A. (	General I	Educat	tion Academic Courses					
1	l. Requi	red Co	urses					
	AST		Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3	
	AST		Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1	
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4	
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3	
			Social/Behavioral Elective**	3	0	0	3	
<b>B.</b> I	Major Co	urses						
1	1. Core Courses							
	To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C"							
	or better in all core courses for the program of study.							
	EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4	
	EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3	
	EDU	284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4	
C. (	Other Re		l Courses					
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
	<b>Total Credit Hours</b>					71		

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240.

\*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Electives: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, or SOC 210.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE

# EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: LICENSURE TRANSFER TRACK (ONLINE)

				Work/	
		Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit
	First Year – Fall Semeste	r			
ACA 122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
EDU 119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
EDU 131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
EDU 144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
EDU 145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3
ENG 111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		16	2	0	17
	First Year – Spring Semest	ter			
ENG 112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
EDU 146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3
EDU 151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3
EDU 153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
MAT 143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
PSY 150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
		17	2	0	18
	Second Year – Fall Semest	er			
BIO 111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
COM 231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
EDU 221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3
EDU 250	Teacher Licensure Preparation	3	0	0	3
EDU 280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3
	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		21	3	0	19
	Second Year – Spring Seme	ster			
AST 111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
AST 111A	A Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
EDU 216	Foundations of Education	3	0	0	3
EDU 234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3
EDU 284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4
	Social/Behavioral Elective**	3	0	0	3
			<u> </u>		17
		10	11	0	17

#### **Total Credit Hours**

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240. \*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Electives: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, or SOC 210.

71

Students enrolled in EDU 284, wishing to complete hours outside of Richmond county and Scotland county North Carolina must complete practicum hours at a location meeting one of the following criteria: NAEYC accredited; a Public School Pre-K-3<sup>rd</sup> grade; Head Start or Early Head Start; or NACCRA accredited. The student must be directly supervised by an individual holding an associate degree or higher in Early Childhood Education or related program.

EDU 114 and EDU 119 have components of the course using the North Carolina Foundations for Early Learning and Development, which is a free resource.

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. Please see the Student Handbook for the courses, which are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

## EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: NON-LICENSURE TRANSFER TRACK (A55220N) **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

	COURSE REQUIREMENTS								
					Class	Lah	Work/ Clinical	Credit	
	C	nonal L	ducat	ion Academic Courses	Class	LaD	Cimicai	Crean	
А.									
	1.	Requir AST			3	0	0	3	
			111	Descriptive Astronomy		0	0		
		AST		Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1	
		BIO	111	0.	3	3	0	4	
		COM		Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
			111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
			112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
			143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
		PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	
				Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3	
-		• ~		Social/Behavioral Elective**	3	0	0	3	
В.		ajor Co							
	1.	Core C			-			1 44.00	
	<i>To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C"</i>								
				ll core courses for the program of study.					
				Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4	
				Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3	
				Child Development I	3	0	0	3	
				Child Development II	3	0	0	3	
		EDU		Child Guidance	3	0	0	3	
				Creative Activities	3	0	0	3	
				Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3	
		EDU		Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3	
		EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3	
		EDU	261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3	
		EDU	262	Early Childhood Administration II	3	0	0	3	
		EDU	280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3	
		EDU	284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4	
C.	Ot	her Re	quired	Courses					
		ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
			Tot	al Credit Hours			71		

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240. \*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Electives: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, or SOC 210.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE

Ε	ARLY	CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: NON-LICENS	URE T	RANS	FER TR Work/	ACK
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
			16	2	0	17
		First Year – Spring Semester	r			
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3
EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3
EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			17	2	0	18
		Second Year – Fall Semester	•			
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3
EDU	280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Elective**	3	0	0	3
			18	3	0	19
		Second Year – Spring Semeste				
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
AST		Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3
EDU	261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3
EDU	262	Early Childhood Administration II	3	0	0	3
EDU	284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4
			13	11	0	17

## **Total Credit Hours**

71

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240. \*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Electives: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, or SOC 210.

## EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: NON-LICENSURE TRANSFER TRACK (A55220N) (ONLINE) **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

I leuse se		зицет	manabook jor jurner information.		Work	/	
				Class		Clinical	Credit
A. Gen	eral E	ducat	tion Academic Courses				
1. H	Requir	red Co	urses				
I	AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3
A	AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1
I	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
(	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
I	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
H	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
Ν	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
I	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			Social/Behavioral Elective **	3	0	0	3
B. Maj	or Co	urses					
		Course	S				
1	To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student	must h	nave a gra	a de of "C'
			ill core courses for the program of study.			U	U
H	EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
I	EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
I	EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
I	EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3
H			Child Guidance	3	0	0	3
H	EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3
H	EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
I	EDU		Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3
H	EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3
H	EDU	261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3
H	EDU		Early Childhood Administration II	3	0	0	3
I	EDU		Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3
	EDU		Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4
			l Courses				
			College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		Tet	tal Credit Hours			71	
		10				/1	

#### **Total Credit Hours**

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240. \*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Electives: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS

132, POL 120, or SOC 210.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION: NON-LICENSURE TRANSFER TRACK (ONLINE)

		(UNLINE)										
					Work/							
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit						
		First Year – Fall Semester										
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1						
EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4						
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3						
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3						
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3						
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3						
			16	2	0	17						
	First Year – Spring Semester											
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3						
EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3						
EDU	151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3						
EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3						
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3						
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3						
			17	2	0	18						
		Second Year – Fall Semester	•									
BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4						
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3						
EDU	221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3						
EDU	280	Language & Literacy Experiences	3	0	0	3						
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3						
		Social/Behavioral Elective**	3	0	0	3						
				_								
			18	3	0	19						
		Second Year – Spring Semest	er									
AST	111	Descriptive Astronomy	3	0	0	3						
AST	111A	Descriptive Astronomy Lab	0	2	0	1						
EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3						
EDU	261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3						
EDU	262	Early Childhood Administration II	3	0	0	3						
EDU	284	Early Child Capstone Practicum	1	9	0	4						
			13	11	0	17						

**Total Credit Hours** 

71

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240. \*\*Approved Social/Behavioral Electives: ECO 251, ECO 252, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, or SOC 210. Students enrolled in EDU 284, wishing to complete hours outside of Richmond county and Scotland county North Carolina must complete practicum hours at a location meeting one of the following criteria: NAEYC accredited; a Public School Pre-K-3<sup>rd</sup> grade; Head Start or Early Head Start; or NACCRA accredited. The student must be directly supervised by an individual holding an associate degree or higher in Early Childhood Education or related program.

EDU 114 and EDU 119 have components of the course using the North Carolina Foundations for Early Learning and Development, which is a free resource.

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. Please see the Student Handbook for the courses, which are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# Early Childhood Preschool (Certificate) (C55860)

This curriculum prepares individuals to work with preschool aged children (3-5) in diverse learning environments. Students will combine learned theories, competency-based knowledge, and practice in actual settings with preschool children.

Course work includes child growth and development, physical/nutritional needs of preschool children, safety issues in the care of preschool children; care and guidance; communication skills with families and children; design and implementation of appropriate curriculum; and other related topics.

Graduates should be prepared to plan and implement developmentally appropriate preschool programs in early childhood settings. Employment opportunities include child development and childcare programs, preschools, public and private schools, recreational centers, Head Start Programs, and other preschool programs.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

				Work/						
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
Μ	ajor Co	ourses	5							
1.	Core (	Course	28							
	<i>To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C"</i>									
	or bett	ter in	all core courses for the program of study.							
	EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4			
	EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3			
	EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3			
	EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3			
	EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3			
	Total Credit Hours					16				

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE

	EARLY CHILDHOOD PRESCHOOL (CERTIFICATE) (C55860) (ONLINE)										
				Work/							
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit					
EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4					
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3					
EDU	145	Child Development II	3	0	0	3					
EDU	146	Child Guidance	3	0	0	3					

A. N

\*\*\* \* \*

EDU 153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
	Total Credit Hours			16	

EDU 114 and EDU 119 have components of the course using the North Carolina Foundations for Early Learning and Development, which is a free resource.

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. Please see the Student Handbook for the courses, which are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# **Electric Utility Substation and Relay Technology (A50510)**

The Electric Utility Substation and Relay Technology curriculum provides the skills to maintain high voltage equipment and protective systems for the electric utility transmission system. Training in operation and maintenance of critical infrastructure associated with the transmission grid is included.

Courses are designed to develop student understanding of maintenance and troubleshooting on transmission equipment, including three phase power theory, protective relaying, power transformers, voltage regulators, capacitors, and power circuit breakers common to electric utility and numerous other industries.

Graduates should qualify for entry-level employment in electric utility, renewable energy, and industrial facilities as technicians who diagnose and service equipment and components used for electrical power transmission.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

			CI.	<b>.</b> .	Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A. General I						
1. Requi						
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
or						
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
B. Major Co	ourses					
1. Core C						
To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a	student	must h	nave a gra	ade of "C"
		all core courses for the program of study.			U	0
EUS			3	3	0	4
EUS		Electric Utility Print Reading	3	2	0	4
EUS		Large High Voltage Power Transformer I	2	3	0	3
EUS		Large High Voltage Power Transformer II	2	3	0	3
EUS	220	High Voltage Power Circuit Breakers	2	3	0	3
EUS	230	Electric Utility Protective Relaying I	2	3	0	3
EUS	235	Electric Utility Protective Relaying II	2	3	0 0	3
EUS	240	Substation Ancillary Systems	$\frac{1}{2}$	3	ů 0	3
EUS	260	Capstone & Case Studies in EUSRT	$\frac{1}{0}$	4	0	2

2.	Other	Major	Courses				
	ELC	112	DC/AC Electricity	3	6	0	5
	or						
	ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4
	ELC	128	Introduction to PLC	2	3	0	3
	ELN	229	Industrial Electronics	3	3	0	4
	EUS	225	Electrical Utility Safety & Human Perf.	2	0	0	2
	EUS	255	Electrical Utility Troubleshooting	1	3	0	2
	MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
	PCI	172	SCADA Systems	3	3	0	4
Ot	her Ma	ijor C	choice (1 course required)				
	ELC	117	Motors and Controls	2	6	0	4
	or						
	ELN	231	Industrial Controls	2	3	0	3
C. Ot	her Re	quire	d Courses				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
Total Credit Hours71-73							73
*Appr	*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.						

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE ELECTRIC UTILITY SUBSTATION AND RELAY TECHNOLOGY

				Work/ Lab Clinical Credit			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
		First Year – Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3	
or							
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3	
ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4	
or							
ELC	112	DC/AC Electricity	3	6	0	5	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
EUS	110	Intro to Electric Utility Industry	3	3	0	4	
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4	
			15	10.12		10.20	
			15	10-13	0	19-20	
		First Year – Spring Semester					
ELC	117	Motors and Controls	2	6	0	4	
or							
ELN	231	Industrial Controls	2	3	0	3	
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
EUS	130	Electric Utility Print Reading	3	2	0	4	

EUS MAT	210 172	Large High Voltage Power Transformers I Precalculus Trigonometry	2 3	3 2	0 0	3 4						
			13	10-13	0	 17-18						
Second Year – Fall Semester												
ELN	229	Industrial Electronics	3	3	0	4						
EUS	215	Large High Voltage Power Transformers II	2	3	0	3						
EUS	220	High Voltage Power Circuit Breakers	2	3	0	3						
EUS	225	Electric Utility Safety & Human Performance	2	0	0	2						
EUS	230	Electric Utility Protective Relaying I	2	3	0	3						
EUS	240	Substation Ancillary Systems	2	3	0	3						
			13	15	0	18						
		Second Year – Spring Semeste	r									
ELC	128	Intro to PLC	2	3	0	3						
EUS	235	Electric Utility Protective Relaying II	2	3	0	3						
EUS	255	Electric Utility Troubleshooting	1	3	0	2						
EUS	260	Caps & Case Stud in EUSRT	0	4	0	2						
PCI	172	SCADA Systems	3	3	0	4						
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3						
			11	16	0	17						

71-73

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

## EUSRT: BASIC POWER SYSTEMS (CERTIFICATE) (C50510) **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

			Work/				
			Class	Lab	Credit		
ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4	
EUS	110	Intro to Electric Utility Industry	3	3	0	4	
EUS	130	Electric Utility Print Reading	3	2	0	4	
EUS	210	Large High Voltage Power Transformers I	2	3	0	3	
			11	11	0	15	
Total Credit Hours 15							

## ELECTRIC UTILITY TRANSFORMER TEST SPECIALIST (DIPLOMA) (D50510) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				C C		Work/			
	~				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
А.				tion Courses					
	1.	Requir	ed Co	ourses					
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
		MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4	
				*Humanities/Fine Arts Elective	3	0	0	3	
В.	Ma	ajor Co	urses						
	1.	Core C	Course	S					
		To rece	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a st	tudent	must k	nave a gra	de of "C"	
		or bett	er in d	all core courses for the program of study.					
		EUS	110	Intro to Electric Utility Industry	3	3	0	4	
		EUS	130	Electric Utility Print Reading	3	2	0	4	
		EUS	210	Large High Voltage Power Trans I	2	3	0	3	
		EUS	215	Large High Voltage Power Trans II	2	3	0	3	
		EUS		Substation Ancillary Systems	2	3	0	3	
	2.	Other I		Courses					
		ELC	112	DC/AC Electricity	3	6	0	5	
		or							
		ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4	
		ELC	117	Motors and Controls	2	6	0	4	
		or							
		ELN	231	Industrial Controls	2	3	0	3	
		EUS	225	Electric Utility Safety & Human Performance	e 2	0	0	2	
C.	Ot	her Rec		d Courses					
_ •			-	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	

#### **Total Credit Hours**

#### 37-39

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE

EL	ECTR	IC UTILITY TRANSFORMER TEST SPECIA	LIST (	DIPL	OMA) (E	050510)		
				Work/				
			Class	s Lab Clinical Cred				
		First Year – Fall Semester						
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
ELC	112	DC/AC Electricity	3	6	0	5		
or								
ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4		
EUS	110	Intro to Electric Utility Industry	3	3	0	4		
			6	8-11	0	9-10		

	First Year – Spring Semester								
ELC	117	Motors and Controls	2	6	0	4			
or									
ELN	231	Industrial Controls	2	3	0	3			
EUS	130	Electric Utility Print Reading	3	2	0	4			
EUS	210	Large High Voltage Power Transformers I	2	3	0	3			
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3			
			10						
			10	8-11	0	13-14			
		First Year – Summer Semester							
EUS	215	Large High Voltage Power Transformers II	2	3	0	3			
EUS	240	Substation Ancillary Systems	2	3	0	3			
			4	6	0	6			
		Second Year – Fall Semester							
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
EUS	225	Electric Util. Safety & Human Performance	2	0	0	2			
MAT	171	Precalculus	3	2	0	4			
			8	$\overline{2}$	$\overline{0}$	9			
			0	L	U	7			
		Total Credit Hours			37-39				

# **Elementary Education Residency Licensure (Certificate) (C55490)**

The Elementary Education Residency Certificate curriculum provides a course of study leading to the development of the general pedagogical competencies needed to become certified to teach by the North Carolina Department of Public Instruction.

Course work includes learning theory, instructional/educational technology, diverse learners, school policies and procedures, expectations and responsibilities of educators, teaching strategies/methods for specific content/specialty areas, formative/summative assessment, data informed practice, and classroom organization/management to enhance learning.

Graduates should meet general pedagogical competencies and demonstrate effective teaching practices. Additional requirements, such as pre-service training, passing the state required assessments, and the criteria included in the North Carolina Teacher Evaluation System, are required for licensure.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

The Residency Certificate and courses (EDU 270, EDU 272, EDU 277, EDU 278, and EDU 283) are only available to individuals who **already** have earned a Bachelor's degree in a non-education field **and** are employed in an elementary school as a teacher or have received a written offer of employment from an elementary school.

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A. Major Cou	urses					
1. Core C	ourse	28				
To rece	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student	must k	nave a gro	ade of "C"
or bette	er in e	all core courses for the program of study.				
EDU	270	Effective Instructional Environments	2	0	0	2
EDU	272	Technology, Data, & Assessment	2	3	0	3
EDU	277	Integrated Cur Instruct: Math/Science	2	3	0	3
EDU	278	Integrated Cur Instruct: Soc Stu/ELA	2	3	0	3
EDU	279	Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4
EDU	283	Educator Preparation Practicum	2	3	0	3
		Total Credit Hours			18	

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE

ELE	ELEMENTARY EDUCATION RESIDENCY LICENSURE (CERTIFICATE) (C55490)								
			Work/						
			Class	s Lab Clinical Credit					
EDU	270	Effective Instructional Environments	2	0	0	2			
EDU	272	Technology, Data, & Assessment	2	3	0	3			
EDU	277	Integrated Cur Instruct: Math/Science	2	3	0	3			
EDU	278	Integrated Cur Instruct: Soc Stu/ELA	2	3	0	3			
EDU	279	Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4			
EDU	283	Educator Preparation Practicum	2	2 3 0		3			
			13	15	0	18			
	T	otal Credit Hours			18				

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE ELEMENTARY EDUCATION RESIDENCY LICENSURE (CERTIFICATE) (C55490) (ONLINE)

			Work/				
			Class	Lab Clinical Credi			
EDU	270	Effective Instructional Environments	2	0	0	2	
EDU	272	Technology, Data, & Assessment	2	3	0	3	
EDU	277	Integrated Cur Instruct: Math/Science	2	3	0	3	
EDU	278	Integrated Cur Instruct: Soc Stu/ELA	2	3	0	3	
EDU	279	Literacy Development & Instruction	3	3	0	4	
EDU	283	Educator Preparation Practicum	2	3	0	3	
			13	15	0	18	
		Total Credit Hours			18		

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. Please see the Student Handbook for the courses, which are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

## **Emergency Medical Science (A45340)**

The Emergency Medical Science curriculum provides individuals with the knowledge, skills and attributes to provide advanced emergency medical care as a paramedic for critical and emergent patients who access the emergency medical system and prepares graduates to enter the workforce.

Students will gain complex knowledge, competency, and experience while employing evidence-based practice under medical oversight and serve as a link from the scene into the healthcare system.

Graduates of this program may be eligible to take state and/or national certification examinations. Employment opportunities include providers of emergency medical services, fire departments, rescue agencies, hospital specialty areas, industry, educational and government agencies.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

#### **EMERGENCY MEDICAL SCIENCE (A45340A) COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

			10			
				Work/		
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A. General	Educ	eation Courses				
1. Requir	ed Co	urses				
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
Math (	Option	(Choose One):*				
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
B. Major (	Course	25				
1. Core C						
To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student r	nust h	ave a gra	de of "B"
		ill core courses for the program of study.			U	v
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy & Physiology	4	2	0	5
or						
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4
and						

BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4
EMS	110	EMT	6	6	3	9
EMS	122	EMS Clinical Practicum I	0	0	3	1
EMS	130	Pharmacology	3	3	0	4
EMS	131	Advanced Airway Management	1	2	0	2
EMS	160	Cardiology I	2	3	0	3
EMS	220	Cardiology II	2	3	0	3
EMS	221	EMS Clinical Practicum II	0	0	6	2
EMS	231	EMS Clinical Practicum III	0	0	9	3
EMS	240	Patients with Special Challenges	1	2	0	2
EMS	241	EMS Clinical Practicum IV	0	0	12	4
EMS	250	Medical Emergencies	3	3	0	4
EMS	260	Trauma Emergencies	1	3	0	2
EMS	270	Life Span Emergencies	3	3	0	4
EMS	285	EMS Capstone	1	3	0	2
2. Other	Major	Courses				
BIO	275	Microbiology	3	3	0	4
C. Other F	Requir	ed Courses				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		70-	74			

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE EMERGENCY MEDICAL SCIENCE (A45340A) (DAY) Work/

				Work/		
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy & Physiology	4	2	0	5
EMS	110	EMT	6	6	3	9
			10	10	3	15
		First Year – Spring Semester	r			
EMS	122	EMS Clinical Practicum I	0	0	3	1
EMS	130	Pharmacology	3	3	0	4
EMS	131	Advanced Airway Management	1	2	0	2
EMS	160	Cardiology I	2	3	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		Math Option*	2-3	2	0	3-4
			11-12	10	3	 16-17
		First Year – Summer Semeste		10	5	10 17
EMS	220	Cardiology II	2	3	0	3
EMS	221	EMS Clinical Practicum II	0	0	6	2

PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			5	3	6	8
		Second Year – Fall Semester				
EMS	231	EMS Clinical Practicum III	0	0	9	3
EMS	240	Patients with Special Challenges	1	2	0	2
EMS	250	Medical Emergencies	3	3	0	4
EMS	260	Trauma Emergencies	1	3	0	2
EMS	270	Life Span Emergencies	3	3	0	4
			8	<u> </u>	9	15
			•	11	9	15
DIC	110	Second Year – Spring Semester		0	0	2
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	r 3	0	0	3
ENG EMS	112 241			0 0	0 12	3 4
		Writing/Research in the Disciplines EMS Clinical Practicum IV	3	0	Ū	-
EMS	241	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	12	4
EMS EMS	241 285	Writing/Research in the Disciplines EMS Clinical Practicum IV EMS Capstone	3 0 1	0 3	12 0	4 2
EMS EMS HUM	241 285 115	Writing/Research in the Disciplines EMS Clinical Practicum IV EMS Capstone Critical Thinking	3 0 1 3	0 3 0	12 0 0	4 2 3

**Total Credit Hours** 

70-71

#### **EMERGENCY MEDICAL SCIENCE BRIDGING PROGRAM (A45340B)**

The Emergency Medical Science Bridging program is designed to allow a currently credentialed non-degreed Paramedic to earn a two-year Associate of Applied Science degree in Emergency Medical Science in two semesters.

The prerequisites for admission to the EMS Bridging program include current credential/ certification in all of the following:

- North Carolina or National Registry Paramedic Credential
- American Heart Association Advanced Cardiac Life Support Certification
- American Heart Association Pediatric Advanced Life Support Certification (or NREMT equivalent)
- American Heart Association Basic Life Support Certification (or PHTLS)

These credentials/certifications provide 45 credit hours of advanced placement for students who are accepted into the program. Students will receive articulated credit for EMS 110, EMS 122, EMS 130, EMS 131, EMS 160, EMS 220, EMS 221, EMS 231, EMS 240, EMS 241, EMS 250, EMS 260, EMS 270, and EMS 285. To receive this articulation credit, the student must receive the recommendation of the EMS Program Coordinator.

			Class	Lah	Work/ Clinical	Credit				
A Conors	al Educ	cation Courses	Class	Lau	Chincar	Crean				
	1. Required Courses									
ENG		Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3				
ENG		Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3				
	112	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3				
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3				
Math	Option	(Choose One):*								
	143		2	2	0	3				
MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4				
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4				
B. Major	Course	-								
1. Core										
To re	ceive a	degree from RCC, a student must have all o	certification	ns/crea	lentials li	sted above				
		ticulated credit for EMS core courses for t								
EMS		EMT	6	6	3	9				
EMS	122	EMS Clinical Practicum I	0	0	3	1				
EMS	130	Pharmacology	3	3	0	4				
EMS	131	Advanced Airway Management	1	2	0	2				
EMS	160	Cardiology I	2	3	0	3				
EMS	220	Cardiology II	2	3	0	3				
EMS	221	EMS Clinical Practicum II	0	0	6	2				
EMS	231	EMS Clinical Practicum III	0	0	9	3				
EMS	240	Patients with Special Challenges	1	2	0	2				
EMS	241	EMS Clinical Practicum IV	0	0	12	4				
EMS	250	Medical Emergencies	3	3	0	4				

EMS EMS EMS		Trauma Emergencies Life Span Emergencies EMS Capstone	1 3 1	3 3 3	0 0 0	2 4 2			
	To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "B" or better in all core courses for the program of study.								
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy & Physiology	4	2	0	5			
or									
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4			
and									
BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4			
2. Other	Major	Courses							
EMS	235	EMS Management	2	0	0	2			
EMS	280	EMS Bridging Course	2	2	0	3			
Total Credit Hours (including articulated credit hours)70-74									

> Eighteen (18) of the credit hours below must be completed at RichmondCC.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES BRIDGING PROGRAM (DAY) Work/

				VV OFK/						
			Class	Lab	Clinica	al Credit				
		First Year – Fall Semester								
EMS	280	EMS Bridging Course	2	2	0	3				
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3				
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3				
		Math Option*	2-3	2	0	3-4				
					—					
			10-11	4	0	12-13				
First Year – Spring Semester										
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy & Physiology	4	2	0	5				
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3				
EMS	235	EMS Management	2	0	0	2				
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3				
			12	2	0	13				
	To			25-	-26					
	To	nours)	70-	71						





# **Funeral Service Education - FTCC Pathway (A55260)**

The Funeral Service Education curriculum provides students with the opportunity to become proficient in basic funeral service skills.

In addition to the general education courses required in the curriculum, students will complete technical courses such as human anatomy, microbiology, embalming theory and practice, embalming chemistry, restorative arts, funeral law, and funeral home operations.

Graduates of the curriculum, upon passing the state and national exams, completing an internship in a funeral home, and satisfying all state board of funeral service requirements, will be qualified for employment as embalmers and/or funeral directors.

Richmond Community College students can earn a degree in Funeral Service Education from **Fayetteville Technical Community College** after completing two semesters of study at RichmondCC and transferring to FTCC.

**FTCC's Funeral Service Education program** provides students with the opportunity to become proficient in basic funeral service skills. Students will study human anatomy, embalming theory and practice, embalming chemistry, restorative arts, funeral law, and funeral home operations.

Your studies begin at RichmondCC. Complete two semesters at RichmondCC and transfer 27 credits into FTCC's Funeral Service Education program for a seamless pathway to earning this degree. See a Student Advisor for more information.

# COURSE REQUIREMENTS TAKEN AT RCC

			Class	Lab	Work/ Clinica	l Credit
A. General H						
1. Requir	red Co	Durses				
To trai	nsfer i	to FTCC, a student must have a grade of "C	C" or bette	er in th	ie follow	ing courses
and a	grade	of "B" or better in BUS 115.				
ACC	111	Financial Accounting <sup>^</sup>	3	0	0	3
or		-				
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting <sup>^</sup>	3	2	0	4
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management+	3	0	0	3
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3
or		-				
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
SOC		Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3

#### **Total Transfer Credit Hours**

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered at RichmondCC are ART 111, ART 114 ART 115, ART 121, ART 131, ART 171, ART 240, ART 241, ART 281, ART 283, DRA 111, ENG 125, ENG 251, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, HUM 115, HUM 120 MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, and REL 212. **NOTE:** Student **may not** take an introductory foreign language to fulfill the Humanities/Fine Arts requirement.

^FTCC has a time limit on the time this course was originally taken and it will need to be repeated if it exceeds the seven (7) year time frame.

+ FTCC has a time limit on the time this course was originally taken and it will need to be repeated if it exceeds the ten (10) year time frame.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE FUNERAL SERVICE EDUCATION PATHWAY (A55260) First Year at RichmondCC

		Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit						
	First Year – Fall Semester at	Richmon	dCC								
	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3						
or		-			-						
COM 231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3						
ENG 111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3						
MAT 143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3 3 3 3						
SOC 210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3						
	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3						
		14	2	0	15						
First Year – Spring Semester at RichmondCC											
ACC 111											
or	Financial Accounting <sup>^</sup>	3	0	0	3						
ACC 120	Principles of Financial Accounting^	3	2	0	4						
BUS 115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3						
BUS 230	Small Business Management+	3	0	0	3 3						
PSY 150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3						
		12	0-2	0	12-13						
	First Year – Summer Semes	ster at FT	CC								
FSE 112	Princ of Funeral Service	3	0	0	3						
FSE 118	Embalming Anatomy	4	0	0	4						
				0	7						
	Second Year – Fall Semest	,	0	U	1						
FSE 120	Embalming Microbiology	3		0	3						
-											

FSE 210	Embalming Theory I	3	0	0	3
FSE 211	Embalming Lab I	0	2	0	1
or	6				
WBL 111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
FSE 216	Restorative Arts	2	2	0	3
PSY 141	Psychology of Death and Dying	3	0	0	3 3 3
	Major Elective	3	0	0	3
		14	2-4	0-10	16
	Second Year – Spring Semes	ster at Fl	CCC		
FSE 114	6 5	3	0	0	3
FSE 116	Funeral Law and Ethics	3	0	0	3 3
FSE 212	Embalming Theory II	3	0	0	3
FSE 213	Embalming Lab II	0	2	0	1
or					
WBL 121	Work-Based Learning II	0	0	10	1
FSE 214	Pathology	3	0	0	3
FSE 215	Funeral Home Operations	3	0	0	3
		15	0-2	0-10	16
	Second Year – Summer Seme	ster at F	ТСС		
FSE 217	Funeral Service Projects	1	2	0	2
		1	2	0	2
	Total Program Hours			68-69	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered at RichmondCC are ART 111, ART 114 ART 115, ART 121, ART 131, ART 171, ART 240, ART 241, ART 281, ART 283, DRA 111, ENG 125, ENG 251, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, HUM 115, HUM 120 MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, and REL 212. **NOTE:** Student **may not** take an introductory foreign language to fulfill the Humanities/Fine Arts requirement.

^FTCC has a time limit on the time this course was originally taken, and it will need to be repeated if it exceeds the seven (7) year time frame.

+ FTCC has a time limit on the time this course was originally taken, and it will need to be repeated if it exceeds the ten (10) year time frame.

# HEALTHCARE MANAGER Healthcare Management Technology (A25200)

The Healthcare Management Technology curriculum prepares individuals for employment in healthcare business and financial operations in areas such as general healthcare management, entrepreneurship, and long-term care.

Course work includes medical office management, financial management, legal aspects of healthcare, medical insurance and billing analysis, and other topics depending on the subject area selected within this curriculum.

Graduates should qualify for employment opportunities in a variety of healthcare settings including hospitals, medical offices, outpatient clinics, long-term care facilities, and insurance companies. Industry recognized certifications may be available for graduates with work experience.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

				Work/						
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
А.	General	Educa	ation Courses							
	1. Requ	ired C	ourses							
	ENC	i 111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
	ENC or	i 112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3			
		1 231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3			
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3			
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3			
	Math Option (Choose One):**									
	MA	Г 143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3			
	MA	Г 152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4			
	MA	Г 171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4			
В.	Major (	Course	S							
	1. Core	Cours	es							
	To r	eceive d	a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student	must k	nave a gra	ide of "C"			
	or b	etter in	all core courses for the program of study.							
	ACC	C 120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4			
	ACC	C 121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4			
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3			
	HM	Г 110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3			
	HM	Г 210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3			

	HMT	211	Long-Term Care Administration	3	0	0	3	
			Legal Aspect of Healthcare Admin	3	0	0	3	
			Healthcare Financial Management	4	0	0	4	
	MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3	
	MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3	
2.	Other ]	Major	Courses					
	BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3	
	BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3	
	CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3	
	HMT	212	Management of Healthcare Organizations	3	0	0	3	
	HMT	225	Practice Mgmt Simulation	2	2	0	3	
	OST	131	Keyboarding	1	2	0	2	
	WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1	
	WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1	
C. Other Required Courses								
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
Total Credit Hours						68-69		

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE HEALTHCARE MANAGEMENT TECHNOLOGY (DAY) Work/

			Work/				
			Class	ss Lab Clinical Credi			
		First Year – Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3	
HMT	215	Legal Aspect of Healthcare Admin	3	0	0	3	
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3	
			15	4	0	17	
		First Year – Spring Semester	ſ				
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3	
MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3	
OST	131	Keyboarding	1	2	0	2	
		Math Option**	2-3	2	0	3-4	
			14-15	8	0	18-19	
		Second Year – Fall Semester	•				
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3	

ENG or	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
HMT	211	Long-Term Care Administration	3	0	0	3	
HMT	220	Healthcare Financial Management	4	0	0	4	
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3	
			 16	0	0	16	
		Second Year – Spring Seme	ster	-	-	-	
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3	
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3	
HMT	212	Management of Healthcare Organizations	3	0	0	3	
HMT	225	Practice Mgmt Simulation	2	2	0	3	
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1	
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1	
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3	
			14	4	10	17	
Total Credit Hours 68-69							

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# HEALTHCARE MANAGEMENT TECHNOLOGY (CERTIFICATE) (C25200) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
HMT	110	Introduction to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3	
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3	
HMT	215	Legal Aspect of Healthcare Admin	3	0	0	3	
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3	
MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3	
			17	2	0	18	

# **Total Credit Hours**

18

# HEALTHCARE MANAGEMENT TECHNOLOGY (A25200) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Class	Lab	Work/ Clinical	Credit			
А.	General I	Educa	tion Courses							
	1. Requir	red Co	Durses							
	ENG		Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3			
	or	001		2	0	0	2			
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3			
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3 3	0	0	3 3			
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3			
	Math	Option	n (Choose One):**							
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3			
	MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4			
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4			
В.	Major Co	ourses	5							
	1. Core Courses									
	To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C"									
	or bett	ter in	all core courses for the program of study.							
	ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4			
	ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4			
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3			
	HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3 3			
	HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3			
	HMT	211	Long-Term Care Administration	3	0	0	3			
	HMT	215	Legal Aspect of Healthcare Admin	3	0	0	3			
	HMT	220	Healthcare Financial Management	4	0	0	4			
	MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3			
	MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3			
	2. Other	Majoi	Courses							
	Gener	al Hea	althcare Management Technology Courses (A	Must hav	ve a gro	ade of "C	" or better			
	for the	e follo	wing.)							
	BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3			
	BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3			
	CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3			
	HMT	212	Management of Healthcare Organizations	3	0	0	3			
	HMT	225	Practice Mgmt Simulation	2	2	0	3			
	OST	131	Keyboarding	1	2	0	2			
	WBL		Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1			
	WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1			
C.		-	d Courses							
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1			

# **Total Credit Hours**

68-69

\*Approved Electives offered online:

Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are: ART 111, ASL 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212, and SPA 111.

Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are: ANT 220, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, and SOC 213.

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE HEALTHCARE MANAGEMENT TECHNOLOGY (ONLINE) Work/

					Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3
HMT	215	Legal Aspect of Healthcare Admin	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
			15	4	0	17
		First Year – Spring Semester				
ACC	121	Principles of Managerial Accounting	3	2	0	4
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3
OST	131	Keyboarding	1	2	0	2
		Math Option**	2-3	2	0	3-4
			14-15	8	0	18-19
		Second Year – Fall Semester	•			
BUS	153	Human Resource Management	3	0	0	3
ENG or	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
HMT	211	Long-Term Care Administration	3	0	0	3
HMT	220	Healthcare Financial Management	4	0	0	4
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			16	0	0	16
		Second Year – Spring Semest	er			
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
HMT	212	Management of Healthcare Organizations	3	0	0	3

HMT 225	Practice Mgmt Simulation	2	2	0	3
WBL 111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
WBL 115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		14	4	10	17

#### **Total Credit Hours**

68-69

\*Approved Electives offered online:

Humanities/Fine Arts Electives are: ART 111, ASL 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212, and SPA 111.

Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are: ANT 220, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, and SOC 213.

# HEALTHCARE MANAGEMENT TECHNOLOGY (CERTIFICATE) (C25200) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3		
HMT	110	Introduction to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3		
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3		
HMT	215	Legal Aspect of Healthcare Admin	3	0	0	3		
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3		
MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3		
			17	2	0	18		
	Total	Credit Hours			18			

# Infant/Toddler Care (Certificate) (C55290)

The curriculum prepares individuals to work with children from infancy to three years of age in diverse learning environments. Students will combine learned theories, competency-based knowledge, and practice in actual settings with infants and toddlers.

Course work includes infant/toddler growth and development: physical/nutritional needs of infants and toddlers; safety issues in the care of infants and toddlers; care and guidance; communication skills with families and children; design an implementation of appropriate curriculum; and other related topics.

Graduates should be prepared to plan and implement developmentally appropriate infant/toddler programs in early childhood settings. Employment opportunities include child development and child care programs, preschools, public and private schools, recreational centers, Early Head Start Programs, and other infant/toddler programs.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

#### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

#### A. Major Courses

1. Core Courses

To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C" or better in all core courses for the program of study.

EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3
EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3
EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3

#### **Total Credit Hours**

16

XX7 - --1-/

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE INFANT/TODDLER CARE (CERTIFICATE)

			Class	VVORK/ Lab Clinical Cred			
		First Year – Fall Semester					
EDU	119	Intro to Early Childhood Education	4	0	0	4	
EDU	131	Child, Family, & Community	3	0	0	3	

EDU	144	Child Development I	3	0	0	3				
			10	0	0	10				
First Year – Spring Semester										
EDU	153	Health, Safety, & Nutrition	3	0	0	3				
EDU	234	Infants, Toddlers, & Twos	3	0	0	3				
			6	0	0	6				
	Τα	otal Credit Hours			16					

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE INFANT/TODDLER CARE (CERTIFICATE) (C55290) (ONLINE) Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit 4 EDU 119 Intro to Early Childhood Education 4 0 0 Child, Family, & Community 3 3 EDU 131 0 0 Child Development I EDU 144 3 0 0 3 Health, Safety, & Nutrition EDU 153 3 0 0 3 Infants, Toddlers, & Twos EDU 234 3 0 0 3 **Total Credit Hours** 16

EDU 114 and EDU 119 have components of the course using the North Carolina Foundations for Early Learning and Development, which is a free resource.

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university. Please see the Student Handbook for the courses, which are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# **Information Technology (A25590)**

The Information Technology (IT) curriculum prepares graduates for employment in the technology sector as designers, testers, support technicians, system administrators, developers, or programmers who use computer software and/or hardware to design, process, implement and manage information systems in specialties such as database services, security, business intelligence, healthcare informatics and others depending on the technical path selected within this curriculum.

Course work includes development of a student's ability to create, store, communicate, exchange and use information to solve technical issues related to information support and services, interactive media, network systems, programming and software development, information security and other emerging technologies based on the selected area of study.

Graduates should qualify for employment in entry-level positions with businesses, educational systems, and governmental agencies which rely on computer systems to design and manage information. The program will incorporate the competencies of industry-recognized certification exams.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

# CYBER SECURITY (A25590A) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			-		Work/				
				Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
А.	General H	Educa	tion Courses						
	1. Requir	red Co	Durses						
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		
	or								
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3		
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3		
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3		
В.	Major Co	urses	6						
	1. Core C	Course	es						
	To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, d	a student	must h	nave a gr	ade of "C"		
	or bett	er in	all core courses for the program of study.						
	CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3		
	CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3		
	CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3		

CTS SEC	120 110	Hardware/Software Support Security Concepts	2 2	3 2	$\begin{array}{c} 0 \\ 0 \end{array}$	3 3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3
		r Courses	2	-	U	5
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
or	207	System Support Project	1	-	U	5
WBL	. 111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and		Work-Dased Learning I	0	U	10	1
WBI	. 115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
WEE	<b>B</b> 140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
		IT Major Elective**	1-3	0-3	0	4
C. Other R	equire					
	-	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		Total Credit Hours			(1 (5	

#### **Total Credit Hours**

64-65

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts and Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

\*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed below. Cyber Security students must choose a total of 4 credit hours from this list. Only 3 SCH of SPA are allowed towards the Information Technology degree:

miorin	ination 1					
ACC	115	College Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communications	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3

HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
OST	136	Word Processing	2	2	0	3
OST	137	Office Software Applications	2	2	0	3
PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE CYBER SECURITY (A25590A)

			Work/						
			Class	Lab	Lab ClinicalCredi				
		First Year — Fall Semester							
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1			
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming and Logic	2	3	0	3			
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3			
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3			
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3			
			8	12	0	13			
	First Year — Spring Semester								
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3			
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3			
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3 3			
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3			
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3			
			10	11	0	15			
		First Year — Summer Semeste		_	_				
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3			
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3			
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3			
			11	2	0	12			
		Second Year — Fall Semester							
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3			

NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3				
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3				
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3				
			8	8	0	12				
Second Year — Spring Semester										
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3				
or										
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3				
CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3				
or										
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1				
and										
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1				
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3				
		IT Major Elective**	1-3	0-3	0	4				
				—						
			7-9	3-10	0-10	12-13				

#### **Total Credit Hours**

64-65

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts and Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions. \*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

# CYBER SECURITY (DIPLOMA) (D25590A) **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

			Work/		
		Class	Lab ClinicalCred		
122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
	231 112 110 120 115 120 220 111 143 125 120 130 230	<ul> <li>122 College Transfer Success</li> <li>231 Public Speaking</li> <li>112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines</li> <li>110 Web, Pgm, &amp; DB Foundation</li> <li>120 Network &amp; Security Foundation</li> <li>115 Info Sys Business Concepts</li> <li>120 Hardware/Software Support</li> <li>220 Advanced Hard/Software Support</li> <li>220 Advanced Hard/Software Support</li> <li>111 Writing and Inquiry</li> <li>143 Quantitative Literacy</li> <li>125 Introduction to Networks</li> <li>120 Linux/UNIX Single User</li> <li>130 Windows Single User</li> <li>230 Windows Administration I</li> </ul>	122College Transfer Success0231Public Speaking3112Writing/Research in the Disciplines3110Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation2120Network & Security Foundation2115Info Sys Business Concepts3120Hardware/Software Support2220Advanced Hard/Software Support2111Writing and Inquiry3143Quantitative Literacy2125Introduction to Networks1120Linux/UNIX Single User2130Windows Single User2230Windows Administration I2	ClassLab122College Transfer Success02231Public Speaking30112Writing/Research in the Disciplines30110Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation22120Network & Security Foundation22115Info Sys Business Concepts30120Hardware/Software Support23220Advanced Hard/Software Support23220Advanced Hard/Software Support23111Writing and Inquiry30143Quantitative Literacy22125Introduction to Networks14120Linux/UNIX Single User22130Windows Single User22230Windows Administration I22	LineWork/ ClassLabWork/ Clinical122College Transfer Success020231Public Speaking300112Writing/Research in the Disciplines300110Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation220120Network & Security Foundation220115Info Sys Business Concepts300120Hardware/Software Support230220Advanced Hard/Software Support230111Writing and Inquiry300143Quantitative Literacy220125Introduction to Networks140120Linux/UNIX Single User220130Windows Single User220230Windows Administration I220

		Total Credit Hours			46	
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3

# CYBER SECURITY TECHNICIAN (CERTIFICATE) (C25590A1) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab ClinicalCree		
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
			12	15	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

# SECURITY+ PREP (CERTIFICATE) (C25590A2) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/					
			Class	Lab	Lab ClinicalCredit			
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3		
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3		
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3		
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3		
			8	9	0	12		
		Total Credit Hours			12			

*Note:* Security+ Prep (C25590A2) is a subset of the Cyber Security Technician (C25590A1) certificate. Students using financial aid should enroll in Cyber Security Technician (C25590A1).

# CYBER SECURITY (A25590A) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the student handbook for further information.

							Work/	
					Class	Lab	Clinical	lCredit
А.	Ge	eneral I	Educa	tion Courses				
	1.	Requi	red Co	Durses				
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		or						
		ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
				Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
				Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
В.	Μ	ajor Co	ourses	5				
	1.	Core (	Course	es				
		To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student	must h	ave a gr	ade of "C"
		or bet	ter in	all core courses for the program of study.				
		CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
		CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
		CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
		CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
		SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
		SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
	2.	Other	Major	Courses				
		CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
		CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
		CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
		or						
		WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
		and						
		WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
		DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
		NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
		NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
		NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
		NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
		WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
				IT Major Elective**	1-3	0-3	0	4
C.	0	ther Re	quire	d Courses				
		ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
				Total Credit Hours			64-65	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts electives offered online: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212.

\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences electives offered online: ANT 220, HIS 131, HIS 132, HIS 236, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, SOC 213.

\*\*Approved IT electives offered online may be selected from courses listed below. Cyber Security students must choose a total of 4 credit hours from this list. Only 3 SCH of SPA are allowed towards the Information Technology degree:

	a conta					
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communications	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
OST	136	Word Processing	2	2	0	3
OST	137	Office Software Applications	2	2	0	3
PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3

### SEMESTER SCHEDULE CYBER SECURITY (A25590A) (ONLINE)

				Work/				
			Class	Lab ClinicalCredi				
		First Year — Fall Semester						
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming and Logic	2	3	0	3		

CTI CTI CTS	110 120 120	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation Network & Security Foundation Hardware/Software Support	2 2 2	2 2 3	0 0 0	3 3 3
			8	12	0	13
		First Year — Spring Semester	•			
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2 2	2	0	3 3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
			10	11	0	15
		First Year — Summer Semeste	r			
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3 3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			11	2	0	12
		Second Veen Fell Semester	11	2	0	12
DBA	120	Second Year — Fall Semester	C	n	0	2
NOS	120	Database Programming I Linux/UNIX Single User	2 2	2 2	0 0	3 3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	$\frac{2}{2}$	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3
SEC	230 160		$\frac{2}{2}$	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3
SEC	100	Security Administration I			0	
			8	8	0	12
COM	001	Second Year — Spring Semeste		0	0	2
COM or	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
or WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
,, 20	1.0	IT Major Elective**	1-3	0-3	0	4
			 7-9	3-10	0-10	 12-13
		Total Credit Hours			64-65	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts electives offered online: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212

\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences electives offered online: ANT 220, HIS 131, HIS 132, HIS 236, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, SOC 213 \*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

#### CYBER SECURITY (DIPLOMA) (D25590A) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

		L. L		Work/		
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
or						
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
		-				

### **Total Credit Hours**

46

# CYBER SECURITY TECHNICIAN (CERTIFICATE) (C25590A1) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/				
			Class	Lab	lCredit		
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3	
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3	
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3	
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3	
			11	15	0	18	

#### **Total Credit Hours**

		-	Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	lCredit
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2 0 3		3
			8	9	0	12
		Total Credit Hours			12	

#### SECURITY+ PREP (CERTIFICATE) (C25590A2) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

*Note:* Security+ Prep (C25590A2) is a subset of the Cyber Security Technician (C25590A1) certificate. Students using financial aid should enroll in Cyber Security Technician (C25590A1).

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, CIS 115, COM 231, CSC 151, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT (A25590B) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				COURSE REQUIREMENT	110		Work/	
					Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A.	Ge	eneral I	Educati	ion Courses				
		Requi						
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		COM		Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		or		1 C				
		ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
				Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
				Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
B.	M	ajor Co	ourses					
		Core (						
		To rec	eive a d	legree, diploma or certificate from RCC, d	a student	must h	ave a gro	ade of "C"
		or beta	ter in al	ll core courses for the program of study.			_	-
		CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
		CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
		CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
		CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
		CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
		CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
	2.	Other	Major (	Courses				
		CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
		CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
		or						
		WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
		and						
		WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
		DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
		NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
		NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3 3
		NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	
		NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
		PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
		SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
				IT Major Elective**	Varies	Varies	0	4
C.	Ot		-	Courses				
		ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
				Total Credit Hours			64 65	

# Total Credit Hours

#### 64-65

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts and Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

Information Technology degree:						
ACC	115	College Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communications	3	0	0	3
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming and Logic	2	3	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
OST	137	Office Software Applications	2	2	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2 3	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership		0	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3

\*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed below. IT Support students must choose a total of 4 credit hours from this list. Only 3 SCH of SPA are allowed towards the Information Technology degree:

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT (A25590B)

			<sup>×</sup>	Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
		First Year — Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3	

CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
			8	11	0	13
		First Year — Spring Semeste	er			
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
			10	11	0	15
		First Year — Summer Semes	ter			
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	_	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			<u> </u>	2	0	12
		Second Year — Fall Semeste		2	0	12
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	$\frac{1}{2}$	0	3
PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	$\frac{2}{0}$	0	3
			9	6	0	12
		Second Year — Spring Semes	-	0	0	12
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
or	231	I uone Speaking	5	0	0	5
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
or						
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and						
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
		IT Major Elective**	1-3	0-3	0	4
			7-9	3-10	0-10	12-13
		Total Guadit Hauna			61 65	

**Total Credit Hours** 

64-65

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts and Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

\*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

IT SUPPORT (DIPLOMA) (D25590B)
COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/		
			Class	Lab ClinicalCredi		
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
or						
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
		Total Credit Hours			46	

# IT – ENTRY LEVEL COMPUTER TECHNICIAN (CERTIFICATE) (C25590B1) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	lCredit
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
			—			
			11	16	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

			Work/			
			Class	Lab (	lCredit	
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
			8	10	0	12
		Total Credit Hours			12	

# IT – A+ PREP (CERTIFICATE) (C25590B2) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

*Note:* A+ Prep (C25590B2) is a subset of the Entry Level Computer Technician (C25590B1) certificate. Students using financial aid should enroll in Entry Level Computer Technician (C25590B1).

# INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT (A25590B) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

						Work/	
				Class	Lab (	Clinical	Credit
A.	General I	Educat	ion Courses				
	1. Requi	red Co	urses				
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
	or						
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
B.	Major Co	ourses					
	1. Core C		3				
	To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, o	a student	must ho	ave a gr	ade of "C"
	or bet	ter in a	ll core courses for the program of study.				
	CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
	CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
	CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
	CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
	CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
	CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
	2. Other	Major	Courses				
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
	or						
	WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
	and		-				
	WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
	DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
	NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
	NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2 2	0	3
	NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3 3
	NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
	PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
	SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
			IT Major Elective**	Varies	Varies	0	4
C.	Other Re	quired	-				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
			Total Credit Hours			61 65	

# **Total Credit Hours**

64-65

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts electives offered online: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212.

\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences electives offered online: ANT 220, HIS 131, HIS 132, HIS 236, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, SOC 213.

\*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed below. IT Support students must choose a total of 4 credit hours from this list. Only 3 SCH of SPA are allowed towards the Information Technology degree:

ACC	115	College Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communications	3	0	0	3
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming and Logic	2	3	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
OST	137	Office Software Applications	2	2	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3

### SEMESTER SCHEDULE INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT (A25590B) (ONLINE) Work/

			Class	Lab (	Clinical	Credit
		First Year — Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1

CIS CTI	110 110	Introduction to Computers Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2 2	2 2	0 0	3 3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	$\frac{1}{2}$	$\frac{1}{2}$	0 0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
			8	11	0	13
		First Year — Spring Semester	•			
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
			10	11	0	15
		First Year — Summer Semeste				-
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3 3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			11			12
		Second Year — Fall Semester	11	2	0	12
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	$\frac{2}{2}$	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	$\frac{2}{2}$	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3
PMT	230 110	Intro to Project Management	23		0	3
F IVI I	110	little to Floject Management	5	0	0	3
			9	6	0	12
		Second Year — Spring Semeste	-	Ū	0	12
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
or			-	-		-
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
or						
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and		-				
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
		IT Major Elective**	1-3	0-3	0	4
			7-9	3-10	0-10	12-13
		Total Credit Hours			64-65	
					04-03	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts electives offered online: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212.

\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences electives offered online: ANT 220, HIS 131, HIS 132, HIS 236, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, SOC 213.

\*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

# IT SUPPORT (DIPLOMA) (D25590B) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/		
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
or						
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
		-				

#### **Total Credit Hours**

**46** 

# IT – ENTRY LEVEL COMPUTER TECHNICIAN (CERTIFICATE) (C25590B1) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	lCredit
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
			—			
			11	16	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	lCredit
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
CTS	220	Advanced Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
			8	10	0	12
		Total Credit Hours			12	

# IT – A+ PREP (CERTIFICATE) (C25590B2) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

*Note:* A+ Prep (C25590B2) is a subset of the Entry Level Computer Technician (C25590B1) certificate. Students using financial aid should enroll in Entry Level Computer Technician (C25590B1).

# SOFTWARE AND WEB DEVELOPMENT (A25590C) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

					Class	Lab	Work/ Clinical	Credit
А.	Gener	al l	Educat	ion Courses				
	1. Re	qui	red Co	urses				
			111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	CC	ЭM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		r						
	EN		112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
	M	<b>Α</b> Τ	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
				Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
				Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
В.	Major							
			Courses		-	-		
				degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a	a student	must l	iave a gr	ade of "C"
				<i>ll core courses for the program of study.</i>	-	-		
	CS		151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
	СТ		110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
		ľ		Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
	СТ			Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
	СТ		120	Hardware/Software Support	2 2	3	0	3
	DE		120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
				Courses	-			
	CI		115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	2	0	3
	CS		251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
	СТ		289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
		r			0	0	10	
	W]		111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
		nd	115		4	0	0	
	W]		115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
	NE		125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
	NO		120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
	SE		110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
	W		140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
	W]		141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
	W	ΞB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3
C	0.0	ъ		IT Major Elective**	2-3	0-3	0	4
C.			-	College Transfer Second	0	2	0	1
	AC	A	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
				<b>Total Credit Hours</b>			64-65	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts and Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

\*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed below. Software and Web Development students must choose a total of 4 credit hours from this list. Only 3 SCH of SPA are allowed towards the Information Technology degree:

u110 11 0	u tomu	us the mornation reemongy degree.				
ACC	115	College Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communications	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
OST	136	Word Processing	2	2	0	3
OST	137	Office Software Applications	2	2	0	3
PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE SOFTWARE AND WEB DEVELOPMENT (A25590C)

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
		First Year — Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3	
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3	

			8	12	0	13
		First Year — Spring Semester	•			
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
			8	10	0	12
		First Year — Summer Semeste	r			
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			11	2	0	12
		Second Year — Fall Semester				
COM or	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
			<u> </u>	9	0	15
		Second Year — Spring Semeste	er			
CTS or	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
WBL and	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	$\frac{2}{2}$	3	0	3
W LD	250	IT Major Elective**	2-3	0-3	0	4
			 7-8	5-12	0-10	 12-13
		Total Credit Hours			64-65	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts and Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

\*\*Approved IT Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3	
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
or							
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3	
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3	
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3	
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3	
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3	
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3	
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3	
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3	
		Total Credit Hours			46		

#### SOFTWARE AND WEB DEVELOPMENT (DIPLOMA) (D25590C) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

# WEB DEVELOPMENT SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25590C1) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinica	lCredit
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3
			12	15	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

# COMPUTER PROGRAMMING SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25590C2) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Work/ Class Lab ClinicalCredit

CIS CSC CSC CTI CTI WEB	115 151 251 110 120 140	Introduction to Programming Logic JAVA Programming Advanced JAVA Programming Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation Network & Security Foundation Web Development Tools	2 2 2 2 2 2 2	3 3 2 2 3	0 0 0 0 0	3 3 3 3 3 3 3
		Total Credit Hours	12	16	0 18	18

# MOBILE APPLICATIONS DEVELOPMENT SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25590C3) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
			—			
			12	15	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

# SOFTWARE AND WEB DEVELOPMENT (A25590C) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the student handbook for further information.

measures.	lease se	e the student handbook for further informa	uuon.		<b>XX</b> 71- /	
			Class	Tak	Work/	Cue dit
A Comore	l Educo	tion Courses	Class	Lad	Clinical	Credit
		tion Courses				
-	uired Co		2	0	0	2
	G 111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
	M 231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
01			2	0	0	2
EN		Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
MA	T 143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3 3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
B. Major						
	e Course					
		degree, diploma or certificate from RCC,	a student	must h	ave a gr	ade of "C"
		all core courses for the program of study.				
CT		Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CT		Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CSO	C 151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	5 115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	5 120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
DB	A 120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
2. Oth	er Major	Courses				
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	2	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3 3
CTS	<b>5</b> 289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
01		• • • •				
WB	L 111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
ar	d	č				
WB	L 115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
NE	Г 125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NO	S 120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
SEC		Security Concepts	2	2	0	3 3
WE		Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WE		Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0 0	3
WE		Database Driven Websites	2	3	0 0	3
		IT Major Elective**	Varies	-		4
C. Other	Require		, 41105	,	. 0	
	A 122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
			U	-	0	1
		Total Credit Hours			64-65	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts electives offered online: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212.

\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences electives offered online: ANT 220, HIS 131, HIS 132, HIS 236, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, SOC 213.

\*\*Approved IT Major Electives offered online may be selected from courses listed below. Software and Web Development students must choose a total of 4 credit hours from this list. *Note: Only 3 SCH of SPA are allowed towards the Information Technology degree:* 

11010.	Only 5	Sell of SIM are allowed lowards the information	cenno	iozy uc	gree.	
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communications	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Management	3	0	0	3
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
OST	136	Word Processing	2	2	0	3
OST	137	Office Software Applications	2	2	0	3
PMT	110	Intro to Project Management	3	0	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE SOFTWARE AND WEB DEVELOPMENT (A25590C) (ONLINE) Work/

			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
		First Year — Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3

CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
			8	12	0	13
		First Year — Spring Semeste	er			
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3 3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
			8	10	0	12
		First Year — Summer Semes	ter			
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			11	2	0	12
		Second Year — Fall Semeste	er			
COM or	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3 3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
			 1 1			15
		Second Veen Series Series	11 ••••	9	0	15
CTS	200	Second Year — Spring Semes		4	0	3
or	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and						
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3
		IT Major Elective**	1-3	0-3	0	4
			6-8	5-12	0-10	12-13
		Total Credit Hours			64-65	

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts electives offered online: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212.

\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences electives offered online: ANT 220, HIS 131, HIS 132, HIS 236, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, SOC 213.

\*\*Approved IT Major Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

### SOFTWARE AND WEB DEVELOPMENT (DIPLOMA) (D25590C) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

		-		Work/		
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
or						
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3

### **Total Credit Hours**

46

### WEB DEVELOPMENT SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25590C1) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab ClinicalCred		
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3
			12	15	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

### COMPUTER PROGRAMMING SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25590C2) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	lCredit
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
			12	16	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

### MOBILE APPLICATIONS DEVELOPMENT SPECIALIST (CERTIFICATE) (C25590C3) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/		
			Class	Lab ClinicalCred		lCredit
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
			12	15	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, CIS 115, COM 231, CSC 151, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

				Work/		
			Class	Lab ClinicalCredi		lCredit
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
			11	15	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

# NETWORK MANAGEMENT (CERTIFICATE) (C25590D1) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

# NETWORK+ PREP (CERTIFICATE) (C25590D2) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/		
			Class	Lab ClinicalCre		lCredit
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
			7	11	0	12
		Total Credit Hours			12	

*Note: Network+ Prep* (C25590D2) *is a subset of the Network Management* (C25590D1) *certificate. Students using financial aid should enroll in Network Management* (C25590D1).

# NETWORK MANAGEMENT (CERTIFICATE) (C25590D1) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/			
			Class	Lab ClinicalCred		
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
					_	
			11	15	0	18
		Total Credit Hours			18	

# NETWORK+ PREP (CERTIFICATE) (C25590D2) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	lCredit		
CTI	120	Network & Security Foundation	2	2	0	3		
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3		
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3		
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	2 0 3			
			7	11	0	12		
		Total Credit Hours			12			

*Note: Network+ Prep* (C25590D2) *is a subset of the Network Management* (C25590D1) *certificate. Students using financial aid should enroll in Network Management* (C25590D1).

# IT – INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT - HEALTHCARE (A25590E) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/					
				Class	Lab	Clinical			
A. G	eneral H	Educati	ion Courses						
1.	Requir	red Cou	irses						
	-	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
	COM		Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		
	or		1 0						
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3		
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3		
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3		
<b>B.</b> M	ajor Co	ourses							
	Core C								
	To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C"								
			ll core courses for the program of study.			U	U		
	CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3		
	CTI	120	Network & Sec Foundation	2	2	0	3		
	CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3		
	CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3		
	DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3		
	HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3		
2.	Other	Major (	Courses						
	CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3		
	CTS	220	Adv Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3		
	CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3		
	or								
	WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1		
	and		C C						
	WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1		
	HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Mgt	3	0	0	3		
	NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3		
	NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3		
	NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3		
	NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3		
	PMT	110	Intro to Project Mgmt	3	0	0			
	SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3 3		
			IT Major Elective**	2-3	0-3	0	4		
<b>C. O</b>	ther Re	quired	Courses						
	ACA	-	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
		To	tal Credit Hours			67-6	58		

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts and Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

\*\*Approved IT Major Electives may be selected from courses listed below. IT Support students must choose a total of 4 credit hours from this list. Only 3 SCH of SPA are allowed towards the Information Technology degree:

mom	iution i	comology degree.				
ACC	115	College Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communications	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
ELC	112	DC/AC Electricity	3	6	0	5
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
OST	136	Word Processing	2	2	0	3
OST	137	Office Software Applications	2	2	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3

					Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
		First Year — Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
CTI	120	Network & Sec Foundation	2	2	0	
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3 3 3
PMT	110	Intro to Project Mgmt	3	0	0	3
				—		
			9	9	0	13
		First Year — Spring Semeste				
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3
CTS	220	Adv Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Mgt	3	0	0	3 3 3
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
						1.5
			11	9	0	15
ENG	111	First Year — Summer Semest		0	0	2
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3 3 3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3
			11	2	0	12
		Second Year — Fall Semester			Ū.	
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	$\overline{2}$	0	
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	$\overline{0}$	0	3
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3
NOS	230	Windows Administration	$\frac{2}{2}$	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3 3 3 3
			11	8	0	15
		Second Year — Spring Semest	er			
COM or	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3
or						
WBL and	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3
	110	IT Major Elective**	2-3	0-3	0	4
			25	0.5	0	

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE IT – INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT - HEALTHCARE (A25590E)

# 8-9 2-9 0-10 12-13

### **Total Credit Hours**

67-68

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts and Social/Behavioral Sciences Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

\*\*Approved IT Major Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

### IT – INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT – HEALTHCARE (DIPLOMA) (D25590E) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
or							
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTI	120	Network & Sec Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3	
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3	
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3	
CTS	220	Adv Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3	
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3	
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3	
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3	
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3	
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3	
		Total Credit Hours			46		

# IT – INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT - HEALTHCARE (A25590E) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

						Work/	1		
				Class	Lab	Clinical	lCredit		
<b>A.</b> G	leneral l	Educat	ion Courses						
1	. Requi	red Cou	irses						
	ENG		Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		
	or								
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3		
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3		
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3		
<b>B. N</b>	Iajor Co	ourses							
	. Core (		5						
	To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C"								
	or bet	ter in a	ll core courses for the program of study.						
	CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3		
	CTI	120	Network & Sec Foundation	2	2	0	3		
	CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	3	0	0	3		
	CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3		
	DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3 3		
	HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3		
2	. Other	Major	Courses						
	CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0			
	CTS	220	Adv Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3		
	CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3		
	or								
	WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1		
	and								
	WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1		
	HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Mgt	3	0	0	3		
	NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3		
	NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3		
	NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3		
	NOS	230	Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3		
	PMT	110	Intro to Project Mgmt	3	0	0	3		
	SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3		
			IT Major Elective**	2-3	0-3	0	4		
<b>C. C</b>	)ther Re	quired	Courses						
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
		Тл	tal Credit Hours			67-0	58		
		10				07-0	JO		

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts electives offered online: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212.

\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences electives offered online: ANT 220, HIS 131, HIS 132, HIS 236, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, SOC 213.

\*\*Approved IT Major Electives may be selected from courses listed below. IT Support students must choose a total of 4 credit hours from this list. Only 3 SCH of SPA are allowed towards the Information Technology degree:

mom	iation 1	echnology degree.				
ACC	115	College Accounting	3	2	0	4
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
BUS	110	Introduction to Business	3	0	0	3
BUS	115	Business Law I	3	0	0	3
BUS	125	Personal Finance	3	0	0	3
BUS	137	Principles of Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	139	Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3
BUS	230	Small Business Management	3	0	0	3
BUS	260	Business Communications	3	0	0	3
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
CIS	115	Introduction to Programming Logic	2	3	0	3
CSC	151	JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CSC	153	C# Programming	2 2	3	0	3
CSC	251	Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3
CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3
DBA	110	Database Concepts	2	3	0	3
ECO	251	Principles of Microeconomics	3	0	0	3
ECO	252	Principles of Macroeconomics	3	0	0	3
HMT	210	Medical Insurance	3	0	0	3
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MKT	120	Principles of Marketing	3	0	0	3
MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	0	0	3
OST	136	Word Processing	2	2	0	3
OST	137	Office Software Applications	2	2	0	3
PMT	210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
PMT	215	Project Management Leadership	3	0	0	3
SEC	160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	3
SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
WEB	140	Web Development Tools	2	3	0	3
WEB	141	Mobile Interface Design	2 2	2	0	3
WEB	250	Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3

#### SEMESTER SCHEDULE IT – INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT - HEALTHCARE (A25590E) (ONLINE)

Work/ Class Lab ClinicalCredit

	First Year — Fall Semester									
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1				
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3				
CTI	120	Network & Sec Foundation	2	2	0	3				
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3				
PMT	110	Intro to Project Mgmt	3	0	0	3				
			9	9	0	13				
CTS	115	<b>First Year — Spring Semester</b> Info Sys Business Concepts		0	0	2				
CTS		• •	3 2	0 3		3				
	220	Adv Hard/Software Support	2 3		0	3				
HMT	110	Intro to Healthcare Mgt		0	0	3 3 3				
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3				
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3				
			11	9	0	15				
		First Year — Summer Semeste		,	0	15				
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3				
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3				
	110	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	$\overline{0}$	ů 0	3				
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0 0	0 0	3 3				
		Soonal Benavioral Berenees Electric	_							
			11	2	0	12				
		Second Year — Fall Semester								
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3				
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2 3	2	0	3 3 3				
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI		0	0	3				
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3				
NOS	230	Windows Administration	2	2	0	3				
			<u> </u>			1.5				
		Second Veer Spring Semest	11	8	0	15				
СОМ	221	Second Year — Spring Semestor Public Speaking	3	0	0	3				
or	231	I ublic Speaking	5	0	0	5				
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3				
CTS	289	System Support Project	1	4	0	3				
or		5 11 5								
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1				
and										
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1				
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3				
		IT Major Elective**	2-3	0-3	0	4				
			8-9	2-9	0-10	12-13				
	Т	otal Credit Hours			67-	68				
Total Credit Hours67-6										

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts electives offered online: ART 111, ENG 231, MUS 110, PHI 240, REL 211, REL 212.

\*Approved Social/Behavioral Sciences electives offered online: ANT 220, HIS 131, HIS 132, HIS 236, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, SOC 210, SOC 213.

\*\*Approved IT Major Electives may be selected from courses listed above.

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
or							
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3	
CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTI	120	Network & Sec Foundation	2	2	0	3	
CTS	115	Info Sys Business Concepts	0	0	3		
CTS	120	Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3	
CTS	155	Tech Support Functions	2	2	0	3	
CTS	220	Adv Hard/Software Support	2	3	0	3	
DBA	120	Database Programming I	2	2	0	3	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
HBI	110	Issues and Trends in HBI	3	0	0	3	
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3	
NOS	120	Linux/UNIX Single User	2	2	0	3	
NOS	130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3	
SEC	110	Security Concepts	2	2	0	3	
		Total Credit Hours			46		

### IT – INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SUPPORT - HEALTHCARE (DIPLOMA) (D25590E) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, CIS 115, COM 231, CSC 151, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# **AUTOMATION & ROBOTICS ENGINEERING TECHNICIAN**

**Mechatronics Engineering Technology (A40350)** 

#### **ENGINEERING AND TECHNOLOGY PATHWAYS**

These curriculums are designed to prepare students through the study and application of principles from mathematics, natural sciences, and technology and applied processes based on these subjects.

Course work includes mathematics, natural sciences, engineering sciences and technology.

Graduates should qualify to obtain occupations such as technical service providers, materials and technologies testing services, process improvement technicians, engineering technicians, industrial and technology managers, or research technicians.

#### **PROGRAM DESCRIPTION**

A course of study that prepares the students to use basic engineering principles and technical skills in developing and testing automated, servomechanical, and other electromechanical systems. Includes instruction in prototype testing, manufacturing and operational testing, systems analysis and maintenance procedures. Graduates should be qualified for employment in industrial maintenance and manufacturing including assembly, testing, startup, troubleshooting, repair, process improvement, and control systems, and should qualify to sit for Packaging Machinery Manufacturers Institute (PMMI) mechatronics or similar industry examinations.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

	a 11			Class	Lab	Work/ Clinical	Credit		
А.			tion Courses						
	1. Requir	red Co	burses						
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
	or								
	COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3		
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4		
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3		
			Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3		
В.	Major C	ourse	S						
	1. Core C	Course	es						
	To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C" or better in all core courses for the program of study.								
	ATR	112	Intro to Automation	2	3	0	3		

CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
DFT	151	CADI	2	3	0	3
ELC	112	DC/AC Electricity	3	6	0	5
or		·				
ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4
ELC	117	Motors and Controls	2	6	0	4
ELC	213	Instrumentation	3	2	0	4
ELN	260	Prog Logic Controllers	3	3	0	4
HYD	110	Hydraulics/Pneumatics I	2	3	0	3
ISC	112	Industrial Safety	2	0	0	2
MEC	130	Mechanisms	2	2	0	3
PHY	131	Physics-Mechanics	3	2	0	4
or						
PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4
2. Other	Majo	r Courses				
ATR	211	Robot Programming	2	3	0	3
ELN	229	Industrial Electronics	3	3	0	4
ISC	132	Manufacturing Quality Control	2	3	0	3
MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4
MEC	110	Introduction to CAD/CAM	1	2	0	2
MNT	240	Industrial Equip Troubleshooting	1	3	0	2
or						
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1
and						
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1
		ed Hours				
ACA	Ī22	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		Total Credit Hours			72-73	

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE MECHATRONICS ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY

			Work/			
			Class	Lab Clinical Credit		
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
ELC	112	DC/AC Electricity	3	6	0	5
or						
ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
			11	9-12	0	15-16

C.

		First Year – Spring Semester							
ELC	117	Motors and Controls	2	6	0	4			
ELN	229	Industrial Electronics	3	3	0	4			
HYD	110	Hydraulics/Pneumatics I	2	3	0	3			
ISC	112	Industrial Safety	2	0	0	2			
MAT	172	Precalculus Trigonometry	3	2	0	4			
		First Voor - Common Comostor	12	14	0	17			
ENC	110	First Year – Summer Semester		0	0	2			
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3			
or COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3			
COM	231	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0				
		Social/Behavioral Sciences Elective*	3	0	0	3 3			
		Social Denavioral Sciences Licenve		0	0				
			9	0	0	9			
		Second Year – Fall Semester	-	Ũ	Ũ	-			
DFT	151	CAD I	2	3	0	3			
ELN	260	Prog Logic Controllers	3	3	0	4			
ISC	132	Manufacturing Quality Control	2	3	0	3			
MEC	130	Mechanisms	2	2	0	3			
PHY	131	Physics-Mechanics	3	2	0	4			
or									
PHY	151	College Physics I	3	2	0	4			
			12	12	0	17			
		Second Year – Spring Semester							
ATR	112	Intro to Automation	2	3	0	3			
ATR	211	Robot Programming	2	3	0	3			
ELC	213	Instrumentation	3	2	0	4			
MEC	110	Introduction to CAD/CAM	1	2	0	2			
MNT	240	Industrial Equip Troubleshooting	1	3	0	2			
or	111		0	0	10	1			
WBL	111	Work-Based Learning I	0	0	10	1			
and	115	Work Doord Looming Comingn L	1	0	0	1			
WBL	115	Work-Based Learning Seminar I	1	0	0	1			
			9	10-13	0-10	14			
	Total Credit Hours 72-73								

# **Total Credit Hours**

72-73

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# MECHATRONICS ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY (CERTIFICATE) (C40350) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
ELC	117	Motors and Controls	2	6	0	4		
ELC	131	Circuit Analysis I	3	3	0	4		
ELC	213	Instrumentation	3	2	0	4		
ELN	260	Programmable Logic Controllers	3	3	0 4			
			11	14	0	16		
	Total	Credit Hours			16			

### EFFECTIVE 2024 FALL: THIS PROGRAM IS IN TEACH-OUT STATUS. NO NEW DIPLOMA STUDENTS WILL BE ENROLLED AFTER 2024 FALL. CURRENT STUDENTS MUST COMPLETE THE PROGRAM BY 2026 SUMMER. LAST SEMESTER THESE CLASSES WILL BE OFFERED IS 2026 SUMMER.

### Medical Assisting (A45400)

The Medical Assisting curriculum prepares multi-skilled health care professionals qualified to perform administrative, clinical, and laboratory procedures.

Course work includes instruction in scheduling appointments, coding and processing insurance accounts, billing, collections, computer operations; assisting with examinations/treatments, performing routine laboratory procedures, electrocardiography, supervised medication administration; and ethical/legal issues associated with patient care.

Graduates of CAAHEP-accredited medical assisting programs may be eligible to sit for the American Association of Medical Assistants' Certification Examination to become Certified Medical Assistants. Employment opportunities include physicians' offices, health maintenance organizations, health departments, and hospitals.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

A.	General H	Educa	tion Courses	Class	Lab	Work/ Clinica	l Credit		
	1. Required Courses								
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
	ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3		
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3		
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3		
			Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3		
R									

#### **B. Major Courses** To receive a degree diploma or o

To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "B" or better in all BIO and MED courses for the program of study.

	or belier in an Dio and MED courses for the program of study.							
1.	Core Courses							
	BIO	163	Basic Anatomy and Physiology	4	2	0	5	
	MED	110	Orientation to Medical Assisting	1	0	0	1	
	MED	118	Medical Law and Ethics	2	0	0	2	
	MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3	
	MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3	
	MED	130	Administrative Office Procedures I	1	2	0	2	

MED	131	Administrative Office Procedures II	1	2	0	2
MED	140	Exam Room Procedures I	3	4	0	5
MED	150	Laboratory Procedures I	3	4	0	5
MED	260	MED Clinical Practicum	0	0	15	5
2. Other	Major	Courses				
	•	College Accounting	3	2	0	4
or						
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
MED	112	Orientation to Clinical Setting I	0	0	3	1
MED	114	Professional Interaction in Health Care	1	0	0	1
MED	232	Medical Insurance Coding	1	3	0	2
MED	264	Med Assisting Overview	2	0	0	2
MED		Symptomatology	2	2	0	3
MED	272	Drug Therapy	3	0	0	3
OST	131	Keyboarding	1	2	0	2
C. Other Re	quired	l Courses				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	]	Fotal Credit Hours			70	

\*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE MEDICAL ASSISTING (A45400)

			, , ,		Work/	
			Class	Lab Clinical Cred		
		First Year – Fall Semester				
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
MED	110	Orientation to Medical Assisting	1	0	0	1
MED	118	Medical Law and Ethics	2	0	0	2
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MED	130	Administrative Office Procedures I	1	2	0	2
OST	131	Keyboarding	1	2	0	2
				—		
			13	8	0	17
		First Year – Spring Semester				
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy and Physiology	4	2	0	5
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
MED	112	Orientation to Clinical Setting I	0	0	3	1
MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3
MED	131	Administrative Office Procedures II	1	2	0	2
MED	232	Medical Insurance Coding	1	3	0	2
		_				

			14	9	3	19
	1.40	First Year – Summer Semester			0	~
MED	140	Exam Room Procedures I	3	4	0	5
			3	4	0	5
		Second Year – Fall Semester	-	-	-	-
ACC	115	College Accounting	3	2	0	4
or						
ACC	120	Principles of Financial Accounting	3	2	0	4
MED	114	Professional Interaction in Health Care	1	0	0	1
MED	150	Laboratory Procedures I	3	4	0	5
MED	270	Symptomatology	2	2	0	3
MED	272	Drug Therapy	3	0	0	3
					_	
			12	8	0	16
		Second Year – Spring Semester	•			
MED	260	MED Clinical Practicum	0	0	15	5
MED	264	Med Assisting Overview	2	0	0	2
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3
			8	0	15	13

70

**Total Credit Hours** \*Approved Electives are listed on the page before the Course Descriptions.

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE MEDICAL ASSISTING (CERTIFICATE) (C45400)

			,(		Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
		Fall Semester				
MED	110	Orientation to Medical Assisting I	1	0	0	1
MED	118	Medical Law and Ethics	2	0	0	2
MED	121	Medical Terminology I	3	0	0	3
MED	130	Administrative Office Procedures I	1	2	0	2
			7	2	0	8
		Spring Semester				
MED	122	Medical Terminology II	3	0	0	3
MED	131	Administrative Office Procedures II	1	2	0	2
MED	232	Medical Insurance Coding	1	3	0	2
			5	5	0	7
		Total Credit Hours			15	





# Paralegal Technology - FTCC Pathway (A25380)

The Paralegal Technology curriculum prepares individuals to work under the supervision of attorneys by performing routine legal tasks and assisting with substantive legal work. A paralegal/legal assistant may not practice law, give legal advice, or represent clients in a court of law.

Course work includes substantive and procedural legal knowledge in the areas of civil litigation, legal research and writing, real estate, family law, wills, estates, trusts, and commercial law. Required courses also include subjects such as English, mathematics, and computer utilization.

Graduates are trained to assist attorneys in probate work, investigations, public records search, drafting and filing legal documents, research, and office management. Employment opportunities are available in private law firms, governmental agencies, banks, insurance agencies, and other business organizations.

Richmond Community College students can earn a degree in Paralegal Technology from **Fayetteville Technical Community College** after completing two semesters of study at RichmondCC and transferring to FTCC.

**FTCC's Paralegal Technology** prepares individuals to work under the supervision of attorneys by performing routine legal tasks and assisting with substantive legal work. A paralegal/legal assistant may not practice law, give legal advice, or represent clients in a court of law. Graduates are trained to assist attorneys in drafting and filing legal documents, investigations, office management, probate work, public records search, and research.

Your studies begin at RichmondCC. Complete two semesters at RichmondCC and transfer 25 credits into FTCC's Paralegal Technology program for a seamless pathway to earning this degree. See a Student Advisor for more information.

#### COURSE REQUIREMENTS TAKEN AT RCC

					Work/				
					Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
A.	Ge	eneral H	Educa	tion Courses					
	1.	Requir	red Co	Durses					
		To trai	nsfer t	to FTCC, a student must have a grade of "C	" or bette	r in th	e followir	ng courses.	
		ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
		CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3	
		COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3	
		CTS	130	Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3	
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
		MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3	
		PHI	240	Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3	
		POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3	
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3	
		or							
		SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3	

• •

**Total Transfer Credit Hours** 

25

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE PARALEGAL TECHNOLOGY PATHWAY (A25380) First Year at RichmondCC

			Clinical	Credit						
First Year – Fall Semester at Richm	ondCC									
ACA 122 College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1						
CIS 110 Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3						
ENG 111 Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3						
MAT 143 Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3						
POL 120 American Government	3	0	0	3						
	10	6	0	13						
First Year – Spring Semester at RichmondCC										
COM 231 Public Speaking	3	0	0	3						
CTS 130 Spreadsheet	2	2	0	3						
PHI 240 Introduction to Ethics	3	0	0	3						
SOC 210 Introduction to Sociology or	3	0	0	3						
SOC 213 Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3						
	11	2	0	12						
<b>First Year – Summer Semester at</b> 1										
LEX 110 Introduction to Paralegal Study	2	0	0	2						
LEX 130 Civil Injuries	3	0	0	3						
LEX 210 Real Property I	3	0	0	3						
	8	0	0	8						
Second Year – Fall Semester at F		-		-						
LEX 120 Legal Research/Writing I	2	2	0	3						
LEX 140 Civil Litigation I	3	0	0	3						
LEX 160 Criminal Law & Procedure	2	2	0	3						
LEX 250 Wills, Estates, & Trusts	2	2	0	3						
Major Elective I	3	0	0	3						
Major Elective II	3	0	0	3						
<b>-</b>	12	4	0	15						
Second Year – Spring Semester at		•	0							
LEX 141 Civil Litigation II	2	2	0	3						
LEX 150 Commercial Law I	2	2	0	3						
LEX 180 Case Analysis & Reasoning	1	2	0	2						

LEX 211 Real Property II	1	4	0	3
LEX 240 Family Law	3	0	0	3
LEX 270 Law Office Mgt/Technology	1	2	0	2
LEX 283 Investigation	1	2	0	2
	11	14	0	18
Second Year – Summer Semester	at FTCC	l ,		
WBL 112 Work-Based Learning I	0	0	20	2
	0	0	20	2
Total Program Hours			68	

# Practical Nursing (Diploma) (D45660)

The Practical Nursing curriculum provides knowledge and skills to integrate safety and quality into nursing care to meet the needs of the holistic individual which impact health, quality of life, and achievement of potential.

Course work includes and builds upon the domains of healthcare, nursing practice, and the holistic individual. Content emphasizes safe, individualized nursing care and participation in the interdisciplinary team while employing evidence-based practice, quality improvement, and informatics.

Graduates are eligible to apply to take the National Council Licensure Examination (NCLEX-PN) which is required for practice as a Licensed Practical Nurse. Employment opportunities include hospitals, rehabilitation/long term care/home health facilities, clinics, and physicians' offices.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

To receive a degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a student must have a grade of "C" or better in all curriculum courses and a "B" or better in all NUR and BIO courses for the program of study.

<b>A.</b>	A. General Education Courses							
	1. Required Courses							
	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	
<b>B.</b> ]	B. Major Courses							
	1. Core	Course	es					
	NUR	101	Practical Nursing I	7	6	6	11	
	NUR	102	Practical Nursing II	7	0	9	10	
	NUR	103	Practical Nursing III	6	0	9	9	
	2. Other	Majo	r Courses					
	BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4	
	BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4	
		r	Fotal Credit Hours			44		

# SEMESTER SCHEDULE PRACTICAL NURSING (DIPLOMA) (D45660)

				,		
					Work/	
			Class	Lab (	Clinical	Credit
		Fall – Semester				
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4
NUR	101	Practical Nursing I	7	6	6	11
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			13	9	6	18
		Spring – Semester				
BIO	166	Anatomy and Physiology II	3	3	0	4
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
NUR	102	Practical Nursing II	7	0	9	10
		-				
			13	3	9	17
		Summer – Semester				
NUR	103	Practical Nursing III	6	0	9	9
		-				
			6	0	9	9
	T	otal Credit Hours			44	





# **Respiratory Therapy – FTCC Pathway (A45720)**

The Respiratory Therapy curriculum prepares individuals to function as respiratory therapists through demonstrated competence in the cognitive, psychomotor, and affective learning domains of respiratory care practice. Graduates perform diagnostic and therapeutic procedures with exposure to current and emerging practice settings.

The curriculum prepares graduates to operate within inter-professional teams and effectively communicate with clients/patients of various ages, ethnicities, and cultures. Application of problem solving strategies, applying ethical decision making, and understanding professional responsibilities are emphasized.

Graduates are eligible to complete the credentialing process through the National Board for Respiratory Care, which will qualify them for a license to practice in a variety of healthcare settings with responsibilities for assessment, treatment, management and education of patients with cardiopulmonary diseases.

Richmond Community College students can earn a degree in Respiratory Therapy from **Fayetteville Technical Community College** after completing two semesters of study at RichmondCC and transferring to FTCC.

**FTCC's Respiratory Therapy** program prepares individuals to perform the duties of a licensed Registered Respiratory Therapist (RRT). RRTs are a vital member of the healthcare team whose primary focus is maintaining and/or improving a patient's respiratory effort. Respiratory therapists are found in all areas of the hospital, including emergency departments, intensive care units and general care floors. They work with all age groups.

Your studies begin at RichmondCC. Complete two semesters at RichmondCC and transfer 21 credits into FTCC's Respiratory Therapy program for a seamless pathway to earning this degree.

This is a competitive program. Entrance into this program is not guaranteed upon completion of Richmondcc courses. See a Student Advisor for more information.

### COURSE REQUIREMENTS TAKEN AT RCC

Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

#### A. General Education Courses

1.

Required Courses									
To transfer to FTCC, a student must have a grade of "C" or better in the following courses.									
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1			
BIO	163	Basic Anatomy & Physiology^	4	2	0	5			
COM	120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3			
or									
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3			
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3			
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3			
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3			

### Total Transfer Credit Hours

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered at RichmondCC are ART 111, ART 114 ART 115, ART 121, ART 131, ART 171, ART 240, ART 241, ART 281, ART 283, DRA 111, ENG 125, ENG 251, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, HUM 115, HUM 120 MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, and REL 212. **NOTE:** Student **may not** take an introductory foreign language to fulfill the Humanities/Fine Arts requirement. ^FTCC Notes: Science courses may only be attempted twice. Related Science courses are valid for 5 years.

### SEMESTER SCHEDULE RESPIRATORY THERAPY PATHWAY (A45720) First Year at RichmondCC

Class Lab ClinicalCredit									
	First Year – Fall Semester at Richn	ondCC	, ,						
ACA 122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1				
BIO 163	Basic Anatomy & Physiology^	4	2	0	5				
COM 120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3				
or									
COM 231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3				
ENG 111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3				
		10	4	0	12				
	First Year – Spring Semester at Rich	mondC	С						
CIS 110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3				
PSY 150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3 3 3				
	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3				
		8	2	0	9				
	Second Year – Fall Semester at F	TCC							
RCP 110	Intro to Respiratory Care	3	3	0	4				
RCP 113	RCP Pharmacology	2	0	0	2 3				
RCP 133	RCP Clinical Practice I	0	0	9	3				
		5	3	9	9				
	Second Year – Spring Semester at	FTCC							
RCP 111	Therapeutics/Diagnostics	4	3	0	5				
RCP 114	C-P Anatomy and Physiology	3	0	0	3				
RCP 143	RCP Clinical Practice II	0	0	9	3				
		7	3	9	11				
	Second Year – Summer Semester a	t FTCC							
RCP 115	C-P Pathophysiology	2	0	0	2				

21

RCP 153	RCP Clinical Practice III	0	0	9	3				
RCP 222	Special Practice Lab	0	2	0	1				
		2	2	9	6				
Third Year – Fall Semester at FTCC									
RCP 210	Critical Care Concepts	3	3	0	4				
RCP 213	Neonatal/Ped's Concepts	2	3	0	2				
RCP 236	RCP Clinical Practice IV	0	0	18	6				
		5	6	18	12				
	Third Year – Spring Semester at F	TCC							
RCP 211		3	3	0	4				
RCP 215	Career Prep—ADV Level	0	3	0	1				
RCP 246	RCP Clinical Practice V	0	0	18	6				
		3	6	18	11				
	Total Program Houng			70					
	Total Program Hours			70					

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered at RichmondCC are ART 111, ART 114 ART 115, ART 121, ART 131, ART 171, ART 240, ART 241, ART 281, ART 283, DRA 111, ENG 125, ENG 251, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, HUM 115, HUM 120 MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, and REL 212. **NOTE:** Student **may not** take an introductory foreign language to fulfill the Humanities/Fine Arts requirement.

^FTCC Notes: Science courses may only be attempted twice. Related Science courses are valid for 5 years.

# **SOCIAL SERVICES SUPPORT** Social and Human Services (A45380)

The Social and Human Services curriculum prepares students for entry-level positions in institutions and agencies which provide social, community, and behavioral health services. Along with core courses, students take courses which prepare them for specialization in specific human service areas.

Coursework includes the development of professional knowledge, skills, and values in human services. Opportunities for experiential learning allow students to apply knowledge and skills learned in the classroom.

Graduates should qualify for positions in government, private, and nonprofit social and human services agencies. Graduates may choose to transfer and continue their education at a variety of colleges and universities.

#### **COURSE REQUIREMENTS**

Richmond Community College provides day and evening course sequences for selected programs to enable students to better plan what courses to take to reach their educational goals. However, given the continued increase in the use of technology in instruction and increasing student demand for distance learning courses, the College may offer hybrid, online, web-based and information highway courses in place of traditional courses in any course sequence that is listed. Therefore, students should be aware of this possibility and prepare themselves to successfully function in a hybrid, online, web-based, or information highway course.

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

### SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: ADDICTION AND RECOVERY (A45380A) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

		-	Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A. General	Educa	tion Courses				
1. Requi	red Co	ourses (6 SHC)				
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
Comr	nunica	tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:				
COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
Huma	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:				
ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3

	Natural Science/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum of 3 credits)***:						
	BIO		Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
	BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
	MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
	MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
	MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
Ma	ajor Co	urses	-				
1.	Core C	Course	S				
	To rece	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a stu	ıdent m	ust have	e a grad	le of "C"
	or bett	er in d	all core courses for the program of study.				
	HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
	HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
	HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3
	HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3 3
	HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	
	HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
	HSE		Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
2.	Concer		on Core Requirements (15 SHC)				
			Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
3.	Other 1	Major	Courses (9 SHC)				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Hu	man Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 4	credi	its from the following:				
	ASL	111	Elementary ASL I	3	0	0	3
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3 3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
	MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
	MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SWK		Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3

B.

		Total Credit Hours			64-0	65
SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3
SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: ADDICTION AND RECOVERY (A45380A) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (DAY)

					Work	/
			Class	Lab	Clinica	alCredit
		First Year – Fall Semester	•			
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
			13	6	0	16
		First Year – Spring Semester	r			
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
SAB	120	Intake and Assessment	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Natural Science/Math Option***	2-3	2-3	0	3-4
			14-15	2-3	0	 15-16
		Second Year – Fall Semester			-	
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3
			15-17	2-4	0	 17-18
		Second Year – Spring Semest			-	
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
		Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3

14-16 2-4 0 16-17

#### **Total Credit Hours**

64-67

## SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: ADDICTION AND RECOVERY (CERTIFICATE) (C45380A) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (DAY)

			Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit	
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3	
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3	
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3	
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3	
SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3	
SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3	
			16	4	0	18	

**Total Credit Hours** 

18

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: ADDICTION AND RECOVERY (A45380A) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (ONLINE)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

						Work/	/	
				(	lass	Lab	Clinical	l Credit
А.	Ge	eneral E	Educa	tion Courses				
	1.	Requir	red Co	ourses (6 SHC)				
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Comm	unica	tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:				
				Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
				Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
				Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
		Humai	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:				
		ART		Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
				Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
				Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		REL		World Religions	3	0	0	3
		Natura	l Scie	nce/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum of	3 cre	dite)**	*•	
		BIO		Principles of Biology	3	3	. 0	4
		BIO		General Biology I	3	3	0	4
				Quantitative Literacy	2	$\frac{3}{2}$	0	3
				Statistical Methods I	3	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	4
				Precalculus Algebra	3	2 2	0	4
B.	M	ajor Co		-	2	-	0	•
2.		Core C						
		To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a sta	udent	must h	ave a gr	ade of "C"
				all core courses for the program of study.			U	U
		HSE		Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
		HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
		HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3 3
		HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
		HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
		HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
		HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
	2.	Conce	ntratio	on Core Requirements (15 SHC)				
		SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
		SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
		SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
		SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
		SAB		Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3

3.	Other	Majoi	Courses (9 SHC)				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110A	AWorld of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Hu	Iman Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 4	cred	its from the following:				
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
	MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
	MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3 3
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
	SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
	SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3

64-65

#### SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: ADDICTION AND RECOVERY (A45380A) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (ONLINE) Work/

					Work/	
			Class	Lab ClinicalCro		Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester	r			
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
			10			16
			13	6	0	16
		First Year – Spring Semester	r			
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
SAB	120	Intake and Assessment	3	0	0	3

SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology Natural Science/Math Option***	3 2-3	0 2-3	$\begin{array}{c} 0 \\ 0 \end{array}$	3 3-4			
			 14-15	2-3	0	15-16			
		Second Year – Fall Semest		23	Ū	10 10			
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3			
SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3			
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3			
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3			
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3			
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3			
			15-17	2-4	0	17-18			
		Second Year – Spring Semes	ster						
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3			
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3			
SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3			
SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3			
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1			
WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1			
		Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3			
			14-16	2-4	0	16-17			
	Total Credit Hours64-67								

#### SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: ADDICTION AND RECOVERY (CERTIFICATE) (C45380A) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (ONLINE)

			Work/					
			Class	Credit				
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3		
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3		
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3		
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3		
SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3		
SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3		
			16	4	0	18		
	Т	otal Credit Hours	18					

#### **Total Credit Hours**

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ACC 121, ANT 220, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, DRA 111, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, PSY 150, PSY 241, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 210, SOC 213, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: CHILD ADVOCACY STUDIES (A45380B) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

						Work	/	
					Class	Lab	Clinical	l Credit
A.	Ge	neral <b>E</b>	Educa	tion Courses				
	1.	Requir	ed Co	ourses (6 SHC)				
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
				tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:				
				Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
				Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
		Humai	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:				
		ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
		MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
		Natura	1 Scie	nce/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum o	of 3 cree	dite)**	**•	
		BIO		Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
		BIO		General Biology I	3	3	0	4
				Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
				Statistical Methods I	3	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	4
					3	$\frac{2}{2}$	0	4
р	М			Precalculus Algebra	3	L	0	4
D.		ajor Co Core C						
	1.				tudant	manat l		ada of "C"
				degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a s	iuaeni	musin	iave a gr	ade of C
				all core courses for the program of study.	2	n	0	2
		HSE		Introduction to Human Services	2	2 2	0	3
		HSE		Interviewing Techniques for Human Service			0	3
		HSE		Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3 3
		HSE		Group Dynamics	3	0	0	
		HSE		Case Management	2	2	0	3
		HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
		HSE		Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
	2.			on Core Requirements (12 SHC)	2	0	0	2
		CAS		Perspectives on Child Maltreat & Advocacy		0	0	3
		CAS		Cultural Awareness in Child Malt & Advcy	3	0	0	3
		CAS		Prof & Sys Response to Child Maltreatment		0	0	3
		CAS		Responding to the Survivor of Child Abuse	3	0	0	3
	3.		5	Courses (9 SHC)				
		ACA		College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		PSY		General Psychology	3	0	0	3
		SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3

					<u>^</u>	<u>^</u>	
			World of Work	1	0	0	1
			AWorld of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.			Iman Services Elective Courses****				
			its from the following:				
	ASL	111	Elementary ASL I	3	0	0	3
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
	MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
	MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
	SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
	SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3

64-65

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: CHILD ADVOCACY STUDIES (A45380B) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (DAY)

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	ab ClinicalCr		
		First Year – Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
CAS	110	Perspectives on Child Maltreat & Advocacy	3	0	0	3	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3	
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3	
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	
		t			—		
			13	6	0	16	
		First Year – Spring Semester					
CAS	120	Cultural Awareness in Child Malt & Advcy	3	0	0	3	

HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3			
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3			
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3			
		Natural Science/Math Option***	2-3	2-3	0	3-4			
			14-15	2-3	0	15-16			
		Second Year – Fall Semeste							
CAS	210	Prof & Sys Response to Child Maltreatment	3	0	0	3			
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3			
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3			
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3			
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3			
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3			
			15-17	2-4	0	17-18			
		Second Year – Spring Semes	ter						
CAS	220	Responding to the Survivor of Child Abuse	3	0	0	3			
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3			
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3			
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1			
WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1			
		Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3			
		Social & Human Services Elective III****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3			
			13-17	2-6	0	15-17			
	Total Credit Hours64-67								

## SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: CHILD ADVOCACY STUDIES (CERTIFICATE) (C45380B) (DAY) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

			Work/						
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
CAS	110	Perspectives on Child Maltreat & Advocacy	3	0	0	3			
CAS	120	Cultural Awareness in Child Malt & Advcy	3	0	0	3			
CAS	210	Prof & Sys Response to Child Maltreatment	3	0	0	3			
CAS	220	Responding to the Survivor of Child Abuse	3	0	0	3			
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3			
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3			
					—	—			
			17	2	0	18			
		18							

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: CHILD ADVOCACY STUDIES (A45380B) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (ONLINE)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

						Work	/	
				(	Class	Lab	Clinical	l Credit
A.	Ge	neral <b>F</b>	Educa	tion Courses				
	1.	Requir	red Co	ourses (6 SHC)				
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Comm	unica	tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:				
		COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
		Huma	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:				
		ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
		MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
		Natura	ll Scie	nce/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum of	3 cre	dits)**	*:	
		BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
		BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
		MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
		MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
<b>B.</b>	Ma	ajor Co	urses					
	1.	Core C	Course	S				
				degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a st	udent	must h	ave a gr	ade of "C"
				all core courses for the program of study.				
				Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
		HSE		Interviewing Techniques for Human Services		2	0	3
		HSE		Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3
		HSE		Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
		HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
		HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
		HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
	2.	Conce	ntratio	on Core Requirements (12 SHC)				
		CAS	110	Perspectives on Child Maltreat & Advocacy	3	0	0	3
		CAS	120	Cultural Awareness in Child Malt & Advcy	3	0	0	3
		CAS	210	Prof & Sys Response to Child Maltreatment	3	0	0	3
		CAS	220	Responding to the Survivor of Child Abuse	3	0	0	3
	3.	Other	Major	Courses (9 SHC)				

	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Hu	Iman Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 7	' credi	its from the following:				
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3 3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3 3 3 3 3 3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
	MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
	MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2 3
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB		Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3 3
	SWK		Community Resources	2	2	0	3
	SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3

64-65

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: CHILD ADVOCACY STUDIES (A45380B) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (ONLINE)

				Work/ Lab ClinicalCre				
			Class	Lad	Clinica	icreant		
		First Year – Fall Semeste	r					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
CAS	110	Perspectives on Child Maltreat & Advocacy	3	0	0	3		
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3		
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3		
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3		
			13	6	0	16		

		First Year – Spring Semest	er					
CAS	120	Cultural Awareness in Child Malt & Advcy	3	0	0	3		
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3		
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3		
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3		
		Natural Science/Math Option***	2-3	2-3	0	3-4		
			14-15	2-3	0	15-16		
		Second Year – Fall Semeste	er					
CAS	210	Prof & Sys Response to Child Maltreatment	3	0	0	3		
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3		
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3		
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3		
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3		
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3		
			15-17	2-4	0	17-18		
		Second Year – Spring Semes	ster					
CAS	220	Responding to the Survivor of Child Abuse	3	0	0	3		
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3		
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3		
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1		
WBL	110A		0	2	0	1		
		Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3		
		Social & Human Services Elective III****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3		
			13-17	2-6	0	15-17		
	Total Credit Hours64-67							

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: CHILD ADVOCACY STUDIES (CERTIFICATE) (C45380B) (ONLINE) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

		C C	Work/					
			Class	Lab	Clinica	l Credit		
CAS	110	Perspectives on Child Maltreat & Advocacy	3	0	0	3		
CAS	120	Cultural Awareness in Child Malt & Advcy	3	0	0	3		
CAS	210	Prof & Sys Response to Child Maltreatment	3	0	0	3		
CAS	220	Responding to the Survivor of Child Abuse	3	0	0	3		
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3		
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3		
				—				
			17	2	0	18		
	Т	otal Credit Hours			18			

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ACC 121, ANT 220, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, DRA 111, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, PSY 150, PSY 241, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 210, SOC 213, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: GENERAL SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES (A45380C) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				COURSE REQUIREMENTS		Work/		
					Class		Clinica	l Credit
А.	Ge	eneral H	Educa	tion Courses				
	1.	Requir	red Co	ourses (6 SHC)				
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
				tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:		_	_	_
				Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		ENG		Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
		Huma	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:				
		ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
				Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
		MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3 3
		REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
		NT - 4	10.1	Mathematics Ordina (Tales and initiation of		1:4-)**	۷.	
				ence/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum of				4
		BIO		Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
		BIO		General Biology I	3 2	3	0	4
				Quantitative Literacy		2	0	3
				Statistical Methods I	3 3	2 2	0	4
P	М	ajor Co		Precalculus Algebra	3	Z	0	4
В.		Core C						
	1.			zs degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a st	ndont	must h		ade of "C"
				all core courses for the program of study.	uucm	musim	ive a gr	uue oj C
		HSE		Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
		HSE				$\frac{2}{2}$	0	3
		HSE		Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	$\frac{2}{0}$	0	3
		HSE		Group Dynamics	3	ů 0	0	3
		HSE		Case Management	2	2	0	3
		HSE		Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
		HSE		Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0 0	0	3
	2.			on Core Requirements+	U	Ũ	0	U
				dits from the following:				
				Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
				Mental Health Interventions	3	ů 0	0	3
				Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
				Advocacy	3	0 0	0	3
		SAB		Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0 0	0	3
		SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3

	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB		Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SWK		Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
			Community Resources	2	2	0	3 3
			Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3
3.	Other 1	Major	Courses (9 SHC)				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	PSY		General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Hu	man Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 7	credi	its from the following not previously taken:				
	ASL	111	Elementary ASL I	3	0	0	3
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3 3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	
	MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
	MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
	MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3 3
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
	SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
	SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3

64-65

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: GENERAL SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES (A45380C) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (DAY)

		SEMESTER SCHEDULE (DA			Work	/
			Class			alCredit
		First Year – Fall Semester		240	011110	
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
		Concentration Core Requirements I+	2-3	2	0	3
			12-13	8	0	16
		First Year – Spring Semester	r			
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Concentration Core Requirements II+	2-3	2	0	3
		Natural Science/Math Option***	2-3	2-3	0	3-4
			13-15	4-5	0	15-16
		Second Year – Fall Semester				
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3
		Concentration Core Requirements III+	2-3	2	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3
			14-17	4-6	0	17-18
		Second Year – Spring Semest				_
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
		Concentration Core Requirements IV+	2-3	2	0	3
		Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3
		Social & Human Services Elective III****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3
			11-16	4-8	0	15-17
	To	otal Credit Hours			64	-67

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: GENERAL SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES (A45380C) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (ONLINE)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

				5 5 5	Work/						
				(	Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
A.	Ge	neral <b>E</b>	Educa	tion Courses							
	1.	Requir	red Co	ourses (6 SHC)							
				Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3			
		Comm	unica	tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:							
				Public Speaking	3	0	0	3			
				Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3			
		ENG		Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0 0	3			
				1 0							
		Humai	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:							
		ART		Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3			
				Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3			
				Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3			
		REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3			
		NT (	10.		<b>C 2</b>	1. \ \ \	÷				
				nce/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum of				4			
		BIO		Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4			
		BIO		General Biology I	3	3	0	4			
				Quantitative Literacy Statistical Matheda L	2 3	2	0	3			
				Statistical Methods I	3 3	2 2	0 0	4 4			
P	М	ajor Co		Precalculus Algebra	3	L	0	4			
D.		Core C									
	1.			degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a st	udent	must h	ave a or	ade of "C"			
				all core courses for the program of study.	nacm	musin	ave a gr	auc of C			
		HSE		Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3			
		HSE		Interviewing Techniques for Human Services		2	0	3			
		HSE		Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3			
		HSE		Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3 3			
		HSE		Case Management	2	2	0	3			
		HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3			
		HSE		Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3			
	2.			on Core Requirements+							
				dits from the following:							
				Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3			
		MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3			
		MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3			

	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	SAB		Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB		Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB		Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SWK		Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
	SWK		Community Resources	2	2	0	3
	SWK		Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3
3.	Other 1	Major	Courses (9 SHC)				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC		Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Hu	man Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 7	credi	its from the following not previously taken:				
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
	MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
	MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
	SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
	SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3

64-65

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: GENERAL SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES (A45380C) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (ONLINE)

Vark/ Class         Vark/ Class         Vark/ Class         Vark/ Class         Vark/ Class         Vark/ Class         Vark/ Class         Calse			SEMESTER SCHEDULE (ONL	INE)			
First Year - Fall Semester           ACA         122         College Transfer Success         0         2         0         1           ENG         111         Writing and Inquiry         3         0         0         3           HSE         110         Introduction to Human Services         2         2         0         3           HSE         123         Interviewing Techniques for Human Services         2         2         0         3           PSY         150         General Psychology         3         0         0         3           Concentration Core Requirements I+         2-3         2         0         3           INE         223         Counseling Theories and Skills         3         0         0         3           SOC         210         Introduction to Sociology         3         0         0         3           Natural Science/Math Option***         2-3         2-3         0         3           SOC         213         Sociology of the Family         3         0         0         3           Concentration Option*         3         0         0         3         Concentration Option*         3         0         0							
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				Class	Lab	Clinica	alCredit
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			First Year – Fall Semester	r			
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
$\begin{array}{c ccccc} Concentration Core Requirements I+ & 2-3 & 2 & 0 & 3 \\ 12-13 & 8 & 0 & 16 \\ \hline & & & & & & & & & & & & & & & & & &$	PSY	150			0	0	3
Interview of the second year - Spring Semester         Introduction to Sociology         HSE       212       Group Dynamics       3       0       0       3         HSE       213       Counseling Theories and Skills       3       0       0       3         SOC       210       Introduction to Sociology       3       0       0       3         SOC       210       Introduction to Sociology       3       0       0       3         SOC       210       Introduction to Sociology       3       0       0       3         Natural Science/Math Option***       2-3       2-3       0       3-4         Introduction Core Requirements II+       2-3       2-0       3         Social Sciology of the Family       3       0       0       3         Social & Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         HSE       210       Diversity Ethics and Trends       3       0       0       3         HSE       210       Diversity Ethics and Trends       3       0       0       3         HSE       210       Diversity Ethics and Trends       3       0       0       3							
First Year - Spring SemesterHSE212Group Dynamics3003HSE223Counseling Theories and Skills3003SOC210Introduction to Sociology3003Natural Science/Math Option***2-32-303-4Line2-32-303-4Natural Science/Math Option***2-32-303-4Line13-154-5015-16Second Year - Fall SemesterHSE220Case Management2203Concentration Option*3003Concentration Core Requirements III+2-3203Soci al & Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**3003HSE210Diversity Ethics and Trends3003MBL110World of Work1001WBL110AWorld of Work Lab0201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203WBL110AWorld of Work Lab0201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203Social & Human Services Elective II****1-30-202-3Line4-460201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203WBL110AWorld of							
First Year - Spring SemesterHSE212Group Dynamics3003HSE223Counseling Theories and Skills3003SOC210Introduction to Sociology3003Natural Science/Math Option***2-32-303-4Line2-32-303-4Natural Science/Math Option***2-32-303-4Line13-154-5015-16Second Year - Fall SemesterHSE220Case Management2203Concentration Option*3003Concentration Core Requirements III+2-3203Soci al & Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**3003HSE210Diversity Ethics and Trends3003MBL110World of Work1001WBL110AWorld of Work Lab0201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203WBL110AWorld of Work Lab0201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203Social & Human Services Elective II****1-30-202-3Line4-460201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203WBL110AWorld of				12-13	8	0	16
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			First Year – Spring Semeste			-	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	HSE	212			0	0	3
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			- ·				
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$							
Natural Science/Math Option***2-32-303-4 $$	500	210					
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			1				
Second Year – Fall Semester         HSE       220       Case Management       2       2       0       3         SOC       213       Sociology of the Family       3       0       0       3         Communication Option*       3       0       0       3       0       0       3         Concentration Core Requirements III+       2-3       2       0       3       10       0       3         Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**       3       0       0       3       0       0       3         Social & Human Services Elective I****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3       14-17       4-6       0       17-18         Second Year – Spring Semester         HSE       210       Diversity Ethics and Trends       3       0       0       3         HSE       225       Crisis and Intervention Principles       3       0       0       1         WBL       110       World of Work       Lab       0       2       0       1         WBL       110A       World of Work Lab       0       2       0       3       3       0-2       0       2-3         Social & Human Servi			Nuturul Science, mun Option				
Second Year – Fall Semester         HSE       220       Case Management       2       2       0       3         SOC       213       Sociology of the Family       3       0       0       3         Communication Option*       3       0       0       3       0       0       3         Concentration Core Requirements III+       2-3       2       0       3       10       0       3         Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**       3       0       0       3       0       0       3         Social & Human Services Elective I****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3       14-17       4-6       0       17-18         Second Year – Spring Semester         HSE       210       Diversity Ethics and Trends       3       0       0       3         HSE       225       Crisis and Intervention Principles       3       0       0       1         WBL       110       World of Work       Lab       0       2       0       1         WBL       110A       World of Work Lab       0       2       0       3       3       0-2       0       2-3         Social & Human Servi				13-15	4-5	0	15-16
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			Second Vear – Fall Semester		15	Ū	10 10
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	HSE	220			2	0	3
Communication Option*3003Concentration Core Requirements III+2-3203Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**3003Social & Human Services Elective I****1-30-202-3 $$							
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	500	210					
Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**3003Social & Human Services Elective I****1-30-202-3 $$ $$ $$ $$ $$ 14-174-6017-18Second Year – Spring SemesterHSE210Diversity Ethics and Trends3003HSE225Crisis and Intervention Principles3003WBL110World of Work1001WBL110AWorld of Work Lab0201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203Social & Human Services Elective II****1-30-202-3 $$			-				
Social & Human Services Elective I**** $1-3$ $0-2$ $0$ $2-3$ $14-17$ $4-6$ $0$ $17-18$ Second Year - Spring SemesterHSE210Diversity Ethics and Trends $3$ $0$ $0$ $3$ HSE225Crisis and Intervention Principles $3$ $0$ $0$ $3$ WBL110World of Work $1$ $0$ $0$ $1$ WBL110AWorld of Work Lab $0$ $2$ $0$ $1$ Concentration Core Requirements IV+ $2-3$ $2$ $0$ $3$ Social & Human Services Elective II**** $1-3$ $0-2$ $0$ $2-3$ $1-16$ $4-8$ $0$ $15-17$			-				
HSE       210       Diversity Ethics and Trends       3       0       0       3         HSE       225       Crisis and Intervention Principles       3       0       0       3         WBL       110       World of Work       1       0       0       1         WBL       110A       World of Work Lab       0       2       0       1         Concentration Core Requirements IV+       2-3       2       0       3         Social & Human Services Elective II****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         I1-16       4-8       0       15-17							
Second Year – Spring Semester         HSE       210       Diversity Ethics and Trends       3       0       0       3         HSE       225       Crisis and Intervention Principles       3       0       0       3         WBL       110       World of Work       1       0       0       1         WBL       110A       World of Work Lab       0       2       0       1         Concentration Core Requirements IV+       2-3       2       0       3         Social & Human Services Elective II****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         Mutual       Social & Human Services Elective III****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         In-16       4-8       0       15-17			Social & Human Services Elective I	<u> </u>	02	0	2 5
Second Year – Spring Semester         HSE       210       Diversity Ethics and Trends       3       0       0       3         HSE       225       Crisis and Intervention Principles       3       0       0       3         WBL       110       World of Work       1       0       0       1         WBL       110A       World of Work Lab       0       2       0       1         Concentration Core Requirements IV+       2-3       2       0       3         Social & Human Services Elective II****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         Mutual       Social & Human Services Elective III****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         In-16       4-8       0       15-17				14-17	4-6	0	17-18
HSE210Diversity Ethics and Trends3003HSE225Crisis and Intervention Principles3003WBL110World of Work1001WBL110AWorld of Work Lab0201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203Social & Human Services Elective II****1-30-202-3Social & Human Services Elective III****1-30-202-311-164-8015-1715-17			Second Year – Spring Semest		. 0	0	1, 10
HSE225Crisis and Intervention Principles3003WBL110World of Work1001WBL110AWorld of Work Lab0201Concentration Core Requirements IV+2-3203Social & Human Services Elective II****1-30-202-3Social & Human Services Elective III****1-30-202-3Indicating the transformation of the transformation	HSE	210			0	0	3
WBL 110       World of Work       1       0       0       1         WBL 110A       World of Work Lab       0       2       0       1         Concentration Core Requirements IV+       2-3       2       0       3         Social & Human Services Elective II****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         Social & Human Services Elective III****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration         Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration         Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration       Integration <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>							
WBL 110A       World of Work Lab       0       2       0       1         Concentration Core Requirements IV+       2-3       2       0       3         Social & Human Services Elective II****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         Social & Human Services Elective III****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         Image:			-				
Concentration Core Requirements IV+       2-3       2       0       3         Social & Human Services Elective II****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         Social & Human Services Elective III****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3							
Social & Human Services Elective II****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3         Social & Human Services Elective III****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3	11 DL	110/1					
Social & Human Services Elective III****       1-3       0-2       0       2-3			-				
11-16 4-8 0 15-17							
			Social & Human Solvices Licenve III			<u> </u>	
Total Credit Hours64-67				11-16	4-8	0	15-17
		Το	tal Credit Hours			64	-67

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ACC 121, ANT 220, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, DRA 111, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, PSY 150, PSY 241, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 210, SOC 213, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: MENTAL HEALTH (A45380D) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

						Work	/	
					Class		Clinical	Credit
A.	Ge	neral E	duca	tion Courses				
	1.	Requir	red Co	ourses (6 SHC)				
				Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Comm	unica	tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:				
		COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
				Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		ENG	114	Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
		Humar	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:				
		ART		Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		HUM		Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
				Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		REL		World Religions	3	0	0	3
		Natura		nce/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum o	of 3 cree	dits)**	*:	
		BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
		BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
		MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
		MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
B.	Ma	ajor Co	urses					
	1.	Core C						
				degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a s	tudent	must h	ave a gro	ade of "C"
				all core courses for the program of study.				
		HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
		HSE		Interviewing Techniques for Human Service		2	0	3
		HSE		Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3
		HSE		Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
		HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
		HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
		HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
	2.	Concer	ntratic	on Core Requirements				
		Take 1	2 crea	lits from the following:				
		MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
		MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
		MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
		MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	3.	Other I	Major	Courses (9 SHC)				
		ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3

	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Ht	uman Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 7	' credi	its from the following:				
	ASL	111	Elementary ASL I	3	0	0	3
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
	SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
	SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3

64-65

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: MENTAL HEALTH (A45380D) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (DAY)

					Work/	
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
		First Year – Fall Semester	•			
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			13	6	0	16
		First Year – Spring Semester	r			
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3

		Natural Science/Math Option***	2-3	2-3	0	3-4	
			14-15	2-3	0	15-16	
		Second Year – Fall Semest	er				
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3	
MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3	
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3	
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3	
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3	
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3	
			15-17	2-4	0	17-18	
		Second Year – Spring Seme	ster				
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3	
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3	
MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3	
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1	
WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1	
		Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3	
		Social & Human Services Elective III****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3	
			12-16	2-6	0	15-17	
	To	tal Credit Hours			64-67		

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: MENTAL HEALTH (CERTIFICATE) (C45380D) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (DAY)

			Work/								
			Class	Lab	Credit						
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3					
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3					
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3					
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3					
MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3					
MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3					
			16	4	0	18					
	Total Credit Hours18										

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: MENTAL HEALTH (A45380D) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (ONLINE)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

				5 5 5		Work	/	
					Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A.				tion Courses				
	1.	-		ourses (6 SHC)				
				Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Comm	unica	tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:				
				Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
				Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
		ENG		Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
		Humai	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:				
		ART		Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
				Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
				Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		REL		World Religions	3	0	0	3
		Natura	l Scie	nce/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum of	3 cre	dits)**	:*•	
		BIO		Principles of Biology	3	3	. 0	4
		BIO		General Biology I	3	3	0	4
				Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
				Statistical Methods I	3	$\frac{1}{2}$	ů 0	4
				Precalculus Algebra	3	$\frac{1}{2}$	Ő	4
B.	Ma	ajor Co			-		-	
		Core C						
		To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a st	udent	must h	ave a gro	ade of "C"
				all core courses for the program of study.			0	Ū
		HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
		HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	s 2	2	0	3
		HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3
		HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
		HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
		HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
		HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
	2.	Conce	ntratio	on Core Requirements				
				dits from the following:				
				Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
		MHA		Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
				Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
		MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3

3.	Other 1	Major	Courses (9 SHC)				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Hu	Iman Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 7	credi	its from the following:				
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3
	SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
	SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
	SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
	SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3

#### 64-65

#### SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: MENTAL HEALTH (A45380D) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (ONLINE) Work/

					Work/	
			Class	Lab ClinicalCree		
		First Year – Fall Semester	•			
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
			13	6	0	16
		First Year – Spring Semester	r			
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3

MHA SOC	150 210	Mental Health Interventions Introduction to Sociology	3 3	0 0	0 0	3 3				
		Natural Science/Math Option***	2-3	2-3	0	3-4				
			1415			15.16				
		Second Year – Fall Semeste	14-15	2-3	0	15-16				
HOL	220			2	0	2				
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3				
MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3				
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3				
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3				
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3				
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3				
						—				
			15-17	2-4	0	17-18				
		Second Year – Spring Semest	ter							
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3				
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3				
MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3				
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1				
WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1				
	-	Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3				
		Social & Human Services Elective III****	1-3	0-2	ů 0	2-3				
						_				
			12-16	2-6	0	15-17				
	Total Credit Hours64-67									

#### SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: MENTAL HEALTH (CERTIFICATE) (C45380D) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (ONLINE)

			Work/					
			Class	Class Lab Clinical				
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3		
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3		
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3		
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3		
MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3		
MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3		
			16	4	0	18		
	To		18					

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ACC 121, ANT 220, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, DRA 111, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, PSY 150, PSY 241, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 210, SOC 213, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: SOCIAL SERVICES (A45380E) COURSE REQUIREMENTS

				-		Work	/	
					Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A.	Ge	neral E	duca	tion Courses				
	1.	Requir	red Co	ourses (6 SHC)				
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Comm	unica	tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:				
		COM	231	Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
		ENG	112	Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	0	3
				Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
		Humar	nities/	Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:				
		ART	111	Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		HUM	115	Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
		MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
		REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
		Natura	l Scie	nce/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum of	f 3 cre	dits)**	·*:	
		BIO		Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
		BIO		General Biology I	3	3	0	4
		MAT		Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
		MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
B.	Ma	ajor Co	urses	-				
	1.	Core C	Course	s				
		To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a st	udent	must k	ave a gro	ade of "C"
		or bett	er in d	all core courses for the program of study.				
		HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
		HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	s 2	2	0	3
		HSE		Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3 3 3
		HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
		HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
		HSE		Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
		HSE		Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
	2.	Concer		on Core Requirements				
				lits from the following:				
		SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
		SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
				Community Resources	2	2	0	3
				Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0 0	3
	3.			Courses (9 SHC)	-	-	-	-
			•	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
		PSY		General Psychology	3	$\overline{0}$	0	3
				J - 0J		-	-	

	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Ht	man Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 7	' credi	its from the following:				
	ASL	111	Elementary ASL I	3	0	0	3
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3
	MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
	MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3

64-65

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: SOCIAL SERVICES (A45380E) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (DAY)

				Work/				
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit		
		First Year – Fall Semester						
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1		
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3		
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3		
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3		
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3		
SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3		
			13	6	0	16		
		First Year – Spring Semester	r					
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3		
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3		
SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3		
SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3		

		Natural Science/Math Option***	2-3	2-3	0	3-4			
			14-15	2-3	0	15-16			
		Second Year – Fall Semest	er						
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3			
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3			
SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3			
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3			
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3			
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3			
			15-17	2-4	0	 17-18			
		Second Year – Spring Seme	ster						
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3			
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3			
SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3			
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1			
WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1			
		Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3			
		Social & Human Services Elective III****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3			
			11-14	4-8	0	15-17			
	Total Credit Hours 64-67								

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: SOCIAL SERVICES (CERTIFICATE) (C45380E) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (DAY)

			Work/							
			Class	Lab	Credit					
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3				
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3				
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3				
SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3				
SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3				
SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3				
			15	6	0	18				
	То	otal Credit Hours			18					

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: SOCIAL SERVICES (A45380E) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (ONLINE)

Students must meet eligibility to take college-level coursework through placement tests or other measures. Please see the Student Handbook for further information.

				5 5 5		Work	/	
				(	Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
A.	Ge	eneral <b>F</b>	Educa	tion Courses				
	1.	Requir	red Co	ourses (6 SHC)				
		ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3
		SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	3
		Comm	unica	tion Option (Take 3 credits)*:				
				Public Speaking	3	0	0	3
				Writing/Research in the Disciplines	3	0	ů 0	3
				Professional Research & Reporting	3	0	0	3
		11	• <b>: 4 :</b> • • • /	Eine Arte Elective (Take 2 and ite)**.				
				Fine Arts Elective (Take 3 credits)**:	2	0	0	2
		ART		Art Appreciation	3	0	0	3
				Critical Thinking	3	0	0	3
				Music Appreciation	3 3	0	0	3 3
		REL	110	World Religions	3	0	0	3
		Natura		nce/Mathematics Option (Take a minimum of	3 cre	dits)**	*:	
		BIO	110	Principles of Biology	3	3	0	4
		BIO	111	General Biology I	3	3	0	4
		MAT	143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3
		MAT	152	Statistical Methods I	3	2	0	4
		MAT	171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4
В.	Ma	ajor Co	urses					
	1.	Core C	Course	S				
		To rec	eive a	degree, diploma or certificate from RCC, a st	udent	must h	ave a gr	ade of "C"
		or bett	er in d	all core courses for the program of study.				
		HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
		HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	s 2	2	0	3
		HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3
		HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3
		HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
		HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3
		HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
	2.	Conce	ntratio	on Core Requirements				
		Take 1	2 crea	lits from the following:				
				Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
		SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
		SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
		SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3

3.	Other	Majoi	Courses (9 SHC)				
	ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
	PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
	WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
	WBL	110 <i>A</i>	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
4.	Social	& Hu	Iman Services Elective Courses****				
	Take 7	cred	its from the following:				
	CIS	110	Introduction to Computers	2	2	0	3
	GRO	120	Gerontology	3	0	0	3
	HSE	227	Children & Adolescents in Crisis	3	0	0	3
	HSE	242	Family Systems	3	0	0	3 3
	HSE	255	Health Problems and Prevention	3	0	0	3
	MHA	140	Introduction to Mental Health	3	0	0	3 3
	MHA	150	Mental Health Interventions	3	0	0	3
	MHA	238	Psychopathology	3	0	0	3
	MHA	240	Advocacy	3	0	0	3
	PED	110	Fitness & Wellness for Life	1	2	0	2
	POL	120	American Government	3	0	0	2 3 3
	PSY	241	Developmental Psychology	3	0	0	3
	SAB	110	Intro to Addiction & Recovery	3	0	0	3
	SAB	120	Intake & Assessment	3	0	0	3 3
	SAB	135	Addictive Process	3	0	0	3
	SAB	210	Addiction & Recovery Counseling	3	0	0	3
	SAB	240	Diver, Ethics, & Trends in Addict & Recov	3	0	0	3
	SPA	111	Elementary Spanish I	3	0	0	3

#### 64-65

#### SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: SOCIAL SERVICES (A45380E) SEMESTER SCHEDULE (ONLINE) Work/

				Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit	
		First Year – Fall Semester					
ACA	122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1	
ENG	111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3	
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3	
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3	
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3	
SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3	
			13	6	0	16	
		First Year – Spring Semester	ſ				
HSE	212	Group Dynamics	3	0	0	3	
HSE	223	Counseling Theories and Skills	3	0	0	3	

SOC SWK		Introduction to Sociology Cultural Competency & Diversity Natural Science/Math Option***	3 3 2-3	0 0 2-3	0 0 0	3 3 3-4
			14-15	2-3	0	15-16
		Second Year – Fall Semeste				
HSE	220	Case Management	2	2	0	3
SOC	213	Sociology of the Family	3	0	0	3
SWK	220	Ethical Consideration in Social Work	3	0	0	3
		Communication Option*	3	0	0	3
		Humanities/Fine Arts Elective**	3	0	0	3
		Social & Human Services Elective I****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3
			—			
			15-17	2-4	0	17-18
		Second Year – Spring Semest	ter			
HSE	210	Diversity Ethics and Trends	3	0	0	3
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
WBL	110	World of Work	1	0	0	1
WBL	110A	World of Work Lab	0	2	0	1
		Social & Human Services Elective II****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3
		Social & Human Services Elective III****	1-3	0-2	0	2-3
			11-14	4-8	0	15-17
	Το	tal Credit Hours			64	-67

# SOCIAL AND HUMAN SERVICES: SOCIAL SERVICES (CERTIFICATE) (C45380E) COURSE REQUIREMENTS (ONLINE)

			Work/			
			Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit
HSE	110	Introduction to Human Services	2	2	0	3
HSE	123	Interviewing Techniques for Human Services	2	2	0	3
HSE	225	Crisis and Intervention Principles	3	0	0	3
SWK	110	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3
SWK	113	Cultural Competency & Diversity	3	0	0	3
SWK	115	Community Resources	2	2	0	3
			15	6	0	18
	Total Credit Hours				18	

The courses listed on this program guide are the courses currently offered online through Richmond Community College. Please speak to your advisor if you have taken courses at another college or university.

The following courses are part of the North Carolina Articulation Agreement: ACC 120, ACC 121, ANT 220, ART 111, BUS 110, BUS 115, BUS 137, CIS 110, DRA 111, ECO 251, ECO 252, ENG 111, ENG 112, ENG 231, ENG 232, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 131, HIS 132, MAT 143, MUS 110, PHI 240, PSY 150, PSY 241, REL 211, REL 212, SOC 210, SOC 213, and SPA 111. The North Carolina Comprehensive Articulation Agreement is a statewide agreement governing transfer credits from North Carolina community colleges to North Carolina public universities and participating private universities. RichmondCC cannot guarantee the transfer of courses to out-of-state universities.





# **Speech-Language Pathology Assistant – FTCC Pathway (A45730)**

The Speech-Language Pathology Assistant curriculum prepares graduates to work under the supervision of a licensed Speech-Language Pathologist, who evaluates, diagnoses, and treats individuals with various communication disorders.

Courses provide instruction in methods of screening for speech, language, and hearing disorders and in following written protocols designed to remedial individual communication problems. Supervised field experiences include working with patients of various ages and with various disorders.

Graduates may be eligible for registration with the North Carolina Board of Examiners for Speech-Language Pathologists and Audiologists and must be supervised by a licensed Speech-Language Pathologist. They may be employed in healthcare or education settings.

Richmond Community College students can earn a Speech-Language Pathology Assistant degree from **Fayetteville Technical Community College** after completing two semesters of study at RichmondCC and transferring to FTCC.

**FTCC's Speech-Language Pathology Assistant** prepares individuals to work under the supervision of a licensed Speech-Language Pathologist, who evaluates, diagnosis, and treats individuals with various communication disorders. Courses provide instruction in methods of screening for speech, language, and hearing disorders and in following written protocols designed to remediate individual communication disorders.

Your studies begin at RichmondCC. Complete two semesters at RichmondCC and transfer 29 credits into FTCC's Speech-Language Pathology Assistant program for a seamless pathway to earning this degree.

This is a competitive program. Entrance into this program is not guaranteed upon completion of Richmondcc courses. See a Student Advisor for more information.

# COURSE REQUIREMENTS TAKEN AT RCC

# Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

#### A. General Education Courses

1. Required Courses To transfer to FTCC, a student must have a grade of "C" or better in the following courses and a "B" or better in BIO 163. ASL 111 Elementary ASL I 3 0 0 3 BIO 163 Basic Anatomy & Physiology^ 4 2 0 5 COM 120 Intro to Interpersonal Communication 3 0 0 3 COM 231 Public Speaking 3 0 3 0 ENG 111 Writing and Inquiry 3 0 3 0 MAT 143 Quantitative Literacy 2 2 0 3 150 General Psychology 3 PSY 3 0 0 241 Developmental Psychology 3 0 0 3 PSY

#### Total Transfer Credit Hours29

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered at RichmondCC are ART 111, ART 114 ART 115, ART 121, ART 131, ART 171, ART 240, ART 241, ART 281, ART 283, DRA 111, ENG 125, ENG 251, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, HUM 115, HUM 120 MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, and REL 212. **NOTE:** Student **may not** take an introductory foreign language to fulfill the Humanities/Fine Arts requirement. ^FTCC Notes: Science courses may only be attempted twice. Related Science courses are valid for 5 years.

## SEMESTER SCHEDULE SPEECH-LANGUAGE PATHOLOGY ASSISTANT PATHWAY (A45730) First Year at RichmondCC

		Class	Lab	Clinical	Credit			
First Year – Fall Semester at RichmondCC								
BIO 163	Basic Anatomy & Physiology^	4	2	0	5			
COM 120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3			
ENG 111	Writing and Inquiry	3	0	0	3			
PSY 150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3			
		13	2	0	14			
	First Voor – Spring Somostor at Rich	-	_	0	14			
ASL 111	First Year – Spring Semester at Rich	_		0	2			
COM 231	Elementary ASL I	3 3	0	0	3 3			
	Public Speaking		0	-				
MAT 143	Quantitative Literacy	2	2	0	3 3 3			
PSY 241	1 2 25	3	0	0	3			
	Humanities/Fine Arts Elective*	3	0	0	3			
		14	2	0	15			
	Second Year – Fall Semester at F	TCC						
PSY 265	Behavior Modification	3	0	0	3			
SLP 111	Ethics and Standards for SLPAs	3	0	0	3			
SLP 140	Normal Communication	3	0	0	3 3			
		9	0	0				
	Second Veen Spring Semester at	-	0	0	9			
CLD 112	SLDA Anotomy & Dhysiology		0	0	2			
SLP 112	SLPA Anatomy & Physiology	3	0	0	3			
SLP 120	SLPA Admin Procedures & Mgt	2	0	0	2 3			
SLP 130	Phonetics/Speech Patterns	2	2	0	3			
		7	2	0	8			

Third Year – Fall Semester at FTCC								
SLP	211	Developmental Disorders	3	2	0	4		
SLP	212	Acquired Disorders	3	2	3	5		
SLP	215	Treatment Intervention	3	2	0	4		
			9	6	3	13		
Third Year – Spring Semester at FTCC								
SLP	220	Assistive Technology	1	2	0	2		
SLP	230	SLPA Fieldwork	0	0	12	4		
SLP	231	SLPA Fieldwork Seminar	3	0	0	3		
			4	2	12	9		
	Tota	ll Program Hours			68			

\*Approved Humanities/Fine Arts Electives offered at RichmondCC are ART 111, ART 114 ART 115, ART 121, ART 131, ART 171, ART 240, ART 241, ART 281, ART 283, DRA 111, ENG 125, ENG 251, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, HUM 115, HUM 120 MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, and REL 212. **NOTE:** Student **may not** take an introductory foreign language to fulfill the Humanities/Fine Arts requirement.

^FTCC Notes: Science courses may only be attempted twice. Related Science courses are valid for 5 years.

# **Approved Electives**

#### \*APPROVED HUMANITIES/FINE ARTS ELECTIVES

Students in A.A.S. programs may select a humanities elective from any of the following courses: ART 111, ART 114, ART 115, ART 121, ART 131, ART 171, ART 240, ART 241, ART 281, ART 283, DRA 111, ENG 125, ENG 231, ENG 232, ENG 241, ENG 242, HUM 115, HUM 120, MUS 110, MUS 112, MUS 210, PHI 215, PHI 240, REL 110, REL 211, REL 212.

The above list of courses are currently offered at RichmondCC. Transfer students, please see a counselor for more courses that could satisfy this requirement.

\*Associate Degree Nursing Majors who plan to obtain a BSN should take one of the following Humanities/Fine Arts electives: ART 111, MUS 110, or PHI 240.

#### \*APPROVED SOCIAL/BEHAVIORAL SCIENCES ELECTIVES

Students in A.A.S. programs may select a social/behavioral sciences elective from any of the following courses: ANT 220, ECO 251+, ECO 252+, HIS 111, HIS 112, HIS 121, HIS 131, HIS 132, POL 120, PSY 150, PSY 241, PSY 281, SOC 210, SOC 213, SOC 220, SOC 225, SOC 240. The above list of courses are currently offered at RichmondCC. Transfer students, please see a counselor for more courses that could satisfy this requirement.

+Some business and accounting curricula require economics and do not accept ECO courses as fulfillment of the social/behavioral sciences elective requirement.

A.A.S. programs do not allow the use of COM courses as a humanities elective.

# Course Descriptions

#### **COURSE NUMBERING SYSTEM**

Course designations consist of a three-letter course prefix followed by a three-digit number. The course number is followed by the title of the course. Course titles are followed by a sequence of four numbers: (1) class lecture hours per week; (2) lab hours per week; (3) clinical or shop or work experience hours per week; and (4) semester-hour credits (SHC) earned when the course is successfully completed.

Developmental education courses have numbers between 010-099. Examples: DRE 096, DMA 010.

Courses that can only be used for diploma and certificate curriculum have numbers between 100-109 and 200-209. Examples: ENG 102, PSY 101.

All associate degree, diploma, and certificate curriculum courses have numbers between 110-199 and 210-299. Examples: ENG 112, SOC 210.

College Transfer courses are identified in course descriptions with the statements: "This course has been approved to satisfy the Comprehensive Articulation agreement general education core requirement." or "This course has been approved to satisfy the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement pre-major and/or elective course requirement." These courses are approved for transfer to the 16 universities of The University of North Carolina System.

#### PREREQUISITES AND COREQUISITESF

Many courses have prerequisites--other courses that must be completed prior to enrollment. For example, a student must complete PSY 150 before enrolling in PSY 241.

Many courses have developmental English, mathematics, or reading course Prerequisites: for example, DMA 010-050 and DRE 098 must be completed before taking MAT 143. To gain admission to the curriculum courses, students must either pass the appropriate developmental prerequisites or make appropriate scores on the Accuplacer® tests that measure skills in English, mathematics, and reading.

Corequisites are courses that are generally taken at the same time as other related courses: for example, BIO 140 with BIO 140A. In many cases, corequisites may be taken at the same time or earlier. For example, DRE 098 is a corequisite for BUS 110. Students may either complete DRE 098 before taking BUS 110 or they may take DRE 098 at the same time as BUS 110.

#### **REQUIRED ACA COURSES**

Students enrolled in programs of study requiring an ACA course will be required to enroll in that course during the first semester enrolled at Richmond Community College. Exceptions from this requirement will be given only upon written approval by the Vice President for Instruction/Chief Academic Officer or the Vice President of Student Services.

Work/	
Class Lab Clinical Credit	

#### ACA 115 Success & Study Skills 0 2 0 1

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides an orientation to the campus resources and academic skills necessary to achieve educational objectives. Emphasis is placed on an exploration of facilities and services, study skills, library skills, self-assessment, wellness, goal-setting, and critical thinking. Upon completion, students should be able to manage their learning experiences to successfully meet educational goals.

ACA 122	College Transfer Success	0	2	0	1
Prerequisites:	None				
<u> </u>	NT				

Corequisites: None

This course provides information and strategies necessary to develop clear academic and professional goals beyond the community college experience. Topics include the CAA, college policies and culture, career exploration, gathering information on senior institutions, strategic planning, critical thinking, and communications skills for a successful academic transition. Upon completion, students should be able to develop an academic plan to transition successfully to senior institutions.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

## ACA 115, ACA 118, and ACA 122 are interchangeable. ACA 118 or ACA 122 may be substituted for ACA 115. Only one ACA course can be used to fulfill graduation requirements.

#### **College Accounting** ACC 115

3 2 0 4

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces basic accounting principles for a business. Topics include the complete accounting cycle with end-of-period statements, bank reconciliation, payrolls, and petty cash. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of accounting principles and apply those skills to a business organization. This course is not intended as a substitute for ACC 120.

#### **Principles of Financial Accounting** ACC 120 3 2 0 4

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces business decision-making using accounting information systems. Emphasis is placed on analyzing, summarizing, reporting, and interpreting financial information. Upon completion, students should be able to prepare financial statements, understand the role of financial information in decision-making and address ethical considerations.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

3

3

3

2

#### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

## ACC 121 Principles of Managerial Accounting 3 2 0 4

Prerequisites: ACC 120 with minimum grade of "C"

Corequisites: None

This course includes a greater emphasis on managerial and cost accounting skills. Emphasis is placed on managerial accounting concepts for external and internal analysis, reporting and decision-making. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze and interpret transactions relating to managerial concepts including product-costing systems.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

### ACC 122 Principles of Financial Acct II 3 0 0

Prerequisites: ACC 120 with minimum grade of "C" Corequisites: None

This course provides additional instruction in the financial accounting concepts and procedures introduced in ACC 120. Emphasis is placed on the analysis of specific balance sheet accounts, with in-depth instruction of the accounting principles applied to these accounts. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze data, prepare journal entries, and prepare reports in compliance with generally accepted accounting principles.

ACC 129 Individual Income Taxes	2	2	0	
---------------------------------	---	---	---	--

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the relevant laws governing individual income taxation. Topics include tax law, electronic research and methodologies, and the use of technology for preparation of individual tax returns. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze basic tax scenarios, research applicable tax law, and complete various individual tax forms.

#### ACC 130 Business Income Taxes

2 0

2

1

3

0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the relevant laws governing business and fiduciary income taxes. Topics include tax law relating to business organizations, electronic research and methodologies, and the use of technology for the preparation of business tax returns. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze basic tax scenarios, research applicable tax law, and complete various business tax forms.

### ACC 140 Payroll Accounting

Prerequisites: ACC 115 or ACC 120

Corequisites: None

This course covers federal and state laws pertaining to wages, payroll taxes, payroll tax forms, and journal and general ledger transactions. Emphasis is placed on computing wages; calculating social security, income, and unemployment taxes; preparing appropriate payroll tax forms; and

journalizing/posting transactions. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze data, make appropriate computations, complete forms, and prepare accounting entries using appropriate technology.

				Work/	
		Class	Lab C	linical (	Credit
ACC 150	Accounting Software Applications	1	3	0	2
Prerequisites:	ACC 115 or ACC 120				
Corequisites:	None				

This course introduces microcomputer applications related to accounting systems. Topics include general ledger, accounts receivable, accounts payable, inventory, payroll, and correcting, adjusting, and closing entries. Upon completion, students should be able to use a computer accounting package to accurately solve accounting problems.

#### ACC 180 Practices in Bookkeeping

3 0 0 3

2

0

4

4

3

3

3

0

0

Prerequisites: ACC 120

Corequisites: None

This course provides advanced instruction in bookkeeping and record-keeping functions. Emphasis is placed on mastering adjusting entries, correction of errors, depreciation, payroll, and inventory. Upon completion, students should be able to conduct all key bookkeeping functions for small businesses.

#### ACC 220 Intermediate Accounting I

Prerequisites: ACC 120 with minimum grade of "C"

Corequisites: None

This course is a continuation of the study of accounting principles with in-depth coverage of theoretical concepts and financial statements. Topics include generally accepted accounting principles and extensive analysis of balance sheet components. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate competence in the conceptual framework underlying financial accounting, including the application of financial standards.

#### ACC 221 Intermediate Accounting II 3 2 0

Prerequisites: ACC 220 with a minimum grade of "C" Corequisites: None

This course is a continuation of ACC 220. Emphasis is placed on special problems which may include leases, bonds, investments, ratio analyses, present value applications, accounting changes, and corrections. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the principles involved and display an analytical problem-solving ability for the topics covered.

#### ACC 225 Cost Accounting

Prerequisites: ACC 121 with a minimum grade of "C" Corequisites: None

This course introduces the nature and purposes of cost accounting as an information system for planning and control. Topics include direct materials, direct labor, factory overhead, process, job order, and standard cost systems. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an

understanding of the principles involved and display an analytical problem-solving ability for the topics covered.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
AHR 110	Introduction to Refrigeration	2	6	0	5		
Prerequisites:	None						
Corequisites:	None						

This course introduces the basic refrigeration process used in mechanical refrigeration and air conditioning systems. Topics include terminology, safety, and identification and function of components; refrigeration cycle; and tools and instrumentation used in mechanical refrigeration systems. Upon completion, students should be able to identify refrigeration systems and components, explain the refrigeration process, and use the tools and instrumentation of the trade.

### AHR 111 HVACR Electricity

2 2 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces electricity as it applies to HVACR equipment. Emphasis is placed on power sources, interaction of electrical components, wiring of simple circuits, and the use of electrical test equipment. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate good wiring practices and the ability to read simple wiring diagrams.

#### AHR 112 Heating Technology

4 0

4

4

4

2

2

2

4

0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the fundamentals of heating including oil, gas, and electric heating systems. Topics include safety, tools and instrumentation, system operating characteristics, installation techniques, efficiency testing, electrical power, and control systems. Upon completion, students should be able to explain the basic oil, gas, and electrical heating systems and describe the major components of a heating system.

#### AHR 113 Comfort Cooling

4 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the installation procedures, system operations, and maintenance of residential and light commercial comfort cooling systems. Topics include terminology, component operation, and testing and repair of equipment used to control and produce assured comfort levels. Upon completion, students should be able to use psychometrics, manufacturer specifications, and test instruments to determine proper system operation.

### AHR 114 Heat Pump Technology

Prerequisites: AHR 110 or AHR 113

Corequisites: None

This course covers the principles of air source and water source heat pumps. Emphasis is placed on safety, modes of operation, defrost systems, refrigerant charging, and system performance. Upon completion, students should be able to understand and analyze system performance and perform routine service procedures.

			Class	Lab C	linical (	credit
AHR 115 Refrigeration Systems			1	3	0	2
Prerequisites: AHR 110						
Corequisites: None						

This course introduces refrigeration systems and applications. Topics include defrost methods, safety and operational control, refrigerant piping, refrigerant recovery and charging, and leak testing. Upon completion, students should be able to assist in installing and testing refrigeration systems and perform simple repairs.

#### AHR 120HVACR Maintenance1302

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the basic principles of industrial air conditioning and heating systems. Emphasis is placed on preventive maintenance procedures for heating and cooling equipment and related components. Upon completion, students should be able to perform routine preventive maintenance tasks, maintain records, and assist in routine equipment repairs.

## AHR 130HVAC Controls220

Prerequisites: AHR 111 or ELC 111 or ELC 112

Corequisites: None

This course covers the types of controls found in residential and commercial comfort systems. Topics include electrical and electronic controls, control schematics and diagrams, test instruments, and analysis and troubleshooting of electrical systems. Upon completion, students should be able to diagnose and repair common residential and commercial comfort system controls.

AHR	151	HVAC Duct Systems I	1
-----	-----	---------------------	---

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the techniques used to lay out and fabricate duct work commonly found in HVAC systems. Emphasis is placed on the skills required to fabricate duct work. Upon completion, students should be able to layout and fabricate simple duct work.

#### AHR 160 Refrigerant Certification

1	0 (	0 1
---	-----	-----

3

0

Work/

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the requirements for the EPA certification examinations. Topics include small appliances, high pressure systems, and low pressure systems. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate knowledge of refrigerants and be prepared for the EPA certification examinations.

3

0

3

4

2

# AHR 180HVACR Customer Relations1001Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces common business and customer relation practices that may be encountered in HVACR. Topics include business practices, appearance of self and vehicle, ways of handling customer complaints, invoices, telephone communications, and warranties. Upon completion, students should be able to present themselves to customers in a professional manner, understand how the business operates, complete invoices, and handle complaints.

#### AHR 211Residential System Design22

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the principles and concepts of conventional residential heating and cooling system design. Topics include heating and cooling load estimating, basic psychometrics, equipment selection, duct system selection, and system design. Upon completion, students should be able to design a basic residential heating and cooling system.

#### AHR 212Advanced Comfort Systems260

Prerequisites: AHR 114

Corequisites: None

This course covers water-cooled comfort systems, water-source/geothermal heat pumps, and high efficiency heat pump systems including variable speed drives and controls. Emphasis is placed on the application, installation, and servicing of water-source systems and the mechanical and electronic control components of advanced comfort systems. Upon completion, students should be able to test, analyze, and troubleshoot water-cooled comfort systems, water-source/geothermal heat pumps, and high efficiency heat pumps.

#### AHR 213 HVACR Building Code

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the North Carolina codes that are applicable to the design and installation of HVACR systems. Topics include current North Carolina codes as applied to HVACR design, service, and installation. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the correct usage of North Carolina codes that apply to specific areas of the HVACR trade.

#### AHR 235 Refrigeration Design

2 2 0 3

2

1

0

Prerequisites: AHR 110

Corequisites: None

This course covers the principles of commercial refrigeration system operation and design. Topics include walk-in coolers, walk-in freezers, system components, load calculations, equipment selection, defrost systems, refrigerant line sizing, and electric controls. Upon completion, students should be able to design, adjust, and perform routine service procedures on a commercial refrigeration system.

# ANT 220Cultural Anthropology3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the nature of human culture. Emphasis is placed on cultural theory, methods of fieldwork, and cross-cultural comparisons in the areas of ethnology, language, and the cultural past. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of basic cultural processes and how cultural data are collected and analyzed.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

#### ART 111 Art Appreciation

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the origins and historical development of art. Emphasis is placed on the relationship of design principles to various art forms including but not limited to sculpture, painting, and architecture. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and analyze a variety of artistic styles, periods, and media.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

### ART 114 Art History Survey I

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the development of art forms from ancient times to the Renaissance. Emphasis is placed on content, terminology, design, and style. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an historical understanding of art as a product reflective of human social development. *Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective and/or elective course requirement.* 

#### ART 115 Art History Survey II

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the development of art forms from the Renaissance to the present. Emphasis is placed on content, terminology, design, and style. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an historical understanding of art as a product reflective of human social development. *Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for

humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

				Work/	
		Class	linical (	l Credit	
ART 121	Two-Dimensional Design	0	6	0	3
Prerequisites:	None				
Corequisites:	None				

This course introduces the elements and principles of design as applied to two-dimensional art. Emphasis is placed on the structural elements, the principles of visual organization, and the theories of color mixing and interaction. Upon completion, students should be able to understand and use critical and analytical approaches as they apply to two-dimensional visual art.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

ART 122	Three-Dimensional Design	0	6	0	3
Prerequisites	None				

Corequisites: None

This course introduces basic studio problems in three-dimensional visual design. Emphasis is placed on the structural elements and organizational principles as applied to mass and space. Upon completion, students should be able to apply three-dimensional design concepts.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

0 6 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the language of drawing and the use of various drawing materials. Emphasis is placed on drawing techniques, media, and graphic principles. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate competence in the use of graphic form and various drawing processes.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### ART 171 Digital Design I

0 6 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to introduce students to the elements and principles of design through the use of digital software. Emphasis is placed on developing composition and design skills using vector, raster, and time-based media. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and use tools in digital software, understand and utilize digital and artistic vocabulary, and employ the principles and elements of design to create artwork using digital means.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

			Work/	
	Class	Lab C	linical	Credit
ART 240 Painting I	0	6	0	3
Prerequisites: None				
Corequisites: None				

This course introduces the language of painting and the use of various painting materials. Emphasis is placed on the understanding and use of various painting techniques, media, and color principles. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate competence in the use of creative processes directed toward the development of expressive form.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

0

0

6

6

Prerequisites: ART 240

Corequisites: None

This course provides a continuing investigation of the materials, processes, and techniques of painting. Emphasis is placed on the exploration of expressive content using a variety of creative processes. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate competence in the expanded use of form and variety.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### ART 264 Digital Photography I

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces digital photographic equipment, theory and processes. Emphasis is placed on camera operation, composition, computer photo manipulation and creative expression. Upon completion, students should be able to successfully expose, digitally manipulate, and print a wellconceived composition.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### ART 275Introduction to Graphic Design060

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces students to the field of graphic design. Emphasis is placed on the basic concepts of visual communication, the design process and the ability to evaluate and discuss design issues in a critical manner. Upon completion, students should be able to use contemporary design

3

3

3

0

software and visual language techniques as they apply to creative visual problem-solving involving typography, image manipulation, symbolic representation and page management while being responsive to the relationship between client, designer and audience.

*Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective* course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

		Cl	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
	Sculpture I	(	0	6	0	3		
equisites:								
quisites.								

Prerec

ART

Corequisites: None

This course provides an exploration of the creative and technical methods of sculpture with focus on the traditional processes. Emphasis is placed on developing basic skills as they pertain to threedimensional expression in various media. Upon completion, students should be able to show competence in variety of sculptural approaches.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### **ART 283 Ceramics I**

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides an introduction to three-dimensional design principles using the medium of clay. Emphasis is placed on fundamentals of forming, surface design, glaze application, and firing. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate skills in slab and coil construction, simple wheel forms, glaze technique, and creative expression.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### **ART 284 Ceramics II**

0 6 0 3

0

6

0

Prerequisites: ART 283

Corequisites: None

This course covers advanced hand building and wheel techniques. Emphasis is placed on creative expression, surface design, sculptural quality, and glaze effect. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate a high level of technical competence in forming and glazing with a development of three-dimensional awareness.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

**ART 285 Ceramics III** Prerequisites: ART 284 Corequisites: None

3

This course provides the opportunity for advanced self-determined work in sculptural and functional ceramics. Emphasis is placed on developing the technical awareness of clay bodies, slips, engobes, and firing procedures necessary to fulfill the student's artistic goals. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate a knowledge of materials and techniques necessary to successfully create original projects in the clay medium.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

## ASL 111 Elementary American Sign Language I 3 0 0 3 Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the fundamental elements of American Sign Language within a cultural context. Emphasis is placed on the development of basic expressive and receptive skills. Upon completion, students will be able to comprehend and respond with grammatical accuracy to expressive American Sign Language and demonstrate cultural awareness.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts.

### ASL 112 Elementary American Sign Language II 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: ASL 111

Corequisites: None

This course is a continuation of ASL 111 focusing on the fundamental elements of American Sign Language in a cultural context. Emphasis is placed on the progressive development of expressive and receptive skills. Upon completion, the students should be able to comprehend and respond with increasing accuracy to expressive American Sign Language and demonstrate cultural awareness.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts.

#### ASL 211 Intermediate ASL I

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: ASL 112 Corequisites: None

This course provides a review and expansion of the essential skills of American Sign Language. Emphasis is placed on the progressive development of expressive and receptive skills. Upon completion, students should be able to communicate effectively, accurately, and creatively using American Sign Language.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts.

#### ASL 212 Intermediate ASL II 3 0 0 3 Prerequisites: ASL 211

Corequisites: None

This course provides a continuation of ASL 211. Emphasis is placed on the continuing development of expressive and receptive skills, with study of authentic and representative literary and cultural texts. Upon completion, students should be able to communicate spontaneously and accurately with increasing complexity and sophistication.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts.

#### AST 111 Descriptive Astronomy

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: AST 111A

This course introduces an overall view of modern astronomy. Topics include an overview of the solar system, the sun, stars, galaxies, and the larger universe. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the universe around them.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in the A.A. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### AST 111A Descriptive Astronomy Lab 0 2 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: AST 111

The course is a laboratory to accompany AST 111. Emphasis is placed on laboratory experiences which enhance the materials presented in AST 111 and which provide practical experience. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the universe around them. *Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in the A.A. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

Prerequisites: ELN 260

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the basic principles of automated systems and describes the tasks that technicians perform on the job. Topics include the history, development, and current applications of robots and automated systems including their configuration, operation, components, and controls. Upon completion, students should be able to understand the basic concepts of automation and robotic systems.

Work/	
<b>Class Lab Clinical Credit</b>	

#### 2 2 0 3 ATR 120 **Introduction to Autonomous Vehicles**

Prerequisites: ELC 128 or ELN 260

Corequisites: None

This course introduces trends, control technologies, and applications of piloted and autonomous vehicles. Topics include the current and future trends in technology, design constraints, control systems, data transmission, programming, and the remote or autonomous piloting of vehicles. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and explain common functionality of autonomous vehicle systems, designs, programming, control systems, data transmission requirements, and remote operation.

#### 2 **ATR 211 Robot Programming**

3 0

3

4

Prerequisites: ELN 260

Corequisites: None

This course provides the operational characteristics of robots and programming in their respective languages. Topics include robot programming, teach pendants, PLC integration, operator interfaces, the interaction of external sensors, machine vision, network systems, and other related devices. Upon completion, students should be able to program and demonstrate the operation of various robots.

#### **Principles of Biology** 3 3 0 **BIO** 110

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a survey of fundamental biological principles for non-science majors. Emphasis is placed on basic chemistry, cell biology, metabolism, genetics, evolution, ecology, diversity, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate increased knowledge and better understanding of biology as it applies to everyday life. Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural

sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### **General Biology I BIO** 111

3 3 0 4

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the principles and concepts of biology. Emphasis is placed on basic biological chemistry, molecular and cellular biology, metabolism and energy transformation, genetics, evolution, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate understanding of life at the molecular and cellular levels.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

# BIO112General Biology II3304Prerequisites:BIO 111

Corequisites: None

This course is a continuation of BIO 111. Emphasis is placed on organisms, evolution, biodiversity, plant and animal systems, ecology, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate comprehension of life at the organismal and ecological levels.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in the A.S. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### BIO 140 Environmental Biology

0 0 3

3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: BIO 140A

This course introduces environmental processes and the influence of human activities upon them. Topics include ecological concepts, population growth, natural resources, and a focus on current environmental problems from scientific, social, political, and economic perspectives. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of environmental interrelationships and of contemporary environmental issues.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for natural sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

BIO	140A	Environmental Biology Lab	0	3	0	1
			U	v	v	-

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: BIO 140

This course provides a laboratory component to complement BIO 140. Emphasis is placed on laboratory and field experience. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate a practical understanding of environmental interrelationships and of contemporary environmental issues.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for natural sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

#### BIO 163 Basic Anatomy and Physiology 4 2 0 5

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a basic study of the structure and function of the human body. Topics include a basic study of the body systems as well as an introduction to homeostasis, cells, tissues, nutrition, acid-base balance, and electrolytes. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate a basic understanding of the fundamental principles of anatomy and physiology and their interrelationships.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

					Work/	
			Class	Lab C	linical (	Credit
BIO	165	Anatomy and Physiology I	3	3	0	4
Prerec	quisites:	None				
Coroc	minitan	None				

Corequisites: None

This course is the first of a two-course sequence which provides a comprehensive study of the anatomy and physiology of the human body. Topics include the structure, function, and interrelationship of organ systems with emphasis on the processes which maintain homeostasis. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an in-depth understanding of principles of anatomy and physiology and their interrelationships.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### **BIO** 166 **Anatomy and Physiology II** 3 3 0 4

Prerequisites: BIO 165

Corequisites: None

This course is the second in a two-course sequence which provides a comprehensive study of the anatomy and physiology of the human body. Topics include the structure, function, and interrelationship of organ systems with emphasis on the processes which maintain homeostasis. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an in-depth understanding of principles of anatomy and physiology and the interrelationships of all body systems.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### BIO 275 Microbiology

3 3 0 4

Prerequisites: BIO 111, or BIO 163, or BIO 165 Corequisites: None

This course covers principles of microbiology and the impact these organisms have on man and the environment. Topics include the various groups of microorganisms, their structure, physiology, genetics, microbial pathogenicity, infectious diseases, immunology, and selected practical applications. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate knowledge and skills including microscopy, aseptic technique, staining, culture methods, and identification of microorganisms.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

# BUS 110Introduction to Business3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a survey of the business world. Topics include the basic principles and practices of contemporary business. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of business concepts as a foundation for studying other business subjects.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

#### BUS 115 Business Law I

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the student to the legal and ethical framework of business. Contracts, negotiable instruments, the law of sales, torts, crimes, constitutional law, the Uniform Commercial Code, and the court systems are examined. Upon completion the student should be able to identify legal and ethical issues that arise in business decisions and the laws that apply to them.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

## BUS121Business Mathematics2203Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course covers fundamental mathematical operations and their application to business problems. Topics include payroll, pricing, interest and discount, commission, taxes, and other pertinent uses of mathematics in the field of business. Upon completion, students should be able to apply mathematical concepts to business.

BUS 1	125	Personal	Finance
-------	-----	----------	---------

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a study of individual and family financial decisions. Emphasis is placed on building useful skills in buying, managing finances, increasing resources, and coping with current economic conditions. Upon completion, students should be able to develop a personal financial plan.

#### **BUS 137** Principles of Management

3 0 0

0

0

3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to be an overview of the major functions of management. Emphasis is placed on planning, organizing, controlling, directing, and communicating. Upon completion, students should be able to work as contributing members of a team utilizing these functions of management.

3

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

	Clas	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit						
BUS 139 Entrepreneurship I	3	0	0	3				
Prerequisites: None								

Corequisites: None

This course provides an introduction to the principles of entrepreneurship. Topics include selfanalysis of entrepreneurship readiness, the role of entrepreneur in economic development, legal problems, organizational structure, sources of financing, budgeting, and cash flow. Upon completion, students should have an understanding of the entrepreneurial process and issues faced by entrepreneurs.

#### BUS153Human Resource Management300

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the functions of personnel/human resource management within an organization. Topics include equal opportunity and the legal environment, recruitment and selection, performance appraisal, employee development, compensation planning, and employee relations. Upon completion, students should be able to anticipate and resolve human resource concerns.

#### BUS217Employment Law and Regulations3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the principle laws and regulations affecting public and private organizations and their employees or prospective employees. Topics include fair employment practices, EEO, affirmative action, and employee rights and protections. Upon completion, students should be able to evaluate organization policy for compliance and assure that decisions are not contrary to law.

#### BUS230Small Business Management3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the challenges of entrepreneurship including the startup and operation of a small business. Topics include market research techniques, feasibility studies, site analysis, financing alternatives, and managerial decision making. Upon completion, students should be able to develop a small business plan.

#### BUS234Training & Development300

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers developing, conducting, and evaluating employee training with attention to adult learning principles. Emphasis is placed on conducting a needs assessment, using various

3

instructional approaches, designing the learning environment, and locating learning resources. Upon completion, students should be able to design, conduct, and evaluate a training program.

#### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

BUS239Business Applications Capstone2203Prerequisites:ACC 120, BUS 115, BUS 137, MKT 120, and either ECO 151, ECO 251, or ECO 252

#### Corequisites: None

This course is designed as a capstone course for Business Administration majors. Emphasis is placed on decision making in the areas of management, marketing, production, purchasing, and finance. Upon completion, students should be able to apply the techniques, processes, and vital professional skills needed in the work place.

### BUS256Recruit Select & Personal Planning3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the basic principles involved in managing the employment process. Topics include personnel planning, recruiting, interviewing and screening techniques, maintaining employee records; and voluntary and involuntary separations. Upon completion, students should be able to acquire and retain employees who match position requirements and fulfill organizational objectives.

#### BUS 260 Business Communication

0 0

3

3

Prerequisites: ENG 111

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to develop skills in writing business communications. Emphasis is placed on business reports, correspondence, and professional presentations. Upon completion, students should be able to communicate effectively in the workplace.

### CAS 110 Perspectives on Child Maltreatment & Advocacy 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the critical examination of child maltreatment and advocacy. Emphasis is placed on the history, comparative perspectives, legal framework, responses to child maltreatment, pertinent issues in maltreatment and advocacy. Upon completion, students should be able to apply the knowledge and skills necessary for recognition and advocacy on behalf of child victims.

### CAS 120 Cultural Awareness in Child Maltreatment 3 0 0 3 & Advocacy

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to deepen students' understanding of the intersection between cultural dynamics and child maltreatment, emphasizing the significance of cultural awareness in effective advocacy. Emphasis is placed on an exploration of diverse cultural contexts, promoting cultural

competence as an integral aspect of advocating for the rights and well-being of children. Upon completion, students should be able to navigate the complexities of child maltreatment while respecting and valuing the diverse backgrounds of children and families.

## Class Lab Clinical Credit CAS 210 Professional & System Responses to Child 3 0 0 3 Maltreatment

Prerequisites: None

#### Corequisites: None

This course is designed to focus on the responses of professionals to allegations of child maltreatment. Emphasis is placed on the multifaceted nature of child abuse and neglect and explores evidence-based strategies for intervention, prevention, and collaboration across diverse professional settings. Upon completion, student should be able to identify the knowledge, skills, and ethical considerations essential for responding effectively to child maltreatment within various systems.

#### CAS 220 Responding to the Survivor of Child Maltreatment 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

### Corequisites: None

This course is designed to equip students with the knowledge, skills, and compassion necessary to effectively recognize and respond to the effects of child maltreatment. Emphasis is placed on intervention strategies for children and their families, exploring the multifaceted dimensions of child abuse, emphasizing trauma-informed approaches, and the cultivation of a supportive environment for survivors. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the practical skills and compassionate mindset needed to effectively recognize, respond to, and support survivors of child maltreatment.

#### CHM 131 Introduction to Chemistry 3 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: CHM 131A

This course introduces the fundamental concepts of inorganic chemistry. Topics include measurement, matter and energy, atomic and molecular structure, nuclear chemistry, stoichiometry, chemical formulas and reactions, chemical bonding, gas laws, solutions, and acids and bases. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate a basic understanding of chemistry as it applies to other fields.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for natural sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

CHM 131A	Introduction to Chemistry Lab	0	3	0	1
Prerequisites: N	one				
Corequisites: Cl	HM 131				

Work/

0

This course is a laboratory to accompany CHM 131. Emphasis is placed on laboratory experiences that enhance materials presented in CHM 131. Upon completion, students should be able to utilize basic laboratory procedures and apply them to chemical principles presented in CHM 131.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for natural sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

## Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

CHM 151 General Chemistry I

3 3 0 4

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: MAT 143 or MAT 152 or MAT 171 or MAT 271

This course covers fundamental principles and laws of chemistry. Topics include measurement, atomic and molecular structure, periodicity, chemical reactions, chemical bonding, stoichiometry, thermochemistry, gas laws, and solutions. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of fundamental chemical laws and concepts as needed in CHM 152. *Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.* 

#### CHM 152 General Chemistry II

3 3 0

4

Prerequisites: CHM 151

Corequisites: None

This course provides a continuation of the study of the fundamental principles and laws of chemistry. Topics include kinetics, equilibrium, ionic and redox equations, acid-base theory, electrochemistry, thermodynamics, introduction to nuclear and organic chemistry, and complex ions. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of chemical concepts as needed to pursue further study in chemistry and related professional fields.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in the A.S. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

### CHM 251 Organic Chemistry I

3 3 0 4

Prerequisites: CHM 152 Corequisites: None

This course provides a systematic study of the theories, principles, and techniques of organic chemistry. Topics include nomenclature, structure, properties, reactions, and mechanisms of hydrocarbons, alkyl halides, alcohols, and ethers; further topics include isomerization, stereochemistry, and spectroscopy. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the fundamental concepts of covered organic topics as needed in CHM 252.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

# CHM 252Organic Chemistry II3304Prerequisites:CHM 251

Corequisites: None

This course provides continuation of the systematic study of the theories, principles, and techniques of organic chemistry. Topics include nomenclature, structure, properties, reactions, and mechanisms of aromatics, aldehydes, ketones, carboxylic acids and derivatives, amines and heterocyclics; multi-step synthesis will be emphasized. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of organic concepts as needed to pursue further study in chemistry and related professional fields.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

#### CIS 110 Introduction to Computers

2 0 3

2

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces computer concepts, including fundamental functions and operations of the computer. Topics include identification of hardware components, basic computer operations, security issues, and use of software applications. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the role and function of computers and use the computer to solve problems.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for mathematics in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

## CIS115Introduction to Programming & Logic2303Prerequisites:MAT 025

Corequisites: None

This course introduces computer programming and problem solving in a structured program logic environment. Topics include language syntax, data types, program organization, problem solving methods, algorithm design, and logic control structures. Upon completion, students should be able to manage files with operating system commands, use top-down algorithm design, and implement algorithmic solutions in a programming language. Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for mathematics in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

#### CJC 111 Introduction to Criminal Justice 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the components and processes of the criminal justice system. Topics include history, structure, functions, and philosophy of the criminal justice system and their relationship to life in our society. Upon completion, students should be able to define and describe the major system components and their interrelationships and evaluate career options.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

			Class	Class Lab Clinical Credit					
CJC	112	Criminology	3	0	0	3			
Prerec	quisites:	None							
Corea	minitan	None							

Corequisites: None

This course introduces deviant behavior as it relates to criminal activity. Topics include theories of crime causation; statistical analysis of criminal behavior; past, present, and future social control initiatives; and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to explain and discuss various theories of crime causation and societal response.

#### CJC 113 **Juvenile Justice**

3 0 0 3

Warl-/

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the juvenile justice system and related juvenile issues. Topics include an overview of the juvenile justice system, treatment and prevention programs, special areas and laws unique to juveniles, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to identify/discuss juvenile court structure/procedures, function and jurisdiction of juvenile agencies, processing/detention of juveniles, and case disposition.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

CJC 121	Law Enforcement Operations	3	0	0	3
---------	----------------------------	---	---	---	---

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces fundamental law enforcement operations. Topics include the contemporary evolution of law enforcement operations and related issues. Upon completion, students should be able to explain theories, practices, and issues related to law enforcement operations.

Please Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### CJC 131 **Criminal Law**

3 0 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the history/evolution/principles and contemporary applications of criminal law. Topics include sources of substantive law, classification of crimes, parties to crime, elements of crimes, matters of criminal responsibility, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to discuss the sources of law and identify, interpret, and apply the appropriate statutes/elements.

# CJC 132Court Procedure & Evidence3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course covers judicial structure/process/procedure from incident to disposition, kinds and degrees of evidence, and the rules governing admissibility of evidence in court. Topics include consideration of state and federal courts, arrest, search and seizure laws, exclusionary and statutory rules of evidence, and other related issues. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and discuss procedures necessary to establish a lawful arrest/search, proper judicial procedures, and the admissibility of evidence.

#### CJC 141 Corrections 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the history, major philosophies, components, and current practices and problems of the field of corrections. Topics include historical evolution, functions of the various components, alternatives to incarceration, treatment programs, inmate control, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to explain the various components, processes, and functions of the correctional system.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

#### CJC 160 Terrorism: Underlying Issues 3

0 0

3

3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course identifies the fundamental reasons why America is a target for terrorists, covering various domestic/international terrorist groups and ideologies from a historical aspect. Emphasis is placed upon recognition of terrorist crime scene; weapons of mass destruction; chemical, biological, and nuclear terrorism; and planning considerations involving threat assessments. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and discuss the methods used in terrorists' activities and complete a threat assessment for terrorists' incidents.

#### CJC 212 Ethics & Community Relations

3 0 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers ethical considerations and accepted standards applicable to criminal justice organizations and professionals. Topics include ethical systems; social change, values, and norms; cultural diversity; citizen involvement in criminal justice issues; and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to apply ethical considerations to the decision-making process in identifiable criminal justice situations.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

# CJC 215Organization & Administration3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the components and functions of organization and administration as it applies to the agencies of the criminal justice system. Topics include operations/functions of organizations; recruiting, training, and retention of personnel; funding and budgeting; communications; span of control and discretion; and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and discuss the basic components and functions of a criminal justice organization and its administrative operations.

#### CJC 221 Investigative Principles 3 2 0 4

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the theories and fundamentals of the investigative process. Topics include crime scene/incident processing, information gathering techniques, collection/preservation of evidence, preparation of appropriate reports, court presentations, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to identify, explain, and demonstrate the techniques of the investigative process, report preparation, and courtroom presentation.

#### CJC 222 Criminalistics

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the functions of the forensic laboratory and its relationship to successful criminal investigations and prosecutions. Topics include advanced crime scene processing, investigative techniques, current forensic technologies, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and collect relevant evidence at simulated crime scenes and request appropriate laboratory analysis of submitted evidence.

#### CJC 231 Constitutional Law

3 0 0 3

3

3

0

0

0

0

3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

The course covers the impact of the Constitution of the United States and its amendments on the criminal justice system. Topics include the structure of the Constitution and its amendments, court decisions pertinent to contemporary criminal justice issues, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to identify/discuss the basic structure of the United States Constitution and the rights/procedures as interpreted by the courts.

#### CJC 233 Correctional Law

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces statutory/case law pertinent to correctional concepts, facilities, and related practices. Topics include examination of major legal issues encompassing incarceration, probation, parole, restitution, pardon, restoration of rights, and other related topics. Upon

completion, students should be able to identify/discuss legal issues which directly affect correctional systems and personnel.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Cre						
COM 120	Intro to Interpersonal Communication	3	0	0	3			
Prerequisites:	None							
Corequisites:	None							

This course introduces the practices and principles of interpersonal communication in both dyadic and group settings. Emphasis is placed on the communication process, perception, listening, selfdisclosure, speech apprehension, ethics, nonverbal communication, conflict, power, and dysfunctional communication relationships. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate interpersonal communication skills, apply basic principles of group discussion, and manage conflict in interpersonal communication situations.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Communication. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Communication.

#### COM 231 Public Speaking

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides instruction and experience in preparation and delivery of speeches within a public setting and group discussion. Emphasis is placed on research, preparation, delivery, and evaluation of informative, persuasive, and special occasion public speaking. Upon completion, students should be able to prepare and deliver well-organized speeches and participate in group discussions with appropriate audiovisual support.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for communications in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the communications requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### CSC 151 JAVA Programming

2 3 0 3

Prerequisites: MAT 025

Corequisites: None

This course introduces computer programming using the JAVA programming language with object-oriented programming principles. Emphasis is placed on event-driven programming methods, including creating and manipulating objects, classes, and using object-oriented tools such as the class debugger. Upon completion students should be able to design, code, test, debug JAVA language programs.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

CSC 153 C# Programming

2 3 0 3

Prerequisites: CIS 115 Corequisites: None This course introduces computer programming using the C# programming language with objectoriented programming principles. Emphasis is placed on event-driven programming methods, including creating and manipulating objects, classes, and using object-oriented tools such as the class debugger. Upon completion, students should be able to design, code, test, debug, and implement objects using the appropriate environment at the beginning level.

	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
CSC 251 Advanced JAVA Programming	2	3	0	3		
Prerequisites: CSC 151		-		-		
Corequisites: None						
This course is a continuation of CSC 151 using the JAVA particular	rogramm	ning lar	iguage v	vith objec	t-	
oriented programming principles. Emphasis is placed on ev	ent-drive	en prog	rammin	g method	s,	
including creating and manipulating objects, classes, and usin	ig object	-oriente	ed tools	such as th	ne	

including creating and manipulating objects, classes, and using object-oriented tools such as the class debugger. Upon completion, students should be able to design, code, test, debug, and implement objects using the appropriate environment.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

CTI	110	Web, Pgm, & DB Foundation	2	2	0	3
Droroc	minitan	ENC 025				

Prerequisites: ENG 025

Corequisites: None

This course covers the introduction of the tools and resources available to students in programming, mark-up language and services on the Internet. Topics include standard mark-up language Internet services, creating web pages, using search engines, file transfer programs; and database design and creation with DBMS products. Upon completion students should be able to demonstrate knowledge of programming tools, deploy a web-site with mark-up tools, and create a simple database table.

#### CTI120Network & Security Foundation2203

Prerequisites: MAT 025

Corequisites: None

This course introduces students to the Network concepts, including networking terminology and protocols, local and wide area networks, and network standards. Emphasis is placed on securing information systems and the various implementation policies. Upon completion, students should be able to perform basic tasks related to networking mathematics, terminology, media and protocols.

#### CTS115Info Systems Business Concepts3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

The course introduces the role of IT in managing business processes and the need for business processes and IT alignment. Emphasis is placed on industry need for understanding business challenges and developing/managing information systems to contribute to the decision-making

process based on these challenges. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate knowledge of the 'hybrid business manager' and the potential offered by new technology and systems.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit			redit			
CTS 120 Hardware/Software Support	2	3	0	3			
Prerequisites: None							
Corequisites: None This course covers the basic hardware of a personal computer, including installation, operations and interactions with software. Topics include component identification, memory-system, peripheral installation and configuration, preventive maintenance, hardware diagnostics/repair, installation and optimization of system software, commercial programs, system configuration, and device-drivers. Upon completion, students should be able to select appropriate computer equipment and software, upgrade/maintain existing equipment and software, and troubleshoot/repair non-functioning personal computers.							
<b>CTS 130 Spreadsheet</b> Prerequisites: ENG 025, MAT 025 Corequisites: None This course introduces basic spreadsheet design and devel formulas, using functions, enhancing spreadsheets, creating char	-	-		-			
students should be able to design and print basic spreadsheets a	nd charts	5.	-	-			
CTS 155 Tech Support Functions Prerequisites: CTI 120	2	2	0	3			
Corequisites: None This course introduces a variety of diagnostic and instructional tools that are used to evaluate the performance of technical support technologies. Emphasis is placed on technical support management techniques and support technologies. Upon completion, students should be able to determine the best technologies to support and solve actual technical support problems.							
CTS 220 Advanced Hard/Software Support Prerequisites: CTS 120 Corequisites: None	2	3	0	3			

This course provides advanced knowledge and competencies in hardware and operating system technologies for computer technicians to support personal computers. Emphasis is placed on: configuring and upgrading; diagnosis and troubleshooting; as well as preventive maintenance of hardware and system software. Upon completion, students should be able to install, configure, diagnose, perform preventive maintenance, and maintain basic networking on personal computers.

3

3

3

#### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

2

3

0

CTS 289 System Support Project 1 4 0

Prerequisites: CTI 110, CTI 120, CTS 115, and permission of IT lead instructor Corequisites: None

This course provides an opportunity to complete a significant support project with minimal instructor assistance. Emphasis is placed on written and oral communication skills, project definition, documentation, installation, testing, presentation, and user training. Upon completion, students should be able to complete a project from the definition phase through implementation.

#### DBA 110 Database Concepts

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces database design and creation using a DBMS product. Emphasis is placed on data dictionaries, normalization, data integrity, data modeling, and creation of simple tables, queries, reports, and forms. Upon completion, students should be able to design and implement normalized database structures by creating simple database tables, queries, reports, and forms.

#### DBA 120Database Programming I220

Prerequisites: CTI 110

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to develop SQL programming proficiency. Emphasis is placed on data definition, data manipulation, and data control statements as well as on report generation. Upon completion, students should be able to write programs which create, update, and produce reports.

#### DFT 151 Computer-Aided Drafting I 2 3 0 3

Prerequisites: ENG 025, MAT 035

Corequisites: None

This course introduces CAD software as a drawing tool. Topics include drawing, editing, file management, and plotting. Upon completion, students should be able to produce and plot a CAD drawing.

#### DRA 111 Theatre Appreciation

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a study of the art, craft, and business of the theatre. Emphasis is placed on the audience's appreciation of the work of the playwright, director, actor, designer, producer, and critic. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate a vocabulary of theatre terms and to recognize the contributions of various theatre artists.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

# ECO 251Principles of Microeconomics3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces economic analysis of individual, business, and industry choices in the market economy. Topics include the price mechanism, supply and demand, optimizing economic behavior, costs and revenue, market structures, factor markets, income distribution, market failure, and government intervention. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and evaluate consumer and business alternatives in order to efficiently achieve economic objectives.

consumer and business alternatives in order to efficiently achieve economic objectives. Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### ECO 252 Principles of Macroeconomics 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces economic analysis of aggregate employment, income, and prices. Topics include major schools of economic thought; aggregate supply and demand; economic measures, fluctuations, and growth; money and banking; stabilization techniques; and international trade. Upon completion, students should be able to evaluate national economic components, conditions, and alternatives for achieving socioeconomic goals.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral science in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### EDU 114Intro to Family Childcare300

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the student to family child care home environments with emphasis on standards and developmentally effective approaches for supporting diverse children and families. Topics include standards for quality, curriculum for multiple age groups, authentic assessment methods, business practices, building positive family and community partnerships, and professionalism. Upon completion, students should be able to design a family child care handbook that reflects a healthy, respectful, supportive, and stimulating learning environment.

#### EDU 119 Intro to Early Childhood Education 4 0 0 4

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the foundations of culturally responsive, equitable and inclusive early childhood education, planning intentional developmentally appropriate experiences, learning activities, and teaching strategies for indoor and outdoor environments for all young children, guidance techniques, and professionalism. Topics include theoretical foundations, national early

learning standards, NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development, state regulations, program types, career options, professionalism, ethical conduct, quality inclusive environments, guidance techniques, and curriculum responsive to the needs of each child/family. Upon completion, students should be able to implement developmentally appropriate environments, guidance techniques, schedules, and teaching strategies across developmental domains to support culturally, linguistically, and ability diverse children and their families in inclusive settings, and design a personal career/professional development plan.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit			Credit
EDU 130	Social Environments for Children	3	0	0	3
Prerequisites:	None				

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the impact of social environments on young children's development and the importance of developing supportive, reciprocal relationships across children's various social environments and family circumstances. Topics include recognizing the impact of family/community relationships on child development, respect for family differences, strategies for building/sustaining respectful, reciprocal relationships, resilience, strength-based strategies for working with families and identifying community resources to support children, families, and the classroom. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of how various family structures, environmental conditions, relationships, stressors, supports, and cultural values create the context for young children's lives by implementing strength-based strategies to support classroom interactions, and communications with families and communities.

#### EDU 131 Child, Family, & Community 3 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the development of partnerships among culturally, linguistically and ability diverse families, children, schools and communities through the use of evidence-based strategies. Emphasis is placed on developing skills and identifying benefits for establishing, and supporting respectful relationships between diverse families, programs/schools, and community agencies/ resources reflective of the NAEYC Code of Ethical Conduct and the Code of Ethics for North Carolina Educators. Upon completion, students should be able to identify appropriate relationship building strategies between diverse families, children birth through adolescence, schools, and communities and demonstrate a variety of communication skills including appropriate use of technology to support every child.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

3

0

0

#### EDU 144 Child Development I

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course includes the theories of child development, observation and assessment, milestones, and factors that influence development, from conception through approximately 36 months.

3

0

Emphasis is placed on knowledge, observation and assessment of developmental sequences in approaches to play/learning, emotional/social, health/physical, language/communication and cognitive domains. Upon completion, students should be able to compare/contrast typical/atypical developmental characteristics, explain biological and environmental factors that impact development, and identify evidence-based strategies for enhancing development for children that are culturally, linguistically, and ability diverse.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

## Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

### EDU 145Child Development II3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course includes the theories of child development, observation and assessment, milestones, and factors that influence development, from preschool through middle childhood. Emphasis is placed on knowledge, observation and assessment of developmental sequences in approaches to play/learning, emotional/social, health/physical, language/communication and cognitive domains. Upon completion, students should be able to compare/contrast typical/atypical developmental characteristics, explain biological and environmental factors that impact development, and identify evidence-based strategies for enhancing development for children that are culturally, linguistically, and ability diverse.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### EDU 146 Child Guidance

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces evidence-based strategies to build nurturing relationships with each child by applying principles and practical techniques to facilitate developmentally appropriate guidance. Topics include designing responsive/supportive learning environments, cultural, linguistic and socio-economic influences on behavior, appropriate expectations, the importance of communication with children/families including using technology and the use of formative assessments in establishing intentional strategies for children with unique needs. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate direct/indirect strategies to encourage social skills, selfregulation, emotional expression and positive behaviors while recognizing the relationship between children's social, emotional and cognitive development.

#### EDU 150Building an Inclusive Classroom3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a comprehensive introduction of best strategies for creating and planning an inclusive and diverse environment to meet the individual needs of children using research-based

practices. Topics include adaptations and accommodations to the indoor/outdoor classroom environments, materials, schedules, learning experiences, and assistive technologies. Upon completion, students should be able to make adaptations to environments, materials, schedules, learning experiences, and assistive technologies to create inclusive classroom settings.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
EDU 151	Creative Activities	3	0	0	3		
Prerequisites:	None						
<b>A</b> · · ·	NT						

Corequisites: None

This course introduces developmentally supportive, diverse, equitable, and inclusive creative learning environments with attention to divergent thinking, creative problem-solving, evidencebased teaching practices, and open-ended learning materials and activities that align with the NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development. Emphasis is placed on best practices providing process-driven culturally diverse, learning experiences in art, music, creative movement, dance, and dramatic play integrated across all domains and academic content in indoor/outdoor environments for every young child age birth through age eight. Upon completion, students should be able to observe, examine, create, adapt, and advocate for developmentally appropriate creative learning materials, experiences, and environments for children that are culturally, linguistically, and ability diverse.

EDU 153	Health, Safety & Nutrition	3	0	0	3
Prerequisites:	None				

Corequisites: None

This course covers promoting and maintaining the health and well-being of every child. Topics include health and nutritional guidelines, common childhood illnesses, maintaining safe and healthy learning environments, health benefits of active play, recognition and reporting of abuse/neglect, and state regulations. Upon completion, students should be able to apply knowledge of NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development for health, safety, nutritional needs and safe learning environments.

#### EDU 154 Social/Emotional/Behavioral Development 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the emotional/social development of young children and the varied causes, expressions, prevention methods and management strategies of challenging behaviors. Emphasis is placed on culturally responsive and supportive caregiver/family/child relationships, positive emotional/social environments, developmental concerns, risk factors, and planning culturally responsive, equitable, developmentally appropriate intervention strategies. Upon completion, students should be able to identify factors that influence emotional/social development, utilize screening measures, and design positive behavioral supports for children and the environment, as well as effective teaching strategies.

3

3

EDU 157 **Active Play** 

#### 2 2 0

Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None

This course introduces physical activities to promote the development of children with diverse abilities, birth through middle childhood. Topics include active play, outdoor learning, design of the environment, development of play skills, loose parts play, nature play, risk/benefit assessment, advocacy, and family/community connection. Upon completion, students should be able to discuss the stages of play, the role of teachers in play, active play environments, advocate for the child's right to play, and plan and assess culturally responsive, equitable and developmentally appropriate experiences using NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development.

#### **Healthy Lifestyles–Youth** EDU 158

3 0 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers maintaining the health and well-being of all school-age children. Topics include health, safety, nutrition, physical activities and environments that promote development, fitness, and healthy lifestyles. Upon completion, students should be able to plan developmentally appropriate, safe/healthy physical activities that support the healthy development of school-age children, be able to plan and identify healthy eating choices that support healthy development as well as design safety policies and procedures and environments that promote healthy lifestyles.

#### 0 EDU 159 Health & Safety for Early Childhood 2 0 2

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers maintaining the health and safety of young children in licensed child care facilities. Topics include universal precautions, emergency preparedness, early childhood mental health, safety regulations, child maltreatment, shaken baby syndrome, CPR/First Aid, ITS-SIDS, playground safety, medication administration, communicable diseases, immunizations, and transportation. Upon completion, students should be able to safely prevent/manage infectious diseases, medications, food/allergic reactions, transporting children, response to natural disasters, universal precautions, CPR/First Aid, child maltreatment, safety regulations from licensing and sanitation, and foster resilient environments.

#### **Intro to Exceptional Children** 3 EDU 161 3 0 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers children with exceptionalities as life long learners within the context of the community, school and family. Emphasis is placed on inclusion, legal, social/political, environmental, and cultural issues relating to the teaching of children with exceptionalities. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate knowledge of identification processes, inclusive techniques, and professional practices and attitudes.

## EDU 162Observation & Assessment in ECE3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the research, benefits, goals, and ethical considerations associated with observation and formative assessment in early childhood education. Emphasis is placed on the implementation of multiple observation/assessment strategies including anecdotal records, event samples, rating scales, and portfolios to identify specific needs of individual children with diverse abilities and to create appropriate learning experiences. Upon completion, students should be able to practice responsible assessment and effectively use tools to assess the child, teacher practices and indoor and outdoor environments to enhance programming; and explain the importance of assessment partnerships with families and other professionals.

#### EDU163Classroom Management & Instruction3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course examines classroom management and evidence-based instructional strategies that create supportive learning environments to provide culturally, linguistically and developmentally appropriate guidance for school-age populations. Topics include classroom management and organization, teaching strategies, individual student differences and learning styles, ongoing systematic observation, and developmentally appropriate classroom guidance techniques. Upon completion, student should be able to utilize developmentally appropriate behavior management, utilize high-quality instructional strategies that enhance the teaching/learning process and promote students' academic success.

#### EDU 173 Becoming a Professional in ECE 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is an introduction to the early childhood profession. Emphasis is placed on the NAEYC Code of Ethical Conduct, personal growth through involvement in professional organizations, advocacy for children and the profession, and the importance of a professional portfolio. Upon completion, students should be able to identify professional resources and community partners and demonstrate essential advocacy skills while involving oneself in the early childhood field.

### EDU184Early Childhood Introductory Practicum1302

Prerequisites: EDU 119

Corequisites: None

This course introduces students to early childhood settings and applying skills in a three star (minimum) or NAEYC accredited or equivalent, quality early childhood environment. Emphasis is placed on observing children, assisting in the implementation of developmentally appropriate, culturally responsive, equitable, and ability diverse activities in indoor/outdoor environments for young children, supporting/engaging families, and modeling reflective/professional practices based on national/state guidelines. Upon completion, students should be able to implement respectful/reciprocal relationships with children and families, design, implement, and adapt

developmentally appropriate activities, plans, and daily routines that align with NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development and demonstrate ethical/professional behaviors as indicated by assignments and onsite/virtual faculty assessments.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit				
EDU 187	Teaching & Learning for All	3	3	0	4	
Prerequisites	: None					
Corequisites:	None					

This course introduces students to knowledge, concepts, and best practices needed to provide developmentally appropriate, effective, inclusive, and culturally responsive educational experiences in the classroom. Topics include growth and development, learning theory, student motivation, teaching diverse learners, classroom management, inclusive environments, student-centered practices, instructional strategies, teaching methodologies, observation/assessment techniques, educational planning, reflective practice, collaboration, cultural competence, ethics, professionalism, and leadership. Upon completion, students should be able to identify the knowledge, skills, roles, and responsibilities of an effective educator as defined by state and national professional teaching standards.

#### EDU 188 Trends/Policies in Early Childhood 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers current topics and policies in the diverse and inclusive field of early childhood education that affect young children, families, communities, and professionals. Emphasis is placed on but not limited to advocacy, equity, bias and social justice, emerging research, professionalism, reflective practice, and legal/ethical concerns. Upon completion, student should be able to list, discuss, and explain current trends/policies in early childhood education as well as develop an advocacy plan based on course content.

#### EDU 216 Foundations of Education 3

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the examination of the American educational systems and the teaching profession. Topics include the historical and philosophical influences on education, various perspectives on educational issues, and experiences in birth through grade 12 classrooms. Upon completion, students should be able to reflect on classroom observations, analyze the different educational approaches, including classical/traditional and progressive, and have knowledge of the various roles of educational systems at the federal, state and local level.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

EDU 221	Children with Exceptionalities	3	0	0	3
Prerequisites:	EDU 144, EDU 145				
Corequisites:	None				

This course covers atypical patterns of child development, inclusive/diverse settings, evidencedbased educational/family plans, differentiated instruction, adaptive materials, and assistive technology. Emphasis is placed on the characteristics of exceptionalities and delays, early intervention/special education, transitions, observation, developmental screening, formative assessment of children, and collaborating with families and community partners. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize diverse abilities, describe the referral process, identify community resources, explain the importance of collaboration with families/professionals, and develop appropriate strategies/adaptations to support children in all environments with best practices as defined by laws, policies and the NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Ci			Credit
	Specific Learning Disabilities	3	0	0	3
Prerequisites:	EDU 144, EDU 145				

Corequisites: None

This course provides a comprehensive study of characteristics, alternative assessments, teaching strategies, placement options, inclusion, and family intervention for children with specific learning disabilities. Topics include causes, assessment instruments, learning strategies, and collaborative/inclusion methods for children with specific learning disabilities. Upon completion, students should be able to assist in identifying, assessing, and providing educational interventions for children with specific learning disabilities.

#### EDU 234 Infants, Toddlers, & Twos 3 0

Prerequisites: EDU 119

Corequisites: None

This course covers the development of high-quality, individualized, responsive/engaging relationships and experiences for infants, toddlers, and twos. Emphasis is placed on typical and atypical child development, working with diverse families to provide positive, supportive, and engaging early learning activities and interactions through field experiences and the application of the NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate responsive curriculum planning, respectful relationships and exposure to a variety of developmentally appropriate experiences/materials that support a foundation for healthy development and growth of culturally, linguistically and ability diverse children birth to 36 months.

#### EDU235School-Age Development & Program3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course includes developmentally appropriate practices in group settings for school-age children. Emphasis is placed on principles of development, environmental planning, and positive guidance techniques and program development. Upon completion, students should be able to

3

discuss developmental principles for culturally, linguistically, and ability diverse children ages five to twelve and plan and implement developmentally appropriate programs and activities.

		Work/				
		Class Lab Clinical Cre			Credit	
EDU 247	Sensory & Physical Disabilities	3	0	0	3	
Prerequisites:	EDU 144, EDU 145					
Corequisites:	None					

This course covers characteristics, intervention strategies, assistive technologies, and inclusive practices for children with sensory and physical disabilities. Topics include inclusive placement options, utilization of support services, other health impairments and family involvement for children with sensory and physical disabilities. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and utilize intervention strategies and service delivery options for those specific disabilities.

### EDU248Developmental Delays300

Prerequisites: EDU 144, EDU 145

Corequisites: None

This course covers the causes and assessment of developmental delays and individualized instruction and curriculum for children with developmental delays. Emphasis is placed on definition, characteristics, assessment, educational strategies, inclusion, family involvement, and services for children with developmental delays. Upon completion, students should be able to identify, assess, and plan educational intervention strategies for children with developmental delays and their families.

# EDU250Teacher Licensure Preparation3003

Prerequisites: ENG 111 and MAT 143, or MAT 152, or MAT 171 Corequisites: None

This course provides information and strategies necessary for transfer to a teacher licensure program at a senior institution. Topics include entry level teacher licensure exam preparation, performance based assessment systems, requirements for entry into teacher education programs, the process to become a licensed teacher in North Carolina, and professionalism including expectations within the field of education. Upon completion, students should be able to utilize educational terminology and demonstrate knowledge of teacher licensure processes including exam preparation, technology based portfolio assessment, and secondary admissions processes to the school of education at a senior institution.

#### EDU 259 Curriculum Planning

3

**B O O 3** 

Prerequisites: EDU 119

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to focus on using content knowledge to build effective developmentally appropriate approaches that are culturally responsive, equitable, and ability diverse for young children. Topics include components of curriculum, a variety of curriculum models, authentic observation and assessment, and planning developmentally appropriate experiences and

indoor/outdoor environments aligned with the NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development. Upon completion, students should be able to understand, evaluate, and use developmentally appropriate curriculum to plan for the individual/group needs of young children.

		Work/					
		<b>Class Lab Clinical</b>			Credit		
EDU 261	Early Childhood Administration I	3	0	0	3		
Prerequisites:	None						
Corequisites:	EDU 119						

This course introduces principles and practices essential to preparing and supporting child care administrators. Topics include program philosophy, policies and procedures, NC Child Care Law and Rules, business planning, personnel and fiscal management, and NAEYC Code of Ethical Conduct Supplement for Early Childhood Program Administration. Upon completion, students should be able to articulate a developmentally appropriate program philosophy, locate current state licensing regulations, analyze a business plan and examine comprehensive program policies and procedures.

# EDU262Early Childhood Administration II3003D11111111

Prerequisites: EDU 119 and EDU 261

Corequisites: None

This course focuses on advocacy/leadership, public relations/community outreach and program quality/evaluation for diverse early childhood programs. Topics include program evaluation/accreditation, involvement in early childhood professional organizations, leadership/mentoring, family, volunteer and community involvement and early childhood advocacy. Upon completion, students should be able to define and evaluate all components of early childhood programs, develop strategies for advocacy and integrate community into programs.

# EDU263School-Age Program Administration2002

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the methods and procedures for development and administration of schoolage programs in the public or proprietary setting. Emphasis is placed on the construction and organization of the physical environment. Upon completion, student should be able to plan, develop and administer a quality school-age program.

#### EDU 270 Effective Instructional Environments 2 0 0 2

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide learners with the knowledge and skills to create, manage, and assess effective instructional environments, learning attitudes, and behaviors for today's diverse learning population. Topics include organizing the learning environment, fostering positive learning attitudes, supporting healthy stakeholder partnerships, engaging students using effective differentiated instruction, guiding, and managing student behaviors, and assessing student progress. Upon completion of this course, learners will demonstrate effective dispositions of the professional educator that include managing schedules, spaces, and resources, promoting

supportive learning mindsets, engaging students with diverse instructional strategies, guiding student behaviors to maximize both the instructional and social climate, and analyzing and effectively responding to student progress.

		Class Lab Cl					
EDU 271 Edu	icational Technology	2	2	0	3		
Prerequisites: Nor	ie						
Corequisites: Non	e						
This course introdu	uces the appropriate and ethical use	of technology the	t is inc	lucive of	f digital		

This course introduces the appropriate and ethical use of technology that is inclusive of digital and analog materials/tools to enhance teaching and learning in all educational settings. Emphasis is placed on the developmentally appropriate use of technology with children, ethical issues, digital citizenship, instructional strategies, assistive technology, and the use of technology for professional development and communication with families. Upon completion, student should be able to demonstrate professional and ethical implementation of various modes of technology in culturally responsive and equitable ways to support diverse children, families and communities.

#### EDU 272 Technology, Data, & Assess 2 3 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide students with the knowledge and skills to utilize digital instructional technologies and technology-based assessments to plan and implement appropriate educational experiences and interventions in the classroom. Topics include educational technology to enhance instruction, instructional technologies for teaching, technology-based assessment, formative and summative assessments, data to inform practice, and ethical practices for technology and assessment. Upon completion, students will be able to demonstrate effective integration of educational technology into classroom practice, appropriate use of technology-based assessments, and practical application of data to inform educational planning and interventions.

### EDU275Effective Teacher Training200

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides specialized training using an experienced-based approach to learning. Topics include instructional preparation and presentation, student interaction, time management, learning expectations, evaluation, and curriculum principles and planning. Upon completion, students should be able to prepare and present a six-step lesson plan and demonstrate ways to improve students' time-on-task.

#### EDU 277 Integrated Curriculum Instr: Math/Science 2 3 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide learners with the content knowledge, instructional methods/materials, and assessment techniques needed to provide research-based math and science K - 12 instruction. Topics include essential math and science concepts and skills, developmentally appropriate pedagogy, culturally responsive instruction, standards-based outcomes, technology

3

enhanced lesson planning, formative/summative assessments, research-based interventions, authentic learning experiences, and reflective practice. Upon completion, learners will be able to plan, implement, assess, and reflect on developmentally appropriate math and science instruction aligned to the NC Standard Course of Study, other professional and national standards.

#### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

### EDU 278 Integrated Curriculum Instr: Soc Stud/ELA 2 3 0 3 Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide learners with the content knowledge, instructional methods/materials, and assessment techniques needed to provide research-based social studies and ELA K -12 instruction. Topics include essential social studies and ELA concepts and skills, developmentally appropriate pedagogy, culturally responsive instruction, standards-based outcomes, technology enhanced lesson planning, formative/summative assessments, research-based interventions, authentic learning experiences, and reflective practice. Upon completion, learners will be able to plan, implement, assess, and reflect on developmentally appropriate social studies and ELA instruction aligned to the NC Standard Course of Study, other professional and national standards.

#### EDU 279 Literacy Development & Instruction 3 3 0 4

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide students with concepts and skills of literacy development, instructional methods/materials and assessment techniques needed to provide scientifically-based, systematic reading and writing instruction into educational practice. Topics include literacy concepts, reading and writing development, developmentally appropriate pedagogy, culturally-responsive instruction, standards-based outcomes, lesson planning, formative/summative assessment, recognizing reading difficulties, research-based interventions, authentic learning experiences, classroom implementation, and reflective practice. Upon completion, students should be able to plan, implement, assess, evaluate, and demonstrate developmentally appropriate literacy instruction aligned to the NC Standard Course of Study and other state and national standards.

#### EDU280Language & Literacy Experiences30

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides evidence-based strategies for enhancing language and literacy experiences that align with NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development. Topics include developmental sequences for children's emergent receptive and expressive language, print concepts, appropriate observations/assessments, literacy enriched environments, quality selection of diverse literature, interactive media, and inclusive practices. Upon completion, students should be able to select, plan, implement and evaluate developmentally appropriate language and literacy experiences for children who are culturally, linguistically and ability diverse.

0

Work/ **Class Lab Clinical Credit** 

#### EDU 283 **Educator Preparation Practicum** 2 3 0 3 Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to allow learners to demonstrate acquired skills and competencies in a developmentally appropriate learning environment. Topics include dispositions of effective teachers, portfolio assessment development, reflective practice, teaching methods, assessment strategies, and professional practices based on state and national Teaching Standards. Upon completion, learners should be able to provide a portfolio assessment with evidence of ethical/professional standards, respect for a diverse population in learning environments, content knowledge, appropriate guidance intervention, and grade-level technology enhanced lesson planning/assessments through practices in the classroom environment.

#### EDU284Early Child Capstone Practicum1Prerequisites:EDU 119, EDU 144, EDU 145, EDU 146, EDU 151 9 0 4

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to allow students to demonstrate acquired skills in a three star (minimum) or NAEYC accredited or equivalent, quality early childhood environment. Emphasis is placed on designing, implementing and evaluating developmentally appropriate activities and environments for all children; supporting/engaging families; and modeling reflective and professional practices based on national and state guidelines. Upon completion, students should be able to apply NC Foundations for Early Learning and Development to demonstrate developmentally appropriate plans/assessments, appropriate guidance techniques and ethical/professional behaviors, including the use of appropriate technology, as indicated by assignments and onsite faculty assessments.

#### **Introduction to Engineering** EGR 150

2 0 1

2

Prerequisites: MAT 035

Corequisites: None

This course is an overview of the engineering profession. Topics include goal setting and career assessment, ethics, public safety, the engineering method and design process, written and oral communication, interpersonal skills and team building, and computer applications. Upon completion, students should be able to understand the engineering process, the engineering profession, and utilize college resources to meet their educational goals. Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been

approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A., A.E., and A.S. degree programs.

#### EGR 250 **Statics/Strength of Materials**

3 0 5

4

Prerequisites: MAT 171

Corequisites: None

This course includes vector analysis, equilibrium of force systems, friction, sectional properties, stress/strain, and deformation. Topics include resultants and components of forces, moments and couples, free-body diagrams, shear and moment diagrams, trusses, frames, beams, columns, connections, and combined stresses. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze simple structures.

Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

0 4 0 2

EGR 285 Design Project Prerequisites: ELN 131, ELN 133, ELN 260

Corequisites: None

This course provides the opportunity to design an instructor-approved project using previously acquired skills. Emphasis is placed on selection, proposal, design, testing, and documentation of the approved project. Upon completion, students should be able to present and demonstrate projects.

ELC 112	DC/AC Electricity	3	6	0	5
Prerequisites:	MAT 035				
Corequisites:	None				

This course introduces the fundamental concepts of and computations related to DC/AC electricity. Emphasis is placed on DC/AC circuits, components, operation of test equipment; and other related topics. Upon completion students should be able to construct, verify, and analyze simple DC/AC circuits.

Prerequisites: ELC 112 or ELC 131

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the fundamental concepts of motors and motor controls. Topics include ladder diagrams, pilot devices, contactors, motor starters, motors, and other control devices. Upon completion, students should be able to properly select, connect, and troubleshoot motors and control circuits.

#### ELC 128 Intro to PLC

Prerequisites: ELC 112 or ELC 131

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the programmable logic controller (PLC) and its associated applications. Topics include ladder logic diagrams, input/output modules, power supplies, surge protection, selection/installation of controllers, and interfacing of controllers with equipment. Upon completion, students should be able to understand basic PLC systems and create simple programs.

#### ELC 131 Circuit Analysis I

3 3 0

3

0

3

4

2

Prerequisites: MAT-035

Corequisites: None

This course introduces DC and AC electricity with an emphasis on circuit analysis, measurements, and operation of test equipment. Topics include DC and AC principles, circuit analysis laws and theorems, components, test equipment operation, circuit simulation, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to interpret circuit schematics; design, construct, verify, and analyze DC/AC circuits; and properly use test equipment.

	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit			Credit	
ELC 213InstrumentationPrerequisites:ELC 128 or ELN 260Corequisites:None	3	2	0	4	
This course covers the fundamentals of instrumentation used in industry. Emphasis is placed on electric, electronic, and other instruments. Upon completion, students should be able to install, maintain, and calibrate instrumentation.					
ELN 131 Analog Electronics I	3	3	0	4	
Prerequisites: ELC 131					
Corequisites: None					
This course introduces the characteristics and applications on	semicon	ductor d	levices a	and circuits.	
Emphasis is placed on analysis, selection, biasing, and appl	ications.	Upon co	ompletio	on, students	

Emphasis is placed on analysis, selection, biasing, and applications. Upon completion, students should be able to construct, analyze, verify, and troubleshoot analog circuits using appropriate techniques and test equipment.

ELN 133 Digital Electronics	3	3	0	4
-----------------------------	---	---	---	---

Prerequisites: ELC 112 or ELC 131 Corequisites: None

This course covers combinational and sequential logic circuits. Topics include number systems, Boolean algebra, logic families, medium scale integration (MSI) and large scale integration (LSI) circuits, analog to digital (AD) and digital to analog (DA) conversion, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to construct, analyze, verify, and troubleshoot digital circuits using appropriate techniques and test equipment.

# ELN 229 Industrial Electronics

Prerequisites: ELC 112 or ELC 131

Corequisites: None

This course covers semiconductor devices used in industrial applications. Topics include the basic theory, application, and operating characteristics of semiconductor devices. Upon completion, students should be able to construct and/or troubleshoot these devices for proper operation in an industrial electronic circuit.

# ELN 231 Industrial Controls

2 3 0 3

Prerequisites: ELC 112 or ELC 131

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the fundamental concepts of control of rotating machinery and associated peripheral devices. Topics include rotating machine theory, ladder logic, electromechanical and solid-state relays, motor controls, pilot devices, three-phase power systems, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to interpret schematics and demonstrate an understanding of electromechanical and electronic control of rotating machinery.

Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

# ELN 232Introduction to Microprocessors3304Prerequisites:ELN 133

Corequisites: None

This course introduces microprocessor architecture and microcomputer systems including memory and input/output interfacing. Topics include low-level language programming, bus architecture, I/O systems, memory systems, interrupts, and other related topics. Upon completion, students should be able to interpret, analyze, verify, and troubleshoot fundamental microprocessor circuits and programs using appropriate techniques and test equipment.

#### ELN260Programmable Logic Controllers3304

Prerequisites: ELC 112 or ELC 131

Corequisites: None

This course provides a detailed study of PLC applications, with a focus on design of industrial controls using the PLC. Topics include PLC components, memory organization, math instructions, documentation, input/output devices, and applying PLCs in industrial control systems. Upon completion, students should be able to select and program a PLC system to perform a wide variety of industrial control functions.

### EME 111911 Communications & Operations I2203

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to introduce the student to the role of a telecommunicator and the duties and responsibilities performed by the first, first responder in the public safety system. Topics include an introduction to the telecommunicator profession, technology in an emergency communications center, ethics and values, basics of call taking, documenting, and dispatching in a Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP), effective communications, cultural awareness, critical thinking, and problem solving. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the role and function of telecommunicators within the 911 system; call processes and radio procedures for law enforcement, fire, and medical dispatch; and the role of emergency telecommunicators within management, incident command, and the Telecommunicator Emergency Response Taskforce (TERT).

#### EME 112911 Communications & Operations II2203

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to introduce the student to the various roles, functions, and governance models that impact a Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP). Topics include an introduction to human resources, employee relations, local government finance, federal and local legislation and oversight of a PSAP, cybersecurity policies and procedures, Next Generation technology and applications, policy and procedure writing, and grant writing. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of human resources processes as a telecommunicator, basic budgeting and finance, general knowledge of cybersecurity practices, Next Generation

technology and applications in the PSAP and an introduction to federal and state legislation relating to 911 and grant writing.

### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

6

6

3

9

4

# EME 211 Advanced 911 Communications & Operations 2 2 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide advanced studies in 911 Communication and Operations for a 911 Telecommunicator. Topics include appropriate telecommunicator response to situations such as terrorism, active shooters/active assailants, missing or exploited persons, human trafficking, suicidal callers, domestic violence, and high-priority/low-frequency emergency events, and identification of strategies that support telecommunicator mental and physical wellbeing. Upon completion, students should be able to define and describe terrorism, active shooter, missing and exploited children and persons, human trafficking, suicide intervention involving callers, domestic violence, and the telecommunicator's roles when these incidents are presented in the Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP).

#### EMS 110 EMT

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces basic emergency medical care. Topics include preparatory, airway, patient assessment, medical emergencies, trauma, infants and children, and operations. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the knowledge and skills necessary to achieve North Carolina State or National Registry EMT certification.

# EMS 122EMS Clinical Practicum I0031

Prerequisites: BIO 163, EMS 110, ENG 111 or appropriate test score, and MAT 143 or appropriate

test score

Corequisites: None

This course provides the introductory hospital clinical experience for the paramedic student. Emphasis is placed on mastering fundamental paramedic skills. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate competency with fundamental paramedic level skills.

# EMS 130 Pharmacology 3 3 0

Prerequisites: EMS 110, ENG 111 or appropriate test score, and MAT 143 or appropriate test score

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the fundamental principles of pharmacology and medication administration and is required for paramedic certification. Topics include medical terminology, pharmacological concepts, weights, measures, drug calculations, vascular access for fluids and medication administration and legislation. Upon completion, students should be able to accurately calculate drug dosages, properly administer medications, and demonstrate general knowledge of pharmacology.

### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

3

3

2

2

0

0

3

3

EMS 131Advanced Airway Management1202Prerequisites:EMS 110, ENG 111 or appropriate test score, and MAT 143 or appropriate test score

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide advanced airway management techniques and is required for paramedic certification. Topics must meet current guidelines for advanced airway management in the pre-hospital setting. Upon completion, students should be able to properly utilize all airway adjuncts and pharmacology associated with airway control and maintenance.

#### EMS 160 Cardiology I

Prerequisites: EMS 110, ENG 111 or appropriate test score, and MAT 143 or appropriate test score

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the study of cardiovascular emergencies and is required for paramedic certification. Topics include anatomy and physiology, pathophysiology, electrophysiology, and rhythm interpretation. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize and interpret rhythms.

#### EMS 220 Cardiology II

Prerequisites: EMS 122, EMS 130, EMS 160

Corequisites: None

This course provides an in-depth study of cardiovascular emergencies and is required for paramedic certification. Topics include assessment and treatment of cardiac emergencies, cardiac pharmacology, and patient care. Upon completion, students should be able to manage the cardiac patient.

EMS 221	EMS Clinical Practicum II	0	0	6	2
Prerequisites:	EMS 122				

Corequisites: None

This course provides clinical experiences in the hospital and/or field. Emphasis is placed on increasing the proficiency of students' skills and abilities in patient assessments and the delivery of care. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate continued progress in advanced-level patient care.

# EMS231EMS Clinical Practicum III0093

Prerequisites: EMS 221

Corequisites: None

This course provides clinical experiences in the hospital and/or field. Emphasis is placed on enhancing the students' skills and abilities in providing advanced-level care. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate continued progress in advanced-level patient care.

Work/
<b>Class Lab Clinical Credit</b>

#### EMS 235 **EMS Management** 2 0 0 2

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course stresses the principles of managing a modern emergency medical service system. Topics include structure and function of municipal governments, EMS grantsmanship, finance, regulatory agencies, system management, legal issues, and other topics relevant to the EMS manager. Upon completion, students should be able to understand the principles of managing emergency medical service delivery systems.

#### **Patients with Special Challenges** 0 2 1 2 EMS 240 Prerequisites: EMS 122, EMS 130

Corequisites: None

This course includes concepts of crisis intervention and techniques of interacting with patients with special challenges and is required for paramedic certification. Topics include appropriate intervention and interaction for neglected, abused, terminally ill, chronically ill, technology assisted, bariatric, physically challenged, mentally challenged, or assaulted patients as well as behavioral emergencies. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize and manage the care of patients with special challenges.

EMS 241	EMS Clinical Practicum IV	0	0	12	4
Prerequisites:	EMS 231				

Corequisites: None

This course provides clinical experiences in the hospital and/or field. Emphasis is placed on mastering the skills/competencies required of the paramedic providing advanced-level care. Upon completion, students should be able to provide advanced-level patient care as an entry-level paramedic.

#### EMS 250 **Medical Emergencies**

3 3 0

Prerequisites: EMS 122, EMS 130 Corequisites: None

This course provides an in-depth study of medical conditions frequently encountered in the prehospital setting and is required for paramedic certification. Topics include appropriate interventions/treatments for disorders/diseases/injuries affecting the following systems: respiratory, neurological, abdominal/gastrointestinal, endocrine, genitourinary, musculoskeletal, and immunological as well as toxicology, infectious diseases and diseases of the eyes, ears, nose and throat. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize, assess and manage the care of frequently encountered medical conditions based upon initial patient assessment.

#### EMS 260 **Trauma Emergencies**

1 3 0 2

Prerequisites: EMS 122, EMS 130

Corequisites: None

This course provides in-depth study of trauma including pharmacological interventions for conditions frequently encountered in the prehospital setting and is required for paramedic

certification. Topics include an overview of thoracic, abdominal, genitourinary, orthopedic, neurological, and multi-system trauma, soft tissue trauma of the head, neck, and face as well as environmental emergencies. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize and manage trauma situations based upon patient assessment and should adhere to standards of care.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
EMS 270	Life Span Emergencies	3	3	0	4		
Prerequisites:	EMS 122, EMS 130						
Corequisites:	None						

Corequisites: None

This course covers medical/ethical/legal issues and the spectrum of age-specific emergencies from conception through death required for paramedic certification. Topics include gynecological, obstetrical, neonatal, pediatric, and geriatric emergencies and pharmacological therapeutics. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize and treat age-specific emergencies.

2

1

2

3

0

0

3

2

#### EMS 280 **EMS Bridging Course**

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide currently credentialed state or national Paramedic students with the most current education trends in Paramedic Practice. Emphasis is placed on transitions in healthcare. Upon completion, students should be able to integrate emerging trends in pre-hospital care.

#### EMS 285 **EMS** Capstone

Prerequisites: EMS 220, EMS 250, EMS 260 Corequisites: None

This course provides an opportunity to demonstrate problem-solving skills as a team leader in simulated patient scenarios and is required for paramedic certification. Emphasis is placed on critical thinking, integration of didactic and psychomotor skills, and effective performance in simulated emergency situations. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize and appropriately respond to a variety of EMS-related events.

#### ENG 025 **College English Skills**

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides the skills necessary for success in college English courses. Topics include reading and writing processes and strategies, such as critical thinking, text analysis, idea development, and application of writing conventions. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze readings and produce unified, coherent, well-developed paragraphs and essays using appropriate document design and standard written English while developing positive academic habits, learning strategies, and a growth mindset.

ENG 102	Applied Communications II	3	0	0	3
Droroquisitos	None				

Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None

This course is designed to enhance writing and, speaking skills for the workplace. Emphasis is, placed on generating short writings such as job, application documents, memoranda, and reports and, developing interpersonal communication skills with, employees and the public. Upon completion, students should be able to prepare effective, short, and job-related written and oral, communications.

	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit				
<b>ENG 111 Writing and Inquiry</b> Prerequisites: ENG 025	3	0	0	3	
Corequisites: None					
This course is designed to develop the ability to produce clear formats using a recursive process. Emphasis includes inquiry, strategies, thesis development, audience awareness, and revisio	analysis	, effecti	ve use o	of rhetorical	

be able to produce unified, coherent, well-developed essays using standard written English. Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for English Composition in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the communications requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### 3 ENG 112 Writing/Research in the Disciplines 3 0 0

Prerequisites: ENG 111 with a grade of "C" or better Corequisites: None

This course, the second in a series of two, introduces research techniques, documentation styles, and writing strategies. Emphasis is placed on analyzing information and ideas and incorporating research findings into documented writing and research projects. Upon completion, students should be able to evaluate and synthesize information from primary and secondary sources using documentation appropriate to various disciplines.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for English Composition in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the communications requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### **Creative Writing I** ENG 125

3 0 3 0

Prerequisites: ENG 111 with a grade of "C" or better Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide students with the opportunity to practice the art of creative writing. Emphasis is placed on writing, fiction, poetry, and sketches. Upon completion, students should be able to craft and critique their own writing and critique the writing of others.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

3

3

Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

0

0

3

#### ENG 231 American Literature I

Prerequisites: ENG 112 or ENG 113 or ENG 114

Corequisites: None

This course covers selected works in American Literature from its beginnings to 1865. Emphasis is placed on historical background, cultural context, and literary analysis of selected prose, poetry, and drama. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze and interpret literary works in their historical and cultural contexts.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### ENG 232 American Literature II

3 0 0

Prerequisites: ENG 112 or ENG 113 or ENG 114

Corequisites: None

This course covers selected works in American literature from 1865 to the present. Emphasis is placed on historical background, cultural context, and literary analysis of selected prose, poetry, and drama. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze and interpret literary works in their historical and cultural contexts.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### ENG 233 Major American Writers

Prerequisites: ENG 112 or ENG 113 or ENG 114

3 0 0 3

Corequisites: None

This course provides an intensive study of the works of several major American authors. Emphasis is placed on American history, culture, and the literary merits. Upon completion, students should be able to interpret, analyze, and evaluate the works studied.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### ENG 241 British Literature I

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: ENG 112 or ENG 113 or ENG 114

Corequisites: None

This course covers selected works in British literature from its beginnings to the Romantic Period. Emphasis is placed on historical background, cultural context, and literary analysis of selected prose, poetry, and drama. Upon completion, students should be able to interpret, analyze, and respond to literary works in their historical and cultural contexts.

ENG 242

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

# Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit British Literature II 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: ENG 112 or ENG 113 or ENG 114 Corequisites: None

This course covers selected works in British literature from the Romantic Period to the present. Emphasis is placed on historical background, cultural context, and literary analysis of selected prose, poetry, and drama. Upon completion, students should be able to interpret, analyze, and respond to literary works in their historical and cultural contexts.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### ENG 273 African-American Literature 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: ENG 112 or ENG 113 or ENG 114 Corequisites: None

This course provides a survey of the development of African-American literature from its beginnings to the present. Emphasis is placed on historical and cultural context, themes, literary traditions, and backgrounds of the authors. Upon completion, students should be able to interpret, analyze, and respond to selected texts.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

3

3

3

2

0

0

4

4

#### EUS 110 Intro to Electric Utility Industry

Prerequisites: MAT 171, ENG 111

Corequisites: None

This course provides the student with an overview of the electric (power) utility industry. Topics include electric utility regulation and its scope, regulatory agencies and codes, general safety, electric system overview, electric generation, electric transmission, and electric distribution. Upon completion, students should be able to understand the need for electric utilities, their structure, and regulatory requirements on electric utilities.

#### EUS 130 Electric Utility Print Reading

Prerequisites: ELC 112 or ELC 131, and EUS 110 Corequisites: None

This course introduces the basic principles of reading electrical drawings used in the utility industry. Topics include functional diagrams, AC and DC control schematics, wiring diagrams, control wiring diagrams, and logic diagrams. Upon completion, the student should be able to

explain the purpose and function of the various circuits and components in each type of electrical drawing.

	Class I	•	Vork/ nical C	redit
<b>EUS 210 Large High Voltage Power Transformers I</b> Prerequisites: EUS 110 Corequisites: None	2	3	0	3

This course introduces the fundamentals of large power transformers used in the electrical utility industry with emphasis on function and criticality. Topics include understanding the various designs, load calculations, dissolved gas analysis, assembly, commissioning tests, available accessories, bushings, maintenance, and trouble shooting. Upon completion, students should be able to identify the various winding configurations and connections, interpret nameplate information, and perform various tests on transformers.

# EUS215Large High Voltage Power Transformers II2303

- Prerequisites: EUS 210
- Corequisites: None

This course covers complex electrical testing of power transformers. Topics include understanding of power factor testing, winding resistance testing and trouble shooting. Upon completion, students should be able to perform various tests on transformers.

# EUS220High Voltage Power Circuit Breakers2303

Prerequisites: ELC 117 or ELN 231, EUS 130

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the fundamentals of high voltage power circuit breakers used in the electrical utility industry with emphasis on function and criticality. Topics include understanding the various designs and interrupting mediums, how circuit breakers interrupt fault currents, Sulfur Hexafluoride gas (SF6), breaker timing, and maintenance. Upon completion, students should be able to identify various types of circuit breakers, interpret nameplate information, and perform various tests on these devices.

# EUS 225 Electric Utility Safety & Human Performance 2 0 0 2

Prerequisites: EUS 110 and EUS 130

Corequisites: None

This course introduces students to the basic safe work practices and power system safety equipment which are used in utility substations and generating plants. Topics include personal safety for working on or around high voltage AC power systems up to 500 kV, procedures for clearing high voltage substation equipment, personal protective grounding and procedures for performing work in energized electric utility substations. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the skills and knowledge to work on high voltage equipment/environment.

EUS	230	Electric Utility Protective Relaying I	2	3	0	3

Prerequisites: EUS 130 Corequisites: None This course introduces protective relaying used in the electrical utility industry with emphasis on function and criticality. Topics include substations zones protection, transmission lines, switchyards, relays, and power line carrier components. Upon completion, students should be able to understand the purpose for various relay schemes and protective relays.

					Work/	
			Class La			
EUS	235	Electric Utility Protective Relaying II	2	3	0	3
Prereq	uisites:	EUS 230				
Corequ	uisites:	None				

This course provides advanced studies of protective relaying and includes single and three-phase metering principles, meter construction, and component parts. Topics include instrument transformer theory and applications, sizing instrument transformers, wiring transformers, meter installations, and electronic meter functionality. Upon completion, students should be able to describe and test overcurrent schemes, transformer differential schemes, and transmission line protection schemes.

EUS	240	Substation Ancillary Systems	2	3	0	3
Prerequ	uisites:	EUS 130				
Corequ	isites:	None				

This course introduces many of the supporting systems used in substations and generating plant switchyards to support the operation of the electric power grid. Topics include instrument transformers, capacitor banks, reactor banks, batteries, circuit switchers, bushings, disconnect switches, and ground grids. Upon completion, the student should be able to understand the design and purpose of each of these devices and systems.

EUS	255	Electric Utility Troubleshoot	ing 1	3	0	2
		License ethicy isoubleshoot	···· <u>s</u> -	•	v	_

Prerequisites: EUS 215 and EUS 230

Corequisites: EUS 235

This course introduces a wide variety of techniques to troubleshoot electric utility substation and generating plant power system equipment. Topics include testing and troubleshooting high and medium voltage power circuit breakers, three phase high voltage power transformers, voltage regulators and circuit switchers. Upon completion, students should be able to use specialized test equipment used by electric utilities to maintain and troubleshoot power system equipment used by utility substation and generating plants.

# EUS260Cap & Case Studies in EUSRT0402

Prerequisites: EUS 215

Corequisites: EUS 235

This course provides an opportunity for students to utilize all facets of their educational experience to solve problems common to the electric utility industry. Topics include electric utility and industry case studies, project safety, planning and organization, communication, and project documentation. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the ability to complete a capstone project, concluding with a formal report.

#### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

# GIS 110 Survey of GIS/GPS 1 0 0 1

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the methods and techniques used in the Geographic Information System (GIS) and Global Positioning Systems (GPS) profession. Emphasis is placed on problem solution sequences and advisement, counseling, and technical methodology, including technical computer usage and technical graphics. Upon completion, students should be able to identify major fields using GIS/GPS technologies and apply their methodologies toward problem resolution.

#### GIS 111 Intro to Geographic Info Systems 2 2 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the hardware and software components of a Geographic Information System and reviews GIS applications. Topics include data structures and basic functions, methods of data capture and sources of data, and the nature and characteristics of spatial data and objects. Upon completion, students should be able to identify GIS hardware components, typical operations, products/applications, and differences between database models and between raster and vector systems.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### **GRO 120** Intro to Gerontology

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the psychological, social, and biological aspects of aging. Emphasis is placed common mental, social, and physical changes that occur during the aging process. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize the aging process and its psychological, social, and biological aspects.

#### HBI 110 Issues and Trends in HBI

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is a survey of current and emerging technology applications and data standards in the healthcare industry. Topics include the history, implementation, use, management, and impact of information technology in healthcare settings. Upon completion, students should have an understanding of the current trends and issues in healthcare informatics.

#### HEA 120 Community Health

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides information about contemporary community health and school hygiene issues. Topics include health education and current information about health trends. Upon

completion students should be able to recognize and devise strategies to prevent today's community health problems.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

					Work/	
			Class	Lab C	linical (	Credit
HIS	111	World Civilizations I	3	0	0	3
Drorod	micitae	None				

Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None

This course introduces world history from the dawn of civilization to the early modern era. Topics include Eurasian, African, American, and Greco-Roman civilizations and Christian, Islamic and Byzantine cultures. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze significant political, socioeconomic, and cultural developments in pre-modern world civilizations.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### HIS 112 World Civilizations II

3 0 0

3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces world history from the early modern era to the present. Topics include the cultures of Africa, Europe, India, China, Japan, and the Americas. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze significant political, socioeconomic, and cultural developments in modern world civilizations.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral science in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### HIS 121 Western Civilization I

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces western civilization from pre-history to the early modern era. Topics include ancient Greece, Rome, and Christian institutions of the Middle Ages and emergence of national monarchies in western Europe. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze significant political, socioeconomic, and cultural developments in early western civilization.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for social/behavioral science in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

HIS	131	American History I	3	0	0	3
Prerec	uisites:	None				
Coreq	uisites:	None				

This course is a survey of American history from pre-history through the Civil War era. Topics include the migrations to the Americas, the colonial and revolutionary periods, the development of the Republic, and the Civil War. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze significant political, socioeconomic, and cultural developments in early American history.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

# Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

0

0

3

# HIS132American History II3003Prerequisites:NoneCorequisites:None

This course is a survey of American history from the Civil War era to the present. Topics include industrialization, immigration, the Great Depression, the major American wars, the Cold War, and

social conflict. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze significant political, socioeconomic, and cultural developments in American history since the Civil War. *Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for* 

approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

# HMT 110Intro to Healthcare Management3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the functions, practices, organizational structures, and professional issues in healthcare management. Emphasis is placed on planning, controlling, directing, and communicating within health and human services organizations. Upon completion, students should be able to apply the concepts of management within a healthcare service environment.

#### HMT 210 Medical Insurance 3

Prerequisites: MED 121

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the concepts of medical insurance. Topics include types and characteristics of third-party payers, coding concepts, payment systems, and manual/electronic claims form preparation. Upon completion, students should be able to process third-party claims forms.

#### HMT 211Long-Term Care Administration3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the administration of long-term care facilities and services. Emphasis is placed on nursing home care, home health care, hospice, skilled nursing facilities, and other long-term care services. Upon completion, students should be able to distinguish between the different long-term care offerings, criteria for use, and benefits of the patient, resident, and participant.

# Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

# HMT 212 Management of Healthcare Organizations 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: HMT 110

Corequisites: None

This course examines current issues affecting the management of healthcare delivery systems. Topics include current problems, changes, and challenges in the healthcare environment. Upon completion, students should be able to identify current health care issues and their impact on healthcare management.

# HMT 215Legal Aspect of Healthcare Administration3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a practical examination of healthcare law from the administrative perspective. Emphasis is placed on healthcare law with a working understanding of ways to improve quality and the legal delivery of healthcare. Upon completion, students should be able to understand and apply healthcare laws as they relate to the financing, delivery, privacy, and malpractice of healthcare organizations.

### HMT 220Healthcare Financial Management4004

Prerequisites: ACC 120, HMT 110

Corequisites: None

This course covers the methods and techniques utilized in the financial management of healthcare programs. Topics include cost determination, pricing of services, financial statement analysis, forecasting/projections, third-party billing, reimbursement, Medicare, Medicaid, and budgeting. Upon completion, students should be able to interpret and apply the principles of financial management in a healthcare environment.

#### HMT 225 Practice Management Simulation 2 2 0 3

Prerequisites: HMT 210

Corequisites: HMT 220

This course introduces medical systems used to process and analyze information in the automated office. Emphasis is placed on daily processing of patient services, management reporting used to monitor productivity, and interactive database reporting and analysis. Upon completion, students should be able to process daily services, generate and interpret management reports and utilize key indicators for monitoring practice productivity.

#### HSC 110 Orientation to Health Careers 1 0 0 1

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: BIO 165, BIO 166, CIS 110, ENG 111, ENG 112, HSC 140, HUM 115, NAS 101, NAS 102, PSY 150, SOC 210

This course is a survey of health care professions. Topics include professional duties and responsibilities, working environments, and career choices. Upon completion, students should be

3

2

able to demonstrate an understanding of the health care professions and be prepared to make informed career choices. Pre-Nursing requirements and expectations will be covered in full detail.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
HSC 140	Transcultural Healthcare	2	0	0	2		
Prerequisites:	None						
Coroquisitos	None						

Corequisites: None This course is designed to introduce students to healthcare issues related to care of diverse populations. Topics include historical and theoretical foundations of transcultural healthcare,

populations. Topics include historical and theoretical foundations of transcultural healthcare, delivering services across the lifespan and caring for diverse persons in various healthcare settings. Upon completion, students should be able to provide culturally competent healthcare to individuals, families, groups, communities and institutions.

#### HSE 110 Introduction to Human Services

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the human services field, including the history, agencies, roles, and careers. Topics include personal/professional characteristics, diverse populations, community resources, disciplines in the field, systems, ethical standards, and major theoretical and treatment approaches. Upon completion, students should be able to identify the knowledge, skills, and roles of the human services worker.

#### HSE 112 Group Process I

2 0

2

1

2

0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces interpersonal concepts and group dynamics. Emphasis is placed on selfawareness facilitated by experiential learning in small groups with analysis of personal experiences and the behavior of others. Upon completion, students should be able to show competence in identifying and explaining how people are influenced by their interactions in group settings.

# HSE 123 Interviewing Techniques for Human Services 2 2 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the purpose, structure, focus, and techniques utilized in effective interviewing. Emphasis is placed on observing, attending, listening, responding, summarizing and documenting with instructor supervision. Upon completion, students should be able to perform the basic interviewing skills needed to facilitate the helping relationship.

# HSE 125 Counseling

2 2 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the major approaches to psychotherapy and counseling, including theory, characteristics, and techniques. Emphasis is placed on facilitation of self-exploration, problem

solving, decision making, and personal growth. Upon completion, students should be able to understand various theories of counseling and demonstrate counseling techniques.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
HSE 127	Conflict Resolution	2	2	0	3		
Prerequisites:	None						
Comanisitas	None						

Corequisites: None

This course introduces conflict resolution and mediation theory and practice. Emphasis is placed on exploring, evaluating, and negotiating solutions to conflict. Upon completion, students should be able to define compromise and demonstrate competence in facilitating resolution.

### HSE 155 Community Resources Management 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the working relationships between human services agencies and the community. Emphasis is placed on identification and observation of community resources which contribute to the achievement of the human services mission. Upon completion, students should be able to identify community resources, organize public support, and determine appropriate sources of funding.

HSE 210 Diversity, Eth	1 Trends 3	0	0	3
------------------------	------------	---	---	---

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to provide students with an in-depth understanding of the role of diversity and ethical considerations within the human services profession. Emphasis is placed on the knowledge and skills in the evolving landscape of human services. Upon completion, students should be able to apply ethical decision-making, demonstrate an understanding of diverse perspectives, and identify current trends in the human services field.

#### HSE 212 Group Dynamics

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the concepts of group processes and group dynamics. Emphasis is placed on essential tools for understanding, participating in, and contributing to group processes. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and explain how people are influenced by their interactions in group settings and facilitate various groups.

#### HSE 220 Case Management

2 2 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the variety of tasks associated with professional case management. Topics include needs assessment, service planning, referral procedures, documentation, and follow-up and integration of services. Upon completion, students should be able to effectively manage the care of the whole person from initial contact through termination of services.

3

	Work/
<b>Class Lab</b>	<b>Clinical Credit</b>

0

0

0

3

2

0

0

3

2

#### HSE 223 Counseling Theories and Skills 3 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides an in-depth exploration of foundational theories and practical techniques essential for those working in diverse human services settings. Emphasis is placed on self-awareness, problem-solving, decision-making, and personal growth. Upon completion, students should be able to apply these theories to real-life scenarios, and develop professional skills crucial for fostering supportive relationships in various settings.

# HSE 225 Crisis and Intervention Principles 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the types of crises and the principles of intervention. Emphasis is placed on identifying culturally competent techniques for intervening in various crisis situations. Upon completion, students should be able to assess crisis situations and respond effectively.

#### HSE 227 Children & Adolescents in Crisis 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the crises affecting children and adolescents in contemporary society. Emphasis is placed on abuse and neglect, mental health challenges, suicide problematic family dynamics, poverty, and violence. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and discuss intervention strategies and available services for the major crises affecting children and adolescents.

### HSE 242 Family Systems

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the concepts of family structure as a system and includes the impact of contemporary society on the family. Topics include systems theory, family structure, blended families, divorce, LGBTQIA+ families, adoption, and the elderly. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate and understanding of families as a system and the impact of change on family structure.

#### HSE 250 Financial Services

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces students to agencies that provide financial assistance. Emphasis is placed on qualifying applicants for a variety of financial assistance programs offered by human services agencies. Upon completion, students should be able to make a factual and objective assessment of a client's economic situation to qualify them for financial assistance.

	Class		Work/ linical (	Credit
HSE 251 Activities Planning Prerequisites: None	2	2	0	3
Corequisites: None This course introduces skills and techniques used in recreation lives of special populations. Emphasis is placed on music, a completion, students should be able to define, plan, and adap groups and individuals.	rt, and re	creation	nal activ	vities. Upon
<b>HSE 255 Health Problems &amp; Prevention</b> Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None This course surveys a range of public health problems and is			<b>0</b> the deve	-

prevention strategies. Topics include maternal health, HIV/AIDS, infectious diseases, professional burnout, substance use/misuse, sexually transmitted diseases, and social determinants of health. Upon completion, students should be able to identify health issues and demonstrate prevention strategies.

	HUM 110	Technology and Society	3	0	0	3
--	---------	------------------------	---	---	---	---

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course considers technological change from historical, artistic, and philosophical perspectives and its effect on human needs and concerns. Emphasis is placed on the causes and consequences of technological change. Upon completion, students should be able to critically evaluate the implications of technology.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts.

#### HUM 115 Critical Thinking

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the use of critical thinking skills in the context of human conflict. Emphasis is placed on evaluating information, problem solving, approaching cross-cultural perspectives, and resolving controversies and dilemmas. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate orally and in writing the use of critical thinking skills in the analysis of appropriate texts.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

HUM 120	Cultural Studies	3	0	0	3
Prerequisites:	None				

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the distinctive features of a particular culture. Topics include art, history, music, literature, politics, philosophy, and religion. Upon completion, students should be able to appreciate the unique character of the study culture.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

	Class I		Vork/ nical Cro	edit		
HYD 110Hydraulics/Pneumatics I2303Prerequisites:MAT 035Corequisites:NoneThis course introduces the basic components and functions of hydraulic and pneumatic systems.Topics include standard symbols, pumps, control valves, control assemblies, actuators, FRL, maintenance procedures, and switching and control devices. Upon completion, students should be able to understand the operation of a fluid power system, including design, application, and true backstation						
troubleshooting. <b>ISC 112 Industrial Safety</b> Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None This course introduces the principles of industrial safety. Emph and OSHA regulations. Upon completion, students should be ab	asis is p	laced or		ial safety		
safe working environment and OSHA compliance. ISC 132 Manufacturing Quality Control	2	3	0	3		

ISC	132	Manufacturing Quality Control	2	3	0	3
D	• •	N				

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces quality concepts and techniques used in industry. Topics include elementary statistics and probability, process control, process capability, and quality improvement tools. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the concepts and principles of quality and apply them to the work environment.

**MAT 025 Concepts of Essential Math/Statistics** 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides an opportunity to customize foundational math content and statistical concepts specific to real-world applications. Topics include decimals, percentages, ratios, proportions, solving basic equations, geometrical concepts, dimensional analysis, financial applications and elements of statistics and probability. Upon completion, students should be able to successfully demonstrate the use of mathematics, technology and statistical concepts to solve practical problems while developing positive academic habits, learning strategies and growth mindset.

Work/
<b>Class Lab Clinical Credit</b>

#### MAT 035 **Concepts of Algebra** 3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers algebraic concepts with an emphasis on application and analysis. Topics include rational/radical expressions and equations, solving equations and inequalities, concepts of functions, factoring, and exponents. Upon completion, students should be able to successfully demonstrate mastery of algebraic concepts through application and analysis while developing positive academic habits, learning strategies and growth mindset.

#### 0 3 **MAT 110** Math Measurement and Literacy 2 2

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides an activity-based approach that develops measurement skills and mathematical literacy using technology to solve problems for non-math intensive programs. Topics include unit conversions and estimation within a variety of measurement systems; ratio and proportion; basic geometric concepts; financial literacy; and statistics including measures of central tendency, dispersion, and charting of data. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the use of mathematics and technology to solve practical problems, and to analyze and communicate results.

#### MAT 143 **Quantitative Literacy**

2 0 3

2

3

2

0

Prerequisites: MAT 025

Corequisites: None

Corequisites: None This course is designed to engage students in complex and realistic situations involving the mathematical phenomena of quantity, change and relationship, and uncertainty through project-and activity-based assessment. Emphasis is placed on authentic contexts which will introduce the concepts of numeracy, proportional reasoning, dimensional analysis, rates of growth, personal finance, consumer statistics, practical probabilities, and mathematics for citizenship. Upon completion, students should be able to utilize quantitative information as consumers and to make personal, professional, and civic decisions by decoding, interpreting, using, and communicating quantitative information found in modern media and encountered in everyday life. *Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for mathematics in the A A degree program. This course has been approved to meet the mathematics* 

mathematics in the A.A. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the mathematics requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### MAT 152 **Statistical Methods I**

Prerequisites: MAT 025

Corequisites: None

This course provides a project-based approach to introductory statistics with an emphasis on using real-world data and statistical literacy. Topics include descriptive statistics, correlation and regression, basic probability, discrete and continuous probability distributions, confidence intervals and hypothesis testing. Upon completion, students should be able to use appropriate

technology to describe important characteristics of a data set, draw inferences about a population from sample data, and interpret and communicate results.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for mathematics in the A.A. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the mathematics requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit						
MAT 171	Precalculus Algebra	3	2	0	4			
Prerequisites:	MAT 035							
Corecujisites.	None							

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to develop topics which are fundamental to the study of Calculus. Emphasis is placed on solving equations and inequalities, solving systems of equations and inequalities, and analysis of functions (absolute value, radical, polynomial, rational, exponential, and logarithmic) in multiple representations. Upon completion, students should be able to select and use appropriate models and techniques for finding solutions to algebra-related problems with and without technology.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for mathematics in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the mathematics requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### MAT 172 Precalculus Trigonometry

3 2 0 4

Prerequisites: MAT 171 with a grade of "C" or better. Corequisites: None

This course is designed to develop an understanding of topics which are fundamental to the study of Calculus. Emphasis is placed on the analysis of trigonometric functions in multiple representations, right and oblique triangles, vectors, polar coordinators, conic sections, and parametric equations. Upon completion, students should be able to select and use appropriate models and techniques for finding solutions to trigonometry-related problems with and without technology.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for mathematics in the A.S. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the mathematics requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### MAT 263 Brief Calculus

3 2 0 4

Prerequisites: MAT 171 with a grade of "C" or better Corequisites: None

This course is designed to introduce concepts of differentiation and integration and their applications to solving problems. Topics include graphing, differentiation, and integration with emphasis on applications drawn from business, economics, and biological and behavioral sciences. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the use of basic calculus and technology to solve problems and to analyze and communicate results.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Mathematics. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Mathematics.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
MAT 271	Calculus I	3	2	0	4		
Prerequisites:	MAT 172 with a grade of "C" or better						
Corequisites	None						

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to develop the topics of differential and integral calculus. Emphasis is placed on limits, continuity, derivatives and integrals of algebraic and transcendental functions of one variable. Upon completion, students should be able to select and use appropriate models and techniques for finding solutions to derivative-related problems with and without technology.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for mathematics in the A.S. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the mathematics requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### **Calculus II** MAT 272

Prerequisites: MAT 271 with a grade of "C" or better Corequisites: None

This course provides a rigorous treatment of integration and is the second calculus course in a three-course sequence. Topics include applications of definite integrals, techniques of integration, indeterminate forms, improper integrals, infinite series, conic sections, parametric equations, polar coordinates, and differential equations. Upon completion, students should be able to use integration and approximation techniques to solve application problems.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for mathematics in A.A., A.S. and A.A.S. degree programs.

#### MAT 273 **Calculus III**

Prerequisites: MAT 272 with a grade of "C" or better Corequisites: None

This course is designed to develop the topics of multivariate calculus. Emphasis is placed on multivariate functions, partial derivatives, multiple integration, solid analytical geometry, vector valued functions, and line and surface integrals. Upon completion, students should be able to select and use appropriate models and techniques for finding the solution to multivariate-related problems with and without technology

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for mathematics in A.A., A.S. and A.A.S. degree programs.

#### **MAT 285 Differential Equations** 2 2 0 3 Prerequisites: MAT 272 with a grade of "C" or better

Corequisites: None

3 2 0 4

3

2

0

0

2

This course provides an introduction to topics involving ordinary differential equations. Emphasis is placed on the development of abstract concepts and applications for first-order and linear higherorder differential equations, systems of differential equations, numerical methods, series solutions, eigenvalues and eigenvectors, and LaPlace transforms. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate understanding of the theoretical concepts and select and use appropriate models and techniques for finding solutions to differential equations-related problems with and without technology.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

#### MEC 110 Introduction to CAD/CAM 1 2

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces CAD/CAM. Emphasis is placed on transferring part geometry from CAD to CAM for the development of a CNC-ready program. Upon completion, students should be able to use CAD/CAM software to produce a CNC program.

MEC 130 Mechanisms	2	2	0	3
--------------------	---	---	---	---

Prerequisites: MAT 035

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the purpose and action of various mechanical devices. Topics include cams, cables, gear trains, differentials, screws, belts, pulleys, shafts, levers, lubricants, and other devices. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze, maintain, and troubleshoot the components of mechanical systems.

<b>MED 110</b>	Orientation to Medical Assisting	1	0	0	1
Prerequisites:	ENG 025 or ENG 111, MAT 025 or MAT 035,	and Enroll	ment i	n Medic	al Assisting
	program				

Corequisites: MED 130

This course covers the history of medicine and the role of the medical assistant in the health care setting. Emphasis is placed on professionalism, communication, attitude, behaviors, and duties in the medical environment. Upon completion, students should be able to project a positive attitude and promote the profession of medical assisting.

<b>MED 112</b>	Orientation to Clinical Setting I	0	0	3	1
Prerequisites:	MED 110, MED 118, MED 121, MED 130				

Corequisites: None

This course provides an early opportunity to observe and/or perform in the medical setting. Emphasis is placed on medical assisting procedures including appointment scheduling, filing, greeting patients, telephone techniques, billing, collections, medical records, and related medical procedures. Upon completion, students should be able to identify administrative and clinical procedures in the medical environment.

Work/ **Class Lab Clinical Credit** 

#### **MED** 114 **Prof Interaction in Health Care**

0 0 1

0

0

0

1

2

3

3

Prerequisites: MED 140, Enrollment in the Medical Assisting program Corequisites: None

This course is designed to identify various patient behaviors encountered in the medical setting. Emphasis is placed on stressors related to illness, cultural influences, death and dying, and needs specific to patients. Upon completion, students should be able to utilize appropriate methods of verbal and nonverbal communications with empathy and impartiality.

#### **MED 118 Medical Law and Ethics** 2

Prerequisites: ENG 025 or ENG 111

Corequisites: None

This course covers legal relationships of physicians and patients, contractual agreements, professional liability, malpractice, medical practice acts, informed consent, and bioethical issues. Emphasis is placed on legal terms, professional attitudes, and the principles and basic concepts of ethics and laws involved in providing medical services. Upon completion, students should be able to meet the legal and ethical responsibilities of a multi-skilled health professional.

#### **Medical Terminology I MED 121**

3 0 0

0

3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces prefixes, suffixes, and word roots used in the language of medicine. Topics include medical vocabulary and the terms that relate to the anatomy, physiology, pathological conditions, and treatment of selected systems. Upon completion, students should be able to pronounce, spell, and define medical terms as related to selected body systems and their pathological disorders.

#### **Medical Terminology II MED 122**

Prerequisites: MED 121

Corequisites: None

This course is the second in a series of medical terminology courses. Topics include medical vocabulary and the terms that relate to the anatomy, physiology, pathological conditions, and treatment of selected systems. Upon completion, students should be able to pronounce, spell, and define medical terms as related to selected body systems and their pathological disorders.

Administrative Office Procedures I 2 **MED 130** 2 0 1

Prerequisites: ENG 025 or ENG 111, and Enrollment in the Medical Assisting program Corequisites: MED 110

This course introduces medical office administrative procedures. Topics include the appointment processing, written and oral communications, medical records, patient orientation, and safety. Upon completion, students should be able to perform basic administrative skills within the medical environment.

3

5

5

2

	Work/				
	<b>Class Lab Clinical Credit</b>				
MED 131 Administrative Office Procedures II	1	2	0	2	
Prerequisites: MED 130					
Corequisites: MED 232					
This course provides medical office procedures in both econo	mic and	manage	ement sk	tills. Topics	
include physical plant maintenance, equipment and support	plies, lia	ability	coverag	e, medical	
economics, and introductory insurance procedures. Upon con	npletion,	student	s should	be able to	
manage the economics of the medical office and supervise per	sonnel.				

2

2

0

#### **MED 134 Medical Transcription**

Prerequisites: MED 121

Corequisites: None

This course provides the basic knowledge, understanding, and skills required to complete medical reports and transcribe medical dictation. Emphasis is placed on correct punctuation, capitalization, and spelling. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate competence in medical transcription.

MED	140	Exam Room Procedures I	3	4	0

Prerequisites: BIO 163, MED 121, MED 122

Corequisites: None

This course provides instruction in clinical examining room procedures. Topics include asepsis, infection control, assisting with exams and treatment, patient education, preparation and administration of medications, EKG, vital signs, and medical emergencies. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate competence in exam room procedures.

#### **MED 150** Laboratory Procedures I

3 4 0

Prerequisites: MED 140

Corequisites: None

This course provides instruction in basic lab techniques used by the medical assistant. Topics include lab safety, quality control, collecting and processing specimens, performing selective tests, phlebotomy, screening and follow-up of test results, and OSHA/CLIA regulations. Upon completion, students should be able to perform basic lab tests/ skills based on course topics.

#### **MED 232 Medical Insurance Coding**

3 1 0

Prerequisites: MED 121

Corequisites: MED 131

This course is designed to develop coding skills. Emphasis is placed on advanced diagnostic and procedural coding in the outpatient facility. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate proficiency in coding for reimbursement.

**MED 260 MED Clinical Practicum** 0 0 15 5 Prerequisites: MED 112, MED 114, MED 150, MED 232, MED 270, MED 272 Corequisites: None

This course provides the opportunity to apply clinical, laboratory, and administrative skills in a medical facility. Emphasis is placed on enhancing competence in clinical and administrative skills necessary for comprehensive patient care and strengthening professional communications and interactions. Upon completion, students should be able to function as an entry-level health care professional.

	Class	Lab C	Work/ linical (	Credit	
MED 264	Medical Assisting Overview	2	0	0	2
Prerequisites:					

Corequisites: MED 260

This course provides an overview of the complete medical assisting curriculum. Emphasis is placed on all facets of medical assisting pertinent to administrative, laboratory, and clinical procedures performed in the medical environment. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate competence in the areas covered on the national certification examination for medical assistants.

MED 270Symptomatology220Prerequisites:MED 122, MED 131, Enrollment in the Medical Assisting programCorequisites:None

This course covers the study of disease symptoms and the appropriate actions taken by medical assistants in a medical facility in relation to these symptoms. Emphasis is placed on interviewing skills and appropriate triage, preparing patients for procedures, and screening test results. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize how certain symptoms relate to specific diseases, recognize emergency situations, and take appropriate actions.

3

0

0

#### MED 272 Drug Therapy

Prerequisites: MAT 143, MED 140, Enrollment in the Medical Assisting program Corequisites: None

This course focuses on major drug groups, including their side effects, interactions, methods of administration, and proper documentation. Emphasis is placed on the theory of drug administration. Upon completion, students should be able to identify, spell, recognize side effects of, and document the most commonly used medications in a physician's office.

#### MHA 140 Introduction to Mental Health 3 0 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a comprehensive overview of mental health and wellness and the roles, duties, and ethical aspects of providing mental health services. Topics include the history of mental health services, common mental health challenges, professional qualifications, and current trends. Upon completion students will be able to discuss the impact of mental health, examine various treatment settings, and analyze the requirements for providing mental health services in public, private, nonprofit, and community environments.

3

3

	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit				
MHA 150 Mental Health Interventions Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None This course provides exposure to different mental health treat Topics include professional and self-help forms of intervention be able to apply culturally competent mental health intervent groups in a variety of treatment settings.	n. Upon	compl	etion, st	udents will	
MHA 238Psychopathology3003Prerequisites:NoneCorequisites:NoneThis course examines the development and use of DSM/ICD in the mental health setting to establish a common language. Emphasis is placed on history, terminology, and assessment practices associated with the DSMIV/ICD in the treatment of psychological disorders. Upon completion, students should be able to explain the core vocabulary of treatment approaches and their applications.					
MHA 240Advocacy3003Prerequisites:NoneCorequisites:NoneThis course covers the roles and duties of the individual and community advocate.Topics includetreatment planning, needs assessment, referral procedures, and follow-up and integration ofservices.Upon completion, students should be able to effectively advocate for the care of the wholeperson and community.					
MKT 120Principles of Marketing3003Prerequisites:NoneCorequisites:NoneThis course introduces principles and problems of marketing goods and services.Topics includepromotion, placement, and pricing strategies for products.Upon completion, students should be ableto apply marketing principles in organizational decision making.					
MKT 220 Advertising and Sales Promotion Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None This course covers the elements of advertising and sales promo Topics include advertising and sales promotion appeals, selection sales promotion as a marketing tool, and means of testing effection should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the concepts	on of me veness.	edia, use Upon co	e of adve ompletie	ertising and on, students	

MKT	223	Customer Experience	3	(	) 0	3
			-			-

Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None

This course stresses the importance of customer relations in the business world. Emphasis is placed on learning how to respond to complex customer requirements and to efficiently handle stressful situations. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the ability to handle customer relations.

		Class	Lab C	Work/ linical (	Credit
MKT 225	Marketing Research	3	0	0	3
Prerequisites:	: MKT 120				
Corequisites:	None				

Corequisites: None

This course provides information for decision making by providing guidance in developing, analyzing, and using data. Emphasis is placed on marketing research as a tool in decision making. Upon completion, students should be able to design and conduct a marketing research project and interpret the results.

MKT 227	Marketing Applications	3	0	0	3
Prerequisites:	None				

Corequisites: None

This course extends the study of diverse marketing strategies. Emphasis is placed on case studies and small-group projects involving research or planning. Upon completion, students should be able to effectively participate in the formulation of a marketing strategy.

#### **MKT 232 Social Media Marketing**

2 0 3

2

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to build students' social media marketing skills by utilizing projects that give students hands on experience implementing social media marketing strategies. Topics include integrating different social media technologies into a marketing plan, creating social media marketing campaigns, and applying appropriate social media tools. Upon completion, students should be able to use social media technologies to create and improve marketing efforts for businesses.

#### Industrial Equip Troubleshooting **MNT 240** 1 3 0 2

Prerequisites: ELC 112 or ELC 131

Corequisites: ELC 128 or ELN 260

This course covers the various service procedures, tools, instruments, and equipment necessary to analyze and repair typical industrial equipment. Emphasis is placed on electro-mechanical and fluid power equipment troubleshooting, calibration, and repair, including common techniques and procedures. Upon completion, students should be able to troubleshoot and repair industrial equipment.

MUS	110	Music Appreciation	3	0	0	3
Prerequ	uisites:	None				

Corequisites: None

This course is a basic survey of the music of the Western world. Emphasis is placed on the elements of music, terminology, composers, form, and style within a historical perspective. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate skills in basic listening and understanding of the art of music.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
	Fundamentals of Music	3	0	0	3		
Prerequisites:	None						
Corequisites:	None						

This course is an introductory course for students with little or no music background. Emphasis is placed on music notation, rhythmic patterns, scales, key signature, intervals, and chords. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the rudiments of music. *Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective and/or elective course requirement.* 

### MUS 112 Introduction to Jazz

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the origins and musical components of jazz and the contributions of its major artists. Emphasis is placed on the development of discriminating listening habits, as well as the investigation of the styles and structural forms of the jazz idiom. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate skills in listening and understanding this form of American music. *Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course education course in Humanities/Fine Arts.* 

### MUS 131 Chorus I

0 2 0 1

0

3

3

0

Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None

This course provides an opportunity to gain experience singing in a chorus. Emphasis is placed on vocal techniques and the study and performance of a variety of styles and periods of choral literature. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate skills needed to participate in choral singing leading to performance.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

0

1

2

0

### MUS 132 Chorus II

Prerequisites: MUS 131

Corequisites: None

This course provides a continuation of studies begun in MUS 131. Emphasis is placed on vocal techniques and the study and performance of a variety of styles and periods of choral literature. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate skills needed to participate in choral singing leading to performance.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

### MUS 210 History of Rock Music

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is a survey of Rock music from the early 1950's to the present. Emphasis is placed on musical groups, soloists, and styles related to the evolution of this idiom and on related historical and social events. Upon completion, students should be able to identify specific styles and to explain the influence of selected performers within their respective eras.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts.

MUS 211	History of Country Music	3	0	0	3
		-			-

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the varied origins of country music and the commercialization of this art form. Emphasis is placed on historical, sociocultural, and stylistic factors related to country music and musicians. Upon completion, students should be able to identify specific styles and explain the influence of pop culture on the development of country music.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a general education course in Humanities/Fine Arts.

NET	125	Introduction to Networks	1	4	0	3
P						

Prerequisites: CTI 120

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the networking field. Emphasis is placed on network terminology and protocols, local-area networks, wide-area networks, OSI model, cabling, router programming, Ethernet, IP addressing, and network standards. Upon completion, students should be able to perform tasks related to networking mathematics, terminology, and models, media, Ethernet, subnetting, and TCP/IP Protocols.

Work/
<b>Class Lab Clinical Credit</b>

0

2

2

7

7

6

0

6

9

11

10

### NOS 120 Linux/UNIX Single User

Prerequisites: CTS 120 or NOS 130

Corequisites: None

This course develops the necessary skills for students to develop both GUI and command line skills for using and customizing a Linux workstation. Topics include Linux file system and access permissions, GNOME Interface, VI editor, X Window System expression pattern matching, I/O redirection, network and printing utilities. Upon completion, students should be able to customize and use Linux systems for command line requirements and desktop productivity roles.

NOS 130	Windows Single User	2	2	0	3
Prerequisites:	ENG 025				
Corequisites:	None				

This course introduces operating system concepts for single-user systems. Topics include hardware management, file and memory management, system configuration/optimization, and utilities. Upon completion, students should be able to perform operating systems functions at the support level in a single-user environment.

NOS 230 Windows Administration I	2	2	0	3
----------------------------------	---	---	---	---

Prerequisites: NOS 130

Corequisites: None

This course covers the installation and configuration of a Windows Server operating system. Emphasis is placed on the basic configuration of core network services, Active Directory and group policies. Upon completion, students should be able to install and configure a Windows Server operating system.

### NUR 101 Practical Nursing I

Prerequisites: Admission to the Practical Nursing program.

Corequisites: BIO 165

This course introduces the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on the concepts within each domain including assessment, clinical decision making, professional behaviors, caring interventions, biophysical and psychosocial concepts, communication, collaboration, teaching/learning, safety, ethical principles, legal issues, informatics, and evidence-based practice. Upon completion, students should be able to provide safe nursing care across the lifespan incorporating the concepts identified in this course. *Note: This is a diploma-level course*.

### NUR 102 Practical Nursing II

Prerequisites: NUR 101

Corequisites: BIO 166

This course is designed to further develop the concepts within the three domains of the individual, nursing, and healthcare. Emphasis is placed on the concepts within each domain including clinical decision making, caring interventions, biophysical and psychosocial concepts, communication, collaboration, teaching and learning, accountability, safety, informatics, and evidence-based

practice. Upon completion, students should be able to provide safe nursing care across the lifespan incorporating the concepts identified in this course.

Note: This is a diploma-level course.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit				
NUR 103	Practical Nursing III	6	0	9	9	
Prerequisites:	: NUR 102					
Corequisites:	None					

This course is designed to assimilate the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on biophysical and psychosocial concepts, professional behaviors, healthcare systems, health policy, and quality improvement. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the knowledge, skills, and attitudes necessary to provide safe, quality, and individualized entry level nursing care.

Note: This is a diploma-level course.

NUR 111Intro to Health Concepts4668Prerequisites:BIO 165, BIO 166, ENG 111, ENG 112, MAT 143, PSY 150, SOC 210,<br/>Humanities/Fine Arts Elective, and Admission to the Associate Degree Nursing<br/>program

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on the concepts within each domain including medication administration, assessment, nutrition, ethics, interdisciplinary teams, informatics, evidence-based practice, individual-centered care, and quality improvement. Upon completion, students should be able to provide safe nursing care incorporating the concepts identified in this course.

### NUR 112 Health-Illness Concepts

3 0 6

5

Prerequisites: NUR 111

Corequisites: NUR 114

This course is designed to further develop the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on the concepts of acid-base, metabolism, cellular regulation, oxygenation, infection, stress/coping, health-wellness-illness, communication, caring interventions, managing care, safety, quality improvement, and informatics. Upon completion, students should be able to provide safe nursing care incorporating the concepts identified in this course.

 NUR
 113
 Family Health Concepts
 3
 0
 6
 5

 Prerequisites:
 Take one set:
 BIO 163 or BIO 165 and BIO 166.
 Take all:
 BIO 275, ENG 111, ENG 112, HUM 115, MAT 143, NUR 111, NUR 112, NUR 114, PSY 150, PSY 241

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to further develop the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on the concepts of oxygenation, sexuality, reproduction, grief/loss, mood/affect. Behaviors, development. Family, health-wellness-illness,

communication, caring interventions, managing care, safety, and advocacy. Upon completion, students should be able to provide safe nursing care incorporating the concepts identified in this course.

		Work/			
		Class	Lab C	inical C	redit
NUR 114	Holistic Health Concepts	3	0	6	5
Prerequisites:	NUR 111				
Corequisites:	NUR 112				
This course is	designed to further develop the concepts within t	he three	domain	ns of the	indivi

This course is designed to further develop the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on the concepts of cellular regulation, perfusion, inflammation, sensory perception, stress/coping, mood/affect, cognition, self, violence, health-wellness-illness, professional behaviors, caring interventions, and safety. Upon completion, students should be able to provide safe nursing care incorporating the concepts identified in this course.

NUR 211	Health Care Concepts	3	0	6	5
Prerequisites:	NUR 111, NUR 112, NUR 113, NUR 114				

Corequisites: NUR 212

This course is designed to further develop the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on the concepts of cellular regulation, perfusion, infection, immunity, mobility, comfort, behaviors, health-wellness-illness, clinical decision-making, caring interventions, managing care, and safety. Upon completion, students should be able to provide safe nursing care incorporating the concepts identified in this course.

### NUR 212 Health Systems Concepts

3 0 6

5

10

Prerequisites: NUR 111, NUR 112, NUR 113, NUR 114 Corequisites: NUR 211

This course is designed to further develop the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on the concepts of grief/loss, violence, health-wellness-illness, collaboration, managing care, safety, advocacy, legal issues, policy, healthcare systems, ethics, accountability, and evidence-based practice. Upon completion, students should be able to provide safe nursing care incorporating the concepts identified in this course.

### NUR 213 Complex Health Concepts

4 3 15

Prerequisites: NUR 111, NUR 112, NUR 113, NUR 114, NUR 211, and NUR 212 Corequisites: None

This course is designed to assimilate the concepts within the three domains of the individual, healthcare, and nursing. Emphasis is placed on the concepts of fluid/electrolytes, metabolism, perfusion, mobility, stress/coping, violence, health-wellness-illness, professional behaviors, caring interventions, managing care, healthcare systems, and quality improvement. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the knowledge, skills, and attitudes necessary to provide quality, individualized, entry level nursing care.

### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

2

2

0

3

3

3

3

## OST 131 Keyboarding 1 2 0 2 Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers basic keyboarding skills. Emphasis is placed on the touch system, correct techniques, and development of speed and accuracy. Upon completion, students should be able to key at an acceptable speed and accuracy level using the touch system. This course also includes setting and using tabs, formatting business letters, and formatting interoffice memorandums.

### OST 136 Word Processing

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to introduce word processing concepts and applications. Topics include preparation of a variety of documents and mastery of specialized software functions. Upon completion, students should be able to work effectively in a computerized word processing environment.

### OST 137 Office Applications I 2 2 0

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the concepts and functions of software that meets the changing needs of the community. Emphasis is placed on the terminology and use of software through a hands-on approach. Upon completion, students should be able to use software in a business environment.

### PAD151Intro to Public Administration300

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course includes an overview of the role of the public administrator in government and an examination of the development and implementation of public policy. Topics include public personnel administration and management, decision making, public affairs, ethics, organizational theories, budgetary functions within governmental agencies, and other governmental issues. Upon completion, students should be able to explain the functions of government in society and in the lives of people composing that society.

### PAD 152Ethics in Government300

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the ethical issues and problems within the public administration field. Emphasis is placed on building analytical skills, stimulating moral imagination, and recognizing the discretionary power of the administrator's role. Upon completion, students should be able to understand the moral dimensions of public administrative decision making.

### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

## PAD 251Public Finance & Budgeting3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course provides an overview of the public finance and budgeting processes used in the allocation of public resources to meet differing public interests. Topics include the political environment, government expenditures, revenues, taxation, budgetary process theories and techniques, and the relation of government finance to the economy. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize impacts of government revenue and expenditure policies and understand the role of budgeting in executing governmental policy.

### PAD252Public Policy Analysis3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is a study of methods and techniques used to determine the effectiveness of public programs. Emphasis is placed on the concept of ecology and environmental impact, informal groups and information networks, and the relationship between public and private sectors. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze case studies with the use of political analysis techniques.

3

3

0

4

### PCI 172 SCADA Systems

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is a survey of SCADA systems found in the industrial setting. Topics include single and/or multiple machine operator interfaces utilizing hardware and software systems running SCADA or HMI software for system monitoring and control. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the utilization and implementation of custom and commercial SCADA or HMI software.

### PED 110 Fitness and Wellness for Life 1 2 0 2

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to investigate and apply the basic concepts and principles of lifetime physical fitness and other health-related factors. Emphasis is placed on wellness through the study of nutrition, weight control, stress management, and consumer facts on exercise and fitness. Upon completion, students should be able to plan a personal, lifelong fitness program based on individual needs, abilities, and interests.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

PED 120Walking for Fitness030Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

1

This course introduces fitness through walking. Emphasis is placed on stretching, conditioning exercises, proper clothing, fluid needs, and injury prevention. Upon completion, students should be able to participate in a recreational walking program.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
PED	121	Walk, Jog, Run	0	3	0	1	
Prereq	uisites:	: None					
Coreq	uisites:	None					
This c	ourse c	overs the basic concepts involved in safe	ely and effectively	/ impro	ving car	diovascul	lar
fitness	. Emph	nasis is placed on walking, jogging, or ru	inning as a means	of achi	eving fit	tness. Up	on
compl	ation	students should be able to understand on	d approvinte the h	onofita	dorived	from the	

fitness. Emphasis is placed on walking, jogging, or running as a means of achieving fitness. Upon completion, students should be able to understand and appreciate the benefits derived from these activities.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the pre-major/elective requirement in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

### PED 138 Archery

0 2 0 1

2

2

0

0

1

1

0

0

Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None

This course introduces basic archery safety and skills. Topics include proper techniques of stance, bracing, drawing, and releasing as well as terminology and scoring. Upon completion, students should be able to participate safely in target archery.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

### PED 143 Volleyball-Beginning

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the fundamentals of volleyball. Emphasis is placed on the basics of serving, passing, setting, spiking, blocking, and the rules and etiquette of volleyball. Upon completion, students should be able to participate in recreational volleyball.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

### PED 147 Soccer

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the basics of soccer. Emphasis is placed on rules, strategies, and fundamental skills. Upon completion, students should be able to participate in recreational soccer.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

	Work/			
	Class	Lab C	linical (	Credit
PED 157 Pickleball	0	2	0	1
Prerequisites: None				

Corequisites: None

This course covers the fundamentals of pickleball. Emphasis is placed on the basics of serving, ground strokes (drives, drops, dinks, punches, and lobs), overhead strokes (smashes and slams), and the rules and strategies of singles and doubles play. Upon completion, students should be able to apply these skills in pickleball playing situations.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

0

1

0

2

2

2

0

0

0

1

2

1

PED	162	Angling
-----	-----	---------

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the sport of angling. Emphasis is placed on fishing with the use of artificial lures. Upon completion, students should be able to cast and retrieve using baitcaster and spinning reels and identify the various types of artificial lures.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

### PED 172 Outdoor Living

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to acquaint the beginning camper with outdoor skills. Topics include camping techniques such as cooking and preserving food, safety, and setting up camp. Upon completion, students should be able to set up camp sites in field experiences using proper procedures.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

### PED 174 Wilderness Pursuits

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the skills necessary to prepare for and participate in a wilderness trip. Emphasis is placed on planning, preparing, and participating in a wilderness pack trip. Upon completion, students should be able to safely participate in overnight wilderness pack trips.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

		Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit				
PED 219	Disc Golf	0	2	0	1	
Prerequisites	: None					
Corequisites	: None					

This course introduces the fundamentals of disc golf. Emphasis is placed on basic throwing techniques, putting, distance driving, scoring, and single and doubles play. Upon completion, students should be able to perform the skills required in playing situations.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

PED 277 Ultimate Frisbee

0 2 0

0

0

0

0

3

3

1

3

3

Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None

This course introduces the fundamentals of ultimate frisbee. Emphasis is placed on basic throwing techniques, offense vs defense, movement of the disc, change of possession, fouls, self-refereeing, and scoring. Upon completion, students should be able to perform the skills required in playing situations.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

### PHI 215 Philosophical Issues

Prerequisites: ENG 111

Corequisites: None

This course introduces fundamental issues in philosophy considering the views of classical and contemporary philosophers. Emphasis is placed on knowledge and belief, appearance and reality, determinism and free will, faith and reason, and justice and inequality. Upon completion, students should be able to identify, analyze, and critically evaluate the philosophical components of an issue.

Note: This course has been approved for transfer under the CAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement. This course has been approved for transfer under the ICAA as a premajor and/or elective course requirement.

### PHI 240 Introduction to Ethics

Prerequisites: ENG 111

Corequisites: None

This course introduces theories about the nature and foundations of moral judgments and applications to contemporary moral issues. Emphasis is placed on moral theories such as consequentialism, deontology, and virtue ethics. Upon completion, student should be able to apply

various ethical theories to moral issues such as abortion, capital punishment, poverty, war, terrorism, the treatment of animals, and issues arising from new technologies.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

			Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
PHY	110	<b>Conceptual Physics</b>	3		0	0	3	
Prerec	uisites:	None						
Corea	uisites:	PHY 110A						

This course provides a conceptually-based exposure to the fundamental principles and processes of the physical world. Topics include basic concepts of motion, forces, energy, heat, electricity, magnetism, and the structure of matter and the universe. Upon completion, students should be able to describe examples and applications of the principles studied.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

### PHY 110A Conceptual Physics Lab

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: PHY 110

This course is a laboratory for PHY 110. Emphasis is placed on laboratory experiences that enhance materials presented in PHY 110. Upon completion, students should be able to apply the laboratory experiences to the concepts presented in PHY 110.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

### PHY 131 Physics-Mechanics

3 2 0 4

2

0

2

0

0

Prerequisites: MAT 121 or MAT 171

Corequisites: None

This algebra/trigonometry-based course introduces fundamental physical concepts as applied to engineering technology fields. Topics include systems of units, problem-solving methods, graphical analysis, vectors, motion, forces, Newton's laws of motions, work, energy, power, momentum, and properties of matter. Upon completion, students should be able to apply the principles studied to applications in engineering technology fields.

PHY 151College Physics I3Prerequisites:MAT 171 or MAT 271

Corequisites: None

4

This course uses algebra- and trigonometry-based mathematical models to introduce the fundamental concepts that describe the physical world. Topics include units and measurement, vectors, linear kinematics and dynamics, energy, power, momentum, fluid mechanics, and heat. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the principles involved and display analytical problem-solving ability for the topics covered.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in the A.S. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

3

3

3

0

PHY 152 College Physics II

2 0 4

Prerequisites: PHY 151 Corequisites: None

This course uses algebra- and trigonometry-based mathematical models to introduce the fundamental concepts that describe the physical world. Topics include electrostatic forces, electric fields, electric potentials, direct-current circuits, magnetostatic forces, magnetic fields, electromagnetic induction, alternating-current circuits, and light. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the principles involved and display analytical problem-solving ability for the topics covered.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in the A.S. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

### PHY 251 General Physics I

3 3 0 4

Prerequisites: MAT 271

Corequisites: None

This course uses calculus-based mathematical models to introduce the fundamental concepts that describe the physical world. Topics include units and measurement, vector operations, linear kinematics and dynamics, energy, power, momentum, rotational mechanics, periodic motion, fluid mechanics, and heat. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the principles involved and display analytical problem-solving ability for the topics covered. *Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been* 

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in the A.S. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

### PHY 252 General Physics II

Prerequisites: MAT 272, PHY 251

Corequisites: None

This course uses calculus-based mathematical models to introduce the fundamental concepts that describe the physical world. Topics include electrostatic forces, electric fields, electric potentials, direct-current circuits, magnetostatic forces, magnetic fields, electromagnetic induction,

4

alternating-current circuits, and light. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the principles involved and display analytical problem-solving ability for the topics covered.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for natural sciences in the A.S. degree program. This course has been approved to meet the natural sciences requirement for A.A.S. degree programs.

# Work/<br/>Class Lab Clinical CreditPMT 110Introduction to Project Management3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces project management fundamentals and principles for organizing, planning, implementing, and controlling non-routine activities to achieve schedule, budget and performance objectives. Topics include project life cycles; work breakdown structures; responsibility matrixes; as well as planning and control methods such as PERT/CPM and Gantt charts. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate knowledge, strategies, and techniques needed to create and execute plans for project development and management.

PMT 210	Project Management Issues	2	2	0	3
---------	---------------------------	---	---	---	---

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is designed to explore various development and management techniques and tools of integrated project schedules and plans. Emphasis is placed on project control methods from a scheduling perspective, including critical path networking, float analysis, and schedule performance predictability and accomplishment. Upon completion, students should have a clear understanding of accepted techniques for schedule development and management.

### PMT215Project Management Leadership3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides an overview of the importance of project teams and human resource management in the planning, scheduling, and controlling of multi-project programs. Topics include the role of projects in organizations; alternative organizational systems; program management methodologies; team management and leadership; legal/ethical issues; and conflict identification/resolution. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and exhibit the behaviors needed for effective project management and team leadership.

### POL 120 American Government

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is a study of the origins, development, structure, and functions of American government. Topics include the constitutional framework, federalism, the three branches of government including the bureaucracy, civil rights and liberties, political participation and

behavior, and policy process. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the basic concepts and participatory processes of the American political system. Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

			Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
PSY	150	General Psychology	3	0	0	3		
Prerec	quisites:	None						
Coroa	nicitor	None						

Corequisites: None

This course provides an overview of the scientific study of human behavior. Topics include history, methodology, biopsychology, sensation, perception, learning, motivation, cognition, abnormal behavior, personality theory, social psychology, and other relevant topics. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate a basic knowledge of the science of psychology.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

#### **PSY 241 Developmental Psychology**

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: PSY 150 Corequisites: None

This course is a study of human growth and development. Emphasis is placed on major theories and perspectives as they relate to the physical, cognitive, and psychosocial aspects of development from conception to death. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate knowledge of development across the life span.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

### **Abnormal Psychology PSY 281**

3 0 3 0

Prerequisites: PSY 150

Corequisites: None

This course provides an examination of the various psychological disorders, as well as theoretical, clinical, and experimental perspectives of the study of psychopathology. Emphasis is placed on terminology, classification, etiology, assessment, and treatment of the major disorders. Upon completion, students should be able to distinguish between normal and abnormal behavioral patterns as well as demonstrate knowledge of etiology, symptoms, and therapeutic techniques. Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for social/behavioral science in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

# REL 110World Religions3003Prerequisites:None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the world's major religious traditions. Topics include Primal religions, Hinduism, Buddhism, Islam, Judaism, and Christianity. Upon completion, students should be able to identify the origins, history, beliefs, and practices of the religions studied.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

### REL 211Introduction to Old Testament3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is a survey of the literature of the Hebrews with readings from the law, prophets, and other writings. Emphasis is placed on the use of literary, historical, archeological, and cultural analysis. Upon completion, students should be able to use the tools of critical analysis to read and understand Old Testament literature.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

### REL 212Introduction to New Testament300

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course is a survey of the literature of first-century Christianity with readings from the gospels, Acts, and the Pauline and pastoral letters. Topics include the literary structure, audience, and religious perspective of the writings, as well as the historical and cultural context of the early Christian community. Upon completion, students should be able to use the tools of critical analysis to read and understand New Testament literature.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

### SAB 110Intro to Addiction & Recovery3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides an overview of the core concepts in addiction and recovery. Topics include the history of substance use, effects on society members, treatment of addiction, and preventive measures. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate knowledge of the etiology of substance abuse, addiction, prevention, treatment, and recovery.

	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit				
SAB 120 Intake and Assessment	3	0	0	3	
Prerequisites: None					
Corequisites: None					
This course covers processes for rapport building and proceed individuals' strengths and weaknesses. Topics include diag effective interviewing and communication techniques, and completion, students should be able to establish rapport with in obtain information for referrals and placement.	gnostic e l use of	evaluati f asses	ion and sment	placeme tools. Up	ent, pon
SAB 125 Addiction & Recovery Case Management Prerequisites: None	2	2	0	3	

Corequisites: None

This course covers activities which bring services, agencies, resources, or people together within a planned framework of action. Emphasis is placed on coordinated services for client care. Upon completion, students should be able to develop a service plan, work with various resources, and measure individuals' progress toward goals.

### SAB 135Addictive Processes3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the physical, emotional, psychological, and cultural aspects of the addictive process. Emphasis is placed on disorders related to addictions to, alcohol, drugs, food, sex, work, gambling, internet, and relationships. Upon completion, students should be able to identify the effects, prevention strategies, and treatment methods associated with addictive disorders.

### SAB210Addiction & Recovery Counseling2203

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides theory and skills acquisition by utilizing intervention strategies designed to obtain therapeutic information, support recovery, and prevent relapse. Topics include counseling individuals and dysfunctional families, screening instruments, counseling techniques and approaches, recovery and relapse, and special populations. Upon completion, students should be able to discuss issues critical to recovery, identify intervention models, and initiate a procedure culminating in cognitive/behavioral change.

### SAB 240 Diversity, Ethics, & Trends in Addiction 3 0 0 3 & Recovery

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces systems of diversity, ethics, and trends in addiction and recovery. Topics include confidentiality, assessment of personal values, professional responsibilities, competencies, and ethics relative to multicultural service provision. Upon completion, students should be able to

3

apply and discuss multiple diversity and ethical scenarios applicable to addiction and recovery services.

				Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
SEC	110	Security Concepts		2	2	0	3		
Prerec	juisites:	CTI 120							
Coreq	uisites:	None							

This course introduces the concepts and issues related to securing information systems and the development of policies to implement information security controls. Topics include the historical view of networking and security, security issues, trends, security resources, and the role of policy, people, and processes in information security. Upon completion, students should be able to identify information security risks, create an information security policy, and identify processes to implement and enforce policy.

SEC 160	Security Administration I	2	2	0	
Prerequisites:	SEC 110				

Corequisites: None

This course provides an overview of security administration and fundamentals of designing security architectures. Topics include networking technologies, TCP/IP concepts, protocols, network traffic analysis, monitoring, and security best practices. Upon completion, students should be able to identify normal network traffic using network analysis tools and design basic security defenses.

SOC	210	Introduction to Sociology	3	0	0	
000	<b>41</b> 0	min outletion to Sociology	0	U	U	•

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the scientific study of human society, culture, and social interactions. Topics include socialization, research methods, diversity and inequality, cooperation and conflict, social change, social institutions, and organizations. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate knowledge of sociological concepts as they apply to the interplay among individuals, groups, and societies.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the Universal General Education Transfer Component requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course has been approved to meet the social/behavioral sciences requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

### SOC 213 Sociology of the Family

```
3 0 0 3
```

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course covers the institution of the family and other intimate relationships. Emphasis is placed on mate selection, gender roles, sexuality, communication, power and conflict, parenthood, diverse lifestyles, divorce and remarriage, and economic issues. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze the family as a social institution and the social forces which influence its development and change. *Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
SOC 220 Social Problems	3	0	0	3		
Prerequisites: None						

Corequisites: None

This course provides an in-depth study of current social problems. Emphasis is placed on causes, consequences, and possible solutions to problems associated with families, schools, workplaces, communities, and the environment. Upon completion, students should be able to recognize, define, analyze, and propose solutions to these problems.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

SOC	225	Social Diversity		3	0	0	3
-----	-----	------------------	--	---	---	---	---

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course provides a comparison of diverse roles, interests, opportunities, contributions, and experiences in social life. Topics include race, ethnicity, gender, sexual orientation, class, and religion. Upon completion, students should be able to analyze how cultural and ethnic differences evolve and how they affect personality development, values, and tolerance.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

### SOC 240 Social Psychology

3

3

0

0

0

0

Prerequisites: None Corequisites: None

This course examines the influence of culture and social groups on individual behavior and personality. Emphasis is placed on the process of socialization, communication, conformity, deviance, interpersonal attraction, intimacy, race and ethnicity, small group experiences, and social movements. Upon completion, students should be able to identify and analyze cultural and social forces that influence the individual in a society.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for social/behavioral sciences in A.A., A.S., and A.A.S. degree programs.

### SPA 111 Elementary Spanish I

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the fundamental elements of the Spanish language within a cultural context. Emphasis is placed on the development of basic listening, speaking, reading, and writing skills.

3

3

Upon completion, students should be able to comprehend and respond with grammatical accuracy to spoken and written Spanish and demonstrate cultural awareness.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

				Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit					
		Elementary Spanish II		3	0	0	3		
Prereq	uisites:	SPA 111							
Coreq	uisites:	None							
This c	ourse i	s continuation of SPA 111	focusing on the	fundamental	eleme	nts of t	he Snar		

This course is continuation of SPA 111 focusing on the fundamental elements of the Spanish language within a cultural context. Emphasis is placed on the progressive development of listening, speaking, reading, and writing skills. Upon completion, students should be able to comprehend and respond with increasing proficiency to spoken and written Spanish and demonstrate further cultural awareness.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs.

### SPA211Intermediate Spanish I300

Prerequisites: SPA 112

Corequisites: None

This course provides a review and expansion of the essential skills of the Spanish language. Emphasis is placed on the study of authentic and representative literary and cultural texts. Upon completion, students should be able to communicate effectively, accurately, and creatively about the past, present, and future.

*Note:* In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course is approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

### SPA 212 Intermediate Spanish II

3 0 0 3

Prerequisites: SPA 211

Corequisites: None

This course provides a continuation of SPA 211. Emphasis is placed on the continuing study of authentic and representative literary and cultural texts. Upon completion, students should be able to communicate spontaneously and accurately with increasing complexity and sophistication.

Note: In accordance with the Comprehensive Articulation Agreement, this course has been approved to satisfy the general education requirement for humanities/fine arts in A.A. and A.S. degree programs. This course is approved to meet the humanities/fine arts requirement in A.A.S. degree programs.

		Class	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit				
<b>SWK 110</b> Prerequisites:	Introduction to Social Work	3	0	0	3		

Corequisites: None

This course examines the historical development, values, orientation, and professional standards of social work and focuses on the terminology and broader systems of social welfare. Emphasis is placed on the various fields of practice including those agencies whose primary function is financial assistance, corrections, mental and behavioral health, and protective services. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate an understanding of the knowledge, values, and skills of the social work professional.

### SWK 113Cultural Competency & Diversity3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course examines and promotes understanding, sensitivity, awareness, and knowledge of various cultures and diversity. Emphasis is placed on professional responsibilities, duties, and skills critical to multicultural social services practice. Upon completion, students should be able to integrate and expand knowledge, skills, and cultural awareness relevant to diverse populations.

### SWK 115Community Resources220

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces community resources essential to social work practice. Emphasis is placed on awareness of and interaction with community service personnel and stakeholders. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the ability to assess critical community needs, identify resources and follow through with a plan of action for resolution.

### SWK 214 Social Work Law

3 0 0 3

3

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the major provisions of social services law, current trends, legislative developments, and court procedures. Emphasis is placed on the interpretation of the laws and court decisions related to various social services populations. Upon completion, students should be able to have a general understanding of these laws and how they apply to ethical practices within the field of social services.

### SWK 220Ethical Consideration in Social Work3003

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: None

This course introduces the professional standards, values, and issues in social services. Topics include confidentiality, assessment of personal values, professional responsibilities, competencies, and ethics. Upon completion, students should be able to understand and discuss multiple ethical issues applicable to social work and apply various decision-making models to current issues.

### Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit

WBL 1	10	World of Work	1	0	0	1
Prerequi	sites:	None				

Corequisites: None

This course covers basic knowledge necessary for gaining and maintaining employment. Topics include job search skills, work ethic, meeting employer expectations, workplace safety, and human relations. Upon completion, students should be able to successfully make the transition from school to work.

### WBL 110A World of Work Lab

0 2

0

0

10

1

3

0 1

Prerequisites: None

Corequisites: WBL 110

This course provides a laboratory experience that covers the knowledge necessary for gaining and maintaining employment. Topics include job search and job interview skills, employment expectations, and employment preparation. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate how to successfully make the transition from postsecondary education to work.

### WBL 111 Work-Based Learning I

Prerequisites: 9 or 14 SHC in the major core courses depending on program Corequisites: WBL 115

This course provides work-based learning experience with a college-approved employer in an area related to the student's program of study. Emphasis is placed on integrating classroom learning with related work experience. Upon completion, students should be able to evaluate career selection, demonstrate employability skills, and satisfactorily perform work-related competencies.

### WBL 115Work-Based Learning Seminar I1001

Prerequisites: 9 or 14 SHC in the major core courses depending on program Corequisites: WBL 111 or WBL 112

This course provides an opportunity to discuss fieldwork experiences with peers and faculty. Emphasis is placed on discussing application of concepts and principles from related course content to the fieldwork placement. Upon completion, students should be able to demonstrate the knowledge, skills, and attitudes required in fieldwork experiences

## WEB 140Web Development Tools230Prerequisites:CTI 110

Corequisites: None

This course provides an introduction to web development tools. Topics include creating websites using web development tools and web standards. Upon completion, students should be able to create small web sites and upload files to a web server.

WEB 141	Mobile Interface Design	2	2	0	3
Prerequisites:	CTI 110				
Corequisites: 1	None				

This course covers current design standards and emerging approaches related to the design and development of user interfaces for mobile devices. Emphasis is placed on research and evaluation of standard and emerging practices for effective interface and user experience design. Upon completion, students should be able to design effective and usable interfaces for mobile devices.

	Class	Work/ Class Lab Clinical Credit				
WEB 250 Database Driven Websites	2	3	0	3		
Prerequisites: CTI 110						

Corequisites: DBA 110 and WEB 140 or DBA 120

This course introduces dynamic (database-driven) website development. Topics include the use of basic database CRUD statements (create, read, update and delete) incorporated into web applications, as well as in software architecture principles. Upon completion, students should be able to design and develop database driven web applications according to industry standards.